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(/1. 1 P,R_ O_ C E E_ D_ I N G S_

| -(' ' 2 JUDGE BLOCH: Good morning.

3' MR. DOWNEY: Judge'Bloch, yesterday

) '4' afternoon after the hearing broke up Mr. Brandt was

5 informed by some~ people at the site that they had

6 concluded ~the task he assigned them about a week ago,

7 which was to copy all twelve hundred of the. travelers

8 for:that liner pool that.we were talking about

'9 yesterday and they are there on the table.

10- Mr. Brandt went through them last night.

11 I.can't-say he went through all twelve hundred of them,

12 but - lie - went through a substantial number. So far as

~ 13 he could determine all of the travelers had inspections
' VN
:

.

I 14 on both.inside and outside welds, except those noted

15 on the NCR that he testified about yesterday.

I think in some respects his testimony'

16- -

17 .may have some minor inaccuracies, because, as you

18 recall, he speculated in part how those inside

|< 19 inspections might be documented.

20 JUDGE BLOCH: Okay. So you will start

21 out by having him state what he discovered.>

_ ,

22 MR. DOWNEY: I think that would be use-
['))x

23 ful. We also have the procedures, which are being

24 copied for all the parties.

*-1 25, JUDGE BLOCH: I appreciate the great-

4



- _ ____ ____________ __ -_ _

153';7

)/ 2 ' 1 effort that you went to last night, and it's very

{ 2 helpful.

3 MR. ROISMAN: May we see the travelers?

() 4 MR. DOWNEY: Help yourself.

5 MR. ROISMAN: Thank you.

6 MR. TREBY: Do you have a package in

7 there for us, too?

8 MR. DOWNEY: No. That's just one complete

9 set of the twelve,hundred travelers. We did not try and
,

!

10 make copies for all the parties.

11 MR. ROISMAN: Are they in any order?

12 MR. DOWNEY: Some of them are sequentially,

13 by weld number. Some of them are out of order.

14- MR. GROSSMAN: Do you have to keep them

15 in order for the testimony?

16 - MR. DOWNEY: No, not particularly, but.

17 try to keep them in some order.

18 JUDGE BLOCH: Off the record.

19 (Discussion off the record.)

20 JUDGE BLOCH: On the record.

21 Mr. Downey, would you proceed to

22
{}

clarify what the documents are and what the new

23 conclusions of the witness may be with respect to those

24 documents?

\- 25 MR. DOWNEY: Yes, Your Honor, I will.

_________ _ - _ _ - - _ _ _ - _ _ _ - _ _ _ _ _
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h/31 1 Whereupon,

' N .2 THOMAS BRANDT
.

3 the-witness on the stand at the time of adjournment, 1

- /^% 4 having been previously duly sworn, resumed the stand
V

5- and testified further as follows:
i.

6 DIRECT EXAMINATION
|

|
7 BY MR. DOWNEY:

8 O Mr. Brandt, could you describe the

-9 contents of the two boxes of documents that you brought

10 with you this morning?

11 A Yes. Although I have not checked them

12 against the drawing, it's supposed to be all of the

13 Unit 2 refueling cavity travelers.

14 g. And approximately how many travelers were

15 represented?

16 . A I said yesterday between a thousand and
.

17 twelve hundred. It certainly looks like that's a close

18 guess.

.19 G Mr. Brandt, did you review some.of those

20 travelers last evening?

21 A I would guesstimate I reviewed a couple

22 hundred travelers yesterday evening.p
LJ

23 G Mr. Brandt, did some of the travelers

-24 contain signatures for. verifying inspections for both

'' 25 the water side and concrete side, the welds and plates

.

-m m
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!

}/4 1 in the liner.

2 A Are you talking about signatures on the
{~-

3 traveler itself, Mr. Downey?

( j' 4 0 Yes.

5 A Yes, they did.

6 JUDGE BLOCH: I'm sorry. When you say

7 that does that mean there was a signature on Line 1 or

8 that someone added a seconded line?

9 THE WITNESS: Yes.

10 JUDGE BLOCH: You mean there were examples;

11 of both.

12 THE WITNESS: There was examples of both,

e 13 On some occasions they wrote the word " reverified" and
(p

14 signed. On some occasions they wrote an asterisk and

15 Put "inside weld."

16 If the chit was available in the.

17 package for the outside weld, I saw some occasions to

18 where a line was drawn above Step 1 marked "inside

19 weld" signed and dated.

20 BY MR. DOWNEY:

21 G Did some of the traveler packages contain

t''s 22 chits for both the inside and outside weld?
s !

23 A Yes, sir.

24 G And did some of the travelers have the

t
'- 25 signature verifying the second inspection, and a chit
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#5 1 verifying the first inspection?

2 A Are you talking about a signature]3
3 verifying the inside weld and a chit for the outside?

{}
4 g Yes, Mr. Brandt.

5 A Yes.

6 Q And had some of the inside welds still
i

7 not been met?
.

8 T. Yes. That's a correct statement.

9 4 With respect to that sub-set of those

10 travelers were the outside inspections verified by

11 signature or chit?

12 A Yes, sir. In fact, some welds are not

13 made at all.

14 g Now with respect to those welds that

15 haven't been made are they for purposes other than the

16 . fabrication of the membrane?

17 A Yes, sir. I don't want to say they are

18 attachments, but they are like angles that are welded

19 to the top liner plate, things that can be accomplished

20 after the prefabicated liner is set in place and.- -

21 concrete poured.

rN 22 JUDGE BLOCH: How did you ascertain that
(_)

,

23 that was what those were?

24 THE WITNESS: It's marked on the traveler

25 like " top angle" to a piece number.s

_
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;/6 1 MR. DOWNEY: Your Honor, that concludes

2 -the short examination I had on the travelers. Perhaps
'{ -

3 .it would be useful if Mr. Brandt took five minutes to

4 find some -examp1'es of-the various types of verificationis
V("i

5 ofLthe inspections he's justftestified about and we

6 .can use'those--in further examination if the parties

7. have questions of Mr. Brandt. ,

.

8 -JUDGE BLOCH: Possibly. It could be as

9 Intervenors ask questions they might request. examples,

10 or you might want to specify the types of documents

11 you'd-like Mr. Brandt to' pull now and then we could

12 take a recess.

- 13 MR. ROISMAN: Well, I think separate from

14 that we'd like'to take a recess and look at the

15 documents.

16 - JUDGE BLOCH: Okay..

17 MR. ROISMAN: They have represented therc

-18 are twelve hundred travelers. We had previously seen

19 a hundred and twelve.

20 JUDGE BLOCH: Okay. The request for a

21 recess is' granted. We hope.you will do it efficiently.

22 MR. ROISMAN: Yes. We'll ask him some

23 questions now anyway --

24 MR. DOWNEY: Your Honor, we are also

25 copying the procedures for all the parties, which

- __ _ - - - -- -
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/7 1 should be here at the end of the recess.

~'- 2 JUDGE BLOCH: Well, you want to start now

3 and then look? It seems it might be inefficient.

4 MR. ROISMAN: Yes. Let's take a recess
(' )

5 now.

JUDGE BLOCH: All right.
6

7 JUDGE JORDAN: One question first. Where

8 did you find all of these travelers?

9 THE WITNESS: I think in order to answer

10 that, Dr. Jordan, I need to explain the events as I

11 referred to yesterday that have occurred since these

12 depositions started in Glen Rose.

After Ms. Neumeyer's deposition,
_, x 13

]
14 counsel for the Applicant, Mr. Watkins, asked me to

15 produce, to get him examples of travelers that Neumeyer

16 had signed during the first week of March. I provided

17 those to Mr. Watkins, not directly but I obtained them j

18 through the Custodian of the Documents. |

19 The next request I got from

20 Mr. Watkins was to produce all the travelers that had

21 Neumeyer's signature on them.

(~3 22 Several days efter that I was asked
i /

23 for some examples of travelers which were signed by

24 Fred Evans. Several days after that I was asked for
,

25 all the Fred Evans travelers. And at that time-

! - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _
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6/8 1 Mr. Watkins and I decided to copy all travelers.
I

2 When I left the stand yesterday{[
3 there-was a telephone message that the site had called

(~3 .4 stating that these travelers were available that I
.'u J

5 wanted.-

6 We called back to the site,. talked

7 to Security. Security broke into my office and

8 delivered the travelers here last night at 8:30 or

9 9:00 o' clock.

10 JUDGE JORDAN: So these are copies. They

11 are not the original.s.

12 THE WITNESS: They are not the originals,

13 no, sir.s
.)

14 JUDGE BLOCH: Let us aim for 9:00 o' clock

15 or earlier, if possible. We'll talk to you about that

16 .tJme, if there is still a problem.

17 (Whereupon, a recess was taken.)

18 ///

19 ///

20

21

)
23

24

t'

25-

il
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l-1 1 JUDGE BLOCH: On the record.

p .2 Let th'e record reflect that the Chairman

3 is now sitting alone fora this discussion.

(~/}
4 MR. ROISMAN: Ms. Garde and I have just

s._

5 spent 15 minutes since the break started looking

for the document, and now we also receive the
6

7 instructions.

8 There's no physically possible way

9 that we can in a reasonable period of time digest

10 the variety of differences that we have found in

;) there and ask the witness intelligent questions about

12 it.
.

We would like the witness to be passed
13

CO and start with Mr. Purdy. We would like to bring the
14

witness back tomorrow.15

I don't even think the lunch break is16 . .
,

17 sufficient, but it may be. I am willing to try to

18
accommodate it, but I don't think there's any

19 question.

After we heard Applicants' statements20

21 yesterday, it's not reasonable to ask us to take 10

22 or 15 minutes.
U,f S

23 These documents are not consistent.

24 They don't match up. We can't find one pattern.
'

25
Like ,with Dr. Gillespie, there are-

.
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:-2 1 themes that are yet to come through, and I would like

2 an opportunity to examine what we have just seen.
{'s

3 MR. DOWNEY: I would like to just

} 4 clarify this.

5 I would prefer to continue with

6 Mr. Brandt. In fact, I am not sure that Mr. Purdy has

7 arrived:' 'f rom the site yet this morning.

8 Ask him whatever questions we can to

9 clarify this issue and any other issues about which
,

10 they want to examine him.

11 If necessary, we can bring him back.

12 JUDGE BLOCH: Let the record reflect

13 Judge Grossman has returned.

14 MR. ROISMAN: Mr. Chairman, there are

no clarifying questions that we can ask that would
15

16 be intelligent or wise for us to ask at this' point

17 until we outselves understand what is in these 1200

18 travelers.

19 JUDGE BLOCH: Did you say Mr. Purdy is

20 not here right now?

21 MR. DOWNEY: I don't know if he has

22 arrived from the site yet. He had to stop by there

23 on his way here this morning.

24 JUDGE BLOCH: Mr. Treby, your advice?

25 MR. TREBY: Well, if there's another

.
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(- 3 1 subject that Mr. Brandt is going to testify.on,'maybe

- 2 we could move to that.

3 JUDGE BLOCH: We can do that while we

(( ) 4 are awaiting Mr. Purdy's return.

5 MR. TREBY: Maybe we can complete with

6 Mr. Brandt on everything except these travelers.

7 JUDGE BLOCH: How would that be?

8 MR. ROISMAN: I don't have any problem

9 with that, but I really think I would like to have

10 over the evening, and I would like to have those

11 documents available.

12 The Applicant does not want us to

rm 13 take them out of their possession. If they will

C
14 provide us with a room here where we could examine

15 them, we will do that.

16 - JUDGE GROSSMAN: Do you think,
.

17 Mr. Roisman, that you want to look at the originals,

18 also; not take custody of them, but just take a look

19 at the originals, or would that suffice?

20 MR. ROISMAN: Well, Ms. Garde.

21 MS. GARDE: I think I would like to
1

^

22 look at the originals, but I think it would be most
'_1

23 expeditious if we choose both examples that we need

24 and put it into a much smaller number than the

E- 25 ori g ir.a l s , and then those could be produced.

|
_
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-4 1 JUDGE GROSSMAN: Okay.
I

2 MR. TREBY: I don't understand why we
(5

3 would need to look at the originals. Is there a

'( ) 4 representation this is an inaccurate copy?

5 JUDGE BLOCH: There are some documents

6 that we have looked at that appear to be prepared with

7 a different pen the signature of the inspector and

8 the sat. mark, and it's possible that they are'even

9 in different colors.

10 So it would be helpful to see the

11 original of those. It would also help to see the

12 originals to see if a different pen was used for

(^) 13 the signature.
x_/

14 JUDGE GROSSMAN: Okay. I'll leave that

15 up to Intervenors to look at, but that's obvious

16 *from the copies that we have.

17 Let me just point out for the record,

18 if you look at the Weld Nos. 1192 to 1198, it's
,

19 obvious that Mr. Cole signed all of these, but

20 that the dating and the sat. results were done by

21 someone else in a different pen, and that's uniform.

22 JUDGE BLOCH: A different pen, but we
(')T\_

23 can't tell if it's someone else.

24 MS. GARDE: Another thing, I can't find

\- 25 any Fred Fvans travelers in here.
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J- 5 '
~

JUDGE BLOCH: Mr. Brandt --1

g- 2 MR. TREBY: I don't'know if the

'

3- reporter is getting all of this.

4 JUDGE GROSSMAN: Mr. Brandt can sit i

(}
~5 over there. He has a mike over there and if he

6 wants to say something....

7 JUDGE BLOCH: Let's return to our

g original places.

9 Some questions could be asked just
*

}

10 to clarify what.the situation is and then we will

11 Pass the rest of this issue?

12 JUDGE GROSSMAN: We don't want to pass

13 the entire issue now because we have one or two
,-

14 questions, including the question as to whether

he knows of any reason why the dating -- Mr. Drandt,
-15

16 are you feeling okay?

THE WITNESS: I just hit my knee. I'm
17

13 sorry.
.

JUDGE GROSSMAN: I'm sorry. I knew my
19

20 questions weren't that hard.

21 (Laughter.)
I

22 BOARD EXAMINATION
,

23 BY JUDGE GROSSMAN:

24 g Do you know of any reason why the dating
/

v> 25 and the results would be done in one pen and the |

,

. _ . _ . . . - . . . . - . . - ~ _ . _ _ - _ - - . _ . . _ - _ _ _ _
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-6- 1 signatures done in another pen?

- 2 As ~ I pointed out to you, if you take a
. . .

3' lookLatLthe batch from 1192 to 1198, Mr. Cole seems i

4 -to have signed all those on the'first line, but the

5 dating.apparently was done in some other pen; also,

-6 the:results.

7 A Judge Grossman, I did not look at t, hem

3 to that particular point. As was stated earlier, I

9 was trying to review as many of them as possible last

-10 night to get a good idea on how many different ways

11 Step 1 was signed off.
,

12 As far as paying particular attention

' 13 - to how they were signed or how wide the ink mark was

C
14 to indicate whether or not it was a different pen or

15 .not, I quite honestly didn't even address the issue.

O Well, can you think of any reason right16 . .

'

17 now, and, of course, we are catching you by surprise,

13 but if you can think of some' reason now we would

19 certainly appreciate it.

20 A I would probably need some time to think

21 about it. "If'/you.are asking me':at this second.can"I

22 think of a reason, no.qk./
23 G Let me ask you another question. What

24 does the signature on the last line mean, the one

f
b- .25 that represents the inspector's final approval? That's

.___ _ _ ____ _ _ -
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j-7 1 on Line No. 8.

2 MR. ROISMAN: Mr. Grossman, could there(}
5 just be a clarification there. There are two kinds of

() 4 inspection forms.

5 One is the kind that we have been lookinc

6 at as the ones on which Ms. Neumeyer has signed, and

7 then on some of those old travelers and many of these

8 new travelers there is an eight-number as opposed to

9 a five-number form with signatures on it.

10 I think you are asking about the eight-

11 number form.

12 JUDGE GROSSMAN: What I am asking about

3 13 is the eight-number f,orm which says, " Completion of
)

14 weld inspection."
.

15 BY JUDGE GROSSMAN:

16 . O Could you tell me what the inspector's

17 signature on that line means?

18 MR. DOWNEY: Excuse me, Judge Grossman.

19 Could you identify the form you are looking at by

20 the weld number so the record will reflect which
,

21 traveler we are referring to.

( (~} 22 JUDGE BLOCH: Actually, I think he is
*[ v

23 referring in general to the eight-line form that
1

24 Mr. Brandt developed.

- 25 JUDGE GROSSMAN: Yes. Okay. We have

-- _ - -
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-5) 1
Weld'No.I52 here, as an example, and there's room for

3 2 a signature on Line 8 and it rays, " Completion of

3. weld inspection."

4 THE WITNESS: Yes, Mr. Grossman. That
}

indicates that not only is the visual inspection done5

6
on the inside well, but the liquid penetrant and the

vacuum box testing are complete as well.7

3 BY JUDGE GROSSMAN:
.

9 % And what does the inspector who signs

to that represent that he has signed? Is it merely a

11 document review?

12 A Exactly. He is verifying that the

visual inspection has been completed, and verifying
13

that the vacuum box an'd liquid penetrant test has
14

15
been completed; not necessarily that he has conducted

16 .Any of those tests himself.

17 G So that would be purely document review?

13 . A Yes, sir.

19
JUDGE..BLOCH: ' As EI: also * understand ~, it's

20 possible that'theava6uum'. box and hydrostatic test

21 _could be done but there could have been no inspection

_

n on the cleanliness of the inner weld and he could still

23 sign off on Line 8 under the NCR. 'Providing'the

24 testing was done, there's no need for an inspection
'

25 of cleanliness on the inside weld under the NCR; is

- _ - - -_
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39- 1 that right?

2 THE WITNESS: Yes, sir."

3 Let me attempt to clarify that, Judge

4 Bloch. I'am assuming you are saying there is no).!

5
reason for the traveler to remain open in the event

that the inside weld did not have the cleanliness6

7 inspection performed.

The answer to that question is yes.
3

9 BY JUDGE GROSSMAN:

10 g would-it be improper in any case or in

11 every case for the person who signed on any of these -

12
lines to sign it at one time and have the date

f- 13
entered at some other time, or have a date entered

a
that did not correspond to the date of the signature?

14

A If you are attempting to ask the -- the
15

16 only instance to where I know that would be

17 acceptable, Judge Groseman (if I can add an

18 explanation) is the type of situation we were talking

19 about yesterday where Ms. Neumeyer had signed an

20 inspection off four to five years after the fact tnat

21 it happened, but indicated on the traveler itself

it was based on the existence of the NDE chit.(") 22
L.J

23
To me thet makes it fairly obvious

24 that she's not actually performing the inspection.

'

25 She is just verifying that the inspection was

. - __ ____ _ __-____ _- _ - _ _ . . _ - _ - - - _ _ _ _ _ _ __
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t-10 1 performed.

2 O Well, I have a question on Traveler
(

3 No. 51, and I'm not sure it hasn't already been

'~

4 answered possibly ad nauseum in the prior testimony.
s

5 But it's one in which Ms. Neumeyer crossed out a date

6
or someone crossed out a date in 1981, and then

7 Ms. Neumeyer had her signature there and there was a

8 date sometime in 1983.

7 Are you familiar with that particular

10 traveler?

11 A Well, I put it back in the box.

12 JUDGE BLOCH: Let the record reflect

~1 13 that the Traveler 51 has been handed to the witness.

14 THE WITNESS: I have in front of me

15 Traveler No. 51. It appears to me that the date

16 December 28, 1981, was entered on Line 1 without an

17 inspection results indication and without Sue Ann

18 Neumeyer's signature and dated 3-1-83.

19 Who entered the date 12-28-81, I have

20 no idea. It serves no purpose because it's not

21 signed by an inspector and no inspection results

'] 22 were indicated.

23 JUDGE BLOCH: Is that violation of'

24 procedure to just stick a date on a form?

x- 25 THE WITNESS: Judge Bloch, could I have
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011 1 a second to review this traveler and maybe I can

2 think of a reason for it being there.
{N

3 JUDGE BLOCH: Sure.

' ] 4 (Pause in proceedings.)
/

5 THE WITNESS: If you will look through

6 the traveler, on Page -- and I don't know why I am

7 even saying this because you don't have it in front
.

8 of you.

9 MR. ROISMAN: Wait a second. I have

10 a copy of it which I will let the Board look at.

11 (Document present to the Board.by

12 Mr. Roisman.)

- 13 THE WITNESS: The fifth sheet in this

' ~'
14 particular traveler is an NDE chit or an NDE request

15 signed by Larry Wilkerson, dated 9-26-78.

16 JUDGE BLOCH: I'm sorry. We don't have
,

17 five sheets.

18 MR. ROISMAN: That's the copy we got in

19 discovery.

20 JUDGE BLOCH: So you got four sheets

21 and there are five sheets?

22 MR. ROISMAN: We got what you were
N

23 just looking at.

24 THE WITNESS: It looks like two

_ '. , 25 additional sheets have been added this month,
.
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>l2 . I Judge Bloch.

qN 2 JUDGE BLOCH: Okay.

3 THE WITNESS: If you will note, the

() 4 new traveler is dated 9-6-84, and this is the traveler

5 out of the most recent revision of the inspection

6 procedure.

7 JUDGE BLOCH: Okay. What does it have

8 to do with Page l?

9 THE WITNESS: This new traveler or the

10 chit I am referring to.

11 JUDGE BLOCH: We are trying to understand

-12 why the date was placed on Page 1.

13 THE WITNESS: Okay. If you will stay
- bg

14 here for a second, I think I can explain it to you.

15 JUDGE BLOCH: Okay.

16 , THE WITNESS: Or at least hypothetically;

17 I am not attemptingto say that this is what happened.

18 The chit that I am referring to is

19 dated 9-26, 1978, although this is a poor copy.

20 Over on the left side it indicates it

21 is for the first fit-up, which is the back side fit-up.

22 There's an additional chit dated 12-28-81
)

23 for cleanliness and fit-up, which is for the inside

24 weld, signed by Billy Snellgrove, marked satisfactory,
..

- ' 25 and as I said, dated December 28, 1981.

_ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _
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-13 1 I would surmise from this information

(~' 2 that the 12-28-81 marking was made by Sne11 grove and

3 he neglected to sign the line on the traveler.

4 As the final fit-up inspection of the
( })

5 back side and inside, considering those two different

6 inspections, was conducted on the 20th of December,

7 1981, it looks like he neglected to sign the line.

8 JUDGE BLOCH: I guess all he should

9 have done, when he crossed out the "12-28-81," he

10 should have initialed it to say in error, or something

11 like that?

12 THE WITNESS: What he should have done,

- 13 Judge Bloch, is sign the line and dated it 12-28-81.
Gs

14 BY JUDGE GROSSMAN:

15 G Mr. Brandt, just to clarify that, he

16 .couldn't have signed on the front in error, because

17 he wasn't signing anything as of a later date.

18 He was the one who was there in 1981 and

19 just did not sign Line 1 for some reason, which we

20 don't know.

21 A Yes, Your Honor. If we can return in

22 time to the 28th of December, the first fit-up, or the''
,

23 back side fit-up had been performed. The chit exists

24 for that fit-up. The line would not have been signed

(
25 at that time.'
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614 1: When Mr. Sne11 grove per ormed his

2 inspection on the inside or the water-side weld, he

should have properly signed Line 1 and dated it3

4 December 28, 1981.~

{)
He did not do so. If Mr. Sne11 grove

3

entered the'date, 12-28-81, I do not know.
6

7' That is my speculation from looking at

the documents in front of me, as that was the date
a

of the final fit-up and cleanliness inspection.
9

jo 'O one thing you most certainly do not know

is what his reasons were for not signing Line 1 on the
11

12 traveler. All we know is that he didn't sign it; isn't

13
that correct, Mr. Brandt?

GD
14 A From the documents in front of me, that's'

15
all I can say, Judge Grossman, is he neglected to

16 properly sign Line 1.

17 G Well, the only problem I have is with

is giving any connotation now to the reasons why he

19 didn't sign, such as neglect or for error.

It may well be -- I'm not suggesting that
20

21
this was the case, but there could have been a reason

,

,

p J2 why he didn't sign, other than neglect or error.

V
23 A That's certainly a possibility, but

24 there's nothing in the package to me that indicates
;:( .

' b- 25' that it was anything other than neglec,t on his part to
.

Y

!

_ _ _ - _ - . _ _ . _ - _ _ - - _ _ _ _ _ _ - _ _ - _ - _ _
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)-15 i sign the line.

2 The inspection chit he did sign on

3 12-28 indicating it was satisfactory, and it is in the

'

4 package.

5 G Now, let me ask you, if someone else

reviewed that document and determined that it should6

7 have been signed in 1981 -- that is, Line 1 should
I

8 have been signed then, but they reviewed that

9 document in 1983, it would nevertheless be incorrect
,

10 for them to put their signature next to a 1981 date.

Isn't that so?p

A Yes, sir.
12

13
g I will say one problem that I have right

ce
ja now, Mr. Brandt, is that if Ms. Neumeyer had merely

15
signed Line 1 in that form for Weld 51, that would

16 look very much like those forms tnat Mr. Cole signed

17 that I referred to, which has the signature in one

18 pen and the dates in the other pen.

19 That thought is just something that I I

20 think ought to be responded to when you have a chance

21 to review those documents.

f~ 22 MR. ROISMAN: Mr. Chairman, I would just

23 like to indicate that the copy of Weld No. 51 material

24 that we received, in addition to not having the document

k- 25 that I believe Mr. Brandt mentioned has a date on it,

.
.

..

. . - - .
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10|-16 1 perhaps even this month -- I thought Mr. Brandt --

2 that right? Fairly recent.-

3 THE WITNESS: If you are talking about

; 4 the traveler, Mr. Roisman, the only signature on the'

5
traveler is dated 9-6-84, and signed by Terry Webb.

MR. ROISMAN: Okay, but he also had in
6

7 his possession in that copy a chit dated in 1981,

8
which was not included in our copy.

We didn't have that chit. That's
9

10
somewhat relevant because if both of the inspections

11
had been per a chit, then presumably some different

12
form of signature by Ms. Neumeyer would have occurred

ex 13 than what occurred here.
('j

This form of signature is what she used
14

when she was signing off when the inside cleanliness
15

16 had not been tested at all, and when she was

17 indicating that and made her little note, and she

18 says at the bottom " Reference NVT chit attached to

19 documentation."

20 So her signature on this, with the

21 exception of crossing out the 12-28-81 and the crossiny

^') 22 off of the sat. on final VT of inside weld through-

23 which is also a line and what appears to be her

24 initials and the date "l-3-83" suggest that she, too,

25 may not have had that chit, as well as us not having

)

- - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _
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i-17 1 it in discovery.

N .2 MR. DOWNEY: That's speculation by

3 Mr. Roisman, Your Honor.

4 JUDGE GROSSMAN: Yes. I think Mr. Roismc.n()
5 is presenting that to Mr. Brandt to consider for the

.

5 (further line of questioning tomorrow.'

7 THE WITNESS: Am I to respond to that
,

8 at this point?

1 !s. i JUDGE BLOCH: If you would like to, sure,9 ,s

'i'is

THE WITNESS: I agree that it is10 s

13 speculation.

i'
12 JUDGE BLOCH: Do you know that it is

'

, ,

b.

13 wp ng7-

C%' B( .

THE WITNESS: I know there's other cases) , 34
, ,

to where both chits exist where Ms. Neumeyer signed off
15

.
16 Step 1 for both inside and outside weld, to where

,

17 she makes -- (She makes the same annotation where it

18 says " Late entry, 'per CPOCI 211.11, Page 5, see note
.

; 19 . ref,erence NDE chit ettached documentation," whether

<2g she is signing off Step 1 with only one chit available
'

21' or whether she's signing off Step 1 with both chits
.

22 availiple or whe: hor she's signing off Stop 5, which

23 she haa"done in s3veral cases.
(

I noticed that in my review last night.24 ,

, \' JUDGE BLOCH: So that her reviews were
'

25 t-

s, ,

\

i

-- - - - - _ _ _ _ _ - _ . , _ - _ _ _
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-18 1 ambiguous as to what' oho woo signing off on? ,

2 THE WITNESS: I'm not sure I understand
; { ,, .

3 what you mean by the term " ambiguous," Judge Bloch.

4 JUDGE BLOCH: You can't tell what she!{f*
5 meant when she signed, because she could'be signing

off on one weld or two welds? .

6

THE WITNESS: No, I'm not saying that.
7

If you are saying by "one weld or two3

welds," you are talking about the front side and,
<

10 back side, yes,. sir.

JUDGE BLOCH: I stand corrected. It's
11

12 all one weld. I understand.

MR. DOWNEY: Your Honor, if I may, I*

13

have identified three examples to illustrate
.

14

15- Mr. Brandt's prior testimony.

I would like to have those identifiedle .

'

and marked and bound into the transcript.
17

13 JUDGE BLOCH: .Mr. Roisman, do you have
.

1, any objection with that? He would like to identify

three examples to illustrate the prior testimony and20

have them marked and admitted as evidence.21

1 22 MR. ROISMAN: No. I don't have any

23 problem with any other party er the Board proceedingL

24 with whatever they want to proceed with.

' 25 I am just saying that we are not ready -~

a . _ _ _ _ _ - _ _ _ _ _ - _ _ . _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _
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|

19 1 JUDGE BLOCH: I just nood an answer to

S 2 that question.

3 Mr. Downey, please proceed with that.

REDIRECT EXAMINATION() 4

5 . BY MR. DOWNEY:
.

6- O Mr. Brandt, you have before you the

7 traveler package for Weld No. 82?

8 A Yes, I do, Mr. Downey.

9 G Does that traveler indicate that an

10 inspector reverified the cleanliness and fit-up of

11
the weld for the water side and signed that on the

12 front page of the traveler package above Line 1 which

e- 13 had been signed at the time of the concrete side
y

14 having been performed?

15 A Step 1 on this traveler is signed

16 sat." on the line by James W. Cole on April 10th,"
3

17 1980.

18
Above that line it reads, " Reverified

19 sat., D. G. Stinson, 2-8-82."

20 ///

21 ///

/"S 22

' k.)
23

24

t
N' 25

I

s

m____i____________ _
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I' 3-l' BY MR. DOWNEY:

) 2 % Does that indicate to you that Mr. Cole

3 verified the -- conducted the inspection on the concrete

() d side at the time in 1980 that Mr. Stinson performed the

5 water side inspection sometime after that?

6 A Yes, Mr. Downey. In fact, the chits are

7 attached. Mr. Cole's chit is dated 1980. Mr. Stinson's

8 chit is dated 2-8-82.

'
~ JUDGE BLOCH: We note that in this9

10 instance it appears, to the Chairman at least, that the

11 results line and the inspector's signature are made in

12 the same pen. It's a little harder to know whether the

13 date is or is not, we assume perhaps that it wasn't.~

14 BY MR. DOWNEY:

15 g Mr. Brandt, do you have before you the

16. travel package for Weld No. 87?

17 A Yes, I do, Mr. Downey.

18 g How is Line 1 verifying the cleanliness

19 and. fit-up inspections signed on that traveler package?

20 A Line 1 is marked SAT, signed James W. Cole,

21 3-1980. There's a chit attached which states first fit-up

and cleanliness of plate to plate, signed by S. M. McCoy,,x 22
t i
V

23 dated August 18th, 1978 -- August 17th.

JUDGE BLOCH: Okay. And in this isntance
24

,~
there is no asterisk indicating that the outside weld wasss 25

_ _ _ - _ - _ _ _ - _ _ _ _ - _ _ _ _ _ _
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I3-2 based on the chit?

({' 2 THE WITNESS: No, sir. Or yes, sir, that's

3 a correct statement.

() 4 JUDGE GROSSMAN: And I'd also like to point

5 out that I agree with the Chairman as to what appeared

6 from the Weld No. 82 traveler, that is, that the signature

7 and dating were in the same pen.

8 But on this one it appears, that is, Weld

i
9 No. 87, that Mr. Cole's signature and the dating and

,

10 results were in different pen.

11 And also, as is apparen.t from the testimony,

12 the date that's put on there does not correspond to the

- 13 chit that apparently backs it up.

.

Oh, am I incorrect, Mr. Brandt?14

15 THE WITNESS: Yes, you are, Judge Grossman.

16 .This chit is for the outside weld. It states first fit-up.

17 It's 1978.

18 JUDGE BLOCH: So the problem really is that

19 there's no explicit site at all on the outside weld, you

have to assume that the signature on the Line 1 stands for
20

both welds.21

gs 22 BY MR. DOWNEY:

\~)
23 g Mr. Brandt, could you clarify that? I*

24 don't believe that's a fair or an accurate --

JUDGE BLOCH: Well, I think he understands
s_ . " 25

_ - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _
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I
3-3 that we're asking --

{ 2 THE WITNESS: I understand your hypothesis,

3 Judge Bloch. It was the same, I believe, although in

O ' different words, s v svece1ation vesterd v, that steg 1

5 was left blank until the inside weld was verified for

6 cleanliness, in which case, if it was signed, the inspector

7 signing that step was signing only for the inside weld and

8 verified that a chit existed for the back side weld.

9 JUDGE BLOCH: And if I understand correctly,

10 the procedure we now have just doesn't speak to this point;

11 is that correct?

12 THE WITNESS: If now is the time to explain

13 that is.shown, I'll go into that if you'd like.

14 JUDGE BLOCH: Unless Intervenors object.

15 MR. ROISMAN: I don't object to anything we

16. .can get from the witness.
,

17 THE WITNESS: I noted last night --

18 JUDGE BLOCH: And to be clear, we're

19- talking about --

20 THE WITNESS: I don't have the procedure,

21 Judge Bloch, or it's been shifted in this maze of papers*

p 22 somewhere.
'V

23 MR. DOWNEY: I have another copy for the

24 witness.

'25 JUDGE BLOCH: We're talking about

- - - - - - - - - -
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I3-4 QIQP 11.14-6, Revision Zero, dated March 26th, 19827

{, 2 THE WITNESS: No, sir.

!
'

3 JUDGE BLOCH: No?

4 THE WITNESS: That's one of the two

5 procedures we can talk about.

6 JUDGE BLOCH: Let's talk about the one

7 that's applicable.

8 THE WITNESS: Okay. You should have a
,

9 procedure dated CPQCI,2.11-1, Revision 2, and a procedure

10 numbered QIQP 11.14-6, Revision Zero, dated March 26th,

11 1982.

12 JUDGE BLOCH: Okay.

13 THE WITNESS: Do you have both of those?
.3
Q-

14 JUDGE BLOCH: Yes. We will provide that
,

15 these be bound into the record at this point, so let's

16 . .h, ave our discussion while I hold onto this.

17 (Procedures follow.)

----
18

19

20

21

22p.
d

23

24

25

_ -- - --
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Instructicn No..

CP-0CI-2.ll-1-.

"""
WELDING INSPECTION AND FIT-UP OF STAINLESS STEEL LINERS 2

- Par,e No.
,

1.0 REFERENCES

U 1-A G&H Specification 2323-SS-18. " Stainless Steel Liner"
l-B B&R Construction Procedure CCP-38, " Stainless Steel Refueling

Cavity Liner Erection"
l-C CP-QCP-2.11, " Inspection of Stainless Steel Pool Liner Systems" .

1-D' ASME Code Section IX, latest addenda

L l-E CP-NDEP Manual
1-F AWS Dl.1, " Structural Welding Code"
1-G Construction Procedure WES-14, " Stud Welding"
l-H Construction Procedure WES-16, " Schedule of Standard Tests, Welder

Qualification Matrix and Welder Performance Qualification Log"
1-I Construction Procedure WCP-6 (to be issued)
1-J G&H Specification 2323-55-7, " Refueling Gates"

'

2.0 GENERAL

This instruction has been prepared to establish inspection and
documentation requirements associated with fabrication and
erection of stainless steel fuel pool liners and refueling
gates to meet the requirements of References 1-A,1-B,1-C

1and 1-J. tt ,3
( f;f .3.0 INSTRUCTION

The QC Inspector shall pekorm surveillance, flDE and inspections
during fabrication and erection of the S/S fuel pool liners /
refueling gates and document the results according to instructions
contained herein.,

3.1 QC HOLD POINTS IliSPECTION AND DOCUMENTATION REQUIREMENTS

3.1.1 Weldino Ooerations

The QC Inspector shall inspect the following items during fit-up
and welding of liner materials upon receipt of NDE request
chits and document the results on attachment number 4-A. A
minimum of five (5) NDE request chits are to be issued by the
Millwright Department in order to complete these hold points.
All welding except stud welding is to be performed by welders
and weld procedures qualified to Reference 1-D as verified in
Reference 1-H.

-fh
sf 1. Fitup and Cleanliness Inspection

a. Verify that the fit-up gap between plates of plates to
angle or plates to inserts, etc. is within a minimum
of three-sixteenths inch (3/16") and a maximum of

f Gree-eights inch (3/8") or as otherwise specified on
fabrication drawings.

l

.

. .. ..
. _ _ _ _ - _ _ - |
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Instruction No.'

CP-0CI-2.ll-1**

Revision No.
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WELDING INSPECTION AND FIT-UP OF STAINLESS STEEL LINERS
g-

Page No.
2

,-

1(s,) b. Verify that the plates, angles and/or inserts to be welded
have been mechanically cleaned a minimum of one inch (l")
back from the weld prep and that a minimum of three inches
(3") has been degreased.

Verify that the piece being fitted into place is thec.

correct piece and that it conforms to applicable drawings.

2. Visual and Cleanliness Inspection

a. Perform a visual examination of tack welds between the
backing strip and liner material in accordance with
Reference 1-E.

~

b. Verify that the backing strip, channel, and linpr material
to be welded hcs been mechanically cleaned s}ilcimum of
one inch (l") back from the weld pr M que9st*a minimum

4

of three inches (3") has been d - *

3. Visual Inspection of Cha

( p) Perform a Visual Exa=ina ion of Channel Butt and/or Fillet
-

(_
Welds to the requirements of Reference 1-E.

4 Fit-Up and Cleanliness Verification After Concrete Placement

Verify that the fit-up gap between liner material has beena.
maintained within a minimum of three-sixteenths inch-

(3/16") and a maximum of three-eights inch (3/8").

b. Verify that the linear material to be seam velded has
been mechanically cleaned a minimum of one inch (l")
and degreased a minimu= of three inches from the weld
prep.

5. NDE on Seam Welds

Perform a final visual examination of seam weld to thea.
requirements of NDEP 200 (Ref erence 1-E) .

b. Perform a final liquid penetrant examination of seam-~

7 weld to the requirements of NDEP 300 (Reference 1-E) .(_j

c. Perform a final vacuum box test of seam weld to the
requirements of NDEP 600 (Ref erence 1-E) .

d. Perform radiographic examination of seam welds (as required
per drawings) to the requirements of f1DEP 101 (Reference 1-E).

m.
" .*/[t }*.'.*

- _ - _ _ - - _ - _ - _
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WELDING INSPECTION AND FIT-UP OF STAINLESS STEEL LINERS 2
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3

,m() NOTE: Attachment 4-A is a traveler and NDE Report combination
and shall remain at the work area or Millwright Office
until it has been completed. Upon completion it shall
be forwarded to the QA Vault. The QC Inspector shall
use information on the NDE Report chits to up-date
Attachment 4-A daily and subsequently forward the
NDE request chits to the QA Vault daily as a status
indicator.

3.1.2 Stud Welding

The QC Inspector shall inspect and/or verify the following items
proor to and/or during stud welding and document the results on
Attachment 4-3. Stud welding is to be performed in acccrdanc'et

E#with Reference 1-F and 1-G. <

. . "' '$[

hih
* s i,, .-1. Qualification m

Verify that two (2) studs are welded to a separate piece of
material of similar thickness as the member to be welded
prior to production stud welding on each shift.,,3,,

' C)L

a. Verify that the two (2) studs are bent to an angle of
thirty (30) degrees from their original axis by striking
with a hammer.

b. If a failure occurs in the weld zone of either of the
twe test studs, the stud welding gun shall be adjusted.

to within the parameters of the welding procedure and
two (2) additional studs shall be welded, bent tested and
found acceptable prior to production stud welding.

2. After Weld Length

The QC Inspector shall randomly verify that the after weld
length of studs are within +1/16" or -1/8" of the specified
length after deducting the normal length of reduction.

Stud Diameter Normal Length of Reduction

3/16" to 1/2" 1/8"m
( ) 5/8" to 7/8" 3/16"
' ' " 1" and over 3/16" to 1/4"

3. Production Bend Test

Production studs shall be tested by bending them to an angle
of fifteen (15) degrees from their original azis by striking

each with a hammer. The QC Inspector shall ensure that at
least one (1) stud is tested for each one hundred (100 prod-
uction studs shot and shall document the number of production

studs tested.
,,
--- - (

.

.. .
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Q 4 '. Threaded Studs

Threaded studs shall be torque tested in accordance with
Reference 1-E at the same f requency as the bend test for
production studs.

5. Visual Inspection of Stud Welds
.

Each stud shall be visually inspected for lack of 360 degree
fillet, undercut and non-fusion.

Studs on which a full three hundred sixty (360) degreea.
fillet weld is not obtained or studs having undercut
shall be repaired by welding with the s lde'dI metal ' ~D

arc welding (smaw) process adding ae.fil: pee-sikt'e'enths inchg

(5/16") minimu= fillet to the rE3ectsd area. A five-
thirty seconds inch (5/32^Y Yr thIee-sixteenths inch
(3/16") low hydrogen electrode shall be used by certified
welders in accordance with Ref erence 1-H.

b. The repair shall extend at least three-eights inch<s
' ('(_,) (3/8") beyond each end of the discontinuity being

repaired.
.

Studs rejected f or non-fusion in the stud base areac.
shall be re=oved and replaced with a new stud. The
area from which the stud was removed shall be ground s

smooth and flush. If base metal has been removed during
.

removal of rejected studs, it shall be replaced by the
smaw process with low hydrogen electrodes and performed
by certified welders in accordance with Ref erence 1-H.

Each weld repaired stud shall be struck with a hammer
to an angle of fif teen (15) degrees from its original
axis and reinspected. Direction of bending shall be
opposite to the weld repair.

NOTE: Attachment 4-B is a traveler and shall remain
at the work area or in the M/W Office until
stud welding is complete on the item (s) identi-
fied. Attachment 4-B may be used to document

-s

[v) one (1) or more items being stud welded.

3.1.3 Pre-Pour Ooerations

The QC Inspector shall perform the following inspections and/or
verifications' as applicable prior to concrete placement against the

Y
, . . . . . - - _ - - - - - - -
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(m.
() S/S liner and document the results on Attachment 4-D by pour

numbers.

1. Verify that all leak chase channels on the liner afe cceplete
within the pour boundary.

2. Verify that all welds to be concealed by the pour have been
j visually inspected to the requirements of Reference 1-E.

,

3. Verify that all stud weldi g is complete and acceptable in |'accordance with Paragraph 3.1.2.
i

4. Verify that a fit-up gap has been maintained during
erection'between a minimum of three-sixteenths inch (3/16")
and a maximum of three eights inch (3/8").

5. Verify that all required base metal repa face to
be concealed have been made and exa~ and PT in
accordance with Reference 1-E. M*

3.1.4 Final Insnectionoq
The QC Inspector shall inspect all interior surfaces of the S/S

liner as follows and document the results on Attachment 4-D.
(Attachment 4-D may be used to document an entire wall or
section of a wall or floor as layed out on the drawing.)

1. Verify that all seam welds are co=plete and have been !
-

inspected by VT, PT and VB in accordance with Reference 1-E. ,
!

2. Verify that all temporary attachments / tack welds have been |removed and that the area of removal has been VT and PT t

inspected in accordance with Reference 1-E.
,

i
3. Verify that all required base metal repairs have been

made and inspected by VT and PT in accordance with
Reference 1-E.

3.1.5 Welder Surveillance

7 Surveillance shall be performed in accordance with Reference 1-G

() for manual welding processes and in accordance with Reference 1-I
for automatic welding processes.

3.1.6 Base Metal Repairs

Base metal defects such as mishandling marks, gouges, undercut,
etc., shall be blended uniformly into the surrounding area and
VT and PT inspected in accordance with Reference 1-E to assure
complete defect removal. Excavations that exceed a depth of |

..-m..,......
_ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ . _ - . _ _ _
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1/32" shall be weld repaired by the use of WPS 88020. The
repair wcld shall be ground flush with the base metal and VT
and PT inspected in accordance with Reference 1-E. Base metal
repairs shall be mapped and documented on Attach:nent 4-D.

3.1.7 Weld Repairs (Excluding Stud Welds)

All weld defects shall be removed by grinding and weld repaired
d en necessary to meet the requirements of Reference 1-E.

4.0 ATTACH'!ENTS

4-A S/S Liner Inspection Traveler /NDE Report
4-B S/S Liner Stud Welding Inspection Record
4-C S/S Liner Pre-Pour Checklist
4-D S/S Liner NDE Report

et

*

g ;h'f<av

.

*

',

7 7
_ - _ - - - - -
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STAINLE( iTEEL LINER INSPECTION TRAVLER> 'E P2 PORT-

.
,

PP.OJECT:- COM.*.NCHE PEAK J03 EO. 35-1195 UNIT PACE OF

DJ'VING POOL >TfL TYPE hirL. THICKNESS !*

( -

- Plate to Plate
LD/ ITEM NO. PC. TO PC. - - - - - -- - - - , ,

, ,
-- Insert to Plate

- ,
,_, ,

' WMK NO.
- ape w4mc

-

t'El OCEDURE - - -

, WELuz.a STri30L
c ~. s e r or ..?.~~ se- 1,r

-

24SPECTOR e

3ESCRIPTION(s) and INSPECTION FIM.VK(s) PISULTS SIGNATUP2 DATE
.

1. Fit up of Liner Plate tg plate, angle, insert
'

Cltanliness.of liner and backing
,

. .

V. T. of backing strip tack / fillet _ veldsa.
2 cicanliness of channel, liner and -

backing strip . _

'
'

3. Final V. T. on Channel Welds : .

g..
Liner Fit-up Verification , g @,k M '''

.,
#, tM'*

Cleanliness Verification *

r, 13. .. g ,..-

. a. Final V. T. Y?
'

t

k ccptance Std.
*

{Gibbs& Hill 2323-SS-IS
-

,

__

Duell Time j
3 Penetrant Mfg. Marnaflux Spotcheck Batch

.

I

!Cleancr ::fg. Mainnflux Spotcheck Batch
Developing Tine !

Developer Mfg. Magnaflux Spotcheck Estch _!
:

'

NDE Procedure . Surface .

I300-;;B-5350 Abtach. 63 As Welded Ground Other

I
'

!Tinal P. T.
_

.

|VacuunBox Gasket Type Solution Type.,

I by -

k -

ctest Cleaning ?rcassure Iceperature NDE Procedurc 60)

|SolutionApplicationMeth'od '?ost Test Clcaning

i

'0aurc SIrial 1 umber Preassurc Differentiale

Maintained for Sec. _M''s _

.

Final V. B.
-

1

'

N/A - 1:nt Applicable
_ _ _ _ _
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QUALITY ASSURANCE DEPARTMEP.T-
,

',

,
S/S Liner Stud. Welding Inspection Record

COMANCHE PEAK STEAM ELECTRIC STATION UNITIS). 35-1195 PAGE OFf
NAMk (LAST, FIRSI de MIDDLk 6 NIT 6AL): DATk:

I -

| CLOCK NO.:
WELD SYMBOL: SHIFT:

l

!
WPS NO.:

f c. No(s)
,. .. .

No. Roo'd

SHIFT QUALIFICATION

POWER T YPE OF TEST TEST
POSITION TIM E GUN NO. SUPPLY NO. (BAND'ToRouEl R ESU LTS INSP-S E

M-

{\fAt.

q Q&""
PRODUCTION TESTS

{q p Qaty. Qnty.. Bend After Weld STuo Tvre Test Insp.58ZE TtsT n ES'.!LTS. c l' Itig. No. Position Welded Tested Length Rsit. Date

.

..

O

%

PO SITIONS r 4
V E RTIC AL g

_ _r .- ,,,_,,_
- 'rf oven e n

- -___
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1C018
( (* : :-

-

BrowpWRoodnc. .

-

. . . ..r-,. .
, ''

BROWN & ROOT, INC. '

,-

QUALITY ASSURANCE DEPARDIENT -

S/S LINER P7I-POUR CHECKLIST ,''

(,,,. .
.

.

'

. .. .,: ;:- - ..

' ' . ' .* *y' . .-
. .. ..

"
j - ;- . ,

Vt-

_

Drawing (s)Pour Number (s) .

-__

.

Operation Results

f
y. 1. Leak chase channel ccmplete.

2.. All welds to be concealed have been
inspected and accepted to the requirements
of NDEP 200. -

3. Stud welding is cc=plete and acceptable in i
**accordance with paragraph 3.1.2.

4. Fit-up gap of liner conforms to k .. nts.

('-|pd '
~5. All required base metal and veld betal repairs on- <

.

the concrete side have been co=pleted and found
acceptable by VT and PT examination. .

*.-
.

= Satisfactory
= Unsatisfactory "

= not Applicable

Acceptance STD(s)

Inspector Accept Reject Date

O

- - - - -



I ggsygg ggg. Attach:sent 4-D

1%.17Jj QUAUTY ASSURANCE DEPARThedNT
S/S Linar NDE Reporta e.

,
. . - - - . . . . .

. ..

PROJECT: COMANCHE PEAK JOB NO. 35 1195 UNIT PAGE OF
DN AweNG S 1f ST EM Cl. ASS

10 20 30 oTwrn
~

ITEM

. . -. .14W
_

-
.

,. . g . *

I
.. .. . - . _ . . _ _ _ . . . . . _ . . . . . _ _ . . _ . ._ _ .... _ ._ _ _.. -

SKETCH AND REMARK (5)

.

pgW.
!N

.

.

\>

,.,
y

,

.

e .

|
'

.

ACCEPTANCE STD [DATE
acccer O nc;ccT o ! f f

1
1

INSPLCTOR

rtaz; rnnecm tar .-r-.---.~ . . -

.
.



) ( 16019
-

t.- c. .
,

'

TEXAS UTILITIES GENERATING CO..
INSTRUCTION I ISSUE*

PAGE
[ REVISION . DATENUMBER
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o.c-:- + - r .." n . + :e. ~> -

g (yt_ ;
. . ., .. ~. .. .. :e --a - .~c:: .c

-
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19:-}0y~1 MAR 2 6*; 1982 ' tjof 4 : r a, .
'

NA.
m m +. f in,;. u . r- gI-QP-11.14-64g. . .q n n.. gg.;;- -

t

, y ; ,- ; & >; g
.

=2p w. m- y;: - ~~ e ,;

[ ' . .
'

'
- --- . m

-

DATE, 'b OD

'

INSPECTION OF SITE e

J 3-4 DFABRICATION AND APPROVED BY:
INSTALLATION OF E

STAINLESS STEEL LINERS 3 '26 92,.

. APPROVED BY: . t

t
.

m
. DATE

'

. . . .

.

' '
N

'

1.0 REFERENCES
'

''

-y : .+ n y- ..v p ~*''. - 4 - ;i > W - .,s
. .,,

+ - 1-A G&H Specification SS-18, " Stainless Steel Liners" ~
'

$
: 1-B QI-QP-11.14-2, " Inspection of Stud Welding"

. - - -
. . ., , . < . .., . . + . .. . . .n. ,

~

1 ~1-C 35-1195-CCP-38, " Stainless Steel. Lirier Erection"
,

-
- n ..

.;

.
.

.; ,.CP ,QP-16.0,;"Nonc.onfonnances]and. Deficiencies"N . . - ., ..+S4g l-D , . .N i S. w. . -:, 'r1.r @ .. 5 10 :
- w

,. g .2 m.,..,

:;.6 y.L y, 2 0.) ..,'. GENERAL bjrL_ ^
E %.'.,3. - r W. :6. W, E ' 3 - ma p:| .3 .u'. L.c g -<

.

- 31 ' 2.'1P''' P R' POSE AND' SCOPE' g y geg(I [g h '

The purpose of this instruction is to deline e QC
inspection program for fabrication and erectio inless
steel fuel pool liners and refueling gates.

'

3.0 , INSTRUCTION:

3.1 ASSEMBLY VERIFICATION ,

The QC inspector shall verify parts and assemblies by size, ;

I configuration, and location to applicable drawings and j
.

Inspection Travelers (Attachment 1). I-

i
~

3.2 WELD INSPECTIONS

'

3.2.1 Fitup and Cleanliness Inspections

i
Fitup inspections shall be performed for all full penetrationi

wel ds. Gap between members shall be at least 3/16" and no
more than 3/8".

The QC inspector shall verify that 4 inches on either side
of the weld is cleaned and degreased. -

'r . .

. v

.

k
.

.

. .

TUGCC OA
PerMe Pen. 4 ,

|
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<

0. . ,. Y. -gf,'R,2"6 1982 2. ' of .4..: .,J.. ' ,? a
j

. Me_.h.? &. ,.m . ,+:.-p .1,z . .. ~. .,- QI-QP_-11.14',6 - .O.,1
*

' h. , , - g ..-n . , m t. .. . . _ , , . g:.. r w .s . .

y 4%;, .q, s
_ .

. %.-
~ .,. .. ,

: / M?. P '?. 4 }v| $ 's W .>^r ", ;y .; ;.g , @ W M , '; P d P . W :4.D,k? -~.4 : i. , !, S. -6c
<.. .+ . ., - . . , . . , , , ,

. ..

O .

'

3.2.2 NDE on Seam Welds e

a. Visually exam welds to detemine surface preparation
acceptability in accordance with QI-QAP-10.02-01 prior
to liquid penetrant examination.

|.
-

'
~ ^

b. Perfom 'a final liquid penetrant examination of seami - s

?.
-

4
.

weld in accordance with QI-QAP-10.02-01. . , ;3 ri. -

.
+-s' . 4; : , - .;-

q .

test' of ~ seam' " "'.Perfom" or" witness - [ final- vacuum box ~ '' '^

* "'L ;: ci.' -

'I C*' ~ ~ welds' (as required per drawings) in ' accordance ' with
i ~

QI-QAP-10.02-06.
- *~ ~ ~

t .

'" '- " ' ' ' ' "V' C .! 3.3 ' STUD WELDING ' *
-^ -

, ,

|- ~ ' '

'
e Stud welding shall be. inspected in . accordance with "

.
_

j , s .'.. . ..- .e. . . Reference.1-B., .c..m . .,' . . , e.
;;; .. ; y. 7 ,g ,,y,.n c $a o .;. 9 .p:p,m 7 7 3pm g. :c. ;;;.a ;xw3,y ~2, ;,..m g.; ,.._ .,

..... ,

.,:. .

,..y...c.
, . . w .:,. -w.n

C ,, c.. . 4;y,.,3.4i ' ATTACHMENTSN.b.IMw MfRpW - M.fi c; %U N %$p59- .>Dy
.

. ., . . ..,
.

, 5 D . I h ~ .' .' . *, .e U * -/M- .Y' - E .* iE,Y" 1['l
.

_
. ',

. , ., .- .. , ,, ,. . ..

'

.

. d , I ' i . . , 9[ ..A'.,,,&*,. 4 .. . - n
2 ~ '*-

Welds attaching Non-Q items to liner components will be ~~" f*), -

. '
-- ''

inspected in accordance with paragraph 3.2.2.
-

Q items attached to liner components will be i ected in
accordance with the applicable Quali rocedure'.
Additionally attaching welds shall be in t accordance
with paragraph 3.2.2.'

,

3.5 DOCUMENTATION

QC Inspections shall documented on the . inspection ,
, ' . .

travelers (Attachment 1) by the Inspector's signatures.

NDE perfomed shall be documented on NDE sheet (Attachment 2).
' Issuance and distribution of the Inspection Traveler and

the NDE sheet shall be as per Reference 1-C.
I ~. .

3.6 NONCONFORMANCES>

'

S Nonconfoming items which cannot be reworked per normal
J construction practices shall be reported in accordance with

Reference 1-0.
-

.

- .
4

-s # ~

,-
- .(

.

,$ -

. - - - - _ - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _
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ATTACHMENT 1

.

.a .....a ,,4
. * *. *

t

f .*s.r... . . . ,

|
, ,

,
.

2 r .J f; _ - r; ;-'
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g',(,g 4. Final V.T. of Channel Fillet Weld:
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N| b

| V ~
5. teside Fit up and cleanliness:

nas u . ta inspector 4agratare sa ta
'

g 6. v.T. of Fi1Tet,Prtor to Getniing:

! Ass aiu inspector.5:snat ru De ui
,

.| |

.

. 7. F?nal V.T. of tastde ' Jets:
I

|

| |
Aeswiu insaectar signata*, au

b
||

| |~ 3. C.:moletion of Weld Inspection:
| | | w
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Final T.S.*
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'
3-5 BY MR. DOWNEY:

( G Mr. Brandt, would you please describe the

3 two procedures and compare them if you can?

, -)>
.

A Yes, Mr. Downey. The procedure marked'

( _

5 CPQCI 2.11-1, Rev. 2, dated January 9th, 1978, was the

6 procedure in effect for the portion of these travelers

7 at least that we were discussing yesterday, the '78 vintage

8 procedure.

9 I had previously looked at this procedure ,

10 to the extent to determine what inspections were required

11 at that time and to explain the note that's entered by

12 Miss Neumeyer on many.of her travelers.

13 I have in front of me again -- once again
g3

I
/

14 Weld 51 where she says late entry per CPQCI 2.11-11,

15 Page 5, yet the Procedure CPQCI 2.11-11 does not and

16. never did exist.

17 I had a first look at the procedures, looked

18 through the procedures to determine what she was referring

19 to, and if you'll note on Page 5 of this procedure there's
.

20 a typographical error, instead of being CPQCI 2.11-1 it's

21 numbered CPQCI 2.11-11.

r~; 22 That was the, I guess, second instance

)8
23 I had to look through this procedure. The thing I did not

24 note until late last night was the stainless steel liner

25 inspection traveler and NDE report, which is about four'

__ - - _ _ - - - - - - - - - - -
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i

I3-6 pages from the end of the traveler. It does not have a

('' page number on it. It is not the traveler used at this2

3 time.

() d The traveler that we're looking at --

5 JUDGE BLOCH: Wait a second. I have to see

6 an example of that.

7 You have not yet requested the binding in

8 of these particular travelers but you're going to; is that

9 right, Mr. Downey?

10 MR. DONNEY: I will now do so. With the

11 Court's permission, I would ask that they be bound in the

12 transcript.

-

13 JUDGE BLOCK: We're going to bind in
(,SJ

14 travelers on which weld numbers?

15 MR. DOWNEY: 82, 87, and I would also ask

16 that the Board bind into the transcript CPQCI 2.11-1,

17 Rev. 2, the procedure about which Mr. Brandt is now

18 testifying, and its successor procedure, CPQP 18.0, Rev. 12.

19 JUDGE BLOCH: I think both of those are

20 different numbers than Mr. Brandt just gave us.

21 MR. DOWNEY: I'm sorry. The last statement

,r m 22 is in error.

V
23 JUDGE BLOCH: The first one was, too. As

24 I understand it, CPQCI 2.11-1 --

- 25 MR. DOWNEY: Rev. 2.

,

1

- - _ _ _ _ _ _ - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ __ |
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3-7 I JUDGE BLOCH: -- Rev. 2.

(. 2 MR. DOWNEY: Dated January 9th, 1978.

3 JUDGE BLOCH: But you read it as dash
,-

( ,) 4 two.

5 MR. DOWNEY: And the second procedure,

6 the successor to the one the Chariman has just

7 identified, QIQP 11.14-6, Rev. Zero, dated March 26th,

8 1982,

9 JUDGE BLOCH: Okay. Those shall be bound
'

10 in, plus the two weld travelers that you mentioned,

11 and now Mr. Brandt is referring to which traveler?

12 MR. ROISMAN: Can I just get a clarifi-

13 cation on the weld travelers that's in this? There'sJ'''3
U'

14 one here on the desk which has both the number 86

15 and the number 87 on it in the upper right-hand

16 corner. Is it the one that we're binding in, is it

17 87 or is it 867

18 JUDGE BLOCH: Well, it's the one that

19 has 86 crossed out and 87 over it.

20 MR. DOWNEY: That's the one I'd like

21 bound in.

(~'} 22 MR. ROISMAN: But as I understand it,
K/

23 if it's crossed out it would have to be initialed.

24 JUDGE BLOCH: Well, that's in the record.

L 25 THE WITNESS: I might also note,

_ _ _ - _ _ - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ .
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3-8 I Mr. Roisman, on what's being bound in there's a

('. large "for information only" stamp immediately2

3 adjacent to it. I have no idea what's under that.

( ) 4 There could be initials and dates there.

5 It could -- the traveler speaks for

6 itself. If you went to the drawing, it's for B-20

7 to D-35, underlying 2401A.

8 (Travelers follow.)
e s

9 - -- -

10

11

12

^ 13
. 's
i)
:~ J

14

15

16 ,

17

18 -

19

20

21

,r
,

22x
1

~

23

24

25-
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I JUDGE BLOCH: Okay. Now, after all3-9

2 that administrative stuff we're back to the point('\
3 you were trying to make, Mr. Brandt.

rm
') MR. DOWNEY: You" Honor, am I correct,4(

5 there's no need to mark these as exhibit numbers,

6 they're just paginated with the transcript; is that

7 correct?

8 JUDGE BLOCH: I.think we're just going

9 to paginate with the transcript. Why don't you let

10 me hold the ones that we're going to put in and then

11 you can take them one at a time from me as you use it.

12 THE WITNESS: Is this going in to

rew 13 explain this note?
WN

14 JUDGE BLOCH: 51 is going in. Is that

15 right?

16 MR. DOWNEY: I had requested -- I had,

17 asked to examine Mr. Brandt only on travelers for

18 weld Nos. 82 and 87, and for the two procedures.

19 If the Court or anyone else would like

20 other travelers bound in, we have no objection.

21 JUDGE GROSSMAN: Well, I think 51 ought

~ 22 to be bound in because we had testimony on it.
( x.,
s /-

23 JUDGE BLOCH: Well, 51 will be bound in

24 also.

C' 25 MR. DOWNEY: No objection from the

- - - - - - - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ . _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ J
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3-10 1 Applicant.

2 JUDGE BLOCH: And you've explained the(',
3 numbers, yes, Mr. Brandt, so we now understand that

rm
i; 4 there has been testimony on Traveler 51. Those were
\ /

5 the questions that Judge Grossman was asking.

6 Now, Mr. Brandt, yo'u were explaining

7 that from the procedure you noticed that there is

8 something in a traveler that was not what was

9 specified at that time and one of the pag,es of the

10 traveler is different.

11 - Could you take the traveler and explain

12 that?

13 The witness is looking at the traveler-

14 for Weld 82.

15 THE WITNESS: What I was trying to

16 indicate, Judge Bloch, and clarify, I guess, my

17 testimony of yesterday was we got into a discussion

18 yesterday on whether the procedures were inadequate

19 due to the fact that they did not allow for a second

20 line for the inside fit-up.

21 In looking at the traveler that's in

22 this QC procedure, there is a line for the inside^

)

23 fit-up.

24 JUDGE BLOCH: Okay. What page of the

25 QC procedure is tha t?

.
- - - - -

1
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3-11 1 THE WITNESS: It's unnumbered. It's the

it's the page after No. 6, which
{N 2 page after the --

3 is the end of the script of the procedure itself.

() 4 It's the first exhibit, if you will.

5 JUDGE BLOCH: Okay. And it's the one

6 that says at the top, stainless steel liner inspection

7 traveler NDE report, which is partly blocked out

8 because there was a hole through there before it

9 was Xeroxed, and this one says Job No. 35-1195 in

10 the middle of the next line.

11 Well, what do you think happened that the

12 different traveler would be used than was provided

. 13 for in the procedure?

14 THE WITNESS: The traveler that we

15 discussed, or that we've been discussing, I guess,

16 .for two days, an example of which is marked Weld

17 No. 82, is a five-step traveler.

18 This was a form developed by the mill-

19 wrights to control their work. As it turned out,

20 the procedure for the inspection of these liners had

21 a traveler other than what was actually being used

,r N 22 in the field.
')

-

23 JUDGE BLOCH: I'd point out that on the

24 procedure, Step 1 has only one set of lines next to it

b 25 on the right, and yet it also seems to apply to

1

_ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ - _ _ _ _
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I3-12 two steps.

{ 2 THE WITNESS: No, sir. If you'll note

3 Step 4 is also a liner fit-up of that ver'ification,

) d that cleanliness verification, which is the inside,

5 Step 1 is the outside, and that follows from reading

6 the procedure.

7 JUDGE BLOCH: I see. And so there are

8 six lines here, whereas on the traveler that was

9 actually used there are five?

10 THE WITNESS: Right.

11 MR. DOWNEY: I believe I left copies of

12 these two procedures for all the parties and each

13 of the members of the Board and Miss Ginsberg during

14 the recess.

15 JUDGE BLOCH: I don't quite understand

16 .how it is that the form that was being by the QC

17 inspector was one that was designed by the craft.

18 How did that happen?

19 THE WITNESS: I honestly don't know,

I won't20 Judge Bloch. The only reason I'm even --

21 say the only reason -- the reason I'm bringing it

')
to your attention is you and I had a long discussion22

g

23 yesterday morning trying to putting it in my own--

24 words, I'm not trying to quote you -- but assess blame,

b
'

25 if you will, for the, I guess for the reason we're

_ _ _ _ _ _ _ .
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3-13 1 even sitting here talking about it.

(' 2 At that point there was some discussion

3 on whether QC inspectors were to blame or the person

4 that wrote and approved the procedure was to blame.,( )
5 I maintained at that point, I believe,

6 that I couldn't say definitively on whether the

7 procedure was inadequate or whether the procedure

8 was not followed.

9 This morning, after reviewing the material

10 last night, all I'm trying to do is clarify my

11 testimony that it's my opinion, sitting here this

12 morning, that the reason you and I are sitting here

13 talking about this is thet the NDE, or stainless steel
bgm-J

14 line inspection traveler NDE report which was
|J

15 provided for in the QC inspection instruction was

16 mot the form used in the field.

17 If we now wish to assess blame, I guess

18 the blame falls on the QC inspector using the wrong

19 form. And my opinion and review of the procedure

20 that's now in front of us, the procedure was adequately

21 designhd and the mechanics that we discussed yesterday

22 of allowing a line for each inspection step was(~')
23 provided for.

24 The inspection force simply didn't use

25 the correct form.'
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I3-14 BY MR. DOWNEY:

('; O Is the crux of the problem, Mr. Brandt,2

3 the work was performed and inspected on a five-line

4 traveler rather than a six-line traveler?,

5 A That's the bottom line, yes, Mr. Downey.

6 g And in reviewing the documents that you

7 reviewed last night, did you find evidence that all

8 six inspections were actually performed?

9 A Other than for the instances I talked

10 about that were covered by the NCR, which I stated

11 there was, to my knowledge, more welds than those

12 listed on, I think it was Brandt Exhibit 18.

13 In all instances that I reviewed lastgg
14 night, which was at random, and as I said earlier,

15 covered a couple hundred travelers, there was either

16 evidence to indicate to me, documented evidence to

17 indicate to me that inspections were performed on

18 both sides, including a fit-up and cleanliness

19 inspection on the back side and a cleanliness

20 inspection on the front side, or the lack of the

21 water side inspection was covered by the nonconformanco

( 22 report.
,

23 JUDGE BLOCH: Miss Garde, did you have

24 an objection here?

b 25 MS. GARDE: No, I do not have an objection,

_ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ - _ _ -
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I I have a comment.3-15

('1 2 JUDGE BLOCH: Clarification of the

3 record?

[)
4 MS. GARDE: I think the record needs to(

5 be clarified regarding Mr. Brandt's point that the

6 reason that we're sitting here talking about this

7 is because Miss Neumeyer, out of all of the quality

8 control inspectors that signed this form, and out of

9 all of the supervisors that reviewed this form, the

10 only reason we're sitting here talking about this

11 is becauas Miss Susan Neumeyer brought this to the

12 attention of GAP after she left the site.

13 MR. DOWNEY: Objection. That's argument.-

14 JUDGE BLOCH: Okay. I think the problem

15 is that both sides have now gone into the reason

16 we're sitting here, and that's irrelevant to the

17 controversy before us.

18 Similarly, I'm not sure the discussion

19 about what the crux of the problem here is. I'm not

20 sure I still understand what the crux of the problem

21 is, but I understand the witness' statement on what

' 22 his belief is.
;

23 MR. DOWNEY: We are simply trying to

24 clarify what was, in our judgment, an ambiguous

25 record as of yesterday. That's what prompted us to-
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3-16 1 bring all these travelers and all the procedures.

2 JUDGE BLOCH: Mr. Brandt, how serious{3
3 is it in your mind that the QC inspectors went out

() 4 into the field with this traveler and weren't

5 indicating on a permanent record that they completed

6 an inspection?

7 THE WITNESS: Well, I also need to
.

8 clarify my testimony of testerday, Judge Bloch, in

9 reading the procedure.

10 JUDGE BLOCH: Okay. Now, which procedure,

11 now?

12 THE WITNESS: Let me review it just a

o' 13 second.
'

-

14 BY MR. DOWNEY:

15 4 Mr. Brandt, would you please identify

16 .the procedure by number and date before your testi-

17 mony so we can all follow along.

18 A As soon as I figure out where I'm reading,

19 Mr. Downey.

20 If you'll look on the procedure that's

21 identified as --

22 JUDGE BLOCH: Off the record, please.
{~')

23 (Discussion off the record.)

24 JUDGE BLOCH: On the record.

, 25
.
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3-17 1 MR. ROISMAN: My concern is I think that

'N 2 at least the travelers are part of the one-copy-only

3 set that Mr. Brandt brought in this morning.

(]) 4 JUDGE BLOCH: Yes. I'll request the

5 reporter to keep them on the top of her desk so she

6 can bind them in.

7 MR. DOWNEY: Mr. Chairman --

8 MR. ROISMAN: If there's some way to get
.

9 an extra copy --

10 MR. DOWNEY: -- with your permission,
,

11 we will undertake to copy those three that are

12 being bound in because we would like to maintain a

"N 13 complete set, having assembled them here and --

(x-]
14 JUDGE BLOCH: Why don't you make the

15 copies over lunchtime.

16 Now, Mr. Brandt, we have more inter-,

17 ruptions in testimony. I'm sorry about that.

18
- -- -

'
19

20

21

t''' 22
( )
%. ,/

23

24

25

|

- - - - -
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/1 1 THE WITNESS: I think I was trying to

2 explain a question posed by someone --
{N

3 JUDGE BLOCH: You were going to explain

'

4 permanent records.

5 THE WITNESS: If you will look on Page 3

6 of the Procedure marked CP-QCA 211.1 Rev. 2. There is

7 a note on the top of the page which reads:

8 " Attachment 4-A is a traveler, an

9 ND Report combination and shall remain at the work

10 area or M111 wright Office until it has been completed.

11 Upon completion it shall be forwarded to the QA vault.

12 The QC Inspector shall use information on the NDE

13 Report chits to update Attachment 4-A daily, and,

14 subsequently forwarded the NDE request to the QA vault

15 daily as a status indicator."

16 JUDGE BLOCH: Where is attachment 4-A?.

17 THE WITNESS: Attachment 4-A, although I

18 don't see the marking anywhere, --

19 JUDGE BLOCH: If we work backwards from

20 4-D we can assume that 4-A is in fact the stainless

21 steel liner travelers inspection report.

22 THE WITNESS: Right.~'

23 JUDGE BLOCH: And it is the one that was

24 supposed to be updated daily, but it is a duplicate

25 copy; is that what you are saying now, that you really-

_
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8/2 1 THE WITNESS: No, sir.

2 JUDGE BLOCH: I'm sorry. You explain it.(*
3 THE WITNESS: I guess there's two points

) 4 I'm trying to clarify, and having limited success. The

5 stainless steel liner inspection traveler NDE Report,

6 which I think we have identified as Attachment 4-A to

7 this procedure, based on the fact that the last

8 attachment is Attachment 4-D and working backward, and

9 the note that I was reading earlier seems to indicate-

10 that the traveler is Attachment 4-A, to my knowledge

11 was not used.

12 JUDGE BLOCH: That the note is not used.

13 THE WITNESS: No, sir, the traveler is2^3
bi

14 not used, was not used. I don't know why it wasn't

15 used. The only reason I brought it to your attention

16 this morning is because yesterday we were speculating

17 as far as'the, I think the term I used earlier was

18 trying to place blame either on the procedure or on

19 the activities of the inspectors, and I think I refused

20 to speculate on who was to blame.

21 It appears to me at this point if

-'1 22 blame is to be placed it is to be placed on the

23 inspectors for not following -- Excuse me. They did

24 follow the procedure in that all required inspections

25 were performed. The thing they did not,do is they did-

- - - - - - - - -
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/3 1 not document the results of their inspections on this

I ('; 2 Attachment 4-A. They used the five-step traveler that
A ..

3 we've been talking about. That's the first point of

() d clarification I wanted to make.

5 MR. ROISMAN: Mr. Chairman, I just want

6 to object to a portion of the witness' testimony, which

7 was his testimony that all inspections were conducted.

8 I don't believe that he has testified that he has

9 examined all of these documents, and that he can verify

10 even from documentation, certainly not from personal

11 observation, that all of the inspections were done. I-

.

12 don't want that to be in the record.

' ' , 13 JUDGE BLOCH: The inspection he's talking
G

14 about, I think, is the outside fit-up inspection.

15 THE WITNESS: I think I understand

16 Mr. Roisman's objection. In stating that all

17 inspections were done, I did not mean to indicate that

18 the NCR that we discussed yesterday was invalid. I

19 stated yesterday in discussions with the Chairman that

20 the inspections were either done and we cannot locate

21 the documentation, or the inspections were not done. I

(' 22 do not know which.

23 JUDGE BLOCH: I think his objection went

24 a little further.
(

25 THE WITNESS: If I can continue, the only'--

- _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ 1_ j
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/4 1 point I was trying to make is looking at the program as

2 a whole, based on our review of a couple of hundred of
('s

3 these travelers last night, the inspections identified

4 in the script portion, if you will, of this procedurejg
5 required that a fit-up inspection be done on the out-

6 side and on the inside.

7 In my opinion, in the overwhelming

| majority of the cases the inside inspection was8

9 performed and there is documented evidence that that

10 inspection was indeed performed.

11 What I attempted to state earlier

12 was in all cases there is either documented evidence
'

13 of the performance of the inspection for both the back

14 side and the water side, or there is a non-conformance

15 report indicating that the results of that inspection

16 can't be located.

17 JUDGE BLOCH: His objection went to the

18 all cases he wanted to know about the fairness of your

19 review and whether you are really competent to state

20 that that is true.

21 MR. DOWNEY: I believe Mr. Brandt's

22 testimony indicates that it's based on a review of

23 approximately two hundred of the approximately one

24 thousand travelers.

(- 25 JUDGE BLOCH: So the objection is

-

-- -- - _ _ _ _ . _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ . . _ _ _
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)/5 1 sustained.

] 2 MR. DOWNEY: I think his testimony could

3 be accepted based on the qualification. Its basis is

(') 4 his review of two hundred of the twelve hundred.
V

5 JUDGE BLOCH: Based on a sample.

6 MR. DOWNEY: Right.

7 THE WITNESS: I'd like to add one thing

8 at that point, Judge Bloch, that I stated yesterday.

9 That my staff reviewed these to their satisfaction.

10 JUDGE GROSSMAN: Excuse me. Oh, I'm

11 sorry.

12 THE WITNESS: I stated this mor'ning that

13 I reviewed a couple hundred of them last night. I'm

14 even more convinced this morning that my staff.i

15 satisfied themselves that all required inspections were

16 Performed or documented on an NCR.

17 And, further, I'm personally

18 satisfied that in the majority of the cases the inside

19 inspection that we were talking about yesterday was

20 Performed.

21 JUDGE BLOCH: Okay. But the note on

('' 22 Page 3 that you read apparently was just ignored.

23 THE WITNESS: No, sir. That's not the

24 point I'm trying to make.

25 JUDGE BLOCH: No, but isn't it true?-
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4/G 1 THE WITNESS: No.

2 JUDGE BLOCH: So they didn't update on{3
3- a daily basis?

[vj 4 THE WITNESS: They didn't update that form'

i 5 no, sir.

6 JUDGE BLOCH: So it was ignored.
!

7 THE WITNESS: The only reason I called o

8 your attention to the note was a question from either

9 you or Ms. Garde regarding the documenting inspections

10 on a non-permanent record. I stated yesterday it was

11 never the intention of the NDE chit to be a permanent

12 record.
,

. 13 This note indicates to me that at

14 that time frame the NDE chits were to be sent to the
,

15 vault. In that instance the NDE chits were to be sent.

16 to the vault. In that instance the NDE chits would
-,

17 have been a permanent record.

-
,

JUDGE BLOCH: I know that that's why you18

19 showed it us, but the note also said the QC inspector

20 shall use information on the NDE Report chits to u)date
.

> ' 21 Attachment'4-A daily, and I'm suggesting to you that
#

/

{J
22 they just ignored that direction.(~} s

-

23 MR. GROSSMAN: I have some questions.

24 JUDGE BLOCH: Is that correct?

25 THE WITNESS: I don't, I guess I don't
:

'3
,
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/7 1 see the -- If your point is they didn't update

2 Attachment 4-A, I agree with me. I have stated that in('
3 no case that I'm aware of was that attachment even used,

(]) 4 JUDGE BLOCH: Yet the procedures in that

5 note required that they update 4-A, but they could have

6 tried to do it on the other form. They read the

7 procedure and they should have said, "We've got to do

8 something about this form on a daily basis."

9 THE WITNESS: They tried to maintain the

10 status, in my opinion, of the accuracy of the five-step

11 traveler that they were using.

12 JUDGE BLOCH: But they --

13 THE WITNESS: They did it by various

14 ingenius means, in my opinion, and there doesn't

15 appear to be a consistent way that each inspector did

16 it even from day to day. In some cases they drew extra

17 lines. In some cases they wrote " reverified." In some

18 cases they put an asterisk. In some cases they simply

19 signed the inspection and based the results of their

20 satisfactory, when they signed the line they verified

21 that there was a chit in the package for the back-side

22 weld.

23 JUDGE BLOCH: But isn't this the case

24 that in many instances the line was never signed on a

25 daily basis?

_ _ - - _ _ _
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I/8 1 THE WITNESS: I don't know what you mean

2 by "many." My understanding from looking at it even as(')
3 recently as last night is that somewhere between fifty

4 and a hundred chits indicating satisfactory performance
( })

5 on the inside cleanliness inspection, out of twelve

6 hundred welds with six inspections on each weld, cannot

7 be located, either were not performed, or cannot be

8 located. To use the term "many" when you are talking

9 about fifty or a hundred out of seventy-two hundred,

10 I think the use of the word "many" is inaccurate.

11 JUDGE BLOCH: You keep switching the way

12 you are answering my question. You are not under-

13 standing the question. The question is a simple one.

14 The outside, the outside weld

15 inspection fit-up, this note requires that on a daily

16 - basis the information from the chit be transferred to
17 the form. Was that done, or was that a general practice

18 made of not doing it?

19 THE WITNESS: I'm sorry, Mr. Chairman. I

20 now understand the point you are trying to make.

21 In some cases it was,

w 22 JUDGE BLOCH: In many --
( :
a

23 THE WITNESS: From my observation, in most

24 cases it was not. The chit was placed in the traveler

25 package but no annotation was made on -- no annotation-

1
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4/9 1 was made on Attachment 4-A. I've never seen a traveler

./ ' 2 that looks like Attachment 4-A that was actually used.

3 I'm not saying there wasn't any. I've never seen one.

n
() 4 From the indication in here there -

5 was some indications that the outside weld was signed

6 off on Step 1.

7 JUDGE BLOCH: But even if the form being

8 used was different and someone was reading this note,

9 conscientiously was following the procedure, wouldn't

he have to find some way to sign on a daily basis the10 '

11 form he was using?

12 THE WITNESS: I don't know that I want to

./'s 13 address the issue of whether they were conscientious
@)

14 or not, Judge Bloch. There is no evidence to me -- I

15 won't say "no." There is very little evidence that as

16 ~the outside inspection was performed and the chit was

17 issued that the traveler was updated. In the majority

18 of the cases the outside fit-up and cleanliness

19 inspection was performed, a chit was written, and no

20 annotation was made on Line 1 of the traveler.

21 JUDGE BLOCH: And that does represent, does

22 it not, a lack of conscientiousness in applying the( )
23 language from the note that I just read. It's

24 important to me, because your job is to look at the

% 25 practices in the plant and compare them to the procedure s,
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)/10 1 and judge whether they are adequate.

2 THE WITNESS: Judge Bloch, in all
(}

3 . honesty, I think the more important issue here is they

4 used the wrong form. I can't defend that. I've stated()
5 that on two or three occasions already this morning.

6 The procedure was changed to state

7 that the lead, the requirement then that NDE chits be

8 used.

9 JUDGE BLOCH: I'm not asking you about

10 that problem. I'm only asking whether they conscientiously

11 followed the language from this note. Did they?

12 THE WITNESS: No, sir. I think -- I

-w 13 don't the point you're trying -- I guess I don't

bb
14 understand, and I'm sorry. They didn't use the

15 attachment. I've stated that in no cases that I'm

16 -aware of did they use the. attachment, and --

17 JUDGE BLOCH: Using the form that they

18 used --

19 THE WITNESS: -- using the form that they

20 did use I've stated only in a very few number of cases

21 did they annotate the results of the outside inspection

. ("% 22 on the form.-

\_)
23 JUDGE BLOCH: So you don't want to

24 characterize that as a lack of conscientiousness.

l̂
' 25 THE WITNESS: I guess we are having a

A. .

- _______ - __-__ _. I
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J/l'1 1 problem with the term " conscientiousness." I think the
. .

2 inspectors were conscientious in the fact that they~'

3 performed their required inspection.
,

er
.J 4 I would rather characterize it asI-

5 a lack of attention to detail on how the results of

6 those inspections were to be documented. Maybe

7 conscientious means something different to you than it

8 does to me, and maybes that's the problem we're having.

9 I do believe it was a failure on

10 the'QC Inspector's part to properly document the results

11 of their inspection. That's the reason, I guess, that

12 I'm bring it to your attention this morning, because I

. h'- -
13- refused to speculate yesterday on whether it was the-

'

14 fault of the procedure or the fault of the QC

15 Inspector.

At this point in time I clearly16 ' -

17. believe it was the lack of attention to the requirements ,

18 the documentation requirements'oni.the part of the QC

19 Inspector during the time frame.

20 JUDGE BLOCH: And the supervisors?

21 THE WITNESS: I think by definition,

}} 22 Judge Block, th a t includes their supervisors.

23 - MR. ROISMAN: Excuse me. Could I ask just

24 one clarifying question, just so I understand what this
| I'
|

\- 25 Attacnment 4-A is.
L

,

i

. _ __ _ - _ . - - . _ _ . - . _ . . _ _ _
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4/12 1 JUDGE GROSSMAN: Let me ask a few

(* 2 questions, and maybe that will --

3 MR. ROISMAN: All right.

,,

( ) 4 JUDGE GROSSMAN: Mr. Brandt, were you,

5 invo.lved in this area covered by the procedures and

6 the travelers before March 26, 1982?

7 THE WITNESS: Yes,. sir, by approximately

8 three or four weeks.

9 JUDGE GROSSMAN: Three or four weeks.

10 THE WITNESS: I assumed the role of

11 non-ASME QA/QC supervisor sometime during the last week

12 of February 1982.

t

4'' 13 JUDGE GROSSMAN: Well, it appears to me'

Qv) though one assumption that you have made in all the14 as

15 testimony you have given this morning is that the

16 ' procedure CP-QC I-2.ll-1, which apparently was adopted

17 in January 1978, was in effect until March 26, 1982.

18 THE WITNESS: No, sir, I did not attempt

19 to convey that.

20 JUDGE GROSSMAN: So you don't --

21 THE WITNESS: The reason I selected this

22 procedure was this procedure was the one that was in(];
23 effect during the time frame for most of the travelers,

24 most of the inspection dates that we were talPing

25 about yesterday.
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;

1 JUDGE GROSSMAN: And when were most of
.

2 those dates, approximately?j{ i
3 THE WITNESS: 1978.

() 4 JUDGE GROSSMAN: Well, you weren't there
,

5 in 1978, or at least working in this area, were you?

6 THE WITNESS: That's true. I understood.

7 the Chairman's request yesterday to see the procedure

8 that governed the inspsetions.

9 JUDGE GROSSMAN: Well, my problem is this:

10 I have no trouble with assuming that'the procedure

11 adopted March 26, 1982, which contains in it a copy of

12 a traveler that conforms to the procedure, actually was

. 13 the required procedure with regard to that form. And to''

}'
14 make that clear, what I'm saying is that we have that

# 15 eight-line form as an attachment. But I do have some

16 ' concern with assuming that the procedure adopted in

17 1978, which had a form attached to it, was really in

18 - effect with regard to another form used in the period

19 between 1978 and 1982. And it appears to me as though

20 a likely conclusion might be that there was some other

21 . procedure in effect during that period that actually

( })
22- does correlate with the form that was used by the

23 inspectors.

24 And what I'd like to know is how

.(
'- 25 you can.make the assumption that there wasn't such other

_ _ _ - - - _ _ _ - -
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/14 1 procedure during that time period.

2 THE. WITNESS: I'm trying to -- I think{'y
3 I understand your question. I'm trying to figure out

() 4 a way to answer you.

5 The construction procedure when

6 originally issued did not have any sample form

7 attached.
.

8 JUDGE BLOCH: How do we know that from

9 the records.

10 THE WITNESS: I reviewed Revision 0 of

11 the procedure.

12 JUDGE BLOCH: Of which procedure?

-

13 THE WITNESS: The construction procedure.
| , j'l

'W
14 ' JUDGE BLOCH: Which one. There are two

'

15 construction --

THE WITNESS: No. Those are both QC16 - '

17 procedures'.

18 I stated that this five-line form
.

19 was a form developed by the millwrights.

20 JUDGE BLOCH: So the construction

21 procedure originally had no form on it. We are now

22 testifying about a document we haven't seen; is that()
right, but that's what you're doing now?23

2d - THE WITNESS: Yes, sir.

C 25 , In response to Judge Grossman's

.
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)/15- I question, I picked a procedure that was in effect
1

(~' 2 during the time frame that we were discussing yesterday

3 If I erred in doing so, I apologize.

7~
lj d JUDGE BLOCH: No, we were asking for that

5 His problem is he's not sure in light of what the form

6 looks like that this really is th e procedure that was

7 used with that form.

8 THE WITNESS: This was the procedure that

9 was in effect all of 1978.

10 JUDGE BLOCH: That's because --

11 THE WITNESS: Those signatures on the

12 forms we were looking at yesterday, to the best of my
.

~ ' , 13 recollection, were dated September 1978.('J
-

I4 JUDGE GROSSMAN: Yes, but I see on this

15 form that this was adopted in January 1978, and we

16 don't have any indication that it was in effect any

17 time after that date, and certainly we can't assume

18 that from any representations you make as to the periods.

19 that you were not involved in this area.

20 JUDGE BLOCH: Is there a Rev. 3 and do

21 you know the date of Rev. 3?

22 THE WITNESS: Is that a, pardon, Chairman?( )
23 JUDGE ELOCH: Is there a Rev. 3 of this

24 procedure and what date --

25 THE WITNESS: No. This procedure was
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)/16 1 voided in early 1979 and replaced with a procedure

2 numbered QI-QAP-10.4-1, which had a revision to it,-[ -
3 which is also not on the record, which was changed to

,.() 4 a QI-QAP-ll.4-1 I believe which might have had a

5 revision or two, which ultimately was changed to the

6 TUGCO format which we do have in the record, which is

7 QI-QP-11.14-6 or 0, dated March 26, 1982.

8 At no time, from my review, other

9 than for a short period of I believe 1979 was this I

10 five-line traveler properly endorsed. In 20/20 hind-

11 sight it's more of the same of what we've been talking

12 about this morning. They used the wrong form.
'

13 JUDGE GROSSMAN: So what you are saying
' )3

14 now is that you reviewed company documents at this

15 point, and determined that certain procedures were in

16 effect all during that period between 1978 and 1982;

17 is that so?

18 THE WITNESS: Yes, sir.

19 (Bench conference.)

20 JUDGE GROSSMAN: Well, one thing that

21 I've been looking for in these documents was an

('' 22 indication of the document that they replaced, and I
v

23 can't for the life of me find that in either of these

24 two forms. If we had some indication like that, we

25 could determine when we had an unbroken chain of-
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/17; 1 procedures. Do you understand what I'm saying now?

2 And I wonder if there isn't some documentation that:the
J}D

in effect-at what
3 company has which indicates what was

U

4- time that may have satisfied you as to which procedures;('

5 were in effect, butJ-- .

~6 THE WITNESS: The procedures speak for

7 .themselves,_ Judge Grossman. The dates on them are

8 sequential. They've changed numbers at least four

9 . times. 'They'veLgone from a CP-QCI to a QI/QAP-10.4,

'10 I believe, dash something, to a QIQ-AP-ll.4, to a

11 ~ QI-QP-ll.14-6.,

12 -
If what you are looking'for is that

13 'five-step traveler and an inspection procedure, youj-

14 ' won't find it.- It doesn't exist.

15 JUDGE GROSSMAN: Mr. Brandt, when did you

16 - review the filer of these procedures; was that last

17 -nigh''

18 THE WITNESS: If you are talking about --

If you are addressing the use of which traveler when,19,

20 Judge Grossman, that was last-night.

21 If you are talking about reviewing

22 'the content.of'the pr'ocedure, I'm sure I did that to}
23 some degree when I was responsible for changing it.from

24 ' the QI-QAP ' f orma t, which is a Brown & Root or ASME/QC

'Y 25 procedure'to'the QI-QP-ll.14-6, which is a TUGCO no,n-
.
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/18 '- ~1- ASME procedure ~.

2 As farsas paying particular attention to

3 'the particular type of inspection traveler that was

( 4 used at the_ time, th'at'did not occur until last night.

'5 JUDGE GROSSMAN: Well, it appears to me
t

6 as though all'of these travelers that we are talking
4

!- 7. about were signed sometime after January of 1978, and
4

8 I-think that we would like to have a complete set of

9 the procedure that were,in effect between 1978 and

10 1982 so'that we can match the procedures with the
r

[- 11 particular~ time period that these travelrs were signed,
.

12 and that way we won't.have to just speculate as to what

/*- 13 was-in effect at what time.'

14 Is that possible?

15 MR. DOWNEY: I think we are talking about

16 a.rather large volume of paper. Could you restate your

_17 -request Judge Grossman. You want all procedures --

I 18 JUDGE GROSSMAN: No, I didn't mean all
I

19 company procedures. I mean all procedures relating to

h

j XL 'the installation of stainless steel liners; that is the

L 21 QC, .the quality instruction on that, and I would assume
!

~ hat it would be no more than two inches in thickness,22 tH )
23 but you would have a-better idea than I.

L 24 MR. DOWNEY: Since all of these were'

1:
!- - 25 generated in 1978 can we just provide those for that

.

__----- _. -
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'4/19 1 year? I mean that might cut down the --

2 JUDGE BLOCH: You've done that already,
]

3 according to the testimony.

(\
i) 4 JUDGE GROSSMAN: Well, I think that we

5 * would be much happier having an unbroken chain through

6 March of 1982.

7 MR. DOWNEY: We'll provide those. It may

8 take -- I mean we may have a single copy here, but

9 I'm not sure, but to provide multiple copies will take

10 some time, you know, a day or two.

11 (Bench conference.)

12 JUDGE BLOCK: Okay. Ms. Garde.~

(~N 13 MS. GARDE: We are not going to go
'\ /

14 forward on this issue, sir.

15 JUDGE BLOCH: Okay. I thought you had a

*16 question before Judge Grossman started. I wanted to

17 make sure you had a chance to pursue it.

18 MS. GARDE: No. You asked it.

19 RECROSS-EXAMINATION

20 BY MR. ROISMAN:

21 G I wanted him just to tell us so that we'd

) 22 understand this procedure, did the little note that you('J%

23 and Judge Bloch were discussing at the top of Page 3

24 it calls Attachment 4-1 a traveler NDE Report combinatienc

(' 25 Is there an NDE form or Attachment 4-A?
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4/20 1 A Yes, sir.

2 g Would you just tell me which it is?

3 A You see the annotation approximately half
I

;3 4 way down on the page it says " Acceptance standarde

,
V

i 5 Gibbs & Hill 2323 SOCT." *

6 g Yes. I do.

7 A The next one, two, three, four, five

8 lines are PT report. The last five lines are vacuum

9 box report.

10 0 And are those chits, or not? Is that

11 what's called a chit?
/

12 A No, sir.

13 MR. ROISMAN: All right. Thank you.

CO
14 JUDGE BLOCH: Off the record.

15 (Discussion off the record.)
16 JUDGE BLOCH: On the record.

17 Where is the chit referred to in

18 the procedure in this package?

19 THE WITNESS: Paragraph 3.1.1.

20 JUDGE BLOCH: Okay. And where is it
5:::::

21 attached?

22
_ THE WITNESS: It's not.

'~' 23 JUDGE BLOCH: It's not? Should it have

24 been?

O' 25 THE WITNESS: (Pause.) If it's not

_ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _
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" 1. ;

)/21f I attached as an-attachment to. the construction procedure .

2 yes,. sir.
'

3 JUDGE BLOCH: I think that's probably
\

(
4-~JT 4 . wrong. I think if it's the procedure that's being

5 relied on by.QC and it was going to be part of the

6 QC record, it should have been attached to the QC

7' document.

8 THE WITNESS: I disagree with you.

9 JUDGE BLOCH: Why is that?

10 THE WITNESS: On not only this site, but

11 many sites, the processed documentation that is'

12 controlled by the craft is in the craft's procedure.

13 For example, the Weld Four Material
}.

14' . Log-that we have discussed briefly in this proceeding

-15 -and at great length in the other proceeding is in a

- 16 - ' Construction Procedure, is now, always has been.

-17 JUDGE BLOCH: This was a very special

18 construction procedure; it was also QC procedure. It

19 was going to be used as a QC document.-

20 THE WITNESS: I. don't see -- Maybe that

21 .was a bad example, Judge Bloch, but the weld data card

f M that's used for inspection of piping is attacned to a

23 construction procedure.
4

24' JUDGE BLOCH: Okay. Is Mr. Purdy

25 available? Is it possible to pass to other subjects-
'

.

_-_______ . _ _ _ . _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ . _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ . _ _ . _ _ _ . _
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l/22 1 for this witness and complete the witness? Let's do

2 that.
.

.

3 THE WITNESS: Is it possible to take a

4- short recess, Your Honor?

5 JUDGE BLOCH: Yes. - We will break for

6 just five minutes. The break is granted.

7 (A short recess was taken.)

8 |||
t

9 ///

10

11

12

- 13

14

15

16 - .

17

18

19

20

21

0 "

23

'
24

f. ' . 25

.

__ - -
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-1 1 JUDGE BLOCH: The hearing will come

2 to order.

3 Ms. Garde.

( ,) 4 RECROSS-EXAMINATION

5 BY MS. GARDE:

6 G Mr. Brandt, your Exhibit 14 to your

7 previled testimony --

8 JUDGE BLOCH: Ms. Garde, your mike may

9 not be on.

10 MS. GARDE: Is that better?

11 BY MS. GARDE:

12 G Mr. Brandt, your Exhibit 14, " Testimony

'~ 's 13 of C. Thomas Brandt Regarding Inspection and Testing

6s
14 of Non-ASME Component Systems" --

15 JUDGE BLOCH: Ms. Garde, when you are

16 reading from documents, there is a tendency to read

17 very rapidly and it makes it very hard for the

18 reporter, I know.

19 MS. GARDE: Thank you, Your Honor. I

20 will slow down.

21 JUDGE BLOCH: And in addition, that was

; ) 22 so fast I couldn't catch it.
t-

23 JUDGE GROSSMAN: And a little louder,

24 please.

[
' 25
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i- 2 1 BY MS. GARDE:

5 2 G Exhibit 14?

3 A Yes, ma'am.

()- 4 G Mr. Brandt, what in the description of
|

5 these various levels of programs, inspection pregrams, |

would excuse your company from meeting 10 CFR Appendix
6

7 B requirements?

MR. DOWNEY: Objection. That's8
.

9 argumentative.

10 MS. GARDE: Why is it argumentative?

JUDGE BLOCH: What in the what?
11

12 MS. GARDE: What in this testimony,

,e 13
which describes multiple systems of inspections, would

b-
14 excuse this company from meeting certain Appendix B

.

15 requirements.

I 16 JUDGE BLOCH: I think what you've got
.

i

17 .to do is to establish what bothers you about his

18 meeting Appendix B requirements.

It's obvious that there's nothing that
19

20 excuses the company from Appendix B requirements.

21
I think you are asking a legal question.

'

22 Why don't you ask him whether there is

23~ some violation of Appendix B requirements there.
'

24 MS. GARDE: Okay. Let me rephrase the

25 question.-

_ - - _ _ , . - _ _ __
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i- 3 1 BY MS. GARDE:

~x 2 G If you completed all of the inspections

3 that you describe in this testimony, would it excuse

4 you from any Appendix B requirements?; j

5 A No.

6 0 Question 4 regarding multiple inspections;

7 and tests, would you please explain how discrepancies

8
and deficiencies identified during these inspections

9 are processed in accordance with site procedures?

10 A Ms. Garde, either I don't understand

11 your question or you answered your own question.

12 G Your Question 4 discussed multiple

,
13 inspections and tests; is that correct?

N>

ja A Yes, ma'am.

15 G I believe the statement is, "These

16 gumulative inspections and tests provide a high level

17 of assurance that such conditions will be identified

18 and corrected prior to operation of Comanche Peak,

19 even if they had not been detected in the initial QC
,

20 inspection."

Is that correct?21

(~N 22 A That's the way I read it, yes, ma'am.
)

'

23 G How are the discrepant conditions

24 identified in these multiple-level inspections

s 25 recorded or reported in accordance with site procedures?

I
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04 1 A The answer to your question is they are

recorded and reported in accordance with site~'
2

3 procedures.

4 G So in multiple-level inspections a
( })

5 nonconforming condition would also be written up on

an NCR?6

7 A It.would be written up on a document,

g yes, ma'am.

9 To say that it would be written up

10
on an NCR in all cases is not the case, and I don't

11
think that has ever been my testimony.

12 G There is some testimony in your Exhibit

14 regarding monthly partial inspections, monthly
13

C9^ inspections on some pieces of equipment. Do youu

recall that?15

A Where are you referring?
16 ,

17 G Why don't you look it over. I've got

18 the questions down, but I don't have that question

19
delineated, regarding monthly inspections.

20 A You want me to read my entire testimony.

21 G Let me ask it this way, Mr. Brandt.

Are some pieces of equipment inspected
T~' 22

.,

23 on a monthly basis?

24 A For maintenance, yes, ma'am.

25 0 And maintenance inspections are not

I
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i-5 1 regular inspections?

T 2 MR. DOWNEY: Objection. They are

3 maintenance inspections.

( ) 4 JUDGE BLOCH: Sustained. If they are

5 monthly, they are somewhat regular.

Bi MS. GARDE:6

7 G Are they inspections which also require

8
the reporting of discrepancies, if they are found?

|

9 A Yes, ma'am.

10 0 What documentation is developed by

11
quality control during in-process inspections, if

12 Problems are identified?

13 A During what time frame are you speaking?

14 G In-process inspections are those

inspections conducted prior to quality control
15

16 inspection; is that correct?

17 A No, ma'am.

18 G Could you please explain an in-process

19 inspection?

A An in-process inspection is an
20

21 inspection which occurs after the inception of a

( 22 work activity and prior to the final QC acceptance.

23 0 Who conducts the in-process inspections?

24 A QC.

25 G Are weld techs QC personnel?'
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i-6 1 A No, but if I could clarify my last

2 response, there are some in-process inspections
( '-

3 performed by weld technicians, yes, ma'am.

) 4 G Are there any other in-process

5 inspections that are performed by technicians that

6 are not quality control inspectors?

7 A Not that I can think of off the top of

8 my head, Ms. Garde, no.

9 G So in welding areas some in-process

10 inspections are done by weld techs, not quality

11 control inspectors?

12 A Yes, ma'am, that's a true statement.

- ' 13 G And are deficiencies identified in

Q)s
14 those'in-process inspections by weld technicians

15 written up on quality control documentation, whether

16 it be IR's or NCR's?

17 A In some cases, yes, ma'am.

18 G In what cases are they not?

19 A In some cases they -- I guess in order

20 to answer your question, I would need to know what

21 type of deficiencies you are talking about.

(^) 22 | G Let's take a hypothetical example of a
i(_/

23 weld that has flunked an RT inspection and it is

24 in-process.
/

.

k- 25 Would,a failed RT inspection require a
.

__
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5-7 1 quality control documentation to be written up?

2 MR. DOWNEY: Objection. I don't
{

3 think Ms. Garde's hypothetical specifies enough

() 4 information for a response.

5 It doesn't specify whether it's an

6 ASME or non-ASME weld.

7 It doesn't specify at what point in the
.

8 inspection procedure the RT was made.

9 JUDGE BLOCH: Okay. You can clarify
,

10 your answer, if it requires that.

| THE WITNESS: If I could ask a11

12 clarifying question, I think it might serve the same

13 purpose, Judge Bloch.

(f~)xx_
14 I would need to know whether it's

15 ASME or non-ASME and --

16 - MS. GARDE: ASME --
.

17 THE WITNESS: I need to know what

18 class of weld it is.

19 BY MS. GARDE:

20 g ASME Class I.

21 A The answer to your question, Ms. Garde,

(] 22 is the RT report is a piece of quality control^

v
23 documentation.

24 g That wasn't my question.

25 If an RT report indicates that there is'

- _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _
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,- 8 1 a rejec+ed, failed RT test.

2 Does that general an inspection report{'.
3 or a nonconformance report?

q ,) 4 A I believe the original question,

5 Ms. Garde, was does that generate any kind of quality

6 control documentation.

7 I answered that question by saying the

8 RT report itself is a piece of quality control

9 documentation.

10 If you are now asking if there is an

11 inspection report or nonconformance report issued

12 because a weld fails radiographic testing, the answer

13 is no.
A'a[#)

14 0 So what indication -- excuse me -- what

15 type of indication do you have for the in-process

16 inspections on welds, whether or not a large number

417 of those welds are failing RT tests?

18 MR. DOWNEY: Objection. Is Counsel

19 still asking about ASME welds?

20 MS. GARDE: Yes.

21 MR. DOWNEY: If the answer is yes, then

22 this examination is beyond the scope of Mr. Brandt's
;

23 prefiled testimony about which he is now testifying.

24 His prefiled testimony is a description

k- 25 of the re-inspection and cumulative inspection program
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i- 9 1 of the non-ASME area, and Mr. Purdy's prefiled

2 testimony addresses ASME area.{-
3 My objection was the questions to

( ; 4 Mr. Brandt about the ASME side of the project are
V

5 beyond the scope of his direct examination.

6 JUDGE GROSSMAN: Are you saying then

7 that if.the witness his"information which is relative

8 to what Mr. Purdy is going to testify to, that we

9 are going to have to bring him back and we can't have

10 those questions asked right now?

11 MR. DOWNEY: Judge Grossman, I believe

12 the scope of Ms. Garde's examination is beyond the

13 scope of Mr. Brandt's prefiled testimony for the~s

b~b
14 reasons I have stated.

15 JUDGE BLOCH: I guess Judge Grossman's

if he has information, they16 Point is'they want --

17 could call him back as a rebuttal witness.

18 Do we need these questions of this

19 witness, though?

20 MR. DOWNEY: I will withdraw my

21 objection. If it continues, I'll re-assert it.

(~) 22 JUDGE BLOCH: Well, you made a point.
O

23 It's possible they don't really need the answers from

24 this witness, but I would like their response on that.
,

~ 25 MS. GARDE: Well, this witness has
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~s .
Af . , . t ,1

F10 1 testified :about numerous levels or multiple-level
'

jdi . '2 inspections _which are to give added assurance that
s

bk' 3 the' plant ~is safe.

0^4 3 -
di11v- ** * 1= 1 r tr 9= eio -

'

O:
T,

5- HisVtestimony does address in-process inspections.
,

p-

I can modify the' question, if the Board'

6

7 wants me to,.tc non-ASME welds' on safety-related
;,

' h

I J, 8 . pieces of $tquipment.

7 9 JUDGE BLOCH: We only want,you to if it'
-

,..

m10 6 won't' hurt your case in some way we don't understand.-

*
| | v

MS. GARDE: I would prefer not to.;k 11 ;
u 4

; . 12 modify the question.J

IL
JUDGE BLOCH: Okay. The witness may

. , 13 >

14 . proceed.. p4 ,,
r-

''
' (x .

It is beyond the scope of d'irect, butI15 '- i,: 3

16 *'it's relatadi to.the proceeding.

17 THE WITNESS: Could I have the question
~

,

.. . N . .

.

.] 18 ' repeated, Ms. Garde?
a. . ~ ,

JUDGE-BLOCH: If you want, we could try.19 s

' Y: A ''
..

'4 - 20; .to get([it read back.ml
E 4, 1 ,~

MS. GARDE I would prefer that it be21 j, .g
,%

.

m
' Y '22 read back.

~

23 .i '(Record read.)3-

24 BY MS. GARDE:
. - , .

' '
25 . / ' Mr . Brandt, isn't it true that RT

,

. _

i% 4 #

7

.
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011 1 reports are not trended documents?

2 A No, I don't believe so, Ms. Garde.("a
3 G On in-process inspections on an ASME

, . - .

(,) 4 weld, is there any documentation generated, quality

5 control documentation, meaning inspection reports or

6 nonconformance reports, generated by the in-process

7 inspection process?

8 Do you understand my question?

9 A (No response.)

10 G Do weld techs generate inspection reports

11 or nonconformance reports?

12 A Yes, they do.

13 G Do weld techs generate nonconformancegg
14 reports or inspection reports on in-process inspections ?

15 A Ms. Garde, I can answer your question,

16 'but I would like to make a clarifying point.

17 I believe two questions ago after we had

18 the break and play-back I answered a question, "No,

19 they don't."

20 I just want to make it clear that, in

21 effect, RT reports are trended as welding engineering
_

maintains a weld reject rate.) 22
s

23 JUDGE GROSSMAN: As what?

24 THE WITNESS: As welding engineering

25 maintains a weld reject rate. In that essence, they'
-
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-12 i could tell you what percent were radiography
,

2 failed.-*

3
* '

Ek'MS. GARDE:', ,

3
.(,

' ''
d That isn't my question, Mr. Brandt.e

4

A I. understand what your question is now,ry ' 5 . ,

',,a o i p, , ,

Ms. Gar'de. I am just trying to make that clarifying
6

7 point. ,

,

If we are still talking about an ASME
8 f

<
-. , ,

9 ClassiI hypothetical weld, which I was not discussing
'

10 in my ; direct tiestimony any'way, ASME Class I welds. I

I 11
was discussing the non-ASME program. Rejections are

}j
indica ed.12

i-

^\ - 13 I If a nonconforming condition is
:') ' '

~

,

j' j a>' noticed, 'a nonconformance report is written by the
'

i

'],f3 weld tech.15
.

{7.[ A rejected RTyreport is not a
16 .

.a

17 nonconforming' condition.

18 G So a. weld.that fails an RT test is not

19 a nonconforming condition? A failed RT does not
y .

'? 20 -
indicane that the weld has a flaw, has a discrepancy?4;"'

'

v et 'ej . ' . -f , (g j' 21 A I did not say that, Ms. Garde.

22 4' What did you say, Mr. Brandt, because I
.5,' f5s.).,

23 didn't understand'your explanation?

h
.

24 A I said an unacceptable radiography
A (',

', 25 report by definition is not a nonconforming condition.
-,

J;
d ,

, ;-) .?(
. . - . - - _ - . . _ _ _ _ _ . _ . _ ._. ..



- _ _ .

16087
1

It's a process document to indicate thep-13'

2 unsatisfactory completion of a required test or

3 examination.

( )' 4 JUDGE BLOCH: Is it a discrepancy?

5 THE-WITNESS: Could you define what you

-6 are talking about? It'.s an indication that the weld

7 has not yet met the required acceptance criteria.

8 JUDGE BLOCH: If it had been inspected

9- and there was a discrepancy before the completion of

to construction by a QC inspector, wouldn't it be on an

11 IR checklist as unsat.?

12 THE WITNESS: For field radiography?

-

13 JUDGE BLOCH: For a deficiency in a

,

j4 weld found by visual inspection, as opposed to
*

15 radiography?

' THE WITNESS: It would be on an IR if'16 .

17 fouas by QC, during in-process inspection, yes, sir.

~18 JUDGE BLOCH: And that IR, I am told,

19 ~ is fully trended the same as NCR's?

.

20 THE WITNESS: Yes, sir.

21- JUDGE BLOCH: But there 's some dif f erence

22 'in the.way the RT reports are trended?

- 23 THE WITNESS: Judge Bloch, I think --

' 24 maybe not necessarily you, but I think this discussion

'25 is_ leading toward an assumption that every failed-'

-
_ _ -_-_- _--
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-14 1 NDE report is a nonconforming condition.

2 I don't believe that's the case, either{'
3 .at Comanche Peak o .in this industry.

k) 4 I have never seen a failed NDE report

5 or an unsatisfactory NDE report ever been considered

6 a nonconforming condition, except in the event that

7 the technique used for the non-destructive examination,

8 'if that was an unacceptable technique, that's sometimer
.

9 identified as a nonconforming condition.

10 But if the technique was proper and the

11 interpretation of the results indicated an unsatis-

12 - factory condition in the hardware itself, I have never

13 seen that considered as a nonconforming condition.
| )

14 - The NDE report is marked unsatisfactory

15 and process documentation is generated to repair the

16 defect noted by the non-destructive examination.
.

17 JUDGE BLOCH: Okay, but I take it that

18 the purpose of the procedures is to assure sound
i

19 welds which will pass the non-destructive examination,

20 the RT report, and why is it that the failure of the

21 RT report is not a deficiency that should be tracked?

/'% 22 THE WITNESS: Once again, Judge Bloch,
LJ

23 I think you have -- You are asking me to-assume your

24 -hypothesis, and I'm not sure I am willing to do that.
/"

'

25 There are different levels of examination-
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o15 1 required for different applications.

]
's 2 I could stand and watch a welder

3 through the same type of welding helmet he had on

rm
() 4 and as the term is often used, look in the weld as

5 far as watching him put the root pass in, and stand

6 there over his shoulder or with a remote observation

7 device and watch every single millimeter of the weld

8 deposited; have a high degree of personal assurance

9 wheth'er or not the weld would pass radiography; and

10 yet not be able to tell whether the weld would

-11 ultimately be able to pass radiography or ultrasonic

12 testing.

7. (^\ 13 So if your question is implying that the

QJ
14 program is designed to have QC coverage to assure that

15 you are going to get an acceptable RT report, to a

16 certain extent that's true; but to say that you can

17 have 100 percent confidence, that even if you have a

18 QC inspector that's a welding expert overlooking the

19 weld every second he's working on the joint to say

20 with absolute assurity that you are going to have an

21 acceptable RT report, I think that is a ridiculous

(^'; 22 assumption to make.
;

23 JUDGE BLOCH: Okay, but now in some

24 instances wouldn't a defective RT report or failed

- 25 RT report indicate that there either was bad technique

|
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m16 1 in making the weld or bad technique in inspecting the

{; 2 weld or both?

3 THE WITNESS: We are out in the land of

O) 4 hypothetical, and I assume in your hypothetical1

5 example that the program has worked. The required

6 inspections mandated by procedures have occurred prior

7 to the performance of the radiographic examination.
.

8 If that's occurred, a failed

9 radiography report is going to indicate a flaw in the

10 weld.

11 If there's a flaw in the weld, it's only

12 logical to assume -- and once again, assuming that

13 the welder and the welding procedure.were qualified,

.

14 that the cause of that defect was improper technique

15 by the welder.

16 - JUDGE BLOCH: Not necessarily. You told.

17 me that he could do it all perfectly, and that some-

18 times it just happens it's defective.
,

19 THE WITNESS: If there's a defect there,

20 it was caused by the welding process. It's either

21 an inadequate process, which I think we can rule out

(~) 22 by the fact that both the procedure and the welder are
\_/

23 qualified; that there was base material failure, which

24 I don't think is the issue; or the weld defect, if you

25 will, noted by radiography was introduced by the' .- ,

.

_ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ . _ . _ _ _ _
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i-17- 1
welding process itself. |

If that is the case, the welder put
. 'i ~ 2

it there.3

4 )j .
r JUDGE BLOCH:' Is there any procedure

4

5 for determining when the indications from an RT are

so bad that an inquiry should be made into the way
6

_

the -weld was made or the inspection was made?
7

THE WITNESS: By " procedures," are you
8

9 saying written procedures? Is that what you are

10 referring to?

JUDGE BLOCH: Well, let's start with
11

12
written procedures.

THE WITNESS: I believe the answer toemc 13

- (h.l
-14 that question is yes. I'm not sure you will agree

with the subtleness of the nature of the indications.15

If you would like, I will explain why
16 .

*

17 I indicated yes.

18 JUDGE BLOCH: We are still talking about

19 ASME welds?

THE WITNESS: We are still talking about
20

21 this hypothetical weld that required radiography in

('T 22 the first place because it's a Class I weld, an
%)

23 ASME piping weld.

|~ 24 My whole testimony on this subject of

[ (_I 25 radiography is premised on that situation.
i

|
|

;
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218 1
In the event that you have a -- Using

2 your example, that you have a weld that's.so bad that

3 it failed -- that's bad enough to indicate radio-

(f -4 graphically that weld was -- once again, I'm not

5- trying to quote you, but I think extremely poorly

6
made-or something like'that; but a number of

I rejectable. indications in the radiograph that indicate7

8 that the weld was poorly made.
4

There are several opportunities for9

*

10 that;to be evaluated.

Number one, the way. welds are
11

,

12 repaired after radiography is an object typically
i

' called in,this business a skin, which.is a
13

-14 transparent overlay noting the radiographic station

15' markers and with either a wax pencil or a magic marker

16 -noting the location and'the length of the defects.

This skin is taken to the weld. The
17

station markers which are-physically stamped on the
18

19
weld are overlaid with this transparent overlay to

(

| 20 locate the defects in the weld.
1

-Welding engineering does this process,
h 21

22 makes this skin or overlay.[
| 23 If a weld is, as you hypothesized, so
o

| 24 poorly made it is going to require extensive repair,
i

(> welding engineering is responsible for assessing thati

25

*
,

.
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-19 i situation as they are preparing the skin. If they

T 2
see a weld that's got maybe 14 linear inches of weld,

3 and, once again in a hypothetical example, say it's

||| 4 got ten inches of rejectable weld, if I'm the welding

5 engineer preparing the skin, the question I'm going to

have to ask myself is, "How did this happen?"*

6

At that point there's an opportunity
7

.

to evaluate the performance of that particular welder.
8

In addition, QC has an opportunity as
9

10 QC is there. OC actually -- The QC NDE technician at

the weld interprets the film in the first place and
11

has the opportunity to ask, you know, "How did this
12

13 happen?"

14
Finally, the A&I reviews all radiographic

film for Class I welds, and I am quite confident that
15

16 if an A&I saw a radiograph of a weld -- once again

17 using my example of 20 inches of weld that had 10

18 unacceptable inches of weld, that the A&I is going

19 to have some questions.

20
There is a formal written procedure for

'

21 A&I requesting requalification of welders.

22 BY MS. GARDE:|||
23 0 But isn't it true, Mr. Brandt, that

24 since there is no trending done of the in-process

/ 25 inspection, that you don't know the cause of the
.

- - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ . _ _ . __ _ _ _ _ . _
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t-20 1 problem?

% 2 A Ms. Garde, I don't believe at all that

3 that was my testimony.

,a

( ) 4 g How do you know the cause --

5 JUDGE BLOCH: He said there was trending.

6 MS. GARDE: There was trending of the

7 RT reports.

8 THE WITNESS: There is trending on all

9 inspection reports and all nonconformance reports.

10 BY MS. GARDE:

11 Q I am asking about the RT report in the

12 in-process inspection.

'~ 5 13 MR. DOWNEY: Objection. I will re-assert
.

14 my objection.

15
If Ms. Garde is talking about ASME

16- welds, it is outside the scope of Mr. Brandt's

17 direct examination and she should put these questions

'2 to Mr. Purdy who will be the next witness.
'

19 This seems to be -- I think it has

20 gone not only beyond the scope of direct examination,

21 but now is going into the area that's irrelevant to

; 22 this proceeding.^'

,
'

u

23 MR. MIZUNO: The Staff would agree. It

24 had held back from objecting earlier simply because we.

25 thought Ms. Garde might have been setting up some--
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-21- 1 preliminary questions.

2 JUDGE BLOCH: Ms. Garde, it seems to me

3 to be irrelevant at this point. Are you going to tie

4 it in somehow? Do you know why it's relevant?(])
5 MS. GARDE: My concern is that the

6
in-process inspectiona referenced in his testimony

on non-ASME doesn't meet the requirements of 10 CFR.
7

8 JUDGE BLOCH: Then why were you asking

9 about ASME? Le t ' s ask about non-ASME.

10 MS. GARDE: I'll change it to non-ASME.

11 I don't have very many more questions.

JUDGE BLOCH: If you had asked
12

13
relevance before, it would have been more straight-

14 forward.

Please. continue.15

16 BY MS. GARDE:

17 G The non-ASME in-progress quality

18 control inspections that you testified to, are any

19 of those non-ASME inspections on safety-related areas

20 in the plant?

21 A Yes, ma'am.

22 g During those in-process inspections,
(

23 'when discrepancies are identified by technicians or

24 quality control inspectors -- are the problems
c

~k- 25 identified in process by quality control inspectors or

.__ _
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022 i technicians? -

} 2 A If your question, Ms. Garde and I'm--

3 not trying to be evasive. I'm not sure what you are

es .

(j 4 asking.

5 If ycur question is are in-process

inspections performed by QC inspectors documented,
6

!

7 yes, ma'am.

8 G All in-process non-ASME inspections are

9 conducted by quality control inspectors?

A I didn't say that.
10

11 G W uld you please tell me which in-process.

12
inspections are not conducted by quality control

rN 13 inspectors?
,

(~
A On safety-related systems?ja

0 Yes, sir.
15

A On safety-related non-ASME systems?16 .

17 0 Yes, sir.

18 A To the best of my recollection, sitting

19 here right now, all are.

20
g And so all discrepancies identified

21 in-process inspections on non-ASME safety-related

X 22 systems, to the best of your knowledge, generate

23 either inspection reports or nonconformance reports if

24 a discrepancy is found?

25 A Yes, ma'am.'
-
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3-23 i JUDGE BLOCH: Were you r.esponding ohly

2 to the| visuals, or also to the radiographic testing?i.

J

13 THE WITNESS: Judge Bloch,'I've got a

( 4 real-problem with even considering radiographic
..

5 testing and in-process inspection.

16 JUDGE BLOCH: Okay. I just want to
I

h 7 clarify what you --

t 8 THE WITNESS:- We were talking before out

9 Ein a hypothetical. .

10 I'm talking about visual inspections, in

11 answer to your question.

-12 -BY MS. GARDE:
-

13 4 Mr. Brandt, were post-construction

14 verification inspections conducted on non-ASME

15 . safety-related areas of the plant?

A Yes, ma'am.;16- -

17 0 What were the deficiencies identified

18- during post-construction verification inspections

-19 identified on, what type of form?

20 A They were identified either on an

21 inspection report; a nonconformance report; what we

) n originally called separation punchlist, which I now

23 believe we call the separation deficiency report; or

24 a post-construction verification punchlist, which I

I' 25 now think is called a post-construction verification

Ir|
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,

!i-24 1 deficiency report.
'

2 JUDGE BLOCH: I would like to compliment
{V

3 the witness on his memory for tnese documents. I

-() 4 think it's fantastic.

5 THE WITNESS: I don't find it amazing,

6 Judge Bloch, as many times as I've had to tell this

7 story.

8 (Laughter.)

9 JUDGE BLOCH: It wasn't just this

10 one answer I'm talking about. You do have a good

11 knowledge of the documents at the plant.

12 BY MS. GARDE:

13 g Are all discrepant conditions identified

.

on any of the lists or punchlists or forms that you14

15 just named, do all of those go through engineering

16 review prior to disposition?

17 A. No.

18 G Who makes the determination of which

19 discrepancies identified on the post-construction

20 deficiency list or variations thereof get engineering

21 review?

22 A I think I attempted to explain
- ("Nw] -

23 yesterday, I think it was, or maybe the day before,

24 Ms. Garde, that -- and I used the example at that
r

- 25 time, an inspection report stating that as an inspectic'n

.

I
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-25 1 rep' ort was prepared, it was presented to the craft
J

2 to rework the condition.{{v
3 At that time they could either rework

() 4 the condition or approach engineering to perform an

5 engineering evaluation.

6 If engineering acted on the item, they

7 acted either through issuance of a design change

-8 authorization or on a modification card, commonly

9 called CMC.

10 The same is true for deficiency, reports

11 or punchlists as is true for the IR.

12 Nonconformance reports are sent to

13 engineering for evaluation.^

C(p}
14 JUDGE BLOCH: Is it the case that a

.

15 "used as is" disposition can only be made by the

16 engineers?

17 THE WITNESS: Yes, sir.

18 ///

19 ///

20

21

() "

23

24

25'-

_ __ _ _ - _ _ _ - - - - - -- - - a
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6-1 'l
_ BY MS. GARDE:

2 S Isn't it true, Mr. Brandt, that those
-

3: items identified on post-construction deficiency

4 lists and fixed immediately by craft are'not trended?
.

5 A Items identified as deficient on the post-

6 construction deficiency report, points list or

7 verification report, I'm not-sure what terminology

8 we re_ talking about, the electrical area now, what-e

'- ever that deficiency listing is called that's

10 generated in the post-contruction phase, if they're

11 indicate'd on that report as unsatisfactory they are

12 trended.>

13 g Even if they're immediately fixed?

14 A Yes, ma'am, to the best of my recollection

15 . JUDGE BLOCH: I'm sorry. What is the

16 - 'tlifficulty in this area as to whether they're trended?

17 I thought'I had had several flat answers that all

I8 IR's at the plant are always trended.

II THE WITNESS: I don't -- it's my under-

120 standing, Judge Bloch,.and I don't.have -- it's been,

21 I'think, as I stated the other day, the last time we

22 discussed this was in, I think,, June '03 during the

23 CAP discussion in the other proceeding.

24 To the best of my recollection, all items

25 currently being used.to report discrepant, deficient

|
_ _ _ _ _ _ - _ _ _ _ - _ _ _ _ _ - _ _
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I or nonconforming conditions in a non-ASME arena are6-2

h 2 trended.

3 JUDGE BLOCH: Then I infer from the

) 4 answer that there was a time when that was not true?

5 THE WITNESS: I believe you'll recall

6 from that proceeding that separation violations in

7 the electrical arena were originally identified on

8 RFIC's and sent to the craft for resolution.

9 I also believe the record will show in

10 that particular proceeding that we stated at the

11 time those RFIC's were not trended.

12 The use of the RFIC to report that type

*

13 of deficiency was discontinued, I believe, in 1982.^

(7 ')u-
14 JUDGE BLOCH: And do you know the period

15 of time in which the document was used and not

16 trended, roughly?

17 If you don't, don't tell us.

18 THE WITNESS: I don't know, Judge Bloch,

19 I don ' t remember.

20 JUDGE BLOCK: Is that the only exception

21 to the principle that all deficiencies, whether on

22 IR's or NCR's or other documents are trended? That'sf^}v

23 either now or in the past, to your knowledge.

2d THE WITNESS: To the best of my recol-

- 25 lection, yes, sir.
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6-3 I BY MS. GARDE:

{. O And that answer applies to the lists2

3 that are attached to IR's and generated in the post-
,s

'| 4 construction verification program?

5 A I'm not sure what you're talking about,

6 Miss Garde.

7 G There's a form attached to an IR in the

8 post-construction verification program. I think you

9 described the list by several names, punch list, post-

10 construction deficiency list.

11 MR. DOWNEY: Objection. I don't believe

12 that is his testimony.

13 JUDGE BLOCH: I thought it was.

14 THE WITNESS: No, sir, it wasn't. She's --

15 I believe what she's trying to infer is that these

16 punch lists are attached to IR's.

17 What I was attempting to define before

18 were the different names of the pices of paper that

19 contained the description of these deficiencies.

20 JUDGE BLOCH: Okay. There are, however,

21 punch lists attached to IR's, and I under -- there

'

22 are, and do they say whether they're scand or unsound,

23 aren't there?

2d THE WITNESS: The way separation is
i

25 handled --'-
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6-4 I JUDGE BLOCH: No, no, that was RFIC.

2( She was talking about -- no?

3 THE WITNESS: No. Okay. The way

( ) 4 separation is handled is the there's one IR, a--

5 final IR for each room, and I'm speaking now from

6 personal experience, whethor this is the way Mr. Vega
,

7 is currently doing it, I don't know, speaking from

8 my own personal experience, which is true through

9 the end of last calendar year, IR's are issued for

10 a room indicating the raceway numbers of all the

'

11 raceways, be it conduit or cable track, in that

12 particular room, by raceway number.

13 That's listed on an inspection report
fw).'

Id which indicates no separation violations exist in

15 that room.

16 Now, attached to that are the separation.

I7 deficiency reports which might be from one page to

18 who knows how many pages, but as such, that document

19 I becomes an inspection report because the cover sheet

20 is an IR, it's a numbered IR, and that document is

21 trended, yes, sir.

22 BY MS. GARDE:( ^')
43 O Mr. Erandt, what I'm attempting to ask

24 you is that actached to that IR, as you said, there's

25s numerous pages in some cases of deficiency lists of

|

_- _ _ _ _
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6-5 things identified in the post-construction inspection,I

{ 2 is that true?

3 A Yes, ma'am.

) 4 0 -Okay. Are each of the items listed on

5 the post-construction deficiency list trended

6 independently, not just by the cover sheet?

7 A I'm not sure I understand what you're

8 asking, Miss Garde, but let me take a stab at it.

9 All these attachments essentially become

10 one document once attached to the inspection report.

II If you're saying is the trending done by number of

12 inspection reports, the. answer is clearly no. The

13 trending is done by number of noted violations in
Q(-)

~'

f

Id that an inspection which had one separation violation

15 would be treated differently than an inspection

16 . report that noted fifty separation violations.

17 G And how would it be treated differently?

18 A One counts as one and one counts as fifty.

19 MR. DOWNEY: I don't see the relevance

20 of this line of questions, Your Honor, and I'd object

21 on grounds of relevance.

'^ 22 JUDGE BLOCH: What's the relevance?
\s;

23 MS. GARDE: Well, I think it is relevant

24 because the in-process inspections which are used

- 25 extensively at this plant are being testified to by

_ -- - -
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6-6 I this witness as being part of the program of

{'s 2 inspections that ~ the public should depend on to

3 assure that the plant is safe.

4 If the in-process inspection program_-

5 in fact doesn't give an added level of assurance,

6 then I think that this Board needs to be aware of

7 that.

8 JUDGE BLOCH: I guess I'm not sure why

9 I'm ruling. Is there any more to this line of

10 questioning?

11 MS. GARDE: Two more questions.

12 JUDGE BLOCH: Let's ask the two more

f3 13 questions.
WJ

14 BY MS. GARDE:

15 G Who writes and/or revises procedures for

'

16 the post-construction program?

17 A Miss Garde, I'd like to clarify something

18 before I answer that question.

19 We seem to be suffering from your mixing

20 of metaphors in the fact that you're on the one hand

21 talking about in-process inspections and then on the

''} 22 other hand talking about post-construction inspections,

23 One is clearly the final inspection and

24 not an in-process inspection.

C' 25 G I understand that, Mr. Brandt.

>
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6-7 I ~A All right. As long as that's under-

(]{
~

2 , stood from the discussion, the answer to your

3 question is quality engineering.

(f 4 MS. GARDE: We have no further. questions
'

5 except to reserve our right to recall this witness

6 on the liners, liner plate documents.
.

7 JUDGE BLOCH: Staff?

8 MR. MIZUNO: Just a moment, please.

9 JUDGE BLOCH: Do you need a recess?

10 MR. MIZUNO: Five minutes.

~

11 JUDGE BLOCH: Five-minute recess.

12 (A short recess was taken.)

13 JUDGE BLOCH: The hearing will come to-

14 order.
.

15 Staff counsel?

16 . MR. TREBY: Can we go off the record for

17 a second?

18 JUDGE BLOCH: Off the record.

19 (Discussion off the record.)

20 JUDGE BLOCH: Back on the record.

21 MR. MIZUNO: The Applicants have agreed

i '' f'T 22 to provide Revision 1 of CPQCI 2.11-1, and on that
i V

23 basis we have no questions of Mr. Brandt at this time.
,

24 JUDGE BLOCH: Thank you.

(a'
'

25 JUDGE'GROSSMAN: They agreed to provide it .:

_ _ _ - _ _ _ - - _ _ _ - _ _ _ _ - -__-- .-. _ _ _ _ _ - _ _ . ._ _ _ _ _ - _ ___ _ - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ - _ _ _ _ - - - _ - _ _ - _ _ _ _ _ - _ _ _ - _
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6-8 1 or they.have provided it?

{ 2 MR. MIZUNO: They agreed to provide it.

3 MR. ROISMAN: And I assume it will be

() 4 provided to everybody.

5 MR. DOWNEY: Yes.
,

6 BOARD EXAMINATION

7 BY JUDGE BLOCH:

8 5 g Mr. Brandt, do you have any direct

9 ' knowledge of the events on ,the day of the T-shirt

10 incident?

11 A Yes, I do.

12 g could you tell us the first time on that

13 day that you had knowledge of what happened in the-

b,s
14 T-shirt incident? We're talking about the Thursday

15 that the inspectors wore the shirts for the second

16 1 . time.
,

,

17 A The first time that I became aware of

18 anything surrounding the T-shirt incident, if that's

19 your question, was -- .,

20 g No, no, the day of the incident itself.

21 We'll get to -- -

22 A I understand. -- was sometime early{)
23 morning, and maybe I should say -- guesst'imate at the

24 time, because early might mean something different

25 to you and I, I'd say around 9:00 e' clock.
'

1

% enames . .
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I My administrative assistant came and6-9

2 found me. I was somewhere else in the building,
('s

3 said Ron Tolson was looking for me.

o
4 As I re-approached my office, which was(,)
5 immediately across the hall from Mr. Tolson's, I

6 ran into Mr. Tolson. He was in a -- he had just

7 walked out of the room, or walked out of his office

8 with -- or at least I got that impression, because

9 all eight inspectors either were in -- still in his
10 office or had just been moved down the hall adjacent

11 to Mr. Grier's office.

12 He was extremely agitated. I mean I

13 could tell he was upset. And he said, Brandt,
W('j}r

I4 you've got a problem. You need to talk to Jack pitts.

15 G Now, wait; those were his words, "Brandt,
a

16 .we've got s problem ?

17 A Excuse me. I don't mean to quote

18 Mr. Tolson. He indicated to me that he was upset

19 with --

20 0 Can you remember his words?

21 A No, I can't remember his exact words,

' ') 22 Judge Bloch. I asked him what's wrong. As I stated

23 yesterday, I know Ron Tolson, and I could tell he

24 was upset. And to the best of my recollection, he

(- 25 barely told me anything. In fact, he wouldn't tell me

1

- - - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ . _ _ . _ _ _ _
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|

6-10 I what the T-shirts said. He told me that some

(]; 2 inspectors had a T-shirt on that he thought was

3 personally harrassing to him.

| d He understood that one of them was an
,

5 EBASCO employee and that I needed to talk to him.

6 I distinctly remember asking Mr. Tolson

7 what the T-shirts said and he was so agitated he

8 wouldn't even tell me. He said you'll see when

9 Pitts gets here.

10 I said okay. That was the end of my

11 discussion with Ron Tolson at that time and I --

12 this discussion took place in the hall roughly

13 between his office and mine, and which are, like Iegg
14 said, right across the hall from one another.

15 I walked into my office and within a

.
16 .very short period of tin.e Pitts arrived.

17 G Okay. And the discussion with Pitts is

18 already in our record, so we don't have to go into

19 that.

20 A Yes, sir.

21 0 Was there another time that day when you

(~) 22 had any direct information about management discussions

23 or management actions about the T-shirt incident?

24 A I was told, and this may or may not be

- 25 part of my deposition, I don't remember -- what I

.

_ _ _ _ _ _ _ - _ _ _ _ _ _ _



16110-

6-11 1 told Pitts is a matter of record.

(N 2 Pitts asked me what was going to happen

3 and I told before I made a decision representing

m
4 EBASCO I wcs going to wait and discuss the matter'

5 with Texas Utilities.

6 At this time I had not seen Ron Tolson

7 again. I understand both from talking to him later

8 and through sitting through this proceeding he went

9 to Merritt's office.

10 Sometime later that morning, maybe early

11 afternoon, I don't remember, it was either immediately

12 before-lunch or after lunch, I was told that TU's

f^3 13 position was they were to ba sent home with pay --
C.i

'

14 0 Who was it told you this?

15 A Tolson. It happened in, to the best of

16 my recollection, in an office right side John

17 Merritt's. IIe was discussing the matter with --

18 jointly with Glen Purdy and myself, Purdy repre-

19 senting the Brown & Root administration and myself

20 representing EBASCO.

21 0 Can you tell me, where is Merritt's

22 office with respect to Tolson's office?

23 A There is a -- well, you've been in the

24 large administration building, I know. I assume you

25 remember where Ron Tolson's office is. It's
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6-12 I adjacent-to --

{, 2 g I was only there once.

3 A You were there in the vault. Ron Tolson's

() d office is in a hallway probably within 30 or 40 feet

5 of the vault.

6 John Merritt's office is down the hall

7 toward the east end of that same building, probably

8 60 or 70 feet away -- I shouldn't guess. It's

9 probably closer to a hundred feet.

10 0 Okay. Do you remember how the meeting

11 got convened between you, Purdy and Tolson?

12 A To the best of my recollection, Ron came

13

-}
and got me and sent for Purdy. The discussion took

14 place in Bob Guthridge's office, which is in very

15 close proximity to Mr. Merritt's office. It's out-

16 side kind of a reception area, it's a small office

17 outside.

18 The discussion took place in there, in

19 which we were told it was Texas Utilities' position

20 that the inspectors that wore the T-shirts were to

21 be sent home with pay, and if they wished to return

22 the next day without the T-shirts that they were(}
23 certainly welcome to return.

24 My memo to Pitts reflects that, which I
,

25 believe is in the record.

- _ _ _ - _ __- _ - __ _
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,

i6-13 I 4 Did Ron Tolson discuss his reasons in
'

''N 2 the course of that meeting?

3 A No, he did not.>

is that the only otherd
, O. Duringtgat --

_

5 time you had discussions with management officials

6 about the incident thst day?

7 Let's, for completeness, include the

8 possibility you met with Ron Hicks as a management

9 official also.

10 A Dan Hicks?

11 G Dan Hicks, excuse me.

12 |A No, I did not talk to Dan Hicks at all.

s
13 Chairman Bloch, even at that time, and,

14 probably\-- well, consistently throughout my

1$ employment at Comanche Peak, Ron Tolson and I were

16 .very -- had a very close relationship. To say I

17 didn't talk to Tolson the rest of the day would be

18 a falsehood. I'm sure I did.

19 I don't remember having any other dis-

20 cussions with Tolson regarding the T-shirt incident.

; If I did, they were of such minor significance that21

' 22 I don't remember them at this date.
,

23 Other than Tolson and Purdy, I don't
,

24 recall speaking w3th anyone which you would consider

b 25 a management official regarding the T-shirt incident

i

,,
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I6-14 on that day.

{}} O I had formed the impression, perhaps2

3 incorrect, that when something of the magnitude of

() d that problem arose that Mr. Tolson would come and

5 consult with you. '

,

4 Did he usually consult with you on

7 important issues?
,

8 A I think that's probably a fairly correct

I assessment, Chairman Bloch. I'm not sure even to this
.

10 day which of the decisions that were made by -- using

'

11 your term -- management officials on that day were

12 Ron Tolson's and which were not.

13 As I stated earlier, Ron was in a --
g

14 I guess aggravated state, I don't remember the term

' 15 I used. He personally felt harassed about it and

16 was quite upset. He had made that perfectly clear

17 to me. '

18 In that state -- and Tolson was offering

19 no information as far as who was making the decisions,
,

20 he made it quite clear to me that that was TU's

21 position and that both personally and in light of a

(~T 22 contract or client relationship I didn't feel that I
()

23 needed to ask any more questions.
<

24 I had absolutely no problem with the

(.- 25 decision to send them home with pay and lot them
,

. _ _ _ _ _ _ . _ _ . . _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ . _ _ _ _ _ _ _ . _ _ _ _ . _ _ _ _ _ _ _ . _ _ _ _ . _ _ _ . _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ . _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ __,
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UI return w'ithout the T-shirt because I personally felt6-15'

'2 ,j 0-shirt was unprofessional and so stated to'

3_ 3 Mr. Pitts, that as administratively representing

#j EBASCO on the site I was personally and as his

5 employer embarrassed that they wore such an un-
.,<

j 6 professional shirt.

7- 0 I take it that there was not any mentionj; ,
,

8y/ of destructive evaluation to you that day by Mr.*

9 ,Tolson?

10 A ~No, there was not.

II g Was there a time earlier in the week in

12 which you became knowledgeable of possible destructive

- 13 evaluation of electrical terminations or electrical

Id equipment?

15 A Judge-Bloch, I'm aware of the issue now.
.

16 - .It didn't happen recently.
.

I7 0 Earlier in the week --

18 g No, I'm trying to answer your question.

'I' I mean my awareness of the situation didn't just

20- happen in the last couple days or in this proceeding

21- or from reading any testimony from this proceeding,

. 22 but to state whether I was aware of it at that time

23 or shortly after that time, I can't I can't--

2d ' remember.
f

25 g Do you recall ever going to see someplace

- - _ - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _
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6-16 I where there was deutructive evaluation?

(''. 2 A No, I definitely did not do that.

3 % Do you recall ever seeing any deficiency

,) d paper that had been generated about destructive

5 evaluation?

6 A No, I definitely have not seen any

7 deficiency paper.

8 0 Did you have any relationship to the

9 construction task force that was dealing with the

10 electrical equipment?

11 A No, I did not.

12 0 I could have asked that first, I'm sorry.

13 Could you define for me what there wasgg
14 about those particular T-shirts that you considered

15 nonprofessional?

16 A I think it's a matter of record, Judge.

17 Bloch, what the T-shirts said, so I won't even go

18 back over that slogan.

19 The thing I think that's deficient in

20 the record, and I tried to bring out in my deposition

21 in Glen Rose, is by no means is the term nit-picker

22 anything other than a de.rogatory term.
;

23 I worked with QC inspectors. I've been

24 a QC inspector myself. I would not personally

25 appreciate being called a nit-picker. I don't think

_-- - - - - - - - - - -
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most inspection people would. It's a derogatory )6-17 I
1

({} ~2 terms. It implies lack of reasonableness. It'

,

i
3 implies, to me and to most inspection personnel, !

p) d(_ that you're going beyond the required inspections

5 looking for something, not only performing the

6 required inspection but looking -- rather than being

7 objective about the inspection, trying to pick it
,

8 to death, as che term is often used.

9 g The shirts said "We're in the business

10 of picking nits."
'

II Was that, as Mr. Roisman suggested,

12 really self-derogatory rather than some slap at the

13 craft? Is self-deprecatory better?(/~}QJ
14 A No, I believe the incident was more

15 aimed at the craft. The act of wearing a T-shirt

16 that said, hey, we're proud of being -- we're proud

17 of the fact that we're nit-pickers, was, in my

18 estimation then and now, a message to the craft --

19 excuse me, not necessarily craft but the task force

20 which included both craft and production and

21 scheduling people, those type of people.

I'T - 22 For a craft for a craftsman or, for--

k./
23 that matter, a member of that task force to call a

24 QC inspector a nit-picker in no way is even a neutral

25 It's a derogator' term in refence to the-

term. y
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I6-18 inspector's judgment, if nothing else.

('s- 2 G Did you ask Mr. Pitts what he meant by

3 the term?

()- 4 A I didn't ask him what he meant by the

5 term. I think Mr. Pitts understands nit-picking

6 in much the-same manner that I do. At least I got

7 that impression from talking to him.

8 What I did' discuss with Mr. Pitts was

9, why he wore it. Mr. Pitts was the only EBASCO

10 employee working in that group, in a group of, I

11 don't know how many, Brown & Root employees, and it

12 seems like maybe-a silly issue for you and I to

fr- '13 discusa, but Mr. Pitts felt a lot amount -- or a great|

(.h 3)
'

14 deal of peer pressure, if you will, to conform to

15 the group.

|
16 He explained to me in the discussion I.

17 had with him earlier that morning that he was just

18 trying to fit in with the group. He didn't really

19 even know what they meant by the shirtu, but the

20 group had decided to wear them as a group and Pitts

21 wore the shirt to fit in.

/$ 22 He offered his explanation in a very
. t.J

23 sincere manner, such that I believed him even on
,

24 face value after I thought about the situation of
|

' 25 how the peer pressure could develop.

l

. . - . .
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I6-19 Standing in my office he offered to turn

2 the T-shirt insixe out and go back to work, so that

3 you couldn't read the phrase.

(, ) d I told him as far as I was concerned

5 that was unacceptable.

6 'g Unacceptable?

7 A Yes, because it was still the to my--

8 recollection, they were silver silk-screened shirts

9 on black, even with the thing turned inside out,

10 because he actually did pull it about halfway up his

11 chest where he could -- I guess to offer, you know,

12 what it would look like to me, and you could clearly

13 read the shirt even from the back side, and it had}
Id become a focal point.

15 By this time it might be 10:00 o' clock

16 .and it was still quite evident that it was one of

17 the T-shirts that the part of the group of eight

18 had on that day.

19 g At that time don't you imagine Mr. Pitts

20 was feeling both peer pressure and management

21 pressure?

l'] 22 A I don't think so, Judge Bloch. I didn't --

'/

23 I in no way threatened Mr. Pitts. Matter of fact,

24 he asked me what -- you know, we had finished the
,

k~ 25 discussion, he said, what's the bottom line, Tom, is

- _ _ _ - _ _ _ _ _ _ - _ _ _
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9

.6-20 this my job, I said no, in no way. I wasn't* --

|
'2(} '

-Q So that means he felt some management

3 pressure.

() 4 A Maybe it maybe due to the fact ----

'5 .let me try and answer your question with an anaolgy.

6 If either my immediate supervisor on

~7 the site,1er. Tolson, or, for that matter, any of

8 my supervisors in New York, callled me into their
~

9 office and told me they thought what I had done,

10 regardless of whether it was a clothing issue or

II an action, what they thought that what I had done--

12 was unprofessional, I guess I'd feel some management

13

}
pressure because I know how the chain of command

I4 works and I know that you don't have to -- at least

15 in any job I've ever had -- reduce your standards

16 ,. .to satisfy your supervisor or your. employer if you

17 will, but you do have to try to conform to what they

18 think is a. standard code of conduct, and what they

19 think is unprofessional, generally at least you have

20 to sit down and discuss it with them.

21 0 So I think you're saying he may have

.22 felt --

23 A From that standpoint he might have felt

24 management pressure, but I think in any situation,

25 if the situation were reversed, I think I'd haveeven

- .--_-__
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6-21 felt the same pressure.

2(: % You're saying it's legitimate managment

3 pressure but --

, - ,

(-) 4 A Yes. Yes, sir. I think that's exactly

5 the case.

6 4 Did he at any time tell you that a large

7 group of inspectors had worn the same shirts on

8 Monday?

9 A No, he did discuss other types of T-shirts

10 that had been worn in the past.

) II G What was the point of that discussion?

12 why I thou.ghtA He asked me why it was --

13

(bJ#~} ,
this T-shirt was different than others. We had a

I4 discussion on the issue, and I don't think it was --

15 it wasn't a lengthy discussion but it was a discussion

I6 *if Mr. Pitts understood why I thought it was
,,

I7 different. I thought it was --

18 G Before you tell me what you thought,

what were some of these other T-shirts that he
s

20 raised as examples?

21 A I honestly don't remember, Judge Bloch, ,

[/) but I do remember he said, Tom, people -- you know,
~

23- the -- I think the example he used was, Tom, the

24 craft has worn shirts that say this and say that,

<- 25- but in no way, whatever they say, which I don't

. .. .

- - _ _ _ _ _ _ - _ _ _ - -
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.6-22 I remember, did they either convey a nonprofessional |

{ 2 tone to him, acting o:2y as myself as an individual

3 did they convey a nonprofessional tone to me or a

r~s 4( ) tone that could be either derogatory, aimed at

5 either the craft or engineering or -- excuse me,

6 in this case, if they were worn by the craft either i

7 derogatory toward engineering or QC inspectors.

8 I explained to him that, you know, in

I think Mr. Pitts brought up the9 addition to --

10 issue of -- essentially when we were discussing

11 other T-shirts we were discussing dress code.

12 I told him I didn't think that was the

7y 13 issue as -- you know, we -- Mr. Pitts understood and
. Q:

14 had experienced the efforts we went through to

15 require the craft to behave in a certain, what we

16 . considered professional manner and then I discussed

17 that just because you're a QC inspector doesn't

18 alleviate you from that responsibility.

19 By doing such, you raise the possibility

20 of antagonizing either the craft or the task force

21 group to -- which would degrade, which was otherwise

fairly good working relationship into potentially22 a(-)
%.J

23 a non-working relationship entirely. And I think

24 Mr. Pitts understood the explanation.

25 g So Mr. Pitts' first reaction was, it'

:

l'
|
>

.
. . . .-. - .- - _ . - - - .
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1 really wasn't so bad, Tom, and later he said, well,6-23 -

2- I shouldn't have done it after you made it clear{s
3 you thought he shouldn't have done it?

( d' 'A Mr. Pitts understood probably within the

5- first 30 seconds of our discussion that it was quite

6 clear in my mind that he shouldn't have done it. I

7 think within the first 30 seconds it was clear in

8 his mind that I thought that he shouldn't have done it.

9- 4 Was it what you said --

10 A But I think the change in his attitude

11 was more based on the discussion we had of what it

12 could potentially -- whether it meant anything or

13 not, what it could be received by others as saying,

14 .and the possible conflict it could cause in the

15 . everyday working relationship.

'16. O In the first 30 seconds was there some-.

17 thing in your demeanor that communicated to him

18 that he shouldn't have done this?

19 A Absolutely not. And by 30 seconds, it

20 might have been as much of an exaggeration as

21 Dr. Goldstein's million and a half example yesterday.

22 It was very early in the conversation is all I'm

23 trying to indicate, Judge Bloch, but it was -- I was

. 24 upset that he had worn it because, as I said, both

..k,
25 from a personal standpoint I thought it wasc

x: _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ - - _ _ _ _ _ - _ _ - _ _ _



- .

I

16123 |

16-24 unprofessional and from a contractor-client relation-l'

I

,
,

ship I didn't think it was a good idea.' (['; .2'

,3 0 Particularly, I take it, because you had

(). _ just come from see'ing Ron Tolson very upset.Y
,

5 A Right.

6 g And that probably made you think this was

7 a' pretty'important thing?

8 .A I understood Tolson was upset. I

.

19 . understood that Ron Tolson took it very personally.

10 g Do you have any insight into how he could

11 have taken it personally?

12 .- A - .I think that's probably.a better question
c - _

13 for'Mr.-Tolson, Judge Bloch. I don't know.
,

14 g Actually, I --

15 A My immediate -- my recollection of the

16 . situation, as I stated,- was -- and I think as you
f

17 probably understand, Tolson and I had had a very'

18 Lclose working relationship over the years, we know

| -19 each other pretty well.

20 When he was -- when I noted that he was
|

21 so upset he wouldn't even tell me what the T-shirts

|( ).
said, it was pretty clear.to me-that he was awfully22

(

23 upset. He had also made it clear that he took it
!

.

. personally, that he thought it was a form of2d

: (:t

25- _ harassment directed at him by his eight inspectors.- '

l
~

_ _ . . _ . , _ , . . . . _ . _ _ , . . ~ , _ _ , _ _ . _ . _ _ _ _ . , - - . _ . _ ,
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6-25 I That was essentially the sum of our discussion

2( before he left and I went into my office.

3 S Okay. We're back to Mr. Pitts, and my
,

4(_) next question is whether you wanted to find out why

5 Mr. Pitts was engaged in such an unprofessional act

6 other than perhaps that the peer wanted him to do it.

7 A Yes, I asked him about it, Judge Bloch,

8 and he said he had nothing to say about the T-shirt.

9 I asked him, I said, what are you trying

10 to say, Jack, and with this type of phrase, and

11 boasting about the fact that you're a nit-picker,

12 I said, are you trying to say something?

13r^ . He said absolutely not, it's just --

J
14 you know, everybody else was doing it and I did it

15 to fit in.

16 g Did you at that point remind him that if

17 he had something to say he could do it through the

I8 eight-point program?

19 A I reminded him if'he had something to say

20 that there were certainly other ways to do it. I

21 don't recall discussing the eight-point program

22/7 with him. I told him he could come talk to me, he~

J'
.

23 could' talk to his supervisor. I do dinstinctly

24 remember telling him that.

4 25 _ _ _

.



1611%i:

I
7-1- 4 Do you know anything about the craft-QC

2
-- relationship within the building task force? |

_ 3. A At that time frame?

() d
G Yes..

5 |A If we're limiting this caft-QC relation-

6 ship to the safeguards building at that time, no, sir,

7 which I think is what your question was.

8 G Yes. Do you know whether there was any

9 change in Ron Tolson's responsibilities or authority prior

10- to the T-shirt incident?

11 A I don't understand -- I guess I don't

12 understand your question, Judge Bloch. Are you asking

13 did he occupy a different position or was his position| 7-

14 more elevated or less elevated before the T-shirt incident?

15 g Any of those, yes.

A No, as far as the -- the structure changed,16 - .

~

17 which I think you're aware of, as we discussed in the other

18 proceeding from a --

19 Q No, I'm not talking about that. For

20 example, did he lose any authority, like the authority

21 to fire people?

22 A As a result of the T-shirt incident or-

-

'o)t

23 before?

24 G Previous to the T-shirt incident.
~

,

-( We had a meeting in October or November 1983'- 25 A
.

I
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L-7-2 ~ I with counsel _and management and Gordon Purdy and myself

{[g and- Ron- Tolson in which the issue of discipline was2

;
-

,

3 discussed.,

() 4 It was decided at that meeting that the

5 most severe, if you will, disciplinary action to be taken

6 by anyone on site, unilaterally, without management

7 concurrence, was to send a person home with pay..

8 g And in that meeting what was discussed

9 -as the background for that change in site policy?
,

,

10 A The discussion centered around absolute

11' compliance with all labor and regulatory matters and to
.

12 assure that before anyone was terminated from Comanche

13 Peak that management had an opportunity to evaluate the

14 situation.

15 g Was there anything said, directly or

16 indirectly, about Ron Tolson's problems in ccmmunicating

17 with people?

18 A Absolutely not.

19 Q Were there any recent incidents or events

- 20 that led to the calling of that meeting?

21 A Your Honor, I'm not sure that I'm in a

(~g 22 | position to answer that question. I didn't call the

d
23 meeting. I was asked to attend. I honestly don't

- 24 remember whether there was anything in the minds -- to be
j- -
k 25- quite frank, I don't even know who called the meeting. I

I

_ - _ _ _ _ _ - - _ - _ _
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I
7-3 remember roughly who was there, but at what level of

2{ management the meeting was called, I don't know.

3
G Do you recall who started off the

,

4(_,) meeting?

5 A I think Bob Gary.

6 % And after he got done with whatever brief

7 introductory statement he made about calling the meeting

8 together or starting the meeting, do you remember if he

9 mentioned any substance at that point?

10 A What do you mean substance, Judge Bloch?

11 g What was the first thing of any importance

12 that he said, if you can recall?

rw 13 MR. DOWNEY: Objaction. May I have a

]
14 moment to consult with the witness? We may have an

i

15 attorney-client privilege question that the Board is'

16 approaching here and I'd like to clarify in my own mind

17 whether it would be appropriate -- I don't want to waive

18 any attorney-client privilege objection that we may have

19 out of ignorance, and I'd like to have a moment to consult

I with the witness about --20

21 JUDGE BLOCH: I don't understand, under

r3 22 the current version of the testimony, how that could

'wJ
23 possibly be the case.

24 If the witness knew that there was some-

- 25 thing having to do with legal counsel's role, he's just'

1

-- l __ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _
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I7-4 told a falsehood, because he said he doesn't know why the

2{ meeting was callled.

3 All I'm asking -- do you think the first

() 4 thing that was said may have to do with the attorney-client

5 privilege?

6 MR. DOWNEY: I think the next thing that

7 may have been said may have to do with an attorney-client

8 privilege.

9 JUDGE BLOCH: Okay. If the matter had to

10 do with something that counsel told you that just

11 mentioned -- or counsel told the company to don't mention

12 the matter, just say you think it had to do with counsel.

cy 13 THE WITNESS: Judge Bloch, I'd like to

14 clarify something that maybe you and I are misunderstanding

15 each other.

16 I believe you just stated that I didn't --.

17 that I just stated a falsehood because I said I didn't

18 know why the meeting was called. That was not my testimony.

19 I stated the meeting was called to discuss

20 discipline actions by site personnel.

21 BY JUDGE BLOCH:

fw 22 G Okay. But what you said --
e )v

23 A The question you asked was any specific

24 incident that led to this meeting, and I told you I

- 25 honestly didn't remember. I didn't call the meeting, nor

- _ _ _ _ _ _ - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ . . n |
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7-5 do I know at what level of management this meeting was

'( even convened, I believe --

3
G Well, let me make it clear, I didn't

() really think you told a falsehood. I was not accusing you#

5 of that.

t

6 A No, but I think what you indicated, Judge

7 Bloch, was I said I didn't know why the meeting was

I 8 called. I knew what the purpose or what the subject

9 matter was going to be discussed in the meeting. Maybe

10 we're misunderstanding each other on that point. I don't

11 know what specific incident keyed a management official

12 within Texas Utilities at some level to call this meeting.

3 13 That was the question I told you I didn't know.
L,)

14 G Okay. Now, subject to the possibility

15 that what's being disclosed came from counsel, can you-

16 tell me how Mr. Gary started the meeting?

17 A Mr. Gary started the meeting explaining

18 essentially what I've told you were the purposes. At

19 that point it quickly got into a discussion between

20 Applicants and Applicants' counsel and from my under-

21 standing of the dissertation that just took place between

f- 22 you and Mr. Downey, I guess that is attorney-client
C

23 privilege.

24 - G Mr. Brandt, we're just not sure, among

25 ourselves, whether you specified what the substance of'

1
_ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _
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7-6 the meeting was. You specified what the outcome was.

(^ What was it did you understand to be the subject of the2

3 meeting when you came to it?
_

(l
4 A I understood -- -

5 MR. DONNEY: Objection. I want to make

6 certain that the record reflects the response to.the

7 Chairman's question does not in any way waive our

8 attorney-client privilege should we choose to invoke it.

9 JUDGE BLOCH: Yes.

10 MR. DOWNEY: But I realize there's always

11 the question of, if you cross a certain threshold you can

12 be construed to have waived the privilege and --

13 JUDGE GROSSMAN: My understanding ofr3,

1

\_/
14 Judge Bloch's question is, what was the witness' under-

15 standing cf what the substance of that meeting would be,

16 and you are asserting the attorney-client privilege with

17 ' regard to the answer to that question?

18 MR. DOWNEY: Maybe it's the question of

19 the substance of the meeting opposed to the subject of

20 the meeting.

21 JUDGE BLOCH: Subject.

- 22 MR. DOWNEY: If it's the subject of the

23 meeting, I don't have -- what was the agenda, or what was

24 the subject, why was the meeting called, that's one

(
k 25 question. The substance of what occurred is a separate

,
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I~7-7~ question.

s( 1
2 JUDGE BLOCH: Actually, it sounds to me

3 like a representation of counsel could tell us what the

'( ) 4 purpose of the meeting is.

5 MR. DOWNEY: I was not counsel at that

6 meeting.

7 MR. REYNOLDS: Mr. Chairman, that meeting |
|

8 was convened as a part of the eight-point program, as I

9 recall, so.that counsel could brief the Applicants'
I

10 management from the site and from Dallas on the require-

11 ments of federal labor and atomic energy law.

12 JUDGE BLOCH: Okay. That's what I under-

- 13 stood the witness had indicated, and I didn't know why

14 we were pussyfooting around

15 MR. ROISMAN: Mr. Chairman, I just want

16 .to.make sure that our silence does not indicate that we

| 17 believe that the attorney-client privilege can extend to

18 a meeting with people at the level of Mr. Brandt in the

company and thus encompass what is an instruction on how19

i to do their job and turn it into an attorney-client
| 20

21 Privilege.

So far it appears the witness can answer
- 22

-23 the questic's. If we think there are more questions,

j 24 though, Ic want it to appear that by not speaking up

i
'

< I'm acquiescing in any characterization of the meaning ofk' 25

|
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7 8' I2 attorney-client privilege. It may well be that they

(' 2 waived by having the meeting.

3 JUDGE BLOCH: We're aware that the law
.

-( ) 4 is not crystal clear on exactly where the line is between

5 policy and advice, and if we have to get into that, we'll

6 get into it, but we don't see any reason, as a Board, to

7 do that right now.

8 (Bench conference.)

9 BY JUDGE BLOCH:

10 Q Mr. Brandt, can you tell me whether at any

11 time in the course of that meeting there was a discussion

12 of firing individuals at the plant?

13 MR. DOWNEY: A specific individual?r') .'
14 BY JUDGE BLOCH:

(

15 4 Specific individuals.

16 . A No.
.

17 G Or disciplining individuals at the plant,

18 specific individuals?

19 A To my recollection, Judge Bloch, no

20 specific individuals, discipline, firint,,, or other action

21 on any specific individuals were discussed at that

n 22 meeting.

\_f
23 G Do you have any direct knowledge about the

P ans for transferring some of the people who wore thel24

25 T-shirts to other buildings?

-- - - - - - - - - - -
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I

-7-9 - A No, sir.

;([3: 2 g Do you have any knowledge from discussions~

3 with Mr. Tolson or other officials of their reasons for

'()' 4 making the transfers?

5 A Transfers of people involved in the T-shirt

6 incident?

7 0 Yes.

8 A I heard --

9 0 Well, first just answer the question

10 whether you have knowledge.

11 A I have knowledge of the fact that I

12 . transferred Jack Pitts personally.

-13 G Okay, other than Jack Pitts. I really

14 didn't mean Jack Pitts.

15 A From discussions.with Tolson, no.

16. O From discussions with anyone else?
.

17 A No, sir. The only point I was trying to

18 make, as I said in here the other day when I believe

19. Mr. Vega discussed the transfers t6 the other buildings

20 I heard what he said there.

21 g Okay. So not until the hearing, or

pg 22. discussions before-the hearing?

\>
23 A Discussions in preparation or in reading

24 depositions, I might have read something, yes, sir.

25 g Mr. Brandt, can you remember the name of*

__ __- _-_ ----------- --
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,

I I
7-10 a person whom you -- an inspector, QC inspector whom you

('; recently had the occasion to compliment for conscientious2

3 work in front of others?

(.,,) 4 A Judge Bloch, I haven't been involved in

5 supervising QC personnel in the last year.

6 g I mean -- oh, you haven't for the whole

7 last year?

8 A Since November 1983.

9 G Okay. That seems like a year but it's

10 less than a year. In that period --

11 A Ten months versus a year. I'm sorry.

12 g In that period - -

13 MR. DOWNEY: Perhaps we can ask the witness77-)s.%)
14 how long it feels to him.

15 (Laughter.)

16 - -BY JUDGE BLOCH:

17 g In the period prior to November of '83

18 can you recall an individual whom you had an occasion to

19 compliment for conscientiouc QC work in front of other

'

20 individuals?

21 A I recall complimenting groups of QC
,

22 inspectors for doing what I thought was a heck of a job.

23 g No, I mean --

24 A To recall -- I'm not saying it didn't

25 happen, but I think what you're asking for is the name of

_______-__- ____ _-- -_- 1



_ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _

16135i

I
7-11 a person that I singled out. I might be able to, if I

2(' thought about it for a while, but right off the top of my

3 head I can't think of anyone's name.

p
4(,j 0 Okay. And that could include either

5 general conscientious work or some defect that they found,

6 where they did extra work in order to find it and you were

7 really pleased that they found the defect in the plant?

8 A I think the same answer applies, Judge

9 Bloch.

10 0 I know you were here when I was talking

11 to Mr. Spence about the pow-wow note. Could you explain

12 to me what there was about the pow-wow note that you

-w. 13 interpreted as blackmail?
h,d

14 A You're right, Judge Bloch, I was here.

15 I think I'm being misquoted when you use the term blackmail.

16 I think the term I have used was leverage. I think even

17 in the DOL hearings I used the term leverage or promotion.

18 G Okay. I think possibly I got the word --

19 A Or what he was after, I believe I had also

20 used that term.

21 G I think the word may have come from one of

(~T 22 the decisions in the case, so I was misled by the decision --

L.)
23 A Well --

24 G You think you said leverage?

25 A I believe, to the best of my recollection,
-

,

.

I
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!

;7-12 it'was leverage. Blackmail, to me, implies somethingI

| 2 else. I think the~ single biggest thing -- actually, two

3 things combined. Number one, I know Chuck Atchison. :I

4 knew Chuck Atchison at that. time.

5 I feel even to this day Atchison felt, in

6 his devious mind, or in a devious way in his own mind is

7 what I meant to say, that he really thought he had some-

8 thing when he wrote that NCR.
'

9 Even on that morning I cou'1d care less,. /'

10 Atchison was, I think, quite aware of the fact that the ,

11 two individuals that h'e claims used his PT kit to perform

12 NDE had never performed penetrant tests which he was

13 referring to, for a final acceptance.

They might have been on traini'ng with it,14

15 they might have borrowed it for their own purposes, but

16 As far as completing a liquid penetrant test -- I mean

17 these guys shared the same office, I think Atchison was

18 aware what they were doing.

The most important issue on Chuck Atchison's19

20 mind at that time was his getting that raise. He had bee'n

21 chasing it actively for a couple weeks. In my mind, then

and now, as.I think I testified even in the DOL proceeding,22

O
Atchison was already being compensated above his education23

24 and experience level.

Essentially what he was asking for was a25

. . . - - - .. __ _ .
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7-13 promotion to an A inspector, which is the highest paid

( 2 rate for a --

3 g If you want to continue, it's okay, but
,,

#( ,) the question I asked --
.

5 g 7.m getting there, Judge Bloch. All I'm

6 trying to do is say it wasn't a single act that I thought

7 that led to his leverage.

8 It took me maybe 15 seconds to void that

9 NCR. I voided it as soon as it was handed to me, both on

10 the handwritten copy, I had it typed and I sent it to

11 Atchison to have him sign it to make sure that was his

12 concern.

13 He signed it and sent it back to me ander,s

UJ
14 I voided the typed copy. So the issue contained -- I

15 remember the NCR number to this day, it's NCRM 82361 --

16 was not, is not, never will be a concern of mine. And

17 I think Atchison knew that.

18 Probably in retrospect may not have known

19 it at that time. Atchison really thought he had a crank,

20 something -- not a crank, or a lever that he was going to --

21 he was going to talk about this issue with us,

f3 22 You'll note that the note does not say

V
23 willing to pow-wow this NCR. He wants to pow-wow the

24 subject.

(
k 25 In my mind, then, whether it's right or

1

l
1

- _ _ _ _ _ _ _ - _ _ _ _ _ _ - _ _ _ _ _ .
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7-14 wrong, I tied that to his quest at that time for the

(' promotion that he thought he so righteously deserved,

and the last fact that was in my mind was the fact he

# had taken the number off the night NCR log, after the,

5 NCR coordinator had gone home, when he had discussed it

6 with peers, lead inspectors and quality engineers on

7 the Thursday before Good Friday, which was April 8th,

8 I believe, yet he waited till everyone went home and took

9 the number off the night --

10 For night shift there's a number with the

Il next consecutive -- there's a sheet that hangs on the NCR

12 coordinator's door that has the next available NCR number,

. 13 and rather than calling the NCR coordinator, you just

14 take the number, write your name and the description of

15 the defect you're identifying.

16 Atchison took the number off the door,
.

17 signed his name, and the only description of the defect

18 that he provided was program.

19 0 It just said program?

20 A To the best of my recollection, it was a

21 one-word description that said program.

22 O Didn't say anything about --

v
23 A It did not say anything about NDE procedures,

24 It did not say anything about certification. It said

The nebulous fashion that he$had identified his25 program.
.

e

- - - - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _
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I7-15 concern, combined with the fact that even after talking

I'', 2 about it all day long and the fact that he waited till

3 everybody went home to even get the number for it,

'

) d combined with the fact that he, wanted to pow-wow on the

5 subject the next morning -- not the next morning, the

6 ' next work morning, which was April the 12th, a Monday,

7 add to that my personal perception of Chuck Atchison,

8 and I drew a conclusion in my mind at that time, which

9 I believe,till this day, and I'll believe it the day

10 they put me in the ground, that Atchison was trying to

11 leverage something.

12 G And the leverage was 15 seconds worth of

'- 13 your time?,,(J,

G.
14 A No, sir. The leverage was his raise.

15 0 No, that was what he wanted.

16 A He thought he had identified such a
.

17 significant problem that he's be willing to negotiate.

18 I have no way of proving that, because I can't prove

19 intent on Atchison's pert, which I believe was my testimony

20 to Judge O'Shea in the DOL proceeding.

21 I was asked why I didn't give that reason
1
'

J" 22 for wanting -- for no longer needing Atchison's services.
j

23 To me, and maybe it was ignorance on my part then and now,

24 for me to judge intent of a person is probably wrong, at

'- 25 least in my own mind. All I can state, then or now, is
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I7-16 what I perceived Atchison was after. I have no way of

2(s even specu'lating why else he would have conducted himself

3 on the day prior to the issuance of this NCR, other than

() d if it were for something, wby would he discuss the issue

5 all day long, talk to three or four people that I can

6 remember even testifying that he'd talked to them, and

7 then wait till everybody leaves, take a number off the

8 night door for the NCR number and just leave as nebulous

9 description as program.

10 0 When did you find out that he talked to

11 everyone all day long?

12 A Mr. Foote told me that the next morning,

13 that he had been talking to Michael Young and Bill Hartshorn

14 the Thursday before.

15 O Before or after you voided the NCR?

16 A In the same discussion..

17 G Do you have an open-door policy?

18 A Yes, sir, I do.

19 G How do you square that with someone

20 requesting to have a meeting and your telling him that

21 there was no meeting?

22 A Atchison did not request a meeting with me.

23 0 What did the note mean? I thought he was

24 wanting a meeting.

- 25 A No, it was with Randy Smit. If Atchison

n - - - - - - - -
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I
7-17 had requested a meeting, I'd have talked to Chuck

{s Atchison.2

3 g Did he get the meeting with Randy Smit?

k) d A I don't know. I will state that I don't

5 know that I've acted any differently, I can't say at this

6 point, even if I'd held the meeting with Atchison, because

7 it was clear in my mind at that time what Atchison was :

8 after.

9 0 When the note said program and said he

10 wanted to talk about it, how did you even know what it
i

11 was about?

12 A No, sir. The note clipped to the NCR says

13 open to pow-wow on subject. -

14 g But the only thing the NCR sa'id was program?
.

15 A No, sir. Apparently we're mis-communi-

16 cating. There's a piece of paper, a blank piece of paper

17 with lines on it, that, hangs on the window of the door of
.-

18 the NCR coordinator.c

..

1o 0 And he got that number?

20 A He got the number at night, and for

21 description, one of the columns that you fill out when

22 you take the number so the NCR coordinator can fill out

23 her log the next day, is description, and it's a blank

'

24 that's about four or five inches long.

25 Atchison's only description in that blank

_ ., _ - _ _ _ - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ __
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7-18 1 was program.

2 O How did you know what he had in mind for('
3 the NCR?

() 4 A Judge Bloch, I think I've answered that

5 question, what was in the -- what I considered at that

6 time to be in his mind, I don't think even at this point

7 you and I can argue whether I was right or wrong. You

8 have -- I'm sure you have your opinion and I have mine.

9 G Well, what was --
.

10 A I know what was in my mind at the time I

11 decided that Chuck Atchison was no longer going to work

12 for me in the non-ASME QA program.

x 13 G I'm not worried about Chuck Atchison not

(l'J
-

.

14 working for you. We've got a case on that.

What I'm worried about is why you voided
15

16 .the NCR. What was your reason for voiding the NCR?

17 A The NCR is clearly not valid.

| 0 But the man said he had a number and heg

wanted to talk about it. How did you know he didn't havej9

s.
a serious problem in mind?"

20

A I saw the NCR.
21

G He had already written it up?,~"1 22'

\ ;

A The NCR was written. The note said, and
23

I'm speaking from memory, but I'll quote it as closely as
24

I can remember, it says, Randy, and there was a dash,
25

- -_ .

_ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ .
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7-19' - I
'

number taken, not issued yet, willing to pow-wow on

h 2 subject, black or white, no gray areas, and it was signed

3 Chuck.

4 When I received the NCR, although the

5 note:said number tuden, not issued yet, I don't remember

6 that the NCR. number was in the -- you've got a piece of

7 _ paper that's roughly note pad size of say four by six

8 inches clipped to an NCR, although the note said clearly

9 that the number was taken, I don't remember that it was

10 written in the upper right-hand corner on the NCR form.

11' I might'have done that myself. But the description of

12 _ what Chuck thought the problem was was described, and

m 13 it was clear to me that it isn't -- wasn't then and isn't

' GJ
14 now a problem.

15 g How complete was the description? What
.

16 did he say? Remember if it was complete?

17 A Pardon me?

18 G Do you remember if,what he said on the NCR

19 was a complete description of a problem or was it some-

20 thing he wanted to talk about because he didn't write it

21 up completely?

: - 22 A To me it was complete. It was so complete,

23 - .Your Honor, that when I had the NCR typed and sent it out

2g to him for him to sign, which Chuck knew was an unusual

25 -Practice, that he signed it saying, yeah, that's my problem,

o - --_
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I7-20' And I voided that copy as well as the handwritten copy. !

{[f 2 .Other than grammatical corrections made

'3 by either-myself and/or the secretary, and spelling errors,

- !(f 'd the typed version said the same. thing as the handwritten |

[ 5. . version that I saw says.

I 6 Q' Do you remember -- I didn't ask you to

- 17 bring-the document,.but do you clearly remember what the
,

8- reason was.you wrote.for voiding it?

"

9 A- I remember the reason. As I stated, the

-10 reason is that no one had been certified. I'll paraphrase
__

11 .the' problem and the resolution, if that's what you'd.like

p- 12 - ;for me to do. It might-be easier if I had the document

t ? . -13 - ~in front of me, but-I'll do it the best.of' memory. .

! (
14 This is another issue I've talked -about

~

~15 once or twice.

O Okay. And if there is an error because16 . .

->

.17 he doesn't remember the document, I'm sure counsel will
1

'18 : straighten it out.' '

-19 A. The NCR stated that there was no provision.
-

20 .in TUGCO's training program to certify NDE inspectors.

21 Thus, allLNDE inspections performed by TUGCO personnel*

- . 22 were invalid.:

,

23 In fact, at the time two facts were
.

;
~

24 ' evident; number one, Brown & Root's QA manual allowed
..

- 25 certification of other personnels -- other companies'

.

T
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I

7-21 personnel, provided they met the requirements of Brown &

{ Root's program and were probably evaluated and certified2

3 by Brown & Root's Level 3.

4 Secondly, the only personnel working in QA

5 on site at that time were some personnel employed by

6 EBASCO working in a non-ASME area, and I believe four

7 United Engineers & Constructors personnel working in QA.

8 None of those people had been certified

9 to do NDE. Consequently, the only personnel that had

10 ever performed NDE in the non-ASME arena at Comanche Peak

11 were Brown & Root personnel, which were clearly certified

12 by Brown & Root's procedures and in accordance with

< 'x 13 Brown & Root's QA manual.'

.

14 G Didn't the NCR suggest to you that

15 Mr. Atchison thought that there must have been some

16 Brown & Root people who did liquid penetrant testing?

17 MR. DOWNEY: You mean non-Brown & Root

18 people, Your Honor?

19 BY JUDGE BLOCH:

20 G Non-certified people, non-Brown & Root and

21 non-certified.

'~N 22 A Yes, sir, that -- no, that's not the case.

L)
23 What he indicated, even in his testimony, was he had seen

24 I believe Dave Brown and C. C. RAndall --

25 G Let's not talk about the testimony. I want
-

,

_
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I7-22 to know what you knew at the time you voided it.

([{ 2 A My understanding, he was questioning only

3 the program, only the procedure or the lack thereof, for

f) 4 certification of a non-Brown & Root employed QC person

5 for performing nondestructive examination.

6 G Now, you questioned Chuck Atchison's

7 _ motives, but he's not stupid, is he?

8 A Chuck Atchison, in my opinion, is not a

9 'very bright person. That's a personal opinion. I don't
c

10 want to represent that as anything other than personal.

11 Quite frankly, I wouldn't have even made the statement

12 other than in answer to your question.

13 0 Okay. But here's my problem. He's made-^

()3
14 a complaint about non-certified people and inspections

15 and do you really think he was doing that without thinking

16' that the people he was worried about had done inspections?

17 You concluded in looking at the document

18 that he had no basis for believing that the people without

19 certification had done inspections?

20 A loc. Chairman, the two people that he was --

21 the only two people --

(~ 22 O No. I want to know the knowledge you had

(-
23 at that. time, not the evidence in the case.

'

24 A Please repeat your question.
I

-' 25 - G Wasn't it logical to assume that if Chuck

_ -- -- --
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I

7-23 Atchison was worried about inspections by people who

{ weren't certified that he had some basis for believing2

3 that such people had done such inspections?
,m

4
j (,) A Am I to answer this as if I'm presupposing

5 what was in Atchison's mind?

6 G No. I want -- yes, I want to know what

7 you knew about that subject at the time you voided the NCR.

8 A The NCR states that -- and once again

9 I'm paraphrasing, I'm not attempting to quote -- that all

10 inspections, all nondestructive examinations performed

11 by non-ASME personnel are invalid.

12 As I thought I attempted to answer

13 previously, that Brown & Root's people that were per-

14 forming, to me -- if I can stop that train of thought and

15 back up just a second.

16 There's two possibilities that Atchison.

17 could have been talking about. He could have been talking

18 about Brown & Root employees working in the non-ASME arena-

19 which were certified but were, since they were working in

20 the non-ASME arena, Atchison fel" that they were under

21 TUGCO's supervision and weren't really to supervise

e] - 22 TUGCO's program -- excuse me, certified in TUGCO's program.
-

23 TUGCO at that time did not have a non-
|
|

24 destructive examination program. Their subcontractor,

25 Brown & Root, did. Any nondestructive examination done at-

_ _ _ _ _ _ - _ _ _
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'

7-24 I that time were done in accordance with Brown & Root

[ 2 procedures by people certified to Brown & Root's

-3 certification program, and in fact were Brown & Root

4 employees.

5 The other possibility is that he could

6 have been talking about contract personnel working in

7 TUGCO's non-ASME program which were performing examinations.
.

8 --- -

9

10

11

12

13'

14

15

16 .

17

18

19

20

21

f] 22

V
23

'

24

(*
,

25.''
,

.

____.
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)/l 1 A (Continuing) And yet weren't certified

r' 2 to TUGCO's program. Once again, in fact TUGCO did not

3 have a program. At that time there were no contract

('S 4 emplo,' fee which had performed liquid penetrant
v

5 examination as a required inspection, and by performing

6 liquid penetrant examination I'm talking about oiled X,

7 for example, requires a PT and someone goes and does

8 it.

9 I'm not talking about someone

10 taking a can of penetrant and spraying it on something

11 just for training.

12 Procedurally our specification

c'' 13 required non-destructive examination had not been done
O_;}

14 by anyone other than a properly certified NDE examiners,

15 if you will, certified in accordance with the Brown &

16 ' Root procedr.re at that time, and in accordance with

17 Brown & Root's QA Manual.

18 JUDGE BLOCH: And I take it if it had been
.

19 done it would have been of concern to you?

20 THE WITNESS: Yes. It would have been a

21 concern if uncertified personnel had been performing

(~') 22 specification or procedure required non-destructive

23 examinations. It would not have been a concern if,

24 for example, one of the Ebasco employees had been

'

25 certified by Brown & Root upon evaluation by their

(

_- ------ - ------- _ -- - _ a
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/2 1 Level 3 to Brown & Root's program, because that was

2 clearly allowed for in Brown & Root's QA Manual.
{^]

'

3 JUDGE BLOCH: I understand that. I think

\ 4 that's the third time you've said that.
v

5 But you were so sure that these

6 inspections were never done by uncertified people that

7 you felt it was unnecessary to talk to Chuck Atchison

8 to see if he had seen such inspections being done?

9 THE WITNESS: Yes, sir, I was. There is

10 very little procedurally required non-destructive

11 examination, and by NDE I'm referring in this particular

12 case to PT, which is what he was talking about, done in

a 13 the non-ASME arena.
'

-

14 JUDGE BLOCH: And what's the basis for

15 your conclusion that it was always done by certified

16 people; what was your knowledge about that?

17 THE WITNESS: In order to take credit

18 for an inspection which had been done you'd have to

19 have the NDE Report. It was evident, even in retro-

20 spect today, that all NDE performed has been do'ne by

21 certified inspectors.

'N 22 JUDGE BLOCH: Secause the records have --

t

23 THE WITNESS: The records have the

24 signature of the person who performed the examination.
('
\- 25 If there is a procedurally required NDE, for example,

- _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ - _ _ _ _ - - _ - _ _ _ .
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Q3 ~1 using the same example I did just a mihute ago, weld X,

2 before you can close out the inspection package for
?{}-

3 that weld you've got to be able to show an ND Report

I) 4 .for weld X, a PT. Report in this case for weld X.

5 JUDGE BLOCH: And your competence in the

6 ingetrity of the record system was so high that you
,

7 didn't. bother to see what Chuch Atchison had on his

8 mind?

9 THE WITNESS: I knew then, and I think

-10 it's been subsequently confirmed by testimony, Your

11 Honor, what Atchison had on his mind.

'

12 JUDGE BLOCH: You knew --

13 THE WITNESS: You know, if your question

14 is was I as sure then as I am now what Atchison had on

15 his mind, probably not. I felt quite confident in

16 signing the NCRs as voided, because I understood what

17 the program was.,

i 18 JUDGE BLOCH: Different subject. Do you

19 have any knowledge about the relationship of Texas

20 Utilities or TUGCO with O. B. Car non & Company?

I 21 THE WITNESS: Are you talking about

/"% 22 contractural relationship, Your Honor.()
23 JUDGE BLOCH: It says "another relationship."

24 Maybe I ought to know about that, too.
.

' 25 (Laughter.) *
,

.

..



__

16152;

:)/ 4 1 THE WITNESS: I'm sorry. I just didn't

2 understand your question.s

3
Cannon was brought in to evaluate

t i 4 the, I belive at Mr. Merritt's request, to evaluate

5 the --

JUDGE BLOCH: I want to know of your
6

7 personal knowledge. I don't want a story about what

8 happened. I want to know just what you know of your

9 own knowledge by having seen it or participated, or

10 heard the people who were doing it tell you about it.

THE WITNESS: Personal knowledge is
11

limited to a discussion with Joe Lipinsky that lasted
1,3

'~' 13 maybe five minutes where he 'old me that John Merritt
:

14 had sent him to my office for me to give him a site

15 tour, which I arranged for him to conduct. No

16 c.onversation of substance.
A conversation which took place

17

18 the next day in Ron Tolson, with Rolson, Lipinsky, and

19 myself, that might have lasted also five minutes.

20 JUDGE BLOCH: Well, let's stop there.

21 You were there?

'' 22 THE WITNESC: (Witness nods head.)
s -

23 JUDGE B l.O C H : What was said?

24 MR. DOWNEY: Which meeting?

'\- 25 JUDGE BLOCH: This is a meeting between |

|

_
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B/S l' Tolson, and Lipinsky and Brandt.

~S. 2 THE WITNESS: Lipinsky stated that he

3 had had a brief chance to look at some things, ) pause)

4 expressed some like forty thousand foot, if you will,

5 concerns.

6 JUDGE BLOCH: That means very large

7 concerns.

8 THE WITNESS: No, it does not mean ver-

9 large concerns.

10 JUDGE BLOCH: What's the forty thousand

11 ! foot concern?

12 THE WITNESS: An observation made at a

13 level way above the working level, just a --
(;{'-]-

14 JUDGE BLOCH: Philosophical, as you used

15 to say.

THE WITNESS: You're not going to let me16 -

17 forget that, are you?

18 (Laughter.)

19 THE WITNESS: Although I did avoid it

20 all day yesterday.

21 (Laughter.)

L' ') 22 Very, very broad overview, and by
~

23 " broad" I don't mean thorough. I mean brief, at a

24 very distant level, if you will. As far as specific

k- 25 problems discussed, the only thing I remember coming

. _ _ - - _ _ _ _ _ _
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;

b/6' 1 out of that meeting was a real brief discussion about

2 Tom Miller, and I remember a real brief discussion about

3 storage of paint that doesn't meet ANSI N-45-2.

() 4 Other than those two issues, I

5 don't remember any specifics with regard to that

6- meeting, and as I've stated it lasted at most five

7 minutes.

8 The only other time that I've"

9 talked to anyone f r om O . B . Cannon regarding Comanche

10 Peak is in preparation for a summary disposition, I

11 met with Applicant's counsel and Lipinsky for one

12 afternoon and I believe in March or April of this year.

13 Other than that, I have had no conversations with

14 Cannon.

15 JUDGE BLOCH: Getting back to the ecrlier

16 meeting, were Mr. Lipinsky's remarks complimentary
4

17 about the quality of the coatings work at the plant?

18 THE WITNESS: I drn't recall spccifically

'9 what Mr. Lipinsky's remarks were. I can tell you what

20 my impression was at that time. I knew how long

21 Lipinsky had been there. I knew how much of a chance

(~) 22 he'd had to look at the program.
\/ |

23 JUDGE BLOCH: Is it true he was th Tre for

24 about two and a half days?

25 THE WITNESS: At this time?-

_ _ - _ _ _ _ ____ ____ _ _ .
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)/7 1 JUDGE BLOCH: At the time of that

{ 2 meeting.

3 THE WITNESS: At the time of this meeting

() 4 he had been there maybe three or four hours. Excuse

5 me. From the time I was aware Lipinsky arrived it was

6 late'one morning. He had yet to be badged or brassed

7 in. He had yet to receive a site tour, which I'm sure
'

8 took a certain amount of time. This meeting with

9 Tolson, Lipinsky, and myself, was the next morning

10 sometime in the morning. So I'm guessing he had been

11 actually there in a productive role, other than an

12 administrative nature of getting on and off the site

13 and the site tour, maybe a couple or three hours, and
-}

14 my general impression of his concerns at that time were

15 so, such an overview that I really didn't get the

16 impression Mr. Lipinsky had any definite concern. It

17 was just kind of a " Hey, I think this," and "I think

18 that." Unoriginal perception of Mr. Lipinsky,
,

19 JUDGE BLOCH: It sounds to me like this

20 was mostly a meeting to set up the conditions for the

21 fu ther work he was doing at the plant.

- ('] 22 THE WITNESS: That's the impression I got
yd

23 of it at the time, yes, Your Honor.
'

24 JUDGE BLOCH: And during this meeting

C- 25 what was Mr. Tolson doing; do you remember?

.
.

.. - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ - _ - _ .
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)/ 8 1 THE WITNESS: I don't understand what you

2 mean by what he was doing. Mr. Tolson was sitting at:{.,
3 his desk and Mr. Lipinsky were sitting in chairs in

f( [ 4 front of'Mr. Tolson's desk.

5 JUDGE BLOCH: Was he impatient to get on

6 to something else?

7 THE WITNESS: I believe he was headed to

8 a meeting somewhere.

9 JUDGE BLOCH: Was he supportive of the

10 work that was being undertaken?

11 THE WITNESS: I think Mr. Tolson was as

12 confused as I was. Mr. Tolson, I don't believe, and

%:

13 I won't attempt to speak for him, but it's my under-

14 standing was unaware of Cannon's purpose at the site

15 at that time, as I was.

16 As a matter of fact, in my origina].

17 discussion with Lipinsky in my office the day before

IP when he came to ask or to explain that Merritt had

19 |. described to him that I should arrange for a site tour,

20 Lipinsky was even unaware of exactly what his purpose

21 was at Comanche Peak.

('} 22 JUDGE BLOCH: Do you have any knowledge
's /

23 of why craft arranged for or consulted on coatings?

24 THE WITNESS: No, sir, that brings one

25 other thing to light. I think I misspoke myself as I-

-_____ _ _ - _ - - _ - . _-
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:/9 1 just remembered. I have sat in another meeting, or

2 maybe possibly two, where representatives from Cannon
{

3 were present. These meetings took place after

4 Lipinsky's original visit. I believe they were in
{i

5 August 1983, in which representatives from Texas

6 Utilities, Gibbs & Hill, Cannon, and Ebasco were

7 Present.

8 JUDGE BLOCH: Is this the one that was

9 recorded, that we have here?

10 THE WITNESS: No, sir. I was not in that

11 meeting.

12 JUDGE BLOCH: Do you know whether this

-w 13 August meeting was before or after the other meeting?

14 THE WITNESS: The meeting that was

15 recorded?

16 JUDGE BLOCH: Yes.
.

17 THE WITNESS: The meeting that was

18 recorded I believe took place in November.

19 JUDGE BLOCH: In the first meeting did

20 either you or Mr. Tolson have any questions that you

21 raised with one another subsequently about why craft

22 was hiring a consultant on coatings?(')x -

23 THE WITNESS: Just to make sure I under-

24 stand your question, Judge Bloch, by "first meeting"

25 you are talking about the meeting that I testified that

_ - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _
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)/10 1 lasted five minutes between Lipinsky, Tolson, and

{ 2 myself?

3 JUDGE BLOCH: Correct. Thank you for

,, -

4 clarifying that.

5 THE WITNESS: To state with absolute

6 certainty at this point that I asked him a question,

7 I don't know. I remember what my attitude was, you

8 know, what are these guys here for?

!

9 In retrospect, in light of the

10 type relationship that Tolson and I had, I'm sure

11 that I asked him, thinking maybe he'd know. Also in

12 retrospect, I guess if I was to guess at his response

13 was that he didn't know either, because I know his-

14 feeling and mine at the time were, we were unaware of

15 what cannon's purpose was.

16 JUDGE BLOCH: I guess in organizations
.

17 I*ve been in people get worried about their turf when

18 someone else seems to being hiring something.

19 THE WITNESS: No.

20 JUDGE BLOCH: No? That was no concern?

21 THE WITNESS: That was no concern of

22 mine, certainly not with Lipinsky, or Cannon, for that
;

23 matter. You know, if Cannon was there on a contractural

24 basis it didn't affect me. Lipinsky certainly didn't

'' 25 affect me.-

- - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _
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/11 1 JUDGE BLOCH: Were they actually applying

2. coatings at the plant?(,
3 -THE WITNESS : Cannon, no.

() 4 JUDGE BLOCH: Were they performing a QC-

L5 type function?

6 THE WITNESS: No.

7 JUDGE BLOCH: An audit function?

8 THE WITNESS: No.

9 JUDGE BLOCH: Well, what's your under-

10 standing as co their function, then?

11 Th" WITNESS: In retrospect at that time,

12 in retrospect they were there as a consultant.

13 JUDGE BLOCH: For what purpose, in your

14 understanding, if you know. If you don't know, don't

15 say.

THE WITNESS: I have no first-hand16 .

4

17 information.

18 (Bench conference.)

19 JUDGE BLOCH: Can you tell me the occasion

20 for the convening of the August 1983 meeting?

21 THE WITNESS: We were in process of

r^3 22 - revising the coating application program to try to
N)

23 create for production of more efficient, I guess,

24 operation. There were representatives, as I stated,

> 25 from Gibbs & Hill, Ebasco, Cannon, and the utility-

,

i_..____._...__________._._ . _ _ . _ _ _ _ _ . _ . _ _ _ . _._ .____ _ _ . _ _ _ . _ _ _ _ _ _ _ .
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1 involved. It was kind of a task, team effort, whichfl2 i

2 ultimately ended with the revisions of the coatings({i
3 procedures in several areas.

4 JUDGE BLOCK: Was Mr. Lipinsky there?( ')
5 THE WITNESS: This meeting that took place

; 6 in August?'

I
i

i 7 JUDGE BLOCH: If you can recall. If you
,

8 can't, --

9 THE WITNESS: I don't remember Lipinsky

I 10 being there. He might have been. Two other represen-

11 tatives from Cannon were there.

12 JUDGE BLOCH: Was Jack Norris there?

13 THE WITNESS: Yes, he was.
^)
J

14 JUDGE BLOCH: And could you describe what

15 if any views were presented at that meeting by the

16 Cannon representatives?

17 THE WITNESS: Judge Bloch, I remember

18 generally what issues were discussed. I also remember

19 some of the work assignments, if you will, that came

20 out of that meeting. I don't know that I'm prepared

21 to testify accurately as far as who discussed what,

,r^$ 22 because I'm not sure I remember.
(J

'

23 JUDGE BLOCH: Well, if you have a

24 recollection of what Cannon said, what is your best

25 recollection?

. . . . . . . . . . . . - _ _ . .
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)/13 1 THE WITNESS: The only issue that I

S. 2 rementrar Cannon discussing, or Cannon's representatives

3 was we were discussing the development of a touch-up

e, .

) 4 procedure for Carbolene 191 primer, which is a non-
_-

5 inorganic zinc primer. It's an epoxy primer.

6 We discussed the use of such a

7 primer. And by "we" I mean the croup as a whole. And

8 one of the work assignments that Cannon came out at the

9 meeting with was to develop this touch-up procedure

10 using Carbolene 191 primer. As I distinctly remember,

11 that was one of their wo):k assignments. I'm sure they

12 were involved in discussion on 191.

^~ N 13 Other than that particular issue,

(e\)

14 I can't specifically attribute anything else to

15 Cannon. I'm not saying it didn't happen, I just don't

16 | remember.

17 JUDGE BLOCH: Do you recall in the

18 meeting whether there was any discussion about the

19 state of the QC program on coatings?

20 THE WITNESS: The QC program or QA program

21 wasn't discussed. It was a technical meeting.

'~'s 22 JUDGE BLOCH: As of the August 1983

23 meeting, had the Lipinsky memorandum been leaked at all?

24 THE WITNESS: No, it hadn't.

(
25 MR. DOWNEY> Judge Bloch, I think there-

.
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i

h/14 1 is some confusion in the time when it was leaked to

2 people other than Texas Utilities and people at the
{S

3 site, and when it was finally in the hands of manage-

() 4 ment at the site; there's a distinction in time there

5 that perhaps confused the witness.

6 JUDGE BLOCH: Okay. Can you differentiate

7 that, Mr. Brandt?

8 THE WITNESS: Let me clarify that, and

9 I appreciate that, because that is a definite

10 distinction.

11 All I can testify to is when

12 Texas Utilities management became aware of the

13 i existence of the Lipinsky memorandum. That was after
gg

14 the August meeting.

15 As far as when it leaked, when it

16 was even written, for that matter, or brought to

17 Comanche Peak, I do not know.

18 (Bench conference.)

19 THE WITNESS: Judge Bloch, if there's

20 f going to be many more questions, I need a break.

21 JUDGE BLOCH: Just a couple.

'l 22 THE WITNESS: Okay.

23 JUDGE BLOCH: We all want to get to

2d lunch.

L 25 When management first became aware

_ . . . - - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ - _ _ _ .
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8/15 1 of the Lipinsky memorandum were you in on any meetings

{'- 2 at that time?

3 THE WITNESS: Do you mean in meetings to

) 4 discuss the Lipinsky memorandum?
,

5 JUDGE BLOCH: And the fact that it had

6 been leaked, and what management action might be taken?

7 THE WITNESS: The only discussion I had

8 with anyone at that time was with Tolson, and that

9 meeting consisted essentially of Tolson showing me

10 the memo; Tolson became aware of the memo's existence

11 prior to me. I read the memo. From my very, very

12 limited discussions with anyone in Cannon, particularly

w 13 Lipinsky, I felt that both Tolson and I had been
Ct ;

2

14 misquoted in the memo and I was a little bit agitated

15 by that. I probably discussed that with Tolson, but

16 other than that, as far as management action, or even

17 management attitude toward the memo, no, sir, I was

18 not involved in any of the discussions.

19 JUDGE BLOCH: Did Mr. Tolson indicate

20 any action he planned to take?

21 THE WITNESS: No, sir.

j' ~') 22 JUDGE BLOCH: And was he agitated?

23 THE WITNESS: Tolson was aggrevated for

24 abc at the same reason I was. He felt that he had been
~

[
Ron and I have evens- 25 misquoted, that things were --

|
-- - _ - - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _



_ - _ - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ . . _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _

16164'

/16: 1 subsequently discussed ~the memo, and there were things

2 Lipinsky claimed that he discussed that I certainly}
3 don't remember being discussed, and from that stand-

$f 4 point things that were tied particularly to Tolson, and

5 to a lesser degree myself, Ron and I were both upset

6 about this. I think I have an excellent memory, and I

7 just frankly didn't even remember discussing the issue

a with Lipinsky.

9 JUDGE BLOCH: Was there any discussion-

10 about possibl9' getting in touch with Mr. Lipinsky to

11 see if he really knew about the problems at the plant?

12 THE WITNESS: Not by me, no, sir. It was

13 my impression, and I am speaking only for myself, not
.}

14 Texas Utilities at this point, the only -- I wasn't

15 responsible for bringing Lipinsky to Comanche Peak. I

16 ~wasn't responsible for removing Lipinsky from Comanche

17 Peak. I wasn't responsible for the memo. The memo

18 wasn't addressed to me. 'The only thoughts on my mind

19 at that time, as far as contacting Lipinsky to find out

20 what he meant, are on a personal level between Lipinsky

21 and myself, which I ultimately decided not to do. I

ZI was pretty aggrevated about the subject personally,
(}

23 not as Texas Utilities or Comanche Peak.

24 JUDGE BLOCH: And did M r. Tolson indicate
.

25 -that he had any plans to call Mr. Lipinsky?o

. .
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/17 1 THE WITNESS: No, he did not.

m 2 JUDGE BLOCH: Weren't you and Mr. Tolson

3 also responsible for the quality of the coatings

_ '

-; 4 inspection program?

5 THE WITNESS: Yes, sir, we were, and I

think even at that time, as well as today, Judge Blo'ch,
6

7 Mr. Tolson and myself are quite confident with the

8 adequacy of the inspection program at Comanche Peak in

9 the protective coatings area.-

10 JUDGE BLOCH: I understand that you
,

11
assessment of the memo was that some things were mis-

12 stated. Were you concerned that maybe something in the

. 13 memo might be right and you'd like to get it and fix

14 it up?

15 THE WITNESS: Yes, I was, but to che

16 extent of calling Lipinsky and asking him. Lipinsky

17 was there -- I mean in retrorpect I guess I thought

18 even at that time, Judge Block -- to make the state-

19 ments that Lipinsky made, representing them as fact

20 based on the very, very little time Lipinsky spent at

21 Comanche Peak, quite frankly I thought were ridiculous.

~

22 I don't think any professional person could even base

23 an opinon such as Lipinsky based, based on that limited

24 an overview.

25 JUDGE BLOCH: Did you know what his

_ _ _ - - _ _ _ _ _ - _ _ - _ _ _ _ _ _ _
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i

I/18 1 background was?
.

2 THE WITNESS: He introduced himself to

3 me as the Director of Quality Assurance for O.B. Cannon

( j 4 & Company.

JUDGE BLOCH: Is that a reputable company,
5

or do you know whether it's a reputable company?6

THE WITNESS: I don't think it's my part
7

8 to assess reputability. They areca large coatings

9 company, yes, sir.

10 JUDGE BLOCH: Let's adjourn for lunch.

11 Get back in one hour, which will be 1:50.

12 MR. DOWNEY: Your Honor, do you have much

13 more for Mr. Brandt?
('~,'3'

14 JUDGE BLOCH: I have some more for

15 Mr. Brandt, not much more.

Let's be back at 1:50.16 -

17 (Whereupon, at 12:50 p.m., a recess

18 was taken, to reconvene at 1:50 p.m.)

19

20

21

' ' ' , 22
~

23

24

(' 25

i
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bl 1 AFTERNOON SESSION*

O - 2 1:50 p.m.

3 JUDGE BLOCH: The hearing will come

l] 4 to order.

5 The chairman is pleased to announce

6 that over lunch I have decided that I have no more

y questions for the witness.

3 There are a few questions that

9 Judge Grossman has, but perhaps this would be an

10 opportune time to have Mr. Treby's representations

11 concerning the telephone memorandum in the T-shirt

13 matter.

13 MR. TREBY: Yes, Mr. Chairman.''

N.
14 I have discussed with Mr. Roisman and

15 Mr. Downey that I inquired of Mr. Paul Check, Deputy'

| 16 Regional Administrator for Region IV, about the

17 source of the information for the handwritten note

is - of March 8, 1984, which is bound into the record at
j

19 Transcript Pages 15488 and 15489.

20 Mr. Roisman, Mr. Downey and myself

21 have agreed to the following stipulation.

; (-K n If called an a witness in this proceeding ,

(_)
23 Mr. Check would testify that Mr. Clements was the

24 source of the list of names of inspectors found on

' 25 Transcript Page 15489, which corresponds to the

!

I - - - - _ _ _ _ _ ___ _ _ __
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>2 second page of the handwritten notes; and that this
3

information was provided during a telephone call-

2

between Mr. Check and Mr. Clements on the morning
3

of March 8, 1984.
. ) 4

Further, if called as a witness in
5

this proceeding, Mr. Check would testify that
6

Pur. Clements was the source of the information set
7

ut-below the line on Transcript Page 15489, which
8

corresponds to the second page of his handwritten
~

9

n tes; and that this information was provided in
10

a second telephone call on_ March 8, 1984, which
11

Mr. Check denoted as " update."
12

JUDGE BLOCH: Does the stipulation
13!

_

- cover whether the second call was with Mr. Clements?
j4

: es..

15

JUDGE BLOCH: There being no objection,
16 - .

we can proceed.
j7

JUDGE GROSSMAN: Would you clarify
18

something for me.
39

;

You seem to be excluding, perhaps not

intentionally,. material above the line other than the
- 21

names, including everything on the frong page.
22'

q)
MR. TREBY: Well, I wasn't asked to

23

inquire about that material and did not discuss that'

24
:

with other Counsel for the stipulation amongst thei' 25
i

I

\

!
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.

'

Jf3 1
-parties, but Mr. Check did advise me that all of

h 2
that information on those two pages was,gotten

3
-from Mr. Clements during the two telephone calls.

JUDGE'GROSSMAN: Well, the reason
(]) _ ,4

-obviously that we'didn't ask about it was that5

- - )hn Clements-appeared to adopt all that information
6

as having come from him; but is the stipulation-
~

.7_

that Mr. Check would also testify that all the
8

.information came from Mr. Clements?9

MR. DOWNEY: Yes, we will stipulate
10

that would be his testimony if called.
.n_

JUDGE BLOCH: Are Applicants reserving
12

13
an objection to the admissibility of that testimony?

@ MR. DOWNEY: No,-it is that we are not
! 14

necessarily agreeing that this testimony would be
15- .

16 . correct.
JUDGE BLOCH: That's fair enough, but

L j7

: 18"
we wondered if there was something else being

reserved that we didn't understand.19

MR. DOWNEY: .No.
20 ;

BOARD EXAMINATION
'21

,

e' 22 BY JUDGE GROSSMAN:
.uj-

23 g Mr.-Brandt, you testified to three

24 meetings with Mr. Lipinsky, an August meeting, a

N- 25 November meeting and --

| MR. DOWNEY: Objection.

I

.

JUDGE BLOCH: Off the record.L
. 4Eh~

^
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s0-11 1 JUDGE GROSSMAN: I am not suggesting

2 that Mr. Brandt testified he was at the Novemberpg( (

3 Emeeting, if that's your objection.

r'(j) 4 I just am summarizing the fact that

5 he referred to three meetings.

6 Does that resolve the problem?

7 MR. DOWNEY: No, Your Honor. I believe

8 Mr. Brandt testified about two meetings in July,

9 one meeting in August and one meeting after the first

10 of the year.

11 Maybe we could just ask the witness

12 which --

13 JUDGE GROSSMAN: That's why I am
)

14 asking the witness the question.

15 MR. DOWNEY: I'm confident there were

16- different meetings than you referred to.

17 JUDGE GROSSMAN:- Okay.

18 BY JUDGE GROSSMAN:

19 g Okay. My question is what were the

20 meetings before August of that year with Mr. Lipinsky?

.

21 A Judge Grossman, if I could clarify the

22 issue. I'm not sure I understand. I will just(}
|- 23 clarify what I stated earlier.
|

|

| 24 I met with Lipinsky the first day he

_ 25 .was on the site, which was in July in my office,

.

D

-,,---n-_ , , - - - - - - , __. _ _ _ - _
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,0-2 1 and which I arranged a site tour for him.

2 I met with him the next morning in
{N

3 Ron Tolson's office for about five minutes.

() 4 I met with O. B. Cannon representatives

5 in a meeting sometime in August, but in response to

6 the Chairman's question this morning, I don't

7 remember if Lipinsky was there or not.

8 There was another meeting held in

9 November which was transcribed and at which I was not

10 in attendance.

11 g My question, then, deals with that

12 five-minute meeting that you had in July, and the

13 question is whether that was the exit meeting of

14 Mr. Lipinsky at that time?

15-
In other words, after he had already

16 performed all the work that he was supposed to

17 Perform, whether it was in the nature of observation

18 or anything else, and this was the conclusion to

19 his visit at that time?

20 A No, sir, it was not. I was not at the

21 exit meeting with Cannon that was held in July.

r~S 22 JUDGE BLOCH: Mr. Brandt, my recollectior
;

23 of this morning's testimony is that we only talked

24 about one meeting in July; is that correct?
,- ,

, 25 THE WITNESS: No, I believe I testifiedL -

.
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@-3 1 that the first time I met Lipinsky was when he

2 walked into my office, said Merritt had sent him and
{l

3 said I was to arrange a site tour for him; but

,o

( ) 4 neither I nor Lipinsky knew why he was there.

5 I met with him briefly with Tolson the

6 next day.

7 JUDGE BLOCH: Okay. I didn't think of

8 the first one as a meeting. That's my confusion.

9 THE WITNESS: Oh, okay. It's a

10 matter of counting it as a meeting or not.

11 JUDGE BLOCH: I like your usage better

12 than mine.

13 BY JUDGE GROSSMAN:

14 G So that when you testified that

15 Mr. Lipinsky had only had a few hours on site to

16 review that area at your meeting, you didn't intend
.

17 to indicate that that's all the time he spent

18 reviewing the subject area on that particular visit;

19 is that so?

20 A It was the intention of my testimony

21 this morning, Judga Grossman, that at the time that I

7'~' 22 held this five-minute meeting with him that Tolson,

23 Lipinsky and Brandt were in attendance, he had only

if you take a certain24 been in a functional role --

- 25 amount of time for the site visit, a certain amount of

_
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0-4 1 ' tilne to get a badge, at that time we held that

.

five-minute meeting he had only had two or three hours
.

{ -2

3 'to look at the program,

i[ 4 I in no way intended to state that

5 that's all he was on the site.

6
I don't remember when the exit meeting

7 took place, but I was not in attendance.

8 G And if the other evidence indicates

9 that he spent two-and-a-half days total on the site

10 reviewing that subject area, there's nothing that you

saying.now that would contradict that?11 are

12 A Yes, sir, that's a correct statement.

(~j: 13 G Were you at all involved in the
\/,

14 decision to tape the November-meeting with the

15 . representatives of O. B. Cannon?
.

A No, sir, I was not.16 - ' .

17 G Were you informed by anyone at that

18 ' time that there was the decision made to tape that

19 meeting?

20 A I wasn't even aware the meeting was

21 , going to take place.

22 G Returning now to the Atchison affair,
}

23 could you indicate to me, again probably, because

24 I may have missed your reference, to whom that note

25- referred to as a pow wow note was addressed. ,

|

- _ _ - _ - - - _ _ . _ - - _ _ - _ _ _ _ _ _
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3-5 1 A Randy Smit.

(7', 2 G Now, you indicated t1at you voided that

3 NCR in approximately 15 minutes, was it, or in a

I ) 4 very short time?
v

5 A I believe I might have said 15 or 30

6 second, but I think I clarified that it was just a

7 short period. I know it wasn't much time.

8 G It was defined in seconds rather than

9 minutes.

10 A Okay.

11 G Did you fear at the.t time that

12 Mr. Atchison intended to have a pow wow with Mr. Smit

'n 13 or anyone else after the NCR had already been voided?
.)

14 A I don't understand the question.

15 G Well, there had been some testimony

16 - about y nn: open-door policy and I understood that

17 in answer to the Chairman's question you indicated

18 that your open-door policy hadn't been violated with

19 respect to Mr. Atchison's request for a pow wow.

20 It was my impression that you were

21 indicating that he didn't intend to pow wow with you.

22 My question was really directed towards'])
23 whether your open-door policy would in any event

24 have been not conformed to if no pow wow had been'

'

25 given to them before the voiding of the NER; but I'm
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0-6 I not' going-to get into a belated discussion of that.
,

.

2 I.think the record will stand the way it is.'

3 JUDGE BLOCH: Do you want to comment?

(v~) 4 THE WITNESS: I think he made some

5 assumptions I'm not sure I'm ready to agree with it;

but if he doesn't want to pursue it, I'm willing to6

7 reserve comment.

8 BY JUDGE GROSSMAN:

9 G Mr. Brandt, I recall your beginning to
,

10 respond to the chairman's question -- one of the

11 Chairman's questions this morning with regard to

12 the. message that you thought the T-shirts conveyed;

13 but I don't recall whether you actually defined that-

'(
14 message, that is, what you understood the T-shirt

15 message to mean.

16 Could you tell me that, sir?
,

17 JUDGE BLOCH: You might preface it by

18 giving us the message so that we will know what you

19 are interpreting.

20 THE WITNESS: Judge Grossman, all I can

21 testify to at this point is looking at it as an

r" 22 outsider because I wasn't involved in the incident
\.-)3

*

23 anyway, other than as an administrative spokesman for

24 the company that was employing one of the individuals

25 involved, Mr. Pitts.-
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0-7 1
It was a message to the building

2 management organization, essentially slapping --(;

3 and I am going to use a colloquialism, I guess, a

| ) 4 slap in the face to them because I think they were
./

5 trying to say, "If you think we are being unreasonable,

6 we are proud of the. fact we are unreasonable and

7 we will see how miserable we can make your life."

8 BY JUDGE GROSSMAN:

9 G I'm not sure I --

10 A And that's my impression, Judge Grossman,

11 I'm not speaking -- I don't mean to speak for any of

12 the eight people that wore the T-shirt.

13 That's how I took it as an outsider.

14 0 What you are saying is you thought it

15 said something to the effect that, "If you think we

16 are being unreasonable, we are proud of the fact that

17 we are unreasonable"?

18 I'm not sure I heard it all. Was that

19 basically --

20 A That's essentially what I was trying to

21 say, yes, sir.

'~x 22 G Would you explain to me what the
-

23 context of this was so that you would lead into that

24 statement, the first part of that message you just

25 gave, which is, "If you think we are being
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0-8 1 unreasonable."
1

-

2 Was there any context that you knew

3 of then that would imply that?

to the4 A It was shortly after the --

v

5 best of my recollection, and this is seven months

6 later -- a newspaper article tnat appeared in reference

y to a January 1983 incident in which the term

8 " nitpicking" was used.

9 As I stated this morning, nitpicking

10 is a derogatory term. It's not something a QC

1) inspector would normally be proud of.

12 Tc me it was an effort just to portray

- 13 a message to that building management organization

0~ ~ )
14 that they were going to go beyond procedural

15 requirements and seek an unreasonable position.

16 G So then you read that message on the
.

| 17 T-shirts in the context of what had occurred from

18 the newspaper article?

19 A I am not sure that's what I meant to

20 say, Judge Grossman. That's to the best of my

21 recollection, that the newspaper article about the

x 22 January '83 incident had appeared, I would guess in
:

23 retrospect, maybe a couple or several weeks prior to

24 this incident.

25 A lot of inspection personnel at the

.

! .- ___
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LO-9 1
site had seen the newspaper article, and I think they

2 thought it would be a clever way to convey a message~
z

3 to that building management organization.

([^) 4 Once again, you are asking what my

5 impression was wh.en I saw the T-shirts. I am not

attempting to say why they wore them.
6 ,

7
The only one of the eight that I talked

8
to was Pitts, and I told ycu what he said as far as

9 reason.

10 0 Do you believe that the impressions of

11
your fellow management officials was basically the

12
same as yours in their reaction to the wearing of the

T-shirts?13

h'' MR. DOWNEY: Objection. I'm notja

sure there is any evidence that would show managers
15

16 .had one view.

I would ask that you identify the
17

18 individual that you asked him to comment about.

JUDGE GROSSMAN: Well, I am referring to
39

20
those individuals that you testified to this morning

to your basic agreement with their reaction to21 as

'', 22 the wearing of the T-shirts, Mr. Tolson being one.

23 THE WITNESS: 'If we are thinking of the

24 same subgroup of people, Judge Grossman, as far as

25 management people in, say, from my level up, I've-

_
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;0-10 1 never discussed the matter with anyone other than
!

N 2 Mr. Vega and Mr. Tolson.

3 The discussion with Mr. Vega took place
,'

4 last Friday and I told him I didn't agree with the
,

5 conclusion he drew.

6 We talked about it and we agreed to

y continue to disagree.

8 Tony conducted an investigation. He

9 stated what he thought at the 9nd of that

10 investigation. I can't argue with that.

11 I also stated I knew what Ron Tolson

12 thought, and that Ron Tolson thought it was pointed

-'m 13 at him.

':

14 The only other person I can testify

15 to as to what they thought is myself, and I told you

16 what I thought.

17 JUDGE BLOCH: Why did you think that

18 the construction task force people, who were different

19 people, identified with the coatings inspectors in

20 the previous incident?

If I
21 THE WITNESS: I don't think I --

~ ) 22 said that, Judge Bloch, I misspoke.
,

23 I think possibly we are having a

24 communication problem between you and I.

25 What.I was attempting to say, the term
.

6
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0-11 1 " nitpicking" had been highly publicized in a newspaper

2 article, which to the best of my recollection appeared
{S

3 either on the front page of the newspaper or the front

4 .page of the local section of the newspaper in Fort
m

5 Worth.

This had occurred several voeks prior to
6

7 that, and I think that's where the term " nitpicking"

g came from.

9 JUDGE BLOCH: But in the definition you
,

10 gave, you said in the first clause, "If you think we

it
were being unreasonable."

12 Did you have any reason to believe

13 that these people had been unreasonable in their

14 inspections?

THE WITNESS: These particular eight,
15

16 po, sir. Even that group, I'm not sure it that time

17 I could testify even now that there was an allegation

18 or a charge of unreasonableness on the part of the

19 building management organization.

20 JUDGE BLOCH: So basically, these were

21 employees of the QC Department in good standing at

- 22 that time, before they had worn the shirts?

23 THE WITNESS: I don't know why they

24 would be considered in substandard --

(
25 JUDGE BLOCH: No. I said in goods'
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,0-12 1 standing.

2 THE WITNESS: That's what I say, I
(>

3 have no reason to beJieve that they weren't in good

-("/') 4 standing, if that's an answer.
-

\_

5 I really have no opinion, I guess is

6 what I'm trying to say, Judge Bloch. I was out of

7 the QC at the time. I was working for Tolson, but I

8 had nothing to do with the building management

9 organization.

10
So what they thought at the time, I'm

11
not sure I even had an opinion on.

JUDGE BLOCH: But you have already
12

13
testified what you thought the message was that they

14 were giving, and the message that you said you

believed occurred doesn't seem to make sense in15

the time.
16 . light of their being in good standing at

17 THE WITNESS: The term -- and I

18 don't mean to repeat myself. I'm just trying to

19 explain the reason for the way I feel, then and now.

20
The term " nitpicking" is not something

21 any QC inspector would be proud of; and most QC

f~3 22 people, if not all, know that that's a -- I won't
L.J

23 say common complaint but they know what it means.

24 They know if construction says, " Hey,
(

25 these guys are picking us to death,".or, "They are'
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LO-13 1 nitpicking us to death," .ey know what that implies,,

2 I think that's a universally understood
q

3 phrase at the level of the QC inspector.

-( )i 4 For individuals such as our Counsel or

5 even yourself that don't deal on a day-to-day basis

6 with QC inspectors, I'm not sure that you would have

7- the same understanding of the phrase that I would or
.

8 that they would,, for that example.

9 JUDGE BLOCH: You think, though, that

p 10 these people were boasting that they had been

11 violating procedures by reporting things that were not

12 violations? That's what you say nitpicking is?

'~s. 13 THE WITNESS: I think that they were
-

attempting to convey that possibility to the building14

15 management organization.

16 I guess that as much as anything else,.

17 Judge Bloch, was the reason I thought it was unpro-

18 fessional.

19 I don't see why any reasonable

20 individual would wear a T-shirt on a job site that

21 has constant daily interactions between construction

22 and QC, between engineering and QC and between,]G
23 construction and engineering.

24 A shirt, a pair of pants, a hat, a

25 headband, or anything else that would tend to-

|
_ _ _ _ - _ _ - - _ _ - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ __
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0-14 1
detract from their own positive working relationship;

2 and as a QC person I can see that that's all that{'
3 that shirt was going to accomplish.

4 JUDGE BLOCH: Was there some reason( s

5 why they wanted to send a message to building

6 management?

7 THE WITNESS: I don't know. I'm saying

8 building management because that's their only

9 interface.
.

10 They had no reason to tell engineering

11 they were nitpicking.

JUDGE BLOCH: Limited cross by
12

13 Intervenors.

(N)
14 RECROSS-EXAMINATION

15 BY MS. GARDE:

16 G Isn't it true, Mr. Brandt, that when
.

17 you ran into Tolson in the hallway, that he didn't

18 say anything about the T-shirts being unprofessional

19 or insulting to craft, that they were only insulting

20 and intimidating to Tolson?

21 A Ms. Garde, I believe my testimony was

22 that Tolson was extremely brief in our discussion in''

|
'

'
23 the hallway.

24 As a matter of fact, he would not even

- 25 tell me what was on the T-shirt. He told me I would
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3-15 1 see that when I saw Pitts.

2 4 When did he tell you that he took the
}[

~

3- T-shirts as personally intimidating or reverse

( ') . 4 harassment?

5 A It was during that initial, maybe 15

6 or 30-second confrontation in the hall -- I won't

7 say " confrontation," because that implies an'
,

8 adversarial type role.

9 We ran into each other in the hall. He

10 mentioned the fact that eight inspectors had T-shirts

11 on that he considered to be personally harassing,

12 or reverse harassment directed at him; that one of then

(~) 13 was an Ebasco employee and that I needed to talk to
J

14 him.

15 g So the answer to my question is yes,

16 he said nothing about the T-shirts being unprofessional

17 or insulting to cre.ft?

18 A In that initial confrontation, that's

19 a correct statement, yes, ma'am.

20 0 Is it your testimony that you have

21 | . absolutely no knowledge of any confrontation or any

22. disagreements between the electrical safeguards task{,

23 force and the electrical safeguards building

safeguards building management?24 management --

-

25 A I believe my testimony was that I had

. - . _ - - _ - _ - - _ _ - - _ _ - - - - - _ _ - - _ - - - - _ . - - _ _ - . - _ . _ - _ . - - _ _ _ _ - _ _ _ . _ _ . _ _ _ - _ . . - . _ . _ _ . _ _ _ _ _ _ _ . - . _ - - _ . _ - - _ . _ . . . _ _ _ . - . - - _ - - _ _ . - - _ - - - - - . . . _ - - _ . -
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'0-16 1 no personal knowledge.

2 g Do you have knowledge from Mr. Tolson?
{N

3 A No, I do.

4 G Did you prior to the T-shirt incident?
_

5 A Not that I recall, Ms. Garde.

6 G Were you working closely with Mr. Tolson

7 at that time period, Mr. Brandt?

8 A I worked for Mr. Tolson. To be honest,

9 I don't even remember what I -- yes, I do. I take

10 that back.
-

11 I was working on writing an ASME Section

12 11 repair and replacement program for Texas Utilities.

13 My activities were essentially separated

h'''
14 from the daily construction activities.

15 g Was Mr. Tolson's activity separated

16 from the daily construction activities?

17 A No, ma'am. Mr. Tolson was in a

18 direct, in-line function of the daily construction

19 activities.

20 g Is it your testimony that Mr. Tolson

21 never told you about the destructive examination

r} 22 allegations prior to the T-shirt incident?

23 MR. DOWNEY: Objection. Asked and

24 answered.

- 25
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h-17 .) 1 1BY MS. GARDE:
,

,

2 S. Did Mr. Tolson ever tell you that he

3 called the Nuclear. Regulatory Commission about taking
'

d:
-4- personnel action-against six quality control

.

5 inspectors.in the Safeguards Building?

6 A- I. assume your question is before the

7 T-shirt incident, Ms. Garde?

8 4 Yes.

9 A No, he.did not tell me that.

10 g 'Mr. Brandt, the Board asked you this

11 morning if you remember complimenting any specific-

12 named QC inspector after he or she had identified a

13- particularly unique or unusual problem.

'

14 Let me fresh your recollection about that,

15 or'do'you recall that question and answer?-

A I believe that the question was'after16
*

.

17 they had performed in an exceptional manner or had

14 .gone out of their way to identify a discrepancy.

19 I do remember that discussi'on, yes,

20 ma'.am.

21 g Do you remember any named QC inspector

~ 22 at this time?

23 A I have not thought about it, quite.

24 honestly, since the discussion this morning.

I 25 g After Susie Neumayer went through the

-___ _______ ___-__---_ --_- -- _ __________ - - -_
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0-18 i mass of documents that we have all been passing

N 2 around this morning --

3 MR. DOWNEY: Objection. There's no --

') 4 MS. GARDE: Let me finish my question,'

5 please,.Mr. Downey.

MR. DOWNEY: -- mass of documents.
6

7 JUDGE BLOCH: Let's hear the question.

It was admittedly a mass of documents.
8

9 BY MS. GARDE:

10
g After Ms. Neumeyer went through the

documents and had correctly identified by asterisk
11

and a note on the bottom of the page of the traveler
12

13
what her signature in fact meant on that one, did you

(.
ja compliment her?

A At the time, Ms. Neumeyer was not
15

16 Working for me.

17 G Do you know if she was complimented?

18 A No, I do not know.

19 MS. GARDE: No further questions.

JUDGE BLOCH: Staff?20

MR. TREBY: May we have one moment?21

( i 22 (Pause in proceedings.)~

-

23 RECROSS-EXAMINATION

24 BY MR. MIZUNO:

25 0 Mr. Brandt, prior to the day of the-
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1 T-shirt incident, did you personally see any craft
|0-19"

2 fpeople or QC inspectors wearing the nitpicking[{
3 T-shirts?

() 4 - A- No, I did not.

5 .O If you saw a craft person wearing a

6 T-shirt, would you' consider that to be an act that

7 would incite or otherwise arouse the emotions of

8 QC inspectors?

9 A Any T-shirt, Mr. Mizuno?

10 0 No, a nitpicking T-shirt.

11 A If the craft were wearing a nitpicking

12 T-shirt?

13 0 Yes.

14 A I don't think it would have near the

15 same conveyed message, or even mean the same thing

16 if a crafts person were wearing the T shirt as if a

17 QC person were wearing the T-shirt.

18 G And why is that?

19 A I have never heard a crafts person

20 accused of nitpicking anything.

21 g When you were speaking with Mr. Pitts on
,

22 the day of the T-shirt incident, I believe you

23 testified that he told you that other QCI's or

24 QC inspectors had been wearing the T-shirt in the

25 past?,

i
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0-20 1 A He informed me that the T-shirts had

' 2 been worn previously.

3 g He did not indicate whether it was

a craft or whether it was QCI's who were wearing them?'

_

5 A He indicated -- I'm not attempting to

6 quote him, Mr. Mizuno, but it was the message that

7 they had been worn by QC inspectors that was

8 conveyed.

9 Whether or not he said, " Hey,

10 inspectors have worn them before, Tom," I don't

11 remember the discussion exactly.

12 But the exchange in information was

m 13 that QC inspectors had worn them previously.

(-
14 g Okay. I believe that you were not

15 responsible for actually supervising QC inspectors,

16 Ebasco QC inspectors on the day of the T-shirt

17 incident; is that correct?

18 A I was not functionally responsible for

19 supervising their activities, Mr. Mizuno. I am

20 administratively responsible for all the Ebasco

21 personnel on the site.

~

22 g After your discussions with Mr. Pitts,

23 did you take any further actions to somehow convey

24 to the remaining QC inspectors employed by Ebasco

C. 25 that wearing of T-shirt's with either nitpicking.or
,
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0-21' 1 .something like that would not be professional and'

2- would.not be tolerated?j{
3 A The answer to your question, Mr. Mizuno,,

.

4 is a no, but I think'it requires a bit of explanation.
~(])

5 a would you please expand upon that?
,

6 A All Ebasco people, I think, understand

7 what my attitude'is on professionalism.. I talk to

e every one of them as they arrive on the site. I

9; have continuing conversations with them on

10 adminsitrative matters; and in fact, I hired many of

11 them personally.

12
I believe that most of them, and I

13 am actually disappointed in retrospect that Mr. Pitts .

14 -did not recognize it prior to his wearing of the

15 T-shirt that it was unprofessional behavior.

I believe Mr. Pitts understands after16 *
.

17 our discussion then and now why I felt it was

18 unprofessional behavior.

19 0 That's fine --

20 A As far as sending out an official

21 document or calling a meeting and informing the
;

- 'M other Ebasco inspectors on the site, "If you wear

23 a T-shirt with an inflammatory message on it, I

24 consider that unprofessional behavior," no, sir, I
_

- 25 did not do that.
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0-22 1 g- Well, if Mr. Pitto didn't roccivo your ;

} 2' message'or apparently did.not understand the message

3 that you felt - that you would have felt to wear ,

'

4 the T-shirts would be unprofessional, and did in
~ {

5 fact wear:the T-shirts, don't you think that perhaps

6 other.QC inspectors might also have not received the
L

y -message.or might not have understood your message ,

I
8 about professionalism?

; 9. A I don't think that's the issue, !

10 Mr. Mizuno. I think the issue is whether or not4
.

11 Mr. Pitts thought what he was doing would be perceived

12- as unprofessional.
i

',

13 I think you are trying.to imply that t

y the Ebasco inspectors don't understand that they are

15 to behave in a professional manner throughout their'

u, , employment.

17 0 No. I think what I am really trying to

is get at is to determine what actions you took to tell

19 other Ebasco QC inspectors that if there was any
[

20 doubt in their mind, that you considered wearing the'

21 nitpicking T-shirts to be unprofessional.
,

22 In other words, you did it with
: - ()

23 Mr. Pitts. Now that you knew that he possibly did;

24 not understand that you thought it was unprofessional,

25 that perhaps you might also have a need to re-emphasize f-

l
f

f

o
_ . _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ - _ _ _ _ _ _ _
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0-23: 1 or to make known your attitude to the remaining
1

d |

2 Ebasco inspectors?
(3-

3 A other than informal discussions that I
.-

4 had with the Ebasco people, and I'm sure immediately
^

(d'
5 after that meeting and that incident I got questions

6 on it as far as what happened because they knew that

'

7 I was involve d in it.

3 If your question is what formal

9 action did I take, I did not take any. i

10 0 Well, I didn't mean formal in terms of
,

11 sending out a memo. It could have been a talk or
,

i

.12 it could have been --

13 A I don't mean to say by formal that it

@
14 was a letter. I'm saying that if you are asking if

15 I called a group meeting and said, " Hey, I consider

16 +this unprofessional," or if I wrote a memo that
.

17 says, " Hey, I consider this type of behavior

It unprofessional," I did not do either.

19 JUDGE BLOCH: Well, isn't it the case

20 that you didn't have to send a memo because everyone
'

21 knew what had happened to the people who came -- 4

,r') n THE WITNESS: I think it was quite

LJ
23 widely known on the site, Judge " loch.

24 ///

NJ .'1s /// ,

.

'

_ . _ . _ . _ _ _ _ _ . _ . _ _ _ _ _ . _ . _ . _ _ __ _ . . . _ _ _ ___ ___
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1/1 1 BY MR. MIZUNO:

2 O When you spoke with Mr. Pitts, again on
{~'

3 the day of the T-shirt incident, did he explain to you

4 why the other non-Ebasco, i.e. the Brown & Root QC
_.

5 inspectors, woro the T-shirt?

6 A Please repeat your question, Mr. Hizuno.

7 0 Okay. During the courso of the conversa-

8 tion that you had with Mr. Pitts on the day of the

9 T-shirt i,ncident, did Mr. Pitts convoy to you the

10 reason why the otbor QC inspectors who woro wearing

11 the shirts wore the shirts?

12 MR. DOWNEY: Objection. That enlis for

13 at least doublo hearsay. And I believe it in

14 repetitious.

15 (Bonch conference.)

MR. MIZUNO: Wo'11 withdraw that question.
16 .

17 JUDGE DLOCils llave you subsequently

18 learned whether any other Ebanco employoon had worn

19 the shirts on Monday?

20 Ti!E WITNESS: I'm aware of one other
'

21 Ebasco who has a T-shirt; to my knowledge, he dian't

22 ovon intend when he bought it to wear it. Ilo bought

23 it and sont it to his daughter, who ho is not in

24 custody of his daughter. Other than that, that's tho

(- 25 only other Ebanco employou that I know of that has one.

_ _ - . _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ . _-
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1 BY MR. MIEUNO:

2 0 On the day of the T-shirt --{')
3 JUDGE BLOCH: Wait a minute, Mr. Mizuno.

| () 4 I'm sorry.

5 How did you happen to find that ;

i

|

4 out?
L

'

'7 THE WITNESS: He told me.

8 JUDGE BLOCH: Just walked up and chatted
,

f sometime? |
,

10 THE WITNESS: He was one of the employees, i

!

11 He's not an inspector. He's one of the employees, as [

12 I discussed earlier, that were interested from a

13 curious naturn of the facts surrounding the episode, j(-] ,
:. '

14 and he came up and told me, said, " Hey, I bought one,
I

is too, but I bought it to send to my daughter."
.

le B.Y MR. MIEUNO: |
'

|
*

17 0 Mr. Brandt, on the day of the T-shirt
:

It incident were you aware that the desks of the T-shirt ,

I.

19 QC inspectors were being searched? ,

20 A I'm not sure, Mr. Misuno, if I was aware

21 of the fact as it was happening. I became aware of it

-(~N 22 either that day or the next day.
L]

23 0 And how did you become aware of * hat?

2d A I saw security walk into either Tolson's !
- j

.

- - 28 office, or Ron Tolson's secretary's office with this :

. _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _--___ _-__-_______-_ _ - ____ - - __.
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)1/3 1 cardboard box full of miscellaneous paper. I asked what

2 it was.{
3 0 Do you rocall whether you know about that

4 when you woro -- at the timo that you woro talking with
.

5 Mr. Pitts?

6 A No, I did not know of it at that timo.

7 It was either lator that day or the next day,

t 0 Aro you now aware of the reason for the
1

9 action, the nearching of the QC inspector's donks?

10 A (Pauso.) Quito frankly, Mr. Mizuno, in a

11 gonoral kind of way. I know whoso decision it was.

12 0 Woll, whoso dociolon was it?

13 A It was Tolson's.

14 0 Do you know whether Mr. Pitts' doak was
8

15 maarchod?

16 A Por a fact, Mr. Mizuno, I do not know.
.

17 I understand that they were all scarchod.

18 0 Subanquent to the day of the T-ahirt

19 incident did Mr. Pitta over como to you and complain

20 about hin donk being nearchoc7

21 A Ho, ho did not.

22 0 In retronpoct do you believe that the

23 managomont roaction to the T-shirt incidunt was proper

24 or not?

(w 25 A Mr. Mizuno, I can't possibly annwor that

.__
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.1/4 1 question. The question reminds me of a Monday morning

2 quarterback. You know, it's just easy to sit and{')
3 discuss what happened on third and long in Sunday's

( ) 4 football game, but yet you don't.know the circumstances

5 that happened in the football game.

6 I know in a general sort of way

7 what happened, and now only even through hearsay and

8 discussing the incident with the players.

9 G Let me limit that then just to your own
.

10 action on that day.

11 A Do I think I overreacted?

12 | G Yes.
,

t
~

A No, not at all.13

h.o
14 G Why do you disagree with Mr. Vega's

15 concidsion in his deporr regarding the management

16 reaction to the T-shirt incident?

17 'A Mr.,Mizuno, I'think I tried to explain
,

18 thas-to the bes t of -my ability, and the' fact of all
. s

,

- 19 the pl~ayers involved'in the*T-shirt incident if you-

20. 'were to ask each of-the players, "Do you think the QC,

.s.-

i 21 inspectors were trying to convey something," you're

f '' ) , n going to get,a different an'sier from each one of them.
'.J &-

23 My testimony'was I've only

MI discussed this issue with actually, including myself,
...-..

L'
,

four people. I've testidied wh'at.Pitts thought. I've25

u- ,

z,) % s a

,
,

.

,
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11/5 1 testified what Tolson-thought. Vega's report

(~' 2 essentially speaks for itself. And I've testified what

3 I thought.

p,() 4 I can't argue what's on the Bega' ''

.5 report, that that's what Tony concludes from the facts

6 .that he has available to him. All I can state is what

7- I feel or what I felt then. I can't even argue as to

8 the rightness or wrongness of either position.

9 0 Well, you were a QC inspector supervisor

10- at one point. Presumably you have the skills to

11 determine whether a management action is appropriate

12 given the circumstances. Is that not true?

13 A Maybe I don't understand your question,

14 Mr. Mizuno. I thought you were asking -- My

15 testimony. earlier was the portion of Vega's report that

16 I. disagree with, was the fact that he said they weren't

17 trying to convey a message. I've also testified I

18 don't believe th a t ' s the case.

-19 G Okay.

20 A I don't think -- You know, whether I'm

21 right or wrong, Tony Vega is right or wrong, each of the

22 eight individual inspectors is right or wrong, whether
{}

23 Ron Tolson is right or wrong, I can't decide. I know

24 Tony Vega and I discussed it last Friday. I told him

'

25 I didn't agree with him. We discussed it briefly and
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}l/6 I we.left it.at that.
l

. 2 G Well, let me ask you this specifically

3 then. What was it about Mr. Vega's Report that you

'

(]j 4 disagreef with'then?

5 A Vega --

6 MR. DOWNEY: That's been asked and

7. answered twice.

8 JUDGE BLOCH: Yes. My understanding is

9 that the only thing he disagreed with was what the

10 inspectors meant about the meaning of the shirts.

11 MR. MIZUNO: Okay.

.12 JUDGE BLOCH: Or meant by wearing the

- 13 shirts.

14 THE WITNESS: I'm not sure I said that's

15 the only thing I disagree with, Judge Bloc'h. I think

16 my testimony is I'm not ready to make a decision on

17 whether management overrea,cted or not, because I don't
'

18 know what information management had when they made

-19 that decision.

20 I made the statement that at least

21 one portion of Tony Vega's report I don't personally

;'
v~x 22 agree with,
b

23 JUDGE BLOCH: Is there any other portion

- 24 that you don't personally agree with?

k- 25 . THE WITNESS: I believe the conclusions

. _

Tw -

t - - - g---w-ww- wr pmw w w ee y ge-, y w wme -,c,m..ww%%,_ .__r.,
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>l/7 1 drawn by Tony in his report, I don't have enough

(S 2 information to even base judgment on. I wasn't
t

3 involved in the decisions that took place on that 1
1

,,

| ) 4 morning.
v

5 It's my own personal feeling,

6 however, that it wasn't simply meant as a joke. And,

7 as I said, that's my personal feeling.

8 BY MR. MIZUNO:

9 g Doing back to the motivations of the QC

10 inspectors who wore the T-shirt you indicated that the

11 slogan on the T-shirt was a derrogatory one, and that --

12 Do you think that -- and, furthermore, that the T-shirt

13 would indicate that the wearer of the T-shirt was-s

.

14 insulting himself, do you think that there might have

15 been a reason for doing th a t , other than trying to, for

16 want of a better word, insult the craft?

17 MR. DOWNEY: Objection. He's testified

18 why he believes they wore the shirts. He testified

19 what he thought Mr. Pitts told him about why he wore

20 the shirt. Beyond that this witness really doesn't

21 know anything, and I believe he's indicated that. At

22 the very best you are asking for speculation.
(V

;

23 JUDGE BLOCH: He stated earlier that he

24 thought they were sending a message to management, not

- 25 to craft.
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il/8 1 -)U1. MIZUNO: Okay. Then if he came to

j 2 that conclusion then I would like to have Mr. Brandt

3 . testify what-Mr. Pitts told him about what were the
l
'

-() 4 motivations of the QC inspectors in wearing the shirts,

5 because if Mr. Pitts did tell him that then I presume

6 'thatLthat is an additional piece of information that

L 7 Mr.-Brandt may.have used in coming to a conclusion that

'

8 it was not-just a joking action.

9- THE WITNESS: I think I answered that

.

|10. question, Mr. Mizuno, earlier in the fact that I don't.

11- remember even discussing it, and if I did discuss it
.

.12 with Mr. Pitts.I don't remember what his answer was.

13 As far'es what-their. motivation was, Mr. Pitts indicated
)

14 : clearly to me that the only reason he-had the shirt on

15 his back at'that given. time was that he was trying to

L16 fit into the group.

17' Now,.if we are asking.what the

18 : motives of the other eight or seven people were, I
.

19 can't answer that. I haven't-talked to them.
t

M MR..MIZUNO: ThankLyou very much. The

21 Staff has no:further. cross at this time.

;{ }p 22- MR. GROSSMAN: Just one question for Mr.

23 Brandt.,

2d BOARD EXAMIN' .' ION

'

|25- BY MR.~GROSSMAN:,

-

..

P-

;
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L1/9 1 G Could you try and recall the exact words

2 that Mr. Tolson used when he informed you that the
{'s

3 T-shirt wearers were in the office? Because, frankly,

,.
little problem visualizing your description(,), 4 I have a

5 with actual words, because comes out something like

6
Mr. Tolson running out in a highly agitated state

7 saying, " Tom, there are QC inspectors wearing T-shirts ,

8 which I consider reverse harassment and personally

9 intimidating." And I would like to get your

10 recollection of the exact words.

11 A Judge Grossman, by no means do I intend

12
to indicate that it was a casual, " Hey, Tom, there's

''N 13 some inspectors in here, and I'd kind of like you to
)

14 talk to them."

I don't remember the exact quote , but
15

16 'I.'11 guarantee you I understood that Ron Tolson was

17 upset. I'm sure the language was more colorful than

18 "Mr. Brandt, there's some inspectors in here and I

19 consider them this reverse harassment and I'd like

20 you to talk to one of them," but exactly what his

21 language was I don't remember.

(~) 22 I do remember distinctly, and will always
a

23 remember that Ron Tolson was mighty mad. He was upset.

24 He didn't even want to talk to me.

25 MR. GROSSMAN: Thank you.''
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.1/10 1 JUDGE BLOCH: Redirect, Mr. Downey?

2 Do you want them to go again?
{.

3 MR. DOWNEY: No, I don't.

(,,) 4 MR. ROISMAN: We are not asking to go
,

5 again, subject to our reservation on the Document II

6 report.

7 MR. DOWNEY: I always like to bat cleanup,

8 I guess, Judge Bloch.

9 Just two questions or just two

10 areas that I'd like to examine Mr. Brandt about. One

11 is simply to identify yet another procedure unrelated

12 to the ones you produced this morning that the Board

13 had questioned, and this is the procedure that provides
Q',N)

14 instructions on how to fill out inspec+ ion reports,

15 and as I recall both Judge Grossman and the Chairman

16 asked Mr. Brandt about that.

*7 JUDGE BLOCH: Off the record.

18 (Discussion off the record.)

19 JUDGE BLOCH: On the record.

20 MR. DOWNEY: I believe this morning I

21 served on each member of the Board and the parties a

') copy of Procedure No. CP-QP-18.0, Revision 9, July 9,22

23 1983.

24 REDIRECT EXAMINATION
.,

- 25 BY MR..DOWNEY:
,
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;1/11 1 0 I ask the witness if he has a copy of

2 that procedure in front of him.(>
3 A The procedure I have I think reflects

() 4 your representation, Mr. Downey, except that it's

5 marked Revision 12.

6 0 I'm sorry. Yes, it is Revision 12.

7 MRu MIZUNO: And it's also dated July

8 19th, 1983, on my copy.

? THE WITNESS: I thought that's what he

10 said.

11 MR. MIZUNO: I thought I heard July 9th.

12 BY MR. DOWNEY:

' 13 0 Mr. Brandt, is this procedure the

14 procedure that provides direction to inspectors and

15 the way to fill out inspection resports?
s

16 A Yes, sir..

17 g And was this procedure in use in the non-

18 ASME area at Comanche Peak?

19 A Yes, it was.

20 g Mr. Brandt, I'd like to direct your

21 attention to Page 3 of the procedure, and particularly

/~3 '22 to two-thirds of the way down the page the instructions
v

23 for filling out Blocks 2 and 3.

24 A Yes, sir.

[
A- 25 g Is that the language of the procedure

_ _
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(1/12 1
that instructs an inspector on how to identify the

2 location of the item to be inspected?{'
3 A Yes, Mr. Downey, combined with the

(~ instructions for Block 4 'it clearly indicates that
) 4

L ./

5 you should record sufficient information to uniquely

6
identify the item or activcity observed, and record the

7 system and/or structure designation, including room

8
number, area code, to specifically locate the item.

9 JUDGE BLOCH: Excuse me, Mr. Downey.

10 Could we get the witness, if he has a copy that's

11
better than mine, to read the handwritten information

12 that appears on the example for Blocks 3 and 4?

13 MR. DOWNEY: Yes, I believe it's legibile
-

14 on my copy.

JUDGE BLOCK: If he could do it slowly,
15

16 I.'11 try to trace along.

17 BY MR. DOWNEY:

18 G Mr. Brandt, is your copy of -- Is the

handwritten portion of the blocks of your copy of19

20 CP-QP-18.0 on Page 3 legibile?

21 A I wouldn't say it's legible, Mr. Downey.

c', 22 I know what the item description is under Blocks 2 and
\ ;
j

23 3. It says, " Safety injection pump." The identifi:ation

24 number is TCX SIAPSI, a one I believe.

25 JUDGE BLOCH: Do we know -- Was that --

I
A
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)l/13: 1 MR. ROISMAN: Mr. Chairman, excuse me.

2 I'm afraid that the witness ' testimony is going to be

3 confusing for the record. My interest is in knowing

' (~) - 4- -what the document says, and I'm not sure that he says
mj '

5 he knows what it says. He says he knows what's being

6 identified. I want to make sure that he's telling me

7 what's on the form, not what he knows it's intended to

8 refer to.

9 JUDGE BLOCH: No. He's reading from the

10 form. But do we kn'ow if this is in the procedure, the

11 inspection procedure as it was issued, or is this just

12 something somebody added on on top?

| 13 THE WITNESS: This was an example provided

14 Shall I continue or wait for the question?

15 JUDGE BLOCH: I did ask a question. Is

16 this in the procedure, or something --
.

17 THE' WITNESS: Yes, it's in the procedure,

18 Chairman Bloch. -It's in the procedure to provide an

-19 example as the procedure is issued.

20 JUDGE BLOCH: I would like to note that

21 in Section 3.1 of this procedure there is a direction

22 that the attributes listed on the IR shall be pre-,r]
i- %)

23 determined, although additional conditions may be

24 noted, which indicates to me that there's a general
i ( -

! \' 25 instruction that when there's something, there's an ,

'\

i
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)l/14 1 inability to note necessary conditions on an IR that |

j
- 2 the QC inspector in this time period at least was told'

3 that they should note it, even if there's no- line for

I ') 4 it.

5 THE WITNESS: Yes, sir.

6 BY MR. DOWNEY:

7 G Mr. Brandt, has a similar instruction in

8 the way to identify the -- Strike that.

9 Since you have been associated with the --

10 Strike that.

11
When did a similar type of instruction

12 first appear in the procedure governing the issuance

em 13 of inspection reports at Comanche Peak?
]

14 JUDGE BLOCH: Similar to what?

15 MR. DOWNEY: Similar to the example he's

16 just reviewed, Page 3 of CP-QP-18.

17 THE WITNESS: Mr. Downey, I honestly

18 don't remember. It's been that way as long as I can

19 remember. The reason this particular revision was

20 chosen to provide for the Board was, I guess, a totally

21 arbitrary decision made by myself when I called to get

~, 22 a copy of it. I was asked what revision should be
, 'J

23 provided. And I said, " Send the revision that was in

24 effect sometime in the summer of 1983." Consequently,
(
N- 25 we got this revision.
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Il/lS- 1 g Were similar instructions provided in the

2 procedures at the time you provided the trainingj
3' programs for coatings inspectors in the fall of 19817

() 4- A To the best of my recollection, yes.
!

5 g Mr. Brandt, you were asked some questions

6 about your' knowledge, involvement, and in some cases

7 speculation about the T-shirt incident. Part of your
.

8 examination from Mr. Mizuno he asked you if a similar'

9 T-shirt worn by the craft would be inappropriate. Do

10 you recall that question?

11 A The question was if the .hitpicking

12 T-shirt had been worn by the craft would it be

,

considered inappropriate.13

14 g And you said it would have a different

15 meaning than if it was worn by an inspector.

16 A Yes, sir..That was my answer..

17 g Mr. Brandt, in your judgment would it

18. be inappropriate for the craft to wear a T-shirt that

19 said, "If I build it, you'll buy it.off"?
L

I' 20 A Yes, it would be equally unacceptable.

21 MR. DOWNEY: I have no further questions.

22 (Bench conference.)
')

-23- JUDGE BLOCH: Mr. Downey, the only

24 discussion we are having here is why you brought the
.r
k-

i 25 wrong procedure in. I mean the procedure in question

i

,mv.-_ _ . . _ - . _ - . - . , - - - --- -
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(1/16 1 was the procedure at the time that the changover was j
i

2 msde in the inspection report, use of the inspections

3 report so that you weren't going to use NCRs as much.

4 That's my understanding, where there was a complaint;a)
5 by the coatings people. Is this the time period?

6 MR. DOWNEY : That's not my recollection

7 of the request.

8 THE WITNESS: Judge Bloch, the issue

9 being discussed at the time was in a question by --

10 and if I'm wrong, forgive me, but this is my memory---

11 we were discussing the Joe Krolak NCR, which was I

12 Brandt Exhibit B-20. I could find it if we wanted to

- 13 take time to look at it. Mr. Roisman posed the

14 questien why the NCR, which was Brandt Exhibit 20 at

15 the top said " Location and Elevation," and the IR says

16 ".Idetification number and system structure designation.'

17 And we were talking about the atypical nature of the

18 IR and that the purpose of that IR was only to document

19 removal of the hold tags.

20 JUDGE BLOCH: Okay, but the controversy

21 over the change in forms and whether they are adequate

~s 22 to describe location actually dates back before that,
( )

23 doesn't it?

24 THE WITNESS: Not to my knowledge. The

25 controversy from Tuesday afternoon, I-think is when it'
-
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il/17 1- came up, the first day I was off, t: I think it was

.2 Tuesday afternoon.y

:3 JUDGE BLOCH: I wasn't asking about'

4 recent - .I mean in he plant weren't there concerns()
5 by the coatings inspectors at the time you were

6 ' switching forms?

7 THE WITNESS: No, sir. I believe -- and

8 I tried to state that the other day -- Mr. Krolak's-

9 testimony is that the form that was eventually issued

10 on the coatings procedures-he was perfectly happy with.

11 I believe quoting but. Krolak, "It had a place for us to*

12 put location and ASME elevation, and everything," I

,

- 13 believe was the way.he described it.,.

14 Mr. Krolak's contention was that
t

|

[ 15 during the developmental stages of these new

j, . procedures in the fall of ' 81 time - f rame ~ that Hamilton16

17 had gone to. Harry Williams-and come.up with this new
,

.18 ' form -- Excuse me. That Harry Williams had come up

19 independently with this new form that didn't even allow

20 - for listing of-location and elevation.

21 My testimony is the IR form that

22 ' ~is currently in those procedures was a pre-printed form

23 that's been in use as long as I've been at Comanche
:

24 Peak.,

f'

\- 25 MR. DOWNEY: In his pre-filed testimony

?

j ..

I

. . - - - . . - . - . _ _ _ - . .
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Ll/18 1
Mr. Brandt discusses the adoption of that pre-printed

'

2 form to be used in the coatings department.{''
3 JUDGE GROSSMAN: And what is the time

( ) 4 frame, again, that you referred to as when you met with

5 Mr. Krolak and he seemed satisfied with what you told

6 him?

7 THE WITNESS: If you are referring, Judge

8 Grossman, to when the training or the indoctrination on
.

9 the new procedures took place it was during the

10 November / December '81, January '82 time frame. If you

11 are talking about when Mr. Krolak made this allegation,

12 it's in a recent deposition, I believe.

13 JUDGE GROSSMAN: I believe the Chariman's

14 questions were why if we.are concerned about the.1981

15 time frame do you bring in a procedure that's dated

16 i.n 1983, and then testify that the procedure in

I

17 existence at that time was basically the same, rather

18 than just bring in the procedure for 19817

19 THE WITNESS: I believe I said, Judge

20 Grossman, and possibly it's a misunderstanding on my

21 part, because it was done by me, not even by own

<m 22 counsel, I called and got the procedure because it was
\,

As a matter of fact, I23 my understanding that it was --

24 even made the statement when Mr. Roisman asked me why

25 the two blocks on the IR said one thing and the block-
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1/19 1 on-the NCR said location and elevation. I said it

2 would be easier for me to answer that question if I
{'.

3 had the procedure in front of me.

) 4 At that time it was decided thatt

J

S we'd bring in a copy of the procedure for filling out

6 inspection reports, which I did. There is at least

7 twelve revisions to this procedure. When I called the

8 site to get a copy of it I was asked, well, which

9 revision I wanted. I said,"Give me one from the summer

10 of 1983 time frame."

11 JUDGE BLOCH: Actually even more

12 inteMesting is that next to Block 4 there is a verticle

13 line in the margin that suggests there was a change
bj^

14 in that instruction in this revision.*

I
15 THE WITNESS: I noticed that, Judge

16 -Elo ch , and this is off the top of my head, I haven't

17 looked at previous revisions. I think what was added

18 to that revision was room number, because during the

19 summer of '83 we were correlating I believe if you will

20 recall from testimony to the other proceeding we were

21 computerizing all open irs by room number.

,~, 22 JUDGE BLOCH: Well, I think we are no
Lj

23 better off with the testimony before. We are just

24 testifying to what was in effect at the earlier time,
L 25 rather than using a procedure.
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1/20 1 MR. DOWNEY: My recollection is consistenu

(~' 2 with Mr. Brandt, that the specific request put to us

3 was something that would explain, that would -- In

f' 4 Mr. Brandt's testimony he was asked by Mr. Roisman
~/ .

5 how location is identified on NCRs. And Mr. Brandt

eXP ained that.l6

In subsequent questions Mr.
7

8
Roisman asked, "How was it done on an IR?" Mr. Brandt

9 testified it was done in Box 2, 3 and 4 of the IR. And

10 then there was a request for the procedure that

11 instructed inspectors how to fill those out so that it

12 would be clear that these boxes contained the same

13 information as the NCR.-m

_)
14 I don' t believe there was ever a

15 request put to us for the procedures in effect in 1981.

16 .N.o w , if that's an independent request, then --

17
JUDGE BLOCH: Well, let me ask. Mr.

18 Roisman, are you satisfied at this point?

19 MR. ROISMAN: I was looking to see if it

20 was clear. I think the witness is correct that if you

21 look at the transcript pages about 15530 through about

22 15535 that it's ambiguous. What my intent was when we

23 werc discussing the Krolak event, and whether or not

24 at the time that he had the dispute with Mr. Hamilton

< 25 the procedures provided for the kind of information
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!1/21 1 that the witness had been testifying was always

(', 2 Provided for in those appropriate boxes. It started,

3 actually, with Mr. Brandt saying on 15533, "The

) 4 identification number might be more useful and certainly'

5 help me to have the procedure in front of me."

6 JUDGE BLOCH: Why don't we leave it that

7 sometime next week we'll get the other one. If they

8 are the same, everyone will stipulate they are the

9 same, and if they are different we will correct them.

10 MR. DOWNEY: I get to add one and cross

11 one off at the same time.

12 MR. ROISMAN: What I think is part of the

~1 13 Problem is that in this, and what I got just immediately^

Oj
14 here in front of me, what we don't have is the time

15 frame of the alleged Krolak/ Williams disagreement, and

16 it's that time frame that makes it relevant.

17 JUDGE BLOCH: Could you stipulate to that

18 then with Applicants?

19 MR. DOWNEY: I know the answer to that,

20 and Mr. Krolak said I believe a couple of months prior

21 to his termination, which was March 9, 1982.

22 MR. MIZUNO: That is true. I believe he

23 testified to four months before his termination.

24 MR. ROISMAN: I'm sorry. I didn't hear

- 25 you, Mr. Mizuno.
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{l/22 1 MR. MIZUNO: Yes. I believe Mr. Krolak

2 testified it was approximately four months before his
{1

3 termination.

! ) 4 MR. ROISMAN: I assume then that there
_

5 are several revisions over that time period. It

6 appears that this is a much revised procedure, and we

7 should have them all.

8 JUDGE GROSSMAN: Mr. Downey, in the

9 future you know what the best evidence rule indicates.

10 We are talking about a procedure, the best evidence of

11 the procedure is the procedure itself, and whether or

12 not opposing counsel or other counsel object, I think

r3 13 you, you know, could help the Board by bringing what's
Go

14 appropriate rather than having testimony fill in the

15 gaps that really isn't appropriate in the case.

16 .' JUDGE BLOCH: It sounds like Judge Grossman

17 uses the same principal I use when I hear testimony.

18 But that's all right, next week we'll see it.

19 Mr. Brandt, I want to thank you

20 for helping. We have ended in a procedural dispute,

21 which is sort of typical of what you've had to face,

c) 22 but thank you so far, and we'll have you back for the
1_/

23 remainder of the transfer canal discussion. Thank

24 you.

25 (The witness was excused.)-

>
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11/23' 1- JUDGE BLOCH: Shall we take a five-minute

y 2 before Mr. Purdy?

3 MR. MIZUNO: One additional thing. When

f 4 we conducted -- Mr. Brandt can leave, but when we

-5 . conducted the deposition of Mr. Brandt the Staff.'L

started to do some cross-examination on the Lipinsky
6

7 memo, and we ended that cross examination on the basis

8 that Applicants would be providing some, an affidavit

9 or some other filing on the entire matter. And at that

to time the Staff reserved its right to continue the'

11
cross-examination of Mr. Brandt on that point.

,

12 JUDGE BLOCH: Mr. Brandt, wait a second.

'' 13 MR. MIZUNO: We don't want to do that

14 now.
,

JUDGE BLOCH: Mr. Brandt, it's okay, you
15

16 , may go.

17 MR. MIZUNO: We just want to reserve our

18 right to recall Mr. Brandt solely limited to that

19 point.

20 MR. DOWNEY: Your Honor, I wish to express

general desire to finish some.agendae.21 a

rs 22 JUDGE BLOCH: Okay, so you are still
fb

23 reserving the right to recall him, pending the

24 memorandum, is that the idea?
,(

\s 25 MR. MIZUNO,: Some filinghfrom the
.
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il/24' 1 Applicants unless it ultimately turns out to be an f

l

{' -
2- issue not in the case.

3 MR. DOWNEY: That filing is being made

(} 4 in the other-docket.

5 JUDGE BLOCH: When will that be?

6
MR. REYNOLDS: What are we talking about?'

7 JUDGE BLOCH: The Staff said that it

8 reserved the right to recall Mr. Brandt concerning

9 Lipinsky Icatters , pending filing on coatings. He
.

10 says they are reserving --

11 MR. MIZUNO: No.

12 JUDGE BLOCH: That's not right?

s 13 MR. MIZUNO: Not quite right. We under-

+ .

14 stood that the Applicants were going to be filing

15 something regarding the Lipinsky memo with regards to

16 . the intimidation portion of the proceeding, and if the

17 B oard so determines that those. issues, the things

18 surrounding the Lipinsky memo and its relationship to

19 issues involving intimidation and harassment of QC

|

| N inspectors, to that extent we are reserving our right

21 to recall Mr. Brandt if the Applicants do file something.

rx 22 - MR. DOWNEY: I want it to be clear, Your

! U
23 Honor, that that filing is in the other docket.

24 MR. REYNOLDS: It relates to quality
,

,
.

| -( 25 assurance in general, while we think not to harassment
1

f

9
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(1/25 1 and intimidation.

2 JUDGE BLOCH: I think if Staff has
{N

3 questions on the Lipinsky matter they should be asked

i j 4 of Mr. Brandt.when he is recalled.

5 MR. MIZUNO: Well, the problem is that

6 Applicants and the Staff may have a slightly different

7 position regarding the relevance of the Lipinsky memo

8 to the intimidation portion of the proceeding, and I

9 think that we had that possible difference in position

10 started to become clearer in the colloquy between

11 counsel during Mr. Brandt's deposition, and we haven't

12 reached a position yet, but I just wanted to reserve

13 that opportunity to recall Mr. Brandt.

14 MR. MR. ROISMAN: Mr. Chairman, I would

15 just like to state for the record that I do not believe

16 that the Staff is entitled to special consideration in

17 reaching positions, and I think that if they've got a

18 position they should state it. If they don't have a

19 position they shouldn't. And that they should not be

20 allowed to sort of sit back and play Monday morning

21 quarterback on what positions they are going to take.

~

22 JUDGE BLOCH: Mr. Reynolds wants to
;

23 comment, too, but first I'd just like to clarify, is

24 this just a problem of reaching a legal position, or

ek' 25 is there an ongoing investigation?
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Hold1/26 1 MR. MIZUNO: I believe there's --

2 on just a moment.{N
3 JUDGE BLOCH: Off the record.

!I j 4 (Discussion off the record.)

5 JUDGE BLOCH: We will take a five-minute

6 recess first, and then we'll have the Staff's answer

7 after, and the Applicants' comment.

8 (A short recess was taken.)

9 ///

10 ///

11

12

'
(jl>

14

15

16 *

17

18

19

20

21

_' 22'; )

23

24

25'
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~

l2-1 3
MR. MIZUNO: The Staff will not cross-

bn
examine Mr.'Brandt any further.

2
-

3
However, we disagree with the Intervenors

that the Staff should*be?.' forced to take a position
7-) 4

\I ,

5 right here and now on the issues. '

JUDGE BLOCH: However, you have not been
6

intimidated.7

MR. MIZUNO: Not by Mr. Roisman.
8

9 JUDGE BLOCH: And not by the Hearing
.

Board.
10

MR. DOWNEY: Your Honor, the Applicants nov
33

12
present for cross-examination Gordon Purdy.

Seated with me at counsel table is
13

Carl Jordan, who has an office in Houston. With us-- y

also is Ferguson McNeil of that firm. They represent
15

Mr. Purdy individually.
16

,

JUDGE BLOCH: Thank you.
37

18 Whereupon,

GORDON PURDY
19

was' recalled as a witness and, having been previously
20

21 duly sworn, was examined and. testified as follows:

JUDGE BLOCH: Mr. Purdy, welcome to the
22

( r

23 hearing. I know'you've been sworn several times in''

24 this' proceeding. I am correct, aren't I?

() THE WITNESS: Yes, sir.
25

Century Reporters, Inc.
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.

12-2 JUDGE BLOCH: You continuo to be sworn.
3

2 You know your obligations, I'm sure.

3 MR. ROISMAN: Mr. Chairman, can we just

have a clarification. Which attorney will be repre-fm 4
V

senting the Applicant in raising objection and doing
5

redirect?
6

MR. DOWNEY: I will.7

MR. ROISMAN: Will Mr. Jordan be also
8

allowed to raise independent objections and do9

independent redirect?
10

MR. DOWNEY: Not --

11

JUDGE BLOCH: What is Mr. Jordan's
12

position?
13

MR. JORDAN: Your Honor, if we may address'

- ja

that, since Mr. Purdy is not a party formally to these
15

proceedings, we do not view it as our role to raise
16

,

evidentiary-type objections.
37-

We would like to reserve the right to
18

argue nonevidentiary objections, which might arise19

during the course of this testimony.20

JUDGE BLOCH: I take it those objections
21

would relate to his personal reputation; is that the
22rm

('_)
23 idea?

24 MR. JORDAN: His personal reputation, the

( 25 attorney-client privilege, things of that nature.

Eastery Reporters, Inc.
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1622112-3

1
JUDGE BLOCH: Okcy, It'c hic paroonal

.

rights, though? Solely?2

MR. JORDAN: We are.here representing Mr.
3

,3 4 Purdy individually.' However, as I think the Board has
V

5 perhaps guessed, Mr. McNeil and I are with the law

firm that has a client relationship with Brown &
6

7 Root, Mr. Purdy's employer.

8
Mr. Purdy, from time to time, has consulte1

9 with lawyers in our firm in his role as a Brown & Root

10 manager.

And while we do not expect the issue to
33

arise in his testimony today, it's conceivable that12

13 there might be an issue of attorney-client privilege

j4 come up, with respect to Mr. Purdy's role as ao

Brown & Root manager. *

15

In that one limited instance, we reserve
16_ ,

37
the right for that as well.

18 JUDGE BLOCH: Okay. On that understanding

39 we won't rule in, advance on what's going to happen.

20 MR. ROISMAN: Mr. Chairman, I feel

21 obligated to state'as a msmber of the bar that I

22 believe there is a conflict of interest in this
-

~ '

23 representation by counsel.
'

,

24 I state that under my obligation as a

b. 25 member of the bar to-bring those matters out. I don't

Century Heporters, Inc.
(713) 496 1791
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.

12-4 .; intend to toko any action bcocd on it, but I boliovo

y 2 that there is a conflict.

3 MR. JORDAN: Your Honor, we have assured

ourselves that there is no conflict of interest,e .a
v

5 However, if it would put the Board's mind at ease,

we have also advised Mr. Purdy and every other
6

7
Brown & Root witness that we will represent in this

a proceeding that if at any time in the future it comes

9 to our attention that there may be a conceivable

10 conflict of interest between themselves and Brown &

11
Root, we will ask for a recess and bring that to their

attention immediately.
12

JUDGE BLOCH: Thank you.
13

:D
\#

14
Please proceed, Mr. Roisman.

JUDGE GROSSMAN: Have you also advised
15

16 ,them that they're not obligated to have you as their
,

17 representative?

ja MR. JORDAN: Yes, sir, Judge Grossman.

39 It's at their election that we're here.

20 CROSS-EXAMINATION

21 BY MR. ROISMAN:

22 Q Mr. Purdy, I'd like to direct your
-

23 attention to page 41,283 of your testimony, if you'll'"

24 get a copy of that in front of you from counsel --

25 I'm sorry. I didn't see you didn't have it.'

Castery Reporters, lac,
u_______-_____-__---_--__ .
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'12-5 JUDGE BLOCH: Mr. D;Wncy, 'I rOgrotithot

1

our numbering on this document is a little better
'(? than one of the others, but not very good.
3

41,283 is not numbered. About how far
A

e

" in is that? Five or six pages?
5

MR. ROISMAN: It's very early, maybe the
6

first 25 pages.

MR. DOWNEY: Probably about the eighth or

ninth page.

The first line commences with "The
10

design."

JUDGE BLOCH: The first line of the
12

answer?
13

h, MR. DOWNEY: The first words of the first
14

line on the page.
15

JUDGE BLOCH: Thank you.
16

,

BY MR. ROISMAN:
17

0 Mr. Purdy, with reference particularly

to your answer to the question that begins on line 6,

isn't it true that although there are many different

documents that the Applicants used to identify
21

nonconforming conditions, there are, in fact, differene.

procedures used for dispositioning items that are

I identified on those different documents?
24 |

A Not within the ASME organization, sir.{

| Century Heparlers, Inc.
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.c,
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12-6 y %.1 G In.the ASME organization.cycry cingle
ps . . .

, :<: 2_ | type'of document.;used for id ntifying the nonconform-
~ ,.

j ing condition is dispositioned in exactly the same
G I'

~ '

_ e.- . . ; - . .,

i _
4 way?

,

-

. ; x,,
g A I'm not sure I understand ''dispositioned

_

-

- ,1

. c;p , -- . t he same way."
~

..

For instance, are they all75'. - G .Let me --

'

..
-

8; trended. iri exactly the came way?

tv ' __ ,

9i A Yes, hir.ti

; - y .,

10'. [ G Arc they all dispositioned by having the
.. .

-

,

level of technical review conducted on them?s '' ij |. :same
,

I
A No, sir,'they are not.

32
'

, ,

13
' MR. DOWNEY: Exc'use me.. I don't believe.

,

( ) -
.s .

' ' the witness' microphone is on.'

ja
'

15, ( BYM(.ROISMAN:c
'

a.

'

,
!

-
,1

(6 D All ridht, Mr. Purdy, I'd now like to have'

, .. ,

__ 'j 7, you turn to page 41,286. You have made a statement
- '.. .s

N8 there' that,- in' essence, at the bottom of -286 and
,

s. .c; ,,

,

. he top 'of -2 87 that the QE organization insurest- '39
--

'~

20 ~that.information provided toafield inspection-

,

-

21 . personnel i s c l e a r a n'd c o n c i s e a n d d o e s not requ' ire
..

~(L
subjective evaluation.i, ps

/,
.

, ,

)

~ 'h 23 |- Is it your testimony that with respect'

s

to all of the inspections done by the persons under24 -

. 25 'o u r.st3 d p e r v i s i o n that there are no subjective
5'' .g

c.(
'

[entury Reports:rs, Inc'
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-12-7 cvaluations requirod?

1

A Are you saying that the QA procedures or
2

{S. instructions that dictate the methodology and the
3

acceptance of ASME-related activities are either

Ii 4
- very quantitative in nature, so that it is a pure

5

objective evaluation by the inspector, or it is
6

qualitative to the point that the methodology of
7

which -- or by.which that evaluation is to be made,
8

can be made by the inspector.
~

9

G Let's talk about the second one. Can you

10

give me an example of that type of a qualitative
11

evaluation?
12

A May I give you a comparison which may
13~s

_) help?
14

G Yes.
15

A I '.'f p a r . t uo'fa the acceptance criteria
16

of an ASME procedure is relative to undercut on a
17

weld, that would very specifically define the permitted
18

latitudes of undercut on any given weld, if -- as
19

in our procedures are prefaced general workmanship,
20

and it is the opinion of the inspector that it just
21

represents shoddy workmanship, that is an evaluative
22c

n_) mechanism that we would address.
'

23

G Is it your testimony that there are some

of that second type of items that the inspectors must
("<

25s- ,
.

%

Century Reporters, Inc.
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12-8

1 inspect, too, that are nonobjectivo?

s 2 A Relative to acceptance criteria, whether |
1

3
it be nondestructive examination or whether it be by

r3 4 visual inspection or configuration of a particular I
>

+_ /

5 item, the criteria is established where we are

concerned with things like general handling require-
6

7 ments, cleanliness -- general cleanliness, not

cleanliness of the weld area, where we are concerned
8

9 with housekeeping, where we are concerned with

10 general workmanship.

Those, to the best of my recollection, are
11

the only type of subjective evaluations that we address
12

13 in the procedures,
,.-

a''ji

ja G Well, is --

JUDGE BLOCH: Excuse me, Mr. Roisman.
15

16
But even on the objective ones, like

,

17 Porosity, for example -- I mean that's objective in

18 the same sense that an umpire's call in a game would

19 be. isn't it?

You know whether there's interference or20

21 not. But aren't there a lot of close calls, too?

22 THE WITNESS: The close calls would be
,-

,
f i

in the methodology that was used to determine the~

23 i

24 degree or size of porosity or the area in which the

| _ 25 porosity was actually involved.
|

Century Reporters, Inc.
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'

Yes, there may be a closo call, but the'l

close' call is relative to how that inspector does his

('- 2

measurements and evaluates what is defined as maximum '

3.

porosity.
.

4

.G
BY MR. ROISMAN:

S

g All right. But, in other words, there is
6

- the-possibility in these even objective criteria for7-

reasonable. minds to differ as to whether the criteria'8

has or has not been met; is that true?
'9-

A. If you're asking, is the criteria plus
10-

or minus a sixty-fourth of an inch, and'it turns out
jj

to be one and a half hundred and twenty-eighths,'yes.
12

0 Well, no, 'I-don't only mean that, but
~ 13

. (s).

- that's a good example to look at.
j4

33-
If the-criteria calls for a particular

,

easurement and.it says that there's supposed to be
16 .",

this much distance between two things, I take it in
37

that instance -- assuming that everybody has got a'18

properly calibrated ruler -- that reasonable minds
19

should not be able to differ about whether it's half an20

inch between two things or more or less; is that
21

.

correct?
-22

.

$23 A. That's correct.'-

24 G But that there are lots of other evaluationn

like the one that Judge Bloch referred to, like the
25

Centary Reporters Inc.
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12-10 oxtent of porosity in a wald or whether the wold
1

problem is an undercut or is, in fact, a disassocia-
2

(]'' tion between the weld and the pipe that requires some
3

element of subjectivity where two people could look
p

4
| 1

s''/ at it and come to different conclusions, and neither
5

one would be inherently unreasonable; isn't that
6

true?
7

A That's correct.
8

g And what is it that you feel is the
9

value of having the maximum number of these objective ---
10

like our half-inch difference type criteria for
11

inspection, as opposed to the more subjective type
12

items in inspection?
13

(m) A The advantage of having objective
,

14

procedures and programs is that in defining
15

specifically the latitudes of acceptability or

rejectability, not only the inspector but the person-

nel that they interface with are aware of what the

inspector will be looking for -- what he will be
19

inspecting that particular activity to.

The other distinct advantage is that it
21

provides sufficient guidance to the inspector that
22,z~

J if there is a difference of opinion relative to the'

23

acceptability of the item, the inspector himself

( is merely implementing procedures and programs that
( .- 25 ,

,

%

Century lleporters, Inc.
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J2-11 wo hav0 approved; cnd, thereforo, io not faced with

the accusation of being subjective in his evaluations.
2

(7 g The accusation by whom?
3

A By anybody that would like to make it.
(-m') 4
' ^ ~ ' ' g Are you thinking about --

A Whose work he's looking at or the
6

supervisor -- the individual whose work he's looking

at or the engineering organization or any organization
8

that would choose to take exception to the inspector's
.

decision.
10

g Is it your opinion that as'you reduce
11

the number of those opportunities for disagreement
12

because of the subjectivity and increase the number
13-v x

i,(_) of objective tests, that you are reduging the
14

opportunity for friction between the craft and the
15

QC inspector?
16 ,

A Yes, definitely.

O Is it the policy of your organization that

if the craft disagrees with the QC inspector they are

not to raise that dispute with the QC inspector in

any event?

A Let me make sure I understand your

! ) question, Mr. Roisman.-

23

You're asking whether or not the craft --

if an inspector is looking at an activity that he(_ 25

Century Heporters, Inc.
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12-12 i performed, disagrees with the inspector, that ho

mi 2 is not permitted to raise the question?

3 g That's my question to you. Is he

,r-y 4 supposed to say anything to the QC inspector if he
L.j'

5 believes that the inspector is finding a problem

that the craft doesn't believe-is there?
6

7 A We haven't placed a gag order on

8 interpersonal relationships, no, sir.

9 4 When the inspector is told by the craft

10 person, "I think there's a problem; you've measured

it incorrectly," if the inspector believes that he
11 |

is right, what is your understanding that the
12

13
inspector is supposed to do vis-a-vis the interper-

(''~' ja sonal relation with the craft person?

15 |||

16
,

17

18

19

20

21

22s

( )<>

24

I 25s-

Century Reporters, Inc.
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'12-13 i A It ic our practico and policy, both on

i 2 the construction side and the quality assurcnce side,

3 that if.an inspector and a craftsman do not agree

c) 4 on the results of an inspection, that it is to be
LJ

5 immediately elevated to the next higher level of

management to remove what is obviously a very
6

7 differing personal opinion between the two individuals,

8 or they would not have raised the question of

9 acceptability anyway.

10 g But I'm trying to understand when that

11 obligation comes into play. You've said that it

doesn't come into play in a way that keeps the
12

13 craft from saying in an appropriate manner to the

CO
14 inspector, "I think you're wrong."

Does it come into play before the'

15

16 inspector is allowed to say that to the craft, "I
,

17 think I'm right"?

18 A No, sir.

19 0 0 Can the craft respond to the inspector?

20 A There is no predefined point at how many

21
times the inspector and the craftsman can communicate,

22 because one of the most valuable assets on a project
,

;

'

23 is for the craftsman and the inspector to communicate

24 as long as it's in an arena -- or in an environment

( 25 of satisfactorily completing the job and getting an

Century Heporters, Inc.
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'

ccesptcbic inopoction.

12-14 If it gets to the point that the
2.{3 inspector feels that he is not going to be able to
3

resolve that question, then he goes to his lead -- or
7_
V the next higher level of supervision.

5

g What about the craftsman? Is that
6

equally true, if the craftsman thinks he's not going

to be able to resolve it; he, too, is supposed to go
8

to his lead?
9

A That has been my experience, and that's

the information that is transmitted to them, yes,
11

sir.
12

g So the instructions are the same to both
13

h) sides: craft and QC, that when you reach the point
14 -

where you think further discussion is not going to
15

be fruitful, you're supposed it to elevate it to your
16

,

supervisory level?

A That's correct.
j,

G Is that what you would call an inherently

subjective judgment on the part of the QC inspector

and the craftsman as to when they should elevate the

matter to their supervisor and when they should
22

<3,

(s continue to discuss it between themselves?'

23

A Would I call it subjective?
g

([
g Is it a subjective judgment that they!

25

|
i
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hava to mnka to clovnto, ao oppoacd to continuo toil2-15 i

discuss it between themselves?2

A No. I think it's maturity and
3

professionalism.f- 4
8 i

5 4 Doesn't it involve a subjective judgment

as to when you think you have reached that point?
6

A Yes. If we're going to classify
7

subjective versus objective, yes, it would.g

G And if I understand your prior testimony
9

then on the matter of inspections, the very determina-
10

tion of whether or not the conversation has become
11

fruitless has that potential for the subjectivity
12

built into it that you've made an effort to
13-

/

~ ~' eliminate from the inspection itself; isn't that
34

true?
15

A We have made an effort to eliminate
16

,

17
from the procedures acceptance or rejection criteria

18
which is left solely to the discretion of the

19 inspection.

You can't proceduralize common sense.20

21 0 But you could, for instance, indicate to

- 22 both sides that they have one chance to state their
<

.

.

'

23 position and then elevate it and turn it into a'

24 more objective standard; correct?

25 Craft can once say what they think. An
-

Eentury lleporters, Inc.
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,

12-16- 1 . inspector can onca say what lua thinks or she thinks,

! ;- 2
and then if.the two sides are not in agreement, they

3 go up. You could have done that, couldn't you?

.

- 4 A I could have; I didn't find it necessary.~

5 g. I understand.

JUDGE BLOCH: Mr. Purdy, something you
6

. aid struck me as new. I wondered if you meant it,
-7

or you said it because you were just getting8

started.in the hearing.
9

Does the-QC inspector who's doing anjo

inspection report have.the option that when the craft
11

' person says,."That's not unsatisfactory," and he
12

. thinks it's satisfactory -- excuse me, the other
33.

14 .way.
,

The craft person says that it is -

15

16
satisfactory, and the QC inspector thinks it's-

,

17 unsat. Can he jutt check it off on his form; he

doesn't have to go to the supervisor, does he?
18

THE WITNESS: I'm sorry, Judge Bloch;
19

20 I'm not sure I understood.

21 JUDGE BLOCH: I thought you said that

.h
. whenever the craft person-disagreed about a call that22

-

the inspector was making -- or wanted to make, that23

24 they'd have to elevate to:their supervisor, which

b. 25- suggested to me that'he couldn't just check off

Eastery Reporters, Inc.
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unOnt and forgot about it.
12-17 1 |

THE WITNESS: No, sir, that's not )
% 2

correct. He can't definitely indicate unsat on his
3

inspection report.
's 4

- No, he doesn't have to elevate his unsat
5

evaluation to the supervisor.
6

JUDGE BLOCH: I think you said that, and
7

I didn't think you meant to say that.-

A

is ifWhat he elevates, I take it --

9

there's an argument, he can elevate that. They don't
10

keep yelling at each other.
11

'i THE WITNESS: That's correct. He elevates
12

a dispute, not a finding.
13

( ., JUDGE BLOCH: Okay. But he has the right,

14

to make his finding without his supervisor backing

him up?
16

,

THE WITNESS: Most unequivocably, yes,
17

sir.
18

BY MR. ROISMAN:
19

G Well, to follow up on that, Mr. Purdy,
20

if the inspector believes he's right, and the OC
21

says, "I think you're wrong," the inspector can not
22-

x
,

only check off unsat, but can never go to his

supervisor with it?

( There's no obligation on him to go to his
( 25

l

Century lleporters, Inc.
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cuparvicor bacouco tha croft paroon boliovoo ha'c12-18 i

right, and the QC inspector believes that craft is~'
2

3 wrong; is tnat correct?

A There is no obligation for him to have
4,

i

that elevated. He can do that, yes.
5

G Now, looking at page 41,297, you have
6

indicated in lines 8 to 12 that you did not find
7

certain disputes that you've testified before
8

9 created an environment of harassment and intimida-

| ti "*
10

ji Would you indicate what you meant by the

12
phrase, " environment of harassment and intimidation"?

MR. DOWNEY: If Mr. Purdy would like, I
13

h/ )
3 would like to remind him that he has an opportunityja

15
to go back and look at the testimony about which he

was testifying on page 41,297.
16

*

\
JUDGE BLOCH: Sure. Please familiarize'

j7

| yourself with the area of the transcript so you know18

19 what you were saying.

20 (Pause.)

21 THE WITNESS: Thank you. I'm a slow

reader.22
,

23 What I meant when I said that it I--

24 did not find an environment of harassment or

(. . 25 intimidation was that it didn't appear to me that

Century lleporters, Inc.
m ai 4. .ini

i
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12-19 thcro wnO cpan hootilitioc or op;n intorectiona

between construction and the QC personnel when I was
2C

trying to investigate that particular status or

condition of the project, that I don't find the
,

1

disputes to be abnormal.

Whenever you have two peopAe trying to
6 t t

me to a common decision, you're liable to have a
7

dispute. But that I did not see a situation where

there was less than an acceptable working relationship
9

between construction and the QC personnel on the

site, or that anything that had occurred would have

deterred QC from performing their function.

BY MR. ROISMAN:

J~
G You're speaking of the time frame when

14

you first came to the site and began to evaluate --

in effect -- your personnel and the site situation?

A. Yes, sir, that's correct.

O And when was that?

A. I first came to the site in November of
9

1981.g

hypothetically now0 Now, if at that time -- ,
g

' but if at that time, the QC inspectors had alreadyg

been subjected to an environment of harassment and

intimidation that had wo'rked its unfortunate results
24

and they now were quiescent out of fear, the absencek 25

Century lleporters, Inc.
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,

-

12-20 ,

3 of dioputoo '-- opon hoctility I think in what you

used -- would*not necessarily be evidence that you did2

3
not have a harassed and intimidated QC work force,

.

i 4 would it?
,

A The personnel that were assigned to''
5

Comanche Peak when I first assumed the position in
6

~ v.
,

7 many circumstances were personnel that I had known

g in the past and who had worked for me -- for example,
-

9 in Houston, were people'that I was personally

10 familiar with. ,

And if they had felt that they had been
jj

12 subjected to continuing points of harassment

13
internally or externally, there is no doubt in my

-((,)), . mind that many of those people would have made that
14

known to me.j3,
.

16 O I believe your testimony was that there
,

was some 350 to 400 people in the department that you
37

became the head of when you came to the site.
18

19' APProximately how many of those were known to you
~

20 personally before you got there, of course?

21 A I'm not sure'I can come up with a numbe'r,
e

22 Mr. Roisman. The QC manager at the time had worked

O
(> 23 for him in Houston. I had been associated with most

24 of the people in the nondestructive examination'

. 25 area before". I was assigned to the site for routine'

,

*
.

*
,,

Century Reporters, lac.
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..

:12-21 .{ intorfccoa, which I woo roquired to do ao port of

my responsibility'as corporate quality engineering
. 2

manager.
3

I would say-that of the personnel on site,
4

b'
5-

maybe five percent of the personnel -- predominantly"

A
,

associated within the ASME arena that I would have
,,

been f ainiliar with.
'

7

G All right. I'm talking about the 350 to
8

400. So what you're talking about is perhaps five
9

.

10
, percent, roughly, of those might have been people who

,

#

33 , you had prior contact with?
A. Probably five percent of maybe 250.

12

g Okay. Were most of those at the time that
13

C-) you reached the site in 1981 in supervisory levels
34

r at the -- I don't know what you call it -- line '

15

inspector level? Is that a good term to use?
jg

A. Most of the personnel would have been in
j7

'

supervisor lead quality engineering positions with3,

the exception of the first line inspection in the
j,

NDE program that I interface with.
20

'

g In your experience as a manager in all of
21

'

22
your jobs, have you ever observed an environment

which you would have called an environmept of harass-
23

24 ment and intimidation?

(- 25 A. Probably the only example I can give is

,

b

Castery Reperlers, Inc.
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- _ _ _ _ - _ _ - -



< 1624J

whCn I wno in tho Navy on C tondor, and tho m00 torj
21-22

of the arms force had a tendency to very definitely
2

harass the sailors, but I'm afraid I can't come up
3

with anything in the civilian arena, sir.
4

g I was in the military, too. I understand
5

that graphic.
6

But for the record, would you describe
7

what was it about that conduct, as you remember it,
8

that would make you now think that that was a
9

harassing and intimidating environment?
10

MR. DOWNEY: May I ask the witness? It
11

was when you were on a tender, was that right? I
12

didn't hear that.
13

''
J THE WITNESS: Yes.ja

MR. DOWNEY: I didn't hear the description
15

of the environment which Mr. Purdy found offensive.
16

,

THE WITNESS: Tender.
37

It was a situation in which management
18

and supervision would rule by dictum and precedent
19

and not necessarily through knowledge or conveying to
20 ;

|
the people why the rules were necessary.'

21

BY MR. ROISMAN:22

|i 0 And I think you mentioned a master. Was
| 23 j

24 it basically a single perscen on the tender?

( 25 A. No, no. The master at' arms force -- that' a

.

Century llepurlers, Inc.
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12-23 on organization. It'a o polico orgonization.
g

-

CL And you were part of that organization, or
2

they had you under their supervision?
3

A. No, they didn't have me under their
4

n)( >

supervision. I was the senior man down in the
5

enlisted division of the tender.
6

JUDGE BLOCH: Off the record.
7

(Discussion off the record.)
8

JUDGE BLOCH: Back on the record.
9

MR. DOWNEY: May I ask -- assuming we
10

can all understand the story, was this a policeg;

rganization and the sailors; is that right?
12

THE WITNESS: Maybe I can amplify a
j3

(j 34
little.

JUDGE BLOCH: Start over. I'm sure that
15

Mr. Purdy is very good at this story.
16

.

THE WITNESS: A submarine-repair
37

tender, which I was on, has probably the same
18

population as the average nuclear construction site.
j,

There are rules and criteria by which
20

individuals are expected to perform and by which to
21

behave themselves. And to insure that they do that,
22

(9 the large surface vessel will have its own master at/ 23 ,

24 arms force, the purpose of which is to make sure

b 25 everybody stays in a straight line when they're in the

Century Reporters, Inc.
mm4 ini
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ch w lino and waara tha propar uniform.

_.
It was the tendency of that type of an

rganization to tell a young man or a young woman at
3

the time to provide them with the direction to do

something with the basic assumption that they didn't--

,

have to explain why.

That creates in many people an aura of

resentment, rebellion, because the average individual

is certainly not stupid, but would like to understand
9

why they are being told to do som'ething.

That creates natural conflict between
11

personnel on a vessel and the master at arms force.

///
13

|
-,

14

|

15 |
|

16 !
,

17

18

19

|20

21

22

23

24

k 25
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I BY MR. ROISMAN:13-1-

{- g As I remember.from my time in the Navy,2

.3 if you were given an order by someone who had some

].
~d- authority over you, should you ask for an explanation,

5 that in itself might get you into trouble.

6 Was that the situation that you found on

7 the tender?

8 A In some instances it very well could have

9 been, yes,. sir.

10 0 So that it was not only that there might

.11 be a verbal dispute over what the reason was, why should I

12 do that, but you might even get in trouble for asking the

13 question; is that what you're saying?
0\'

14 A. That is distinctly possible, yes.

15 0 And was there any element of physical

16 violence associated with the harassment-intimidation

17 environment that you observed there?

18 A Not that I recall.

19 0 Mr. Purdy, I'd like to have you turn now

20 to Page 41316 of your testimony, and look at the first

21 line of the answer, the situation was discussed -- I'm

22 sorry, the first line -- Line 15, the situation was

)
23 discussed with the personnel who were involved.'

24 Could you tell me with whom was it

25 discussed? Who did you mean to include by that statement?
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I
13-2 MR. DOWNEY: Again I'd ask that Mr. Furdy

2(' take as much time as he needs to read the context of his
3 testimony.

4 THE WITNESS: There was discussion with

5 Mr. Greg Bennetzen and Mr. Bill Darby.

6 BY MR. ROISMAN:

7 G Now, when you say the situation was

8 discussed with the personnel who were involved, when was

9 it discussed?

10 A I have a horrible memory on dates.

11 G I'm not asking for a date.

12 A It was discussed after I became aware that

13 there was a concern or an allegation of impropriety of

14 events, sir.

15 G So was it after Miss Gregory's concern

16 came to your attention?

17 A Yes, that's the first time I was aware

18 of it.

19 G And did you discuss it only one time with

20 the personnel involved?

21 A That's correct.

22 G And could you tell un about that dis-

23 cussion, please?

24 A I asked Mr. Bennetzen if he could recall
(
' 25 the situation, and as I recall, he recalled the situation,'
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I13-3 and indicated that the package had come back from the

h aurhorized vehicular inspection agency with the OES2

3 review sheet and that he had asked Bill Darby to fill

4 out a QES review sheet.

5 I asked Mr. Darby subsequently if in

6 asking -- or Mr. Bennetzen asking him to do that, if he

7 felt that it was unacceptable to do that or if he felt

8 that he had no choice in doing that, and Mr. Darby

9 indicated to me that he did not feel pressured into doing

10 that at all.

11 G Did you talk to Mr. Bennetzen and Mr. Darby

12 at the same time or two different times?

-
13 A. No, two different times.

14 G Before you talked to any of them, if you

15 can -- it's always difficult when those things are ongoing

16 knowledge, but if you can remember, what did you think was

17 the allegation that had been made before you talked to

18 either of them, just on the basis of what you had that

19 made you decide to talk to one of them?

20 A It appeared that there was a concern that

21 the documentation package had gone over to the authorized

' 22 inspection agency without proper review by the quality

23 engineering systems group or by the documentation review

24 personnel, and that it had been received back without the

25 document that indicated that review had boon made.
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g y

I13-4 O Now, when you learned that, I take it 3

r O 2 you already knew what you have testified to in the
'

3 ' subsequent pages regarding the nature of the review
f(3 .d's.) process from the time a document leaves the QES review

5 group to go to ANI, is that correct?
f

! 6 A That's correct.

7~ Q So then you knew that ANI, according to

8 procedures, would not have received it if the QES review;

9 sheet had not been on there, is thas correct?

10 A That's correct.;

11 g And that if it had not been on there, they

12 would have not done the inspection and sent it back with
,

13 their signature on it, isn't that correct?

14 A They would have sent it back without their

i 15 signature..

!

G Yes. That's right.! 16
* a.

17 A Yes.

| 1s G Knowing that, why did you feel it was
'

t

19 necessary to talk to anybody about it?,

20 A The concern that was expressed by Miss

21 Gregory, or knowing Miss Gregory, I wanted to investigate

i -p- 22 whether there was something other than the normal

R.J

23 Processing of the documentation involved and to see whether

24 orinot there was a necessity'of amplifying or verifying

|b the actual processing of that documentation.25

!

._ _ _ _ _ _ _ - _ _ - - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ - - - - _ _ _ _ _ - _ _ _ - _ _ _ _ _ _ - _ - - - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ - _ .
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13-5 G Did you unders'tand at the time that -- fI

|

{ before you had met with either Mr. Bennetzen or Mr. Darby2

3 that Miss Gregory was claiming t'at Mr. Bennetzen hadn
-m
_) d pressured Mr. Darby to do something that Mr. Darby,

5 according to procedures, should not have done? Did you

6 have that understanding?

7 A No, not really.

8 g I'm sorry. I didn't hear you.

9 A No, sir, I did not.

10 g Do you have that understanding at this

11 time that you believe that is what Miss Gregory was saying?

12 A I believed that Miss Gregory, in all

Q('J')
13 sincerity, made her concern known because she was afraidf

14 Mr. Darby was being asked to do something that she didn't

15 feel that he should have, or that Mr. Bennetzen was making

16 Mr. Darby do, yes.

17 G When did you learn that that was her
.

18 concern?

.19 A When did I learn it was her concern?

20 g Yes. Did you learn that after you had

21 the conversation -- did you learn that during the conver-

('N 22 sation with Mr. Bennetzen?
V,

23 A No.

24 g Did you learn that during the conversation

25 with Mr. Darby?-

_ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ - - - _ _ _ - _ _ - _ _ - _ _ _ _ - - _ _ _ - _ _ _ - - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ - _ - _ _ _ _ - - _ - _ _ - _ _ _ _ _ - _-



_ _ _ _ _ _ _

1624J

13-6 I A No. I learned that by becoming familiar

(~'' 2 with the allegation and understanding, or what I felt

3 understanding of Miss Gregory's comments and concerns

4 would have been.
_

5 G I just want to make sure that we don't

6 have confusion. It's my understanding, then, that you

7 testified that before you met with Mr. Bennetzen or

8 Mr. Darby your understanding of the event did not include

9 that there was an allegation that Mr. Darby had been

10 forced to do something that he did not wish to do and

11 that Mr. Bennetzen was the one who forced him to do it.

12 Am I remembering correctly what you testified?

13 A What I'm saying is that the allegation of
g

~

signing the particular document, or filling out the14

15
document after it was returned from the ANI, first came

16 to my knowledge when I became aware of Miss Gregory's

17 concern, and that when I became aware of Miss Gregory's

18 concern, knowing that it was not a documentation problem,
.

19 I perceived it had to be a concern of something other than

20 the documentation.

So I discussed it, did Mr. Darby feel in
21

fact that he had to fill it out.22

23 G Dut at that time you asked that of

24 Mr. Darby, what did you know that would make you have

reason to believe that anybody was claiming Mr. Darby was
25

.
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I
'13-7 being forced to sign something?

h 2 A I approached that particular discussion

3 with Mr. Darby.and Mr. Bennetzen much like I have had to
(^,

4(_) approach many investigations relative to concerns. I
,

5 wasn't sure of what was being implied by it.

6 g Well, did Mr. Bennetzen think that anybody

7 was saying that he had pressured Mr. Darby to do some-

| 8 thing?
,

9 A I'm not sure what Mr. Bennetzen thought.

10 g Well, based upon what he told you. I'm

!

11 sorry. Based upon the conversation you had with him,

12 did he tell you anything that made you believe that he

13 thought someone w'as claiming that he was pressuringg'~')
Vs

14 Mr.,Darby to do something?

15 A 'What he told me was he told Mr. Darby to

16 . fill out the AES review sheet, and when I discussed it

17 with Mr. Darby I asked him, in Mr. Bennetzen asking you

18 to fill out the QES review sheet did'you feel you had no

19 option.
I

20 ' ' C And what did Mr. Darby tell you?

21 A He said no, he did not feel that he was

22 doing anything improper at all or that Mr. Bennetzen was
(-rw).

23 giving him no option.
,

24 0 But in fact, if I understand your testimony,

*- 25 Mr. Darby didn't have any options, did he?

,,
_ _ -. _ _ _ - _ _ _ _ - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ -
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I13-8' A Suro he did.

0 !!c could refuse to fill out a QES review-

3 shAct where thoro was absolutely no reason why ho
,s-

.

,
d

' '

shouldn't have filled it out?
.

0
_

. A People can refuse to do anything.
,,

'

6 g, And that would have had no consequence., .
,

v , .

7
,

to him,in his job?
.

'b'

. - A No.

7 0 I'm sorry.'

/ ,

10 A No, cortainly not. Why would it?
,

,' | r,
,

| O Woll, if I woro tantifying I'd givo you11
'

'
,

,,

; .
.

'in annuor, but the poard would object and I'm not going to,12 '.,

, 13 but lot n.o ask you, if po'ople who work for you refuse to
x. ;

14 do the things'that they are ar.ked to do, isn't that a
~

.

15 ' factor that you take into account in deciding whether to

16 .koep them in your employmont or to dischargo them?
.

A, People refuning to do their ano!gned tanks,
7 - 17 -

13 if they undoro0and thono assigned taska, in definitely a

19 consideration. If you don't.undoratand what you're being

20 ar.r.ed to 6), refusing to do ': bat cortainly inn't groundo

~21 for tortnination or disciplin.try actions, it's grounde for
'

trying en make ouro that t.hoy undoratand what they'ra22 ,

23 doing.

24 0 But un'ro hora discunning whether or not

' ' 25 i Mr. Darb'j had any onth'n but to fill out thiu QCS review

'

| ,
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I !13-9 sheet, isn't that correct?

p 2 A If Mr. Darby felt uncomfortable about

3 filling out the QES review sheet or felt that he was |,,

O
'

4 doin, so ethin, impro,er, yes, he did have an o, tion,
!8 he did not have to fill it out.

,

6 Mr. Bennetsen doesn't terminate personnel $

7 nor discipline them. I do.
. .

8 0 I understand that, but Mr. Bennetsen comes f
i

9 to you and tells you that he thinks someone ought to be
,

10 terminated, I take it that carries a little bit of weight

11 with you, doesn't it?

12 A Supervisory input is always necessary, ;

. 13 yes, sir. ,

. LJ
14 g All right. So let's go back to our event.

Is Isn't it your testimony here that very clearly if the ANI

ke had already reviewed the documentation, then there was no

17 reasonable basis to question the propriety of filling out j

18 the Q55 review sheet subsequent to the ANI review, isn't

19 that your testimony today just on the merits of this j
!

30 concern? *

21 A Yes, sir, on the merits of the concern [
|

p 22 the documentation wqs acceptable, ;
,

r

v
33 0 All right. And if Mr. Darby had not ,

24 understood that, then wouldn't that at least have raised
'

.( . '

23 the question about Mr. Darby's competence to do his work,-
,

['

-____--__-____--________t___- ___ - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ . - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ __ _ _.
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"
_

I.;.M ^

w

I13-10 since he should have known that as a OES reviewer?

(~ 2 MR. DOWNEY: ~ Objection. There's no
,,

,

'

3 indication that Mr. Darby didn't know that. In fact,

I ,) 4 his testimony is to the contrary. It's argumentative. ,

s

5 JUDGE BLOCH: The question is permitted.

6 THE WITNESS: What Mr. Darby knew was that

7 there was nothing wrong with the documentation and the QES
--

8. ' ~ review sh'e'et was made out for the permanent plant records

9 vault acceptance.
5

'

lC BY MR. ROISMAN: s

11 ' G q I want to go back to my question. It seems

12 to mejthat what you're saying, although you're not willing

. - '\,

g(3 13 *'to adopt the words that I would like you to adopt in saying
Q; a t

'14 it, is that Mr. Darby either'didn't know procedure or had
'

- 1 ~

| 15 to fill.out the-QES review sheet when asked by Mr. Bennetzen,

- s.- s that the'only excuse he c'ould have for not filling it out16 ' u
,

-, 17 was f-he were to have said to Mr. Dennetzen, I don't
,

s

' ' .12 g ' unde:: stand why this is proper- to do, and that your testimony
1 . . +-

|
-4

is that that wouldn't have been an appropriate thing for him19,| g., , ,

i
'

,

20S I * to'say because that would have showed he wasn't well'

.
g' ,k ;v '%*

7].E,s.,tralned, isn't that correct?.
.

.
I

2'2k 'l MR. DOWNEY: Objection. I don't think''

'

) ; ,1, %
s_- 4-

,,

23 that 's a --
,

gj JUDGE BLOCH: It's permissible cross.

(
\- 25 THE WITNESS: Mr. Darby, in making out the

a

f x
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i

I13-11 document review form, indicated to me that he understood

p 2 that the documentation was acceptable. j

3 If he had refused to fill out the document

i_) 4 review form because he thought it was unacceptable, then

5 yes, he probably would not have understood the process.

6 BY MR. ROISMAN:

7 G And if he didn't understand the process,

8 that would reflect badly on his performance in his job,

*
9 isn't that true?

10 A I think it would probably reflect more

11 poorly on our ability to train and explain processes to

12 our personnel.

' ') 13 g Did you believe at that time that the
J

14 personnel in the QES review function had been properly

15 trained?

A Yes, sir, I did.16 -

17 G And wasn't Mr. Bill Darby one of those who

18 conducted the training session to bring in the N-5 review

19 statusers into the QES review function?

20 A Yes, sir, it was.

21 0 So then it would have reflected on Mr, Darby

'i 22 rather poorly at that point if he had not known the answer
3

iJ
23 to -- strike that -- would have reflected poorly on

24 Mr. Darby if he had not known the procedure and realized

25 that it was perfectly appropriate to fill out that QES

I
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I13-12 review sheet under the circumstances?

h 2 MR. DOWNEY: I don't believe -- I think

3 Mr. Roisman missed a negative in his question. I think

) d it's inconsistent.,

5 JUDGE BLOCH: I didn't hear the miss. I

6 think if the witness has trouble understanding it, just

7 clarify your answer.

8 THE WITNESS: Good heavens. Let me

9 recollect here just a minute.

10 I believe I said that if Mr. Darby had

11 refused to fill out the QES review sheet, then it would

12 be possible for two things to have been involved, either

13 he did not understand the process that he was trained or~
s

h3
14 that he was involved in, including providing some of the

15 training on that process, and this may have reflected

16 poorly on his knowledge, or he had questions about the

17 original review of the documentation by the documentation

18 personnel.

19 BY MR. ROISMAN:

20 g But those are questions which you've

21 testified to here couldn't reasonably exist, given the

'~ 22 procedures in place at that time, isn't that true?

23 A I believe that's correct.

24 4 Did you have any further discussions with

25 either Mr. Darby or Mr. Bennetzen about this particular
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I13-13 event before you made up your mind.as to whether the

{ 2 allegations that had been were proper or not, other than

3 the two that you've testified about here?

( ) 4 A No, sir, I don't think so. Not that I

5 recall. ,

6 O Turning to Page 41317 of your' testimony,

7 down at Line 20, you indicate that the conversations that

8 you had with Bill Darby did not indicate that Mr. Darby

9 felt in any way harassed or intimidated by Mr. Bennetzen,

10 is that correct?

11 A Yes, sir.

12 G How did you go about finding out whether

,c- 13 he did or did not feel harassed and intimidated by

{]
14 Mr. Bennetzen?

15 A I asked him.

16 O And were you confident if he had felt
.

17 harassed and intimidated by his supervisor that he would

18 have frankly told you that?

19 A Yes, sir.

20 g Even if he felt that Mr. Bennetzen would

21 categorically deny it?

A I believe that if Mr. Darby had any
,,' 22,

concerns of that nature he would have related them to me,
23

24 yes, sir.

25
g Do you think that Mr. Darby would have

l

}
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I13-14 communicated to you if he felt that he had no option but to

(~N fill it out, whether it was because of, quote, harassment2

3 and intimidation or something else?

[) 4 A Yes, sir,
u,

5 G And what questions did you ask him that

6 were designed to elicit that answer, namely, did you feel

7 that you had no option?

8 A I asked him very candidly if he felt that

9 he was being pressured into signing off the QES review

10 sheet.

11 O And what did he tell you?

12 A No.

13 G And did you try to explore with him, say,.-

14 well, did you feel that if you refused it that it would

15 reflect badly on your knowledge of QES review procedures

16 or anything like that?

17 A No, sir.

18 G Did you ask him whether he even contemplated

19 what might happen if he wouldn't sign it off?

20 A No. I asked him exactly what I said.

21 G And nothing else?

22 A 'And nothing else.

23 G On Page 41318 at Lines 11 and 12, and again

24 on Page 41321 -- excuse me -- at Lines 11 and 12, you make

25 the statement to the effect that obviously ---

t
_
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1

13-15 JUDGE BLOCH: Well, you've got two half

sentences there, is that --

3
MR. ROISMAN: Yes. What I'm referring to

-

3
1.) is the portion of the sentence in which he said that the

5 QES review sheet had obviously been there, and then later

6 on 41321 it was obviously reviewed by QA before it went

7 over to ANI.

O BY MR. ROISMAN:

9 0 Do you see those two statements?

10 A Yes, sir.

II G Now, I take it that that is not based upon

I2 a conversation with the ANI reviewer, is that correct?

-

13 A. The fact --
Lj

Id G That obviously --

15 A. -- that they would not accept it back?

16 O No, the fact that it had obviously been.

17 reviewed by QA on the one hand and that the QES review

18 sheet obviously had been in there when it went to ANI,

19 .that was not based upon some conversation that you had

20 with the ANI person who had reviewed this package, was it?

21 A No, sir. It was based on the fact that the

22 ANI had signed a process control document.( ", -

t v
23 G And if the ANI person who had signed the

24 process control document had felt that when he reviewed it

25 the absence of the QES review sheet should not be raised,
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I13-16 for whatever the reason, then it wouldn't obviously be

-

2 the case that the QES review sheet was on there when the
3 ANI reviewer got it, would it?

-

! ? 4'~'' A If you're asking me if the ANI did not do

5 his job, it would not be obvious. Is that what you're

6 asking me?

7 G Yes.

8 A Yes, it would not have been obvious.

9 ____

10

11

*

12

(I'''';
13

s. '
|

u-

15

16
*

I

17

18

19

20

21

-(^') 22
w/

23

24

- 25

|

.
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m

'O On Page 41321 between Lines 18 and 20p-1 j

3 - 2
you were asked a leading question (I'll note for

,

3
the record), and you answer it -- |

|

MR. DOWNEY: I'll stipulate that's
/{ ) a

a leading question.
5

MR. ROISMAN: Thank you.
6

BY MR. ROISMAN:7

G You answer and indicate that Mr. Darby
g

had performed a review; do you see that reference?
9

A Yes, sir.
10

G Okay. Now, what did he perform?
jj

A What he performed was a tabulation of
12

the documentation that was in that process control
13-

'

J
document.ja

He did not review each individual
15

pocument.
16

G If this had been the first instance,
17

assuming that this was being reviewed by the QES
18

it's not been sent toreviewer for the first time --

39

ANI -- what would the difference have been in the kind20

of review that he would have done?21

A He would have reviewed the documentation
22

in accordance with our QA procedure to be sure that
23

24 it was complete, legible and contained the necessary

25 entries.'

-
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-2 1 0 Can you give me any idea roughly how

2 long you think that would have taken for this{',
3 particular document to have done it from scratch?

(~') 4 A Based on familiarity with that type of
<j

5 document and knowledge of the procedure, probably 15

6 to 20 minutes.

7 G And if he had --

8 JUDGE BLOCH: I assume that you make

9 that statement because you believe that it was a

10 complete package.

11 If there were problems, it could take

12 much longer, couldn't it?

13 THE WITNESS: Yes, sir.r, w

db
14 BY MR. ROISMAN:

15 G What do you understand the ANI reviewer

16 does with that package after it reaches the ANI
i

17 re vi ewe r_ , contrasting it to the two types of

18 reviews here that we just discussed Mr. Darby doing?

19 A The question was what does the ANI

20 do with it relative to the review?

21 O Uh-huh. Just contrast it, if it's

22 relevant to contrast it, to the two things thats.

,]
23 Mr. Darby might have done.

24 A The .ANI will provide what is almost

(
s- 25 a redundant review of the documentation that goes to

'
.
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-3 1 the ANI..

,(3 2 g Would the ANT have'done the 15 to 20
N

N 3- : minute review? Is that what you a re saying?

4 - A. ~ The ANI will review the documentation
.

is 5 package to the extent that he feels it is necessary
:

6- to~ insure the acceptability of the installation.

7 A very simple traveler or travel

'

8 package sent over by someone that they have a high

~ 9. degree of confidence in, based on their previous

10 review processes, maybe it would take the ANT two

11 minutes, maybe five minutes to review the package

12 to make sure that it was acceptable to ASME.
'

- 13 I have seen packages with the ANI

-14 take a very long-time because they will delve into
v,

15 it in much greater detail than our personnel will-

16. 'because they will go back to_the beginning where we

17 have used'in many instances a sequential certification

18 or verification process..

19 0 I guess what-I would like to know is

'M what items in a normal ANI review -- strike that.

21 Let me get a-predicate question.

22 Did you ever find a particular document

23 that was the subject-of this discussion between
,

24 Mr. Bennetzen and Mr. Darby?

- (Ce
.

- 25. A Did I ever find it personally?

i

l-
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$-4 1 0 Yes.

'N 2 A No, I never looked for it, not that I

3 recall.

4 G So you have never actually seen it?(j

5 A No, sir.

6 G And did Mr. Bennetzen and Mr. Darby

7 have a sufficient recollection of the event that they

8 could describe it to you in general terms? Did they

9 remember anything about it?

10 A They described to me the s eque n c e',

11
but as I recall, it was a flange traveler package;

12
but that was the extent to which the description

13 went."

(' j
14 4 You will have to help me here. Is

15
there some reasonable bound that you can put on your

16 normal flange traveler package so that we can

17 decide whether we are talkinJ about a 400-page document

18 or a 10-page document?

19 A A flange traveler package will normally

20 consist of the operations traveler that installs the

i 21 document; may --

,3 22 JUDGE BLOCH: I'm sorry. You said the'^

J
23 operations traveler that installs the documents?

24 THE WITNESS: The direction for the

- 25 installation of it.

|
- - _
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8-5- 1 JUDGE BLOCH: Of the document?

2 THE WITNESS: I'm sorry. The installa-( ';
3 tion of the flange. I'm sorry.

;) 4 This will be a traveler that maybe is
,

5 typically eleven processes. As far as the receipt of

6 the material, obtaining proper bolting material,

7 torqueing of the unit, making sure it is clean
.

8 before it goes together, proper gasket goes into it.

9 It may very well contain the material

10 requisitioned and supplied to the warehouse; if

11 additional bolting material is requisitioned, to

12 insure that it's proper material.

~x 13 It may provide in the package a --
.)

,

14 probably the simplest traveler -- I'm trying to come

15 up with the most number of pages. You probably are

16 only talking about two or three pages in the traveler

17 package.

18 BY MR. ROISMAN:

it is a fairly19 G Tell me now so that --

20 standardized document, if it was a flange traveler,

21 and we could talk about it and be relatively

22 confident that what you are saying about flange

23 travelers in general was probably true about this

24 flange traveler.

- 25 Tell me then, talking about flange
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.8-6 1 travelers in general, what is one of the things that

, 2 a full and proper QES review would look at that the'

3 ANI would not look at.

( ) 4 A I can't tell you that because I don't

5 dictate what the ANI looks at.

The ANI, for example -- we may look6

7 to insure that the material requisitioned for

8 bolting material provides acceptable traceability

9 and documentation of the material.

10 The ANI may go back and pull the

11 material certification to look at the material

12 verification by the vendor of that particular

13 material. We have already done that.
-

O
ja So my five-minute review of a flange

15
traveler may be with the ANI 20 minutes if he wants

16 to go back and look at who we purchased it from and

whether or not we verified material acceptability.
17

18 G Is there a minimum amount of review

19 that the ANI does?

20 A The ANI minimum review is that

21
review which he considers necessary to assure the

,; 22 acceptable fabrication and installation of the item.
|

-

23 g That gives me a descriptior. of its

24 function, but it doesn't tell me how much review

25 they have to undertake to convince themselves that-

- -_
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S-7 1 the function has occurred. j
!

2 Do you have any knowledge of that?
{~

'

3 A There is no doubt in my mind that the
l

: 4 ANI goes back to insure that the fabrication and
.

j

5 installation is satisfactory.

6 JUDGE BLOCH: I'm not sure, but I

7 thought you said before that sometimes he would make

8 a rather fast review and sumetimes he would make a

9 very thorough review, that it wasn't the same

10 every time.

11 THE WITNESS: Yes, sir. There is

12 nothing, to the best of my knowledge, written down

13 relative to what the Authorized Nuclear Inspection

14 Agency looks at on any particular document.

15 JUDGE BLOCH: He's an oversight
.

16 Person and he does sort of a sampling job. He tries

17 to make sure that everyone is living up to their

18 obligations. Is that right?

19 THE WITNESS: In some instances, yes,

20 sir. In the area of documentation review, the ANI

21 has, and'I am sure will continue, to look at every

22 piece of documentation that we have initiated for-

23 ASME fabrication and in6tallation.

24 JUDGE BLOCH: But you said if he knows

25 the reviewer and he's~ confident, h'e may look very

-
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," i quickly?o
_

THE WITNESS: Yes, it's merely the time-

4 2
'

_

3 ,

spends looking at that piece of paper.that he

r1 BY MR. ROISMAN:
( ) 4
v

4 I want to be clear on this because I.

5

want to make sure that the record is clear.
6 >

You are testifying that while you
7

a an, pi i n and a belief about what the ANI does,
8

in fact, you don't actually know whether they do
9

what the Chairman has just said, which is they see,

"Well, here is another Bill Darby and he has never

made a mistake yet," and turn it over and put it on

the process pile after signing it.
13

' And here comes one from X. "I've never
14

seen X before. I'm going to take four ho'urs to go ,

over this one."

You don't know how that functions at

# "'

18

A. I do not know the criteria they
,

establish, no, sir.

G So it is certainly possible that as to'

this traveler that the ANI, for whatever the reasons,
p

''~ might have done nothing more than count its pages
23

and put their signature on it; isn't that true?g

A. Thht is possible.-,

25-

.
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G They don't have any requirement that:- 9 1
-

2 they must do some minimum amount before they sign
{'

3 it off.
,

4 MR. DOWNEY: Objection. I think he has(j

5 testified that he didn't know the answer to that.
MR. ROISMAN: I'll accept that.

6

JUDGE BLOCH: Do you know whether they
7

8 have any minimum requirements?
.

THE WITNESS: I know that their
.

9

10 minimum requirements are looking at those entries

11
and those pieces of documentation which they feel

12
must support ASME Code requirements in fabrication and

13
installation to get them to a position that they feel

-
77
w.,

14
confident signing the certification document for the

.

installation of that system.
15

16 JUDGE BLOCH: But that's the over-all
.

17 system they are worried about.

18 THE WITNESS: It's the over-all system

19 and the only way to do that is by looking at each

20
fabrication and installation and testing process

21 and keeping.a record, their own record, that they

' 22 have in fact reviewed and accepted that process,
)

-

that when the entire system is provided to them,23 so

24 they are assured that to the best of their knowledge

5- 25 it has been installed in the requirements of the Code.
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D-10 j. BY MR. ROISMAN:

~ 'O 2 G But I take it, using our earlier
|-

.

that stendard that you just
3 terminology, that

described is inherently very subjective, is it not,(mi a

Q
and that what they actually do to convince5

themselves of it can vary greatly from flangek. 6

7
traveler to flange traveler?

A Yes, I would have to agree with that;
8

9
whatever they feel is necessary.

10 0 I would like you to look now at

11
Page 41324, please, and Lines 16 through 22.

You indicated there at Line 20 that
12

y u established a goal. Do you see that?
-13'h''
- j4

- A Yes, sir.

G Can you tell me in your mind what is
15

the' difference, if any, between a goal and a
16

17
production quota?

A A goal is an objective that's
18

j9 established that people try to achieve, either

through-their efforts or the supporting efforts of
20

C1
others, which in this particular instance was used

-for myself and my staff to evaluate what we could
.f- 22

LJ
23 do to improve that particular output or to achieve

24 that goal.
_

i
- 25 If I established a production quota, the

,
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4-11 3 production quota would be without latitude and if

-2 someone were not able to achieve that production. goal,

~

3 ..I would probably find somebody who could.
.,

4 G The production quota-would then be an

3 objective measure of performance, and the goal would

.be a.more subjective measure of performance; is that
6

.7 right?
,

A. If by subjective evaluation of per-
8

formance you mean a goal or a performance level that9

10 'was subject to change and/or subject.to improvement,

.13 yes.

12
g Well, what I mean is, for instance,

as the discussion here is obviously dealing with,~

13
~

if as the supervisor Mr. Bennetzen advises his
j4

people that there is a goal of 40 isos a week, it's'15

16 . subjective in the sense that if only 38 are achieved,
no one knows exactly what the consequences are;

17

18
whereas, if they are told there's a production quota

19
and that you've got to get 40, there are, according

20 '
to what you just said, some very well known conse-

.quences.that would flow from that.21

'

22 A. Yes, that's probably true.

JUDGE BLOCH: I hope, Mr. Roisman, in
23

24 findings -- it sounds to me like you are talking

25
about flexible and inflexible, and I don't really

.
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1

bE-12 1 understand the analogy to subjective and objective
1

2 here.{S
3 MR. ROISMAN: Well, I guess what I I

\

) 4 was thinking about, just to clarify it is, is that i
-

,

5 this goal was communicated to their employees

6 through their supervisor, Mr. Bennetzen.

7 Mr. Purdy was Mr. Bennetzen's

8 supervisor.

9 Nos, in conducting his -- to complete
,

10 the analogy -- his inspection of Mr. Bennetzen's

11 * performance and the performance of Mr. Bennetzen's

12 staff, if he has an objective production 40 criteria,

13 everybody knowr, that's it. If you don't hit 40,-x

14 something is going to happen, and he has testified

15 what he would do.

16 If they say, "We've got a goal," then
.

17 it's like saying, "The weld has got to be clean

I
18 enough," as opposed to, "It has to have - " well....

19 JUDGE BLOCH: I think your language is

20 clear. It's just not the language I prefer to use in

21 that situation.

22 MR. DOWNEY: I would observe that~

23 Mr. Purdy has also testified in his direct examination

24 that ha communicated the goal to the people.

x 25 MR. ROISMAN: Yes. I didn't mean to

!

!
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R-13 1 exclude his involvement in that.

2 BY MR. ROISMAN:
{N

I

3 0 Now, also still looking at the same

; 4 portion of your testimony, you have the phrase that,
,

5 "It was something to weigh our internal QA productivity

6 against."

7 What did you have in mind when you

8 said that? What did you mean by the phrase, " weigh

9 our internal QA productivity against"?:. .

10 A' Just that. I wanted to see how long

11 it would take us to be able to go through the

12 documentation, to status, and to get deficiencies

13
that were identified clear in order to certify a^

h<.J
14 given isometric a piping drawing.

15 G But you weren't doing a time and motion

16 study here, were you?

17 You weren't just trying to get raw

18 data. You were actually trying to get all the isos

19 processed, weren't you?

20 A Certainly.

21 0 So how were you going to -- Let's

,) 22 assume after two weeks at 40, you discovered that"

L:
23 they were doing a hundred and forty.

24 Was it your intent to go back and

25 change the goal to some higher number?



16272

64.- 1 4 1 A No.

2 G And what if after two weeks it had
{~'

3 turned out that they were doing five? Was it your

4 intent to go back and change the number?(j

5 A No. Ir- fact on several weeks we did

6 get five. It was my intend to find out where we

7 could aid in increasing the producitivity to see

8 what we could accomplish; and it was not my intent

9 to go back and say, "Okay. My goal is now five."

10 G How did setting the goal help you

11 determine ways in which you could speed up the

12 process?

13 A After several weeks of heavy effort'

.J

14 into the verification and certification process

15 of the particular isometrics, where we were not able

16 to achieve that goal, I asked my supervisors why we

17 were not able to achieve that.

18 They had indicated to me that there

19 were several areas that were precluding the statusing

20 of those particular documents and the results of

21 those discussions were that we made several

22 improvements to aid and to try and expedite that
;

23 particular process.

24 O But what did setting the goal have to

25 do trith learning that? I assume that after you had

|
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4s-15 1 been working on the isos for some time, you could |

2 have gone to your supervisors and your line employees
{'s

3 and said, "Is anything slowing us down," and gotten

4 the information you just testified to, couldn't you?

5 A I may have been able to do it. It's

6 not the way I obviously did it.

7 G Well, I'm trying to understand how

8 there's a relationship between the setting of the

9 goal and -- strike that. Let me ask a different

10 question.

11
What if you had set the goal at 200?

12
Would it have worked just as effectively to give you

13 the information you wanted to get?

14 A No, it wouldn't have worked just as

15 effectively.

16 G Why not?
.

17 A I think I explained in the testimony

18 that the reason we picked 40 was predicated upon

19 the fact that myself and several of my supervisors

20 have done this ourselves in the past. .

21
We knew approximately how long it would

22 take us, all things being equal, to status and to

23 review for certification process the normal isometric

24 drawing.

25 I have personally done studies on it-
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4.-16 ) before and came up with figures on how long it

2
would take ne to complete statusing those particular"

3 drawings.

Forty is assuming that a given'

; ; 4
1._/

5
isometric or a relatively simple isometric can be

statused and reviewed to nake sure that it meets
6

the requirement at the rate of maybe two a week by
7

each one of the reviewers that were within the8

9 organization at the time.

In actuality, I think, as I al,so
10

11
said, that based on some of these statistics that

we have run personally, being in similar positions
12

n different projects, that it would take us
13

b-)s
' approximately 15 minutes per lineal foot of line,ja

as a rough average, to go through and completely
15

16 . status the final installation of a system.

We felt that we could achieve an
17

18
isometric a day.

We had not, to that point, come close
j9

20
to turning out a hundred isometrice a day.

If I told everybody my goal was a
21

hundred isometrics a day, I think they would have
)~x 22

23
tried to achieve that, and it was a very impracticalm

24 goal. Two hundred would have been ridiculous.

So I don't think it would achieve the25

__

I
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H4=17 i same end.
)

J '

What it would have achieved is a(' 2

normal rate of completion by any given individual at
3

(,) 4
a rate that we felt they could probably do without,,

5 trying to create an environment or an attitude of

Panic or crisis by trying to complete the whole
6

7 Process in a week.

8 ///

///9

10

11

12

<~ 33t (),
14

15

16 - -

17

18

19

20

21

22
(_';')

23

24

25-
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BY MR. ROISMAN:

1

15-1
y 2 G Mr. Purdy, isn't the real reason you setbm

3
the goal that you wanted to measure the productivity

of individual employees for possible action to take
4, ,

L|
5 against them; isn't that the real reason that you

put the goal in?
6

A Absolutely not. I don't even know what
7

individual employees are statused in a given
8

isometric.9

4 Then I do not understand what the purpose
10

of the goal was. Why didn't you keep the goal to
11

yourself? Why didn't.you just talk to your
12

13
managers and find out;what you thought was the right

CG ja productivity rate and say, "Let's see how well we're

doing," check on the productivity and decide then
15

| whether you had to take measures to correct things
16 ,

.

that were getting in the way of your staff getting
17

18
out as many as 40 isos a week? Why didn't you do

that? Why did you ever tell the employees?
39

MR. DOWNEY: Objection. That's at least
20

21 four questions.

MR. ROISMAN: No, it's two questions.
22

23
It's why didn't you do that, and why did you decide''"

24 to tell the employees.

25
I th ink it's closely enough linked --

.,

.

[entury Reporters, Inc.
(713) 496 1791
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15-2
MR. DOWNEY; Ecch 10 predicatGd on two

1

different assumptions. And beyond that, Mr. Purdy
2

.C-
has testified both in his direct exam and cross-3

( examination why he did what he did.4
( ?

Asked and answered.
5

MR. ROISMAN: It's not asked and/ 6

answered when the witness is being cross-examined, and
7

the purpose is to test the credibility of the answers:r 8

9 given.

The form of the question was different.
10

JUDGE BLOCH: I don't think Mr. Purdy was
11

confused by the question. I think he probably can't
12

remember it at this point.
13-

^s' THE WITNESS: Yes, sir, that's truc.ja

BY MR. ROISMAN:15

16 G All right, Mr. Purdy, you've had your
,

counsel's interruption. Let's try it again.
17

18 If what you were attempting to learn was

19 what things were getting in the way of getting the

I level of productivity that you thought could be
20

21
achieved on isos, and if having employees evaluated

22 was not part of the purpose, why did you have to

23 ever tell the employees what the production goal was?'

24 A There's a rather simple explanation,

k 25 In order to support our responsibilities relative to

Century lleporters, Inc.
m >u ini
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' 15-3 aUnit 1 completion, thoro were X numbar of 10o0 that..

. , l . ., /
c-.!

' '

.;- - ,,

d J.4have to,be stat,u[ad.and that have to be certified.
Cy ( . ,,u2 '~ y,

. , 1,,. .m., ,

3 /
~,

That is a ~ time' consuming -- can be a
3- 3 ,t s.s

-
, ,

:- : y. u.
(. - ~ n" 7.ltime consuming activity.-

.

,

't -,
' In order to support what had been,

5 .u .+

establish $d'as a caseload estimate of fuel load, I''

6t y_.;
-s . >. ~,, ,

~

had x1 number of isometries remaining to do In order.

s 7
.

_

'to complete *that responsibility to support that"
'

-

-,8 -

. +
, . _

C -( e'atimatis, there had to be something on the order of
9

~

45 or 50 1sometrics done per week.
10<|L , , - ,

.
v ,n

,

i| I we.nted to know why I was not able to at;

1.1 >< -s ,
, .,

('least hit 40, hnd.I found out.-

[
' 'N 4 But why telling the workers that the

13

n; umber was 40 - <why did you need to do that in order
14

' '
. , . ,

'
' to ge t- the' an'swer to the question, "What's the
l5

problem?"
16

,

' *

p .

I didn't, but it was the way thatA. Perhaps

I chose to try and communicate what I would like to

achieve during any given time frame.g

4 Did you feel that other management at-

3
.TUGCO who were interested in scheduling and fuel load'

,

dates had essentially given you a production goal?*

22- .

,
-

, ,

- c '' A. I think most of the people in scheduling'

23 l
,

[[- n Comanche Peak would uniformly agree that I am the
2

Igreatest anchor in their scheduling goals.
3,

- '

. .

.

I*
#

.p
- h

g' g

^ ICentary Reporters, lac.i 9
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L15-4 -

Wo will finich tho job; it will ba finichad
3

right. I did not feel any pressures from project
2,

3 management.

_,sy 4 % You didn't feel any pressures to get this

L.)
number of isos done within the scheduling of the

3,

fuel load?g

A Externally?
7

"

Q Any pressures. Did you feel any pressureg

to do that?9

A I did not feel pressure to do the job,
10

regardless of the cost or the manner or the cost of
11

personnel, if it were not acceptable.
12

When I --
13

+J 4 I didn't ask that.
34

A Let me continue. Okay?
15

,

I believe that QA's responsibility to
16

,

cost and schedule is as it affects safety. I believe
17

18 that any management organization must take into

consideration the anticipated cost and schedule ofg
s

20 a plant.

f As it affected safety, I feel no pressure
21

at all. Nor do I feel anyone could place myself or
22

b'i my organization in a situation that would do anything'
23

24 less than totally above reproach or acceptable,

b_ 25 From a personal managdment standpoint, if

.

Castery Reporters, Inc.
._ _ _______ _____ ________ ___
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t

15-5 our aedivitice did not affect safety, I felt compelled,j
,

- 2 ,

believe any good'(anager should feel compelled,as I

. 1
'

' to try and support the overall objectives of the
3 ,

Project.7q 4
,; .-

'O Is that rhy y,ou feit like getting the 40
5 f

Jisos a week was important in order to help meet the
i 6

i .7 production goal, if-you,could'do it without compromis-
.,q

''

ipg safety?8.

'
'

A I felt that it was important to be able
9 _

to' accomplis'h)at least 40 isos a week, yes.'

10,

m 1s-

I O To h91,p meet that production goal?11 ;
.s _

,

g; ! A - To help mes,t the project milestones.

4 nd wasn't it your intent in' communicating
13

, , .

'- that same number to your employees to imbue them with
j4

that same sense that they should get those 40 done a
15

week in order'to help meet that production goal4 16
; *

i consistent with safety requir'ements?g

A 'I think that's probably a fair assessment.
18

19 f , ,, G And did you have any sense then or --

Au
'~ 70 Well, let's start with then.

-t ,

'' '

A Did you have any sense as to how the
21

22 * 9.loyees would view their supe visor -- theirO

/

),\'
23 ,f 's uperviso r ' s supervisor, indicating that in his''

,

judgment 40 a week was a reasonable goal to set?'
|

't '
24

'

,

(, "J - 25 ~ , A. Perhaps I ' m _na-ive , but l':fel.t that

s i'
'l ,

,

' h J 'I Century lleporters, Inc. s
.
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15-6; i translating that to my employees because of the

working relationship and the organizational relation--

2

3
ship that we've had would not be taken negatively;

4 it would be taken positively.

5 If the employee -- the individual

employee had felt that they were getting that kind
6

'of goal established to meet the end of the project7

and, by gosh, we're going to try and do it,.but it's
8

9 going to be done correctly, which was also one of my

10 qualifiers, then I think I satisfied my purpose.

G Mr. Purdy, do you feel that given the
11

nature of your relations 5,ip with this particular
12

- 13
part of your staff, that if they had felt improperly

' G?l pressured by being told the goal was 40 a week, that'

34

you w uld have heard about it; is that right?
15

A. I would hope so.
16 ,

:
'

G Since the time that you made the judgment
37

18 and set the 40 a week, a woman with whom you have

19 testified you had enjoyed a close personal friend-

ship and of whom you said she was a great lady made! it 20
!

! 21 that allegation, does that change your opinion as

22 to whether or not what you did in the first instance

h'
23 may have been based upon a faulty assumption about

| 24 whether your employees would speak up to you or

25 not?

!

|

Century Reporters, Inc.
'(713) 494-1791
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A I:.mhy hava.
1

2 4 Could you explain that answer, please?
'

..

A' Wel1 I was not aware of the fact that
3 7

that was a concern by the employees until after the-

4

5
fact, obviously.

Since this has come to light after the
6

,

fact, then I would not only be naive, I would be
7

foolish, if I didn't sit back and assess that maybe
8

that could have been achieved by a different
9

method.
10

I did not feel it was poor at the time,
33

and the concern has only been expressed to me just
12

!
ne time that I'm aware of. But in that one instance,

13

CI'~'l it may have been taken differently than what I
34

anticipated.
15

Maybe I would not do the same thing
16

,

17 again.

g To what extent have you reevaluated any
18

19
assumptions that you have made in your own work

situation about whether there may be unwittingly an
L 20

atmosphere in which the. people who worked for you are
21

in fact inhibited from coming forward and telling
22

(Qf-
'''/

L 23 you if they think you_'re doisg something that you

shouldn't do?24
i

25 A Well, I still believe that in the vast
.

-

!

|
Century Reporters, Inc.
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majority of instances.that

_ _ j_ _

they would do that.
:15-8 .

JUDGE BLOCH: Don't you think in reflect-
2

3
ing n that situation that when you're going to change

,

someone's work situation, that it would be good to.,s 4U,
explain very completely andLthoroughly everything that5

y u intend by it so that a misunderstanding is less
6

- likely to occur?
7

.

THE WITNESS: Yes, I do, Judge Bloch. I
8

-attempted to do that by paraphrasing -- not by9
.

paraphrasing, but by following up my statement to them
10

that I would like to try and achieve 40 isometrics
33

a week, by saying, "But no matter how many it is,
12

they've got to be right."
13

Ma'be notI felt.I had done that. y>

j4

clearly enough.
- 15

. JUDGE BLOCH: I guess the part you didn't'
16 .,

communicate was that you only mean this was a goal;t-
j7

.

and no one'is going to suffer from it?
-18

You assumed that they'd feel that;. but
j9

there.was no assurance that in their mind from what. 3

21
you said that that was what you meant?

THE WITNESS: At least in this one
22

!
.

.

individual's mind. I'am not sure that that is a23

24 pervasive feeling.

b k_c 25 JUDGE BLOCH: In fact, you didn't say
I

h

!

i Century Reporters, Inc.
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!- 9 ; i that it was only a target or a goal, that no one

w uld be hurt _by it, that there wouldn't be individual
2:p-

-(
3 repercussions?

f"s - 4 You thought that they would infer that.
b

5 THE WITNESS: I either felt that it would

be inferred -- although I don't remember saying
6

17 it.

BY MR. ROISMAN:
8

9 4 Did you make any attempt subsequent to

10
the time that this particular allegation by Ms.

~jj Gregory became known to you, to inquire of other

12-
members of that QES review group to see if.perhaps

13 they shared her feeling about that iso -- 40-iso

j4 a-week goal?

A. Mr. Roisman, I only recall -- after having
15

looked at my' records relative to the completion --
16 .,

I only recall two weeks in which we were.able to-17

18 reach or exceed that goal, out of probably the last

19 -eight to ten weeks.

20
Certainly, after the first week when we

21
didn't achieve that goal, then there was absolutely

if they had
22 nothing done relative to the people --

-

23 not inferred my statement then, they certainly had''

24 'by now.

' i 25 G Those who were still employed at the

Century Reporters, Inc.
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15-10 cito?

3

A That's correct.
2

0 In fa t, is it not true that on Friday,
3

.the 13th of July, a substantial number of the people4 4

V who worked in that department were ROF'd, including
5

Ms. Gregory?
.

A That's correct. But we had also not
7

a hieved the goal long before the July 13th date.
8

G But you don't know that either among that
9

gr up of people who were discharged or a broader group
10

who may have heard of the ROFing that people did not
11

assume that the reason for the ROFing of thoseg
:

people was because they didn't make their proper
13

contribution to the 40 iso a week, do you?

A The morning of the 13th, just prior to

having the ROF, I chose to get all of the people into
16

,

a room and explain the ROF with supervision, why ity

was occurring and the reasons for that ROF.
18

At no time did I ever mention 40 isos.
j9

I had not established an inspection goal for
20

. inspectors, and inspectors were ROF'd also.
21

That was not a point of the ROF. I don't
22

O'
's / believe that anybody assumed that failure to meet 40

23

isos was a reason for the ROF.
24

!
- 25 S Did you become aware subsequent to the

|
|

| Century Reporters, Inc.
' ' ) " "'
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:15-11 i time of that meeting that a substantial number of

2 the people who were ROF'd that day who were under-

-.s

3 your supervision expressed a dissatisfaction with the

4 ROFing process and felt that they had not been

treated fairly?5

Did that ever come to your attention?
6

7 A Individuals did not call me to personally

8, express dissatisfaction with the ROF, or that they had

9 not been treated fairly.

10 But it certainly doesn't surprise me. I

11 don't think anybody takes an ROF positively.

I am certainly not satisfied with the
12

- 13 reason the current policy that we have is there.

b(''")
14

Let me correct myself, because the ROF is a very

a very sensitive issue with me.1 emotional type --

15

16 I have never had to disassemble an
,

17 organization before. And the ROF policy that we have

18 had to implement at Comanche Peak is an instrument

19 that deals strictly with objective statistics.

I draft a team off the computer, regardless
20

21
of the individuals or regardless of the feelings of

22 supervision.
-s
'

)
23 That ROF policy was adopted because the

24 subjective evaluation by management really is not

25 adequate enough in today's environment to be able
,_

Century lleporters, Inc.
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15-12

1 to go to the Department of Labor and say, "I kept this

~. 2 _ person because they are a good team member, and

3 because they're all qualified."

It is to the point where it must be veryr^s 4 i' j '

5 black and white, total numbers, regardless of whether

6
a person -- for example -- was absent because of

valid illness or family illness -- is no longer a
7

8 consideration in it.

9 It is pure numbers.that we have to make

10 an evaluation from. So it doesn't surprise me that

11 the people were upset and felt they may have been
,

treated unfairly in the reduction of force.
12

I didn't enjoy it, and I don't think any
13

14 of my staff enjoyed it.'~'

But it does not surprise me that they
15

16
would have expressed dissatisfaction.

,

17 g Well, as you might expect, we're going to

|
18 get to the ROF eventually. I don't want to breakI

19 away to it now except just to clarify one point.

20
The ROF criteria, as you've described

them in your cestimony, does not include all21 ,

22 objective criteria. Isn't it true that on ties on
.-

/ ,

23 the first three criteria, you then ge to five

24 additional criteria, three of which you in your own

25 testimony describe as subjective, and only two of
.-

Century Heporters, Inc.
nisi no.im
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i which are objectivo? Isn't that correct?15-12

A That's correct.N. 2

JUDGE BLOCH: Mr. Purdy, I haven't had a
3

chance to tell you. I'm willing to proceed further,
T'' , 4
\ J-

but you should know that if you ever need a break,
5

Sou may request one.
6

THE WITNESS: Thank you,
7

///s

9

10

11

\ 12

, (Is-)

15

16
,

|

17

18

19,

t

20

21

22

(m) |

- ,

'~~
23

24

. 25

Century Reporters, Inc.
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15-13 i BY MR.-ROISMAN:

2 O All right, Mr. Purdy, I'd like to direct'

3 your attention now to the testimony that appears

( 4 beginning at line 24 on page 41,328 and going over
,

V
to line 5 on page 41,329.5

A Pardon me, sir, what.was the first line
6

7 on -328?
~

8
g Line 24. And going through line 5 on the

9 next page.

10 The testimony there that you are giving

11 refers to a significant decrease over a four- or

12 five-month period of questions and concerns coming

.
13 from the ANI. .

' I wanted to find out, if we can -- if you' --

34

15 can tell me whether the bulk of that reduction

16 occurred at the beginning of that four- to five-
,

17 month period or the end of that four- to five-month

18 period; or was it spread evenly in between?

19 Did you understand my question?

20 A Yes, I do; and I'm trying to think. I

21 really can't answer that. I'm not sure whether it

22 occurred in the front, in the end or in the middle.
/_~
! ;

23 0 Do you have any idea of what the actual

24 record is of ANI rejections of QESO approvals? Is

(. 25 tha,'t a recorded number?
,

.

Century Reporters, Inc.
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15-14 i A Not to tho bact of my knowledge. If it'c

2
recorded, it's not recorded in our organization.'

One of the reasons that the ANI wanted
3

^3 4 the QES review sheet and who reviewed them was so that
L.-

5 they could evaluate the thoroughness with which

individual personnel were implementing requirements
~6

of the QA program, which they have obviously a right
7

to do.8

| What I meant by that was that in the
9

preceding time frame, there was a great deal of
10

communications and what we would call problem
11

sheets that were being returned from the A&I that
12

13
would cause us to either go explain what our process

ja was or to explain the situation, or to provide an''

additional piece of documentation for his review.
15

There was a number of problems reduced
16

,

17 significantly, but I don't know -- I can't give you

an overall number. I just know that the number was
18

reduced.19

20 0 But those problems you're talking about

sound like problems in which the relationship between
21

22 your group and ANI was not such that you each

23 understood what each other was doing? Am I summariz-~

24 ing correctly what you were just describing?

b 25 A The problems that were returned from the

l'entury Reporters, Inc.
m m) m.i m
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; ANI were in large part quoctionc on material troco-

1 -15 2 ability or where did we record the heat number of

this particular item, or you don't show a code break
3

where it ends, or you have the wrong number where you's
4

G
5 go from ASME piping to non-ASME instrumentation.

Some f those may have been oversights
6

by the QES reviewer in reviewing documentation. That's
7

8
really what that type of a problem sheet was.

G All right. And your testimony is that you
9

did not attempt to trend those or to have some record
10

by which you could identify -- after a month or twoji

months of operating this unit -- whether the unit was
12

falling down in some particular area; is that
13

CO
14 correct?

A I did not trend the problems. The ANI, if
15

16
he saw a problem, would trend them and bring them to
.

17 my attention.

18 G How do you know that?

A Because he has come to my office and told
19

20 me he thought we ought to pay a little more attention

to getting in a vendor-code data report that we
21

missed out of a document package, or we're not
22-

23 always looking for a clear definition of code viola-~'

24 tion or something of this nature,

b 25 I have talked on several occasions with the

Century lleporters, Inc.
:
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15-16 1 Cad ANI cbout WOyo that wc would improva thoj

pr cessing of the documentation and minimize the
2

return f those document packages from the ANI on
3

problem sheets.
,

'
t

g But do you know from those conversations
5

that ANI in fact did a formal trending?

A. No. I didn't mean to imply that they did
7

a formal trending. I don't know whether they did or

not.
9

g I take it it would be very important notg

only to improve the quality of your work, but alsoy

t make a judgment about whether the work that you
12

were reviewing itself revealed come sort of major
13

G documentation flaw, to have a very good record of
j,

what it was that had passed through your hands with
15 .

approval, reached the ANI and been rejected; isn'tg

that true?
17

A. Mr. Roisman, if we identify documentation
18 |

deficiencies during the process of QES review,
j9

especially under the N-5 process, we would initiate
20

deficiency documentation -- NCR.
21

That would be trended, and we would see
22

whether or not we were missing some particular facet
23

of it.24

From the ANI standpoint, the problems t h'a t
25 ,

.

Century lleporters, Inc.
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l

thay wculd cand back mny not hava bacn o problem

that we had, but in order to satisfy the ANI that the
2f

system had been installed and verified in accordance
3

with the code, we would take action on it.
,

'

JUDGE BLOCH:- I'd just like to note

that I think that there are ANI trending reports; .
,

and if there are, I hope Applicants will provide them'

later.
8 ,

I think I've seen them. But I may be

'

wrong about that.

MR. DOWNEY: We'll make an inquiry into

that, Your Honor.

JUDGE BLOCH: A five-minute recess --
13

_[ MR. DOWNEY: May I make a quick statement
14

on the record?
15

JUDGE BLOCH: Couldn't you do it after we
.

get back?

MR. DOWNEY: Well, I want to deliver

these to Ms. Hatley. I represented this morning as

to Mr. Brandt that we had all 1200 isos in those two

or all 1200 Travelers in those two boxes.boxes --

It turns out that we have left a stack of
22

' '

them on the work table in our conference room where

we were reviewing them last night. I'll now add what
24

{ I t.hink is the last of the package.

Century Heporters, Inc.
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15-18 i MR. ROISMAN: Can I ack for the record,
,

if Nr. Downey knows, is that stack -- is it-a parti-
-| 2_

13 cular stack? Has.it been sorted in some particular

'4 way?

5 MR. DOWNEY: No, it has not.

Mr. Brandt and I were sitting in the room
6

7 drinking-beer at the time we left these on the

k conference table, looking through them; and he was-
8

9 trying to explain what he had found.

MR. ROISMAN: Another of the evils of
10

alcohol illustrated.13.

(Laughter.)
12.

JUDGE BLOCH: We'll take a five-minute
13

! 14 break.
<-

(A short recess was taken.)15

I .///16

17>

18

.

19

20

21

22

O,

23

24

25
i
i

i

i sfis) aos. stet
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{16-1 I JUDGE BLOCH: Please proceed.

h 2 BY MR.-ROISMAN:

3 0 _All right. Mr. Purdy, subsequent to the

4- .' time that you had set the goal of 40 isos a week, I take

5- it.that the number of isos that you still had to review

6 ' began to go down, is that correct?

7 A- Yes, sir.

8 % Okay. And would you say that it's a fair

9 statement that-the ones that remained to be done were

10 probably the most difficult ones and that the easier ones

11 -had probably been cleared out in the first phase of the

12 program?

13' A That's just about what we found.

14 g And was one of the ways in which an iso

15 could be processed by your staff was to find that there

16 was some problem with it and then return it to the

17 appropriate organization to correct the problem?

18 A- One of the things that we found,
.

Mr. Roisman, was that the people were finding the' problems19-

20 and then-trying to correct them themselves, and obviously

one of the benefits of the goal is seeing whether I have
21

22 the proper number of people in the right location, and

as a result of that we set up a program and in fact put23

some inspectors directly in there so that when the review24

25 personnel found problems that they were handed to the-
'

_ - - -_
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16-2 ' inspectors'to go resolve the problems.

f([)|
2 g But my question really was not how you

"- 3 'did it but rather that in fact it happened, that is, the

d . document would leave the QES review area and go out to

~5 ,some. place where someone else had to take care of solving

._ 6 'that problem.
,

7 A That's true.'

8 g And~when those isos were returned from ,

9 the field,-did your staff go back and re-review the

10 entire package or just look at the item that had been

11 the source of the referral out to the field?
$

12 A The personnel in the review group verified -

13 that the problem had been resolved.
,

14 G Did you make sure that the person who had
,

been the individual who had identified the problem in the
15

,

1 16 *first instance was also the one who determined that the

17 problam had been properly dispositioned?

13
.

A Mr. Ro'. aman, I'm not sure how my supervisors
v

19 passed out those. responsibilities. It's my understanding

20 that in the majority ofLinstances individuals were

21 assigned isometrics and/or particular drawings and they
,

would follow those through to conclusion. So I assumed
[ /~} 22
-b-

23- that the -- you know, I would say in the vast majority of'

instances, I'm not going to say in every instance becauseF 24

l I don't know, but in the vast majority of instances thes/ 25

i
;

I
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I16-3 problems were identified, were cleared by the people that

{ 2 identified the problem.

3 g All right. Looking now at the date of

4 March the -- excuse me, of July the 13th, do you have any

5 knowledge as to how many unreviewed -- strike that -- how

6 many isos you still had that had not been sent to ANI,

7 whether they had been preliminarily reviewed and sent to

8 the field or had not yet even been reviewed?

9 A Mr. Roisman, I'm not sure I can give you

10 a number.
I

11 0 Can you give me a ballpark --

12 A The question that I asked of my managers

13 and supervisors was that if this was now a time for the

14 reduction of force, were we sufficiently in and complete

15 with the project to be able to do that without finding

16 ourselves with insufficient personnel to complete the tasks.

17 Let's see if I can estimate. I would say

18 that we had probably somewhere in the neighborhood of a

hundred isometrics that had not completed or in the ANI19

certification out of 1,490 of them.
20

21 0 That you had started with?

y 22 A. Yes, sir.
i

23 g All right. And do you have any sense of

24 how many of those hundred were problems isos that had

(. ' already been sent out into the field to have some kind of25
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16-4 I a disposition made of the identified problem and how many i

(%
2 were waiting for review within your organization?

3 A No, I'm aware that some of them had been

4 preliminarily reviewed and problems found and were waiting

5 for the resolution, I'm not sure how many.

6 g And at that time, on July the 13th, what

7 was your understanding of what your goal was in terms of

8 the completion of the iso review, that is, what date did

9 you understand was your goal for the completion of that

10 iso review?

11 A Let me make sure I understand the question.

12 on July the 13th --

13 G Yes.~'

b
14 A -- what was my understanding of how that

15 goal had --

JUDGE BLOCH: When did you want to finish?16 .

17 THE WITNESS: I guess I'm not sure.

18 MR. ROISMAN: Yes, I understand.

19 BY MR. EOISMAN:

20 0 You testified earlier that you had a sense

that there was a time by which if you could do it and stay
21

within the safety requirements that you should get the isos^'
22

reviewed and done, and now I'm asking you as of July the 13th
23

what did you understand that date was, was it August 1 or24

- 25 October or what?
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I16-5 A. I'm trying to recaall, you know, what the

h 2 case load forecast was.

3 We were at the point where not all personnel

4 were always productively employed. We were low enongh,'

5 that I recall, for that. I think that my original

6 estimate of 40 isos a week we had missed by about eight

7 weeks, something in that order, based on my original

8 estimate of when we can complete.

9 0 And that original goal was set approximately

10 when?

11 A I believe it was April, May, somewhere in

12 that vicinity, Mr. Roisman, I don't really recall for sure

13 when I was discussing 40 isos a week with the personnel

14 and I believe, as I recall, that the time frame we were

15 looking at was late June or July completion at the time.

0 I'm sorry, I didn't hear the last part of16 -

17 your answer.

18 JUDGE BLOCH: Late June or J'11y completion

19 at the time.

20 BY MR. ROISMAN:

21 g All right. So that by July the 13th had

fm 22 you set a new or had -- however that original eight-week
s

23 schedule got set, had you set a new schedule?

24 A I don't recall me setting a new schedule

25 or establishing a new goal.
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'I=16-6 O Right. Now, I don't mean a goal for your

{- 2 staff. I'm talking about the goal for you as to when you

3 wanted to have all the isos processed. That's the goal

O 4 I m ta1 kine adoue.

5 A No, I think I was subsequently asked when

6 I felt that I could get them completed by, and that was

7 the earliest during this month.

8 g The earliest was during --

9 A This month.

10 g -- this month? September?

11 A Yes.

12 0 If you had retained more people among your

n 13 original force, could you have made that an earlier date?

h
14 A No, I don't think so. We were to the

15 point where we were actually statusing and at a point of

16 completion that preceded engineering and construction

17 completion. We were actually waiting for them to finish.

18 g Explain that to me. You were waiting for

19 whom to finish and what were you waiting for them to finish?

20 A construction to clear deficiencies that we

21 had identified, construction to complete certain instal-

22 , lation activities, completion of certain hydostatic tests

23 that remained to be_done but were scheduled sometime into

24 the future that were not being accomplished at the time,

25 some engineering redesign work on some supports that were
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I
16-7 coming out, so we were -- we had really been in sort of a, ,

{; if you would, a hand-to-mouth basis for quite some period2

3 of time.
,

n d(,) G So your testimony is that by the 13th of

5 July, although there were perhaps as many as a hundred

6 isos that had not yet been processed through your depart-

7 ment and passed on to A&I, that in fact there weren't

8 enough isos that were waiting on work for your people to

9 do to retain a full force, is that correct?

10 A Yes, sir.

11 O And that you made a determination at that

12' time that you would not be able to fully complete all the

13 reviews until maybe September?-

14 A There were certain items that were not

15 scheduled by either start-up or construction or engineering

16 - to be completed until a later stage that would put me into

17 the September time frame.

18 G Now, looking at Page 41331 of your testi-

19 mony, this is your discussion about the issue of job

20 shoppers. Do you remember your testimony in general about

21 that?

<s 22 A Yes, sir.
( )
._,

23 0 At the time that the whold discussion of

24 job shoppers was mentioned, as I understand your testimony,

25 it is that it was raised first in your office or at your

4

t_ _ __ ._ _ _ _ . _ _ . _ _ _ _ _ _ __ _ _ _ _ _ . _ _ _ _ _ . _ _ _ _ _ - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ . _ _ _ . _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ . _ _
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I16-8 level and not at the employee's level, not the QES

( reviewer level, is that correct?2

3 A Yes, sir, that's correct.

4 Q And that at that time you made quite clear/

5 that you did not want any job shoppers and that that was

6 in in no way an acceptable matter or acceptable, quote,

7 resolution, unquote, of any perceived problem in QES

8 review, is that correct?

9 A Yes, sir, that's correct.

10 ---

11

12

'"w 13

b. -

14

15

16 -

17

18

19

20

21

, ~ ' 22
'

23

24

25
*

,

.
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17-1

,
0 .You-made that determination and, of1

2 course, being the ultimate supervisor in this chain,
{S

3 why was it necessary even to mention job-shoppers to
,

'

i 4 your QES reviewers?

5 A I didn't.

6 4 But somebody did.

7 A Apparently.

8 g Well, you've testified Mr. Bennetzen

agreed with my judgment, Mr. Seaver agreed with my'

.

10 judgement, a statement was made to the personnel in

11 the organization.

12 You're saying that statement was made

I 13 without any consultation with you?
g

14 A The question of job-shoppers was

15 brought when I obviously was not reaching the goal

16 'of 40 isometrics per week. The question,was, do you

17 need more people? We'll go get you job shoppers.

18 G And who raised that?

19 A That was project management.

20 g All right. Go ahead.

21 A I said -- my response to them was, no.

22 Job shoppers are definitely not necessary, that, as

23 I have stated in my testimony, that to factoring them

24 in and get them used to the program would be

b 25 counterproductive and at that particular point I
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1 discussed with Mr. Seaver and Mr. Bennetzen the

2 fact I had been offere job shoppers, was personnel a
{S

3 problem and Mr. Bennetzen, the fact that I had been
'

4 offered job-shoppers, was personnel a problem,

5 because I did not perceive it as a problem.

6 At that particular point, Mr. Bennetzen

7 and Mr. Seaver said, no. Outside personnel are not

8 going to aid in the process.

9 We had already made or were in the

10 process of making the move to bring in the inspectors

11 to clear up deficiencies that had been identified

12 by the document reviewers and -- I ' m sorry , but I'm

13 not sure why Mr. Bennetzen discussed job shoppers.

14 0 I take it that the prospect of job

15 shoppers to regular full-time employees of the

16 organization is a particularly sensitive point; am I
-

17 correct in that?

18 A I believe it could be; yes, sir.

in fact, I believe
19 G And I take it --

20 that some --I can't tell now if it's in your testimony

21 or someone else's, but I take it job shoppers

m 22 routinely make more money than the full-time employees

23 do or that a larger hourly rate is paid out for

2d their services.

25 I don't know whether they take it home

i

. .
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7-3-

I 'or.not. ;

h 2 A That's generally the case; yes, sir.

3 S Didn't it occur to you after you

- d- learned that your organization had been talked to

5 about -- tha$ is, the individual personnel had had

,; 6- the job shopper thing mentioned to them, that they
'

7- would.take it as a veiled threat that job shoppers

8 would be brought in?

' A I could. perceive where that could be

10 their impression.

11 Again, the translatin g of the potential
i

12 of job shoppers to personnel was not a decision which

13 -was made by management that it should stated to the

14 personnel.

15 JUDGE BLOCH: I did not-get the last

18 'rlmmark.-

17 THE WITNESS: The notifying of our

18 employees in the group that we had been offered job

1' shoppers was not a management decision that that was

20 - to be done.

II BY MR. ROISMAN:'

22 g And is it your testimony here today

23 that was a mistake?

24 37 .I believe both Mr. Bennetzen and I agreed
.

C' 25 that it may not have been the right thing to say.

- _ _ _ _ - _ _ _ _ __ _ - _ _ - _ _ _ _ - -_ _ _ _ - _ _ _ __-_- __ _ _ _ _ _ _- _ _ _ - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ - _ _-
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17-~4 O < '
.

- 1 G And ,that the reason it.may not have '

,,
< , ,,

. , ,. , ,

L.

jt b en the fi*g'st_ thing 1.to say is that particularly at( .

..

. the timN the e'mpAoyee$ were involved w ith the 403',
,

( 4 :1 sos a whek. goal, that it might be interpreted as a j

-
' (

'4 t ' I w

to thsie ' job security?
'

5 th'reat'

s- MR. DOWNEY: ' Objection. That is" '

'

:) ,

h- 7 certainly not his testimony, if that was intended ,,

s 8 to be'a characterization. ,

9 HR. ROISMAN: It was intended,to be !
c

o

..10 what it was. [

11 JUDCE BLOCH: The interruption occurred.'

12 Just ansiter the questi6ns.-

13 THE' WITNESS: Mr..Roisman, I didn't hear
gg

14 what was said,-I don't know how it was aid. I'm not

15 nure what was said.^

I've not asked Mr. Bennetzen about it.'

le - -

,

17- I was not uware of the fact it was discussed until
is reviewing documentation associated with these

19 - particular hearings. -

20 I did not ask him what he felt about

j' 21 .it subsequent to that, because it was after the fact.

(s"}'
22 BY MR. BOISMA!!:'

,

<b 23 g As a.managet, Mr. Purdy, wouldn't you|_
!

N' say that it is probably creating m impression that is| '

,. ''(j
_ 25 negatite in the minds of employees if their managers

<

i,,'

1,
,

- em-_ _ _ _ _ . _ _ _ _ . _ _ , _ _ _ _ . _ _ _ _ , _ . _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ , _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _
__
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I got out of their way to mention certain things that

2 the employees wouldn't like to have happen? They
({N

3 sort of just voluntarily say: "Oh, by the way. We

() 4 aren't going to have any job shoppers in here."
,

5 Or, "We aren't going to start firing

6 people starting at 5:00 o' clock tomorrow afternoon."

7 Do you think that creates a negative

8 impression in their mind of why would they feel the

9 need to raise that issue with us?

10 A If that's the way it's communicated,g
11 then I would say, yes, it's probably an unnecessary

12 way to communicate.

13 0 Mr. Purdy, I'd like to direct your
Q(-],

'
f

14 attention now to Page 41,342 and I see that it

13 appears that while you --

JUDGE BLOCH: Is this a new subject, Mr.16
' *

17 Roisman?

18 MR. ROISMAN: Yes.

19- JUDGE BLOCH: I'd like to state that if

20 it's all right with the parties and if the Reporter

21 can arrange it, the chairman will sit alone tonight

() to continue taking testimony from Mr. Purdy? Is that22

23 acceptable to the parties?

24 MR. MIZUNO: You mean after 6:007
' 25 JUDGE BLOCH: We will take a break

_ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ - _ _ . _ _ _ - _ . _ _ _ _ - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ - _ _ - _ _ _ _ _ _ - . - _ .__-_ ___ _ _ _ __-_-_______- _ _ -___ _ _____
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I' at 6:00 until 7:15.-

2 e MR. DOWNEY: It's all right with{.
[ Applicants, Your Honor.

1

( '$ 4 MR. MIZUNO: The Staf f h'as made |
LJ

'

|,

1 .
1*

5 previous arrangaments to meet with Mr. Hunnicutt and i
,

i

6 has also arranged to have some time to pack the boxes

7 and things.
,

8 MR. ROISMAN: Mr. Chairman, let me offer"

9 something..

s ,

10 Our discussion now of the ROF policy,
~

~ '

,,

, 11 I wil know,in about 10 minutes, whether I've got a*

,

fairly' quick examination of the witness on12 lot or a
s

13 that questionl It is the last major issue it's not--

CO .

the last major issue of any size
_

14 the last issue but

15 that we' intend to talk to Mr. Purdy about.

16 I don't know about the other parties.

.

17 but when Mr. Downey spoke just at the last break, he
n,

18 sas_ked me, "Do you think you'11 finish tonight?"
. .,

19 And I said I thought we went 'til 6:30
a ,

, ,

20 .we had a chance. If we stopped at 6:00, I thought

.

21 . thEt was a little tight.
.J 4 v.

'

C- (22 , Could we sort of reserve on what y ou're
s-

-
s. / - s

. 0,23 going to do with that, with the possibility we mights

24 run a liftle bast 6:00 then maybe, at least my part
.

of Mr. Purdy will be finished."
.,_ s._. ,

4 'I

-i.*
\ '

\
,

5
t g

*

r, ,. ,
\
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1 Now, I don't know about the rest of the !
1

l

)

_{ 2 parties.

3 JUDGE BLOCH: I'm not really concerned 1

(). 4 about whether we finished Mr. Purdy tonight or not.
g

5 I'm concerned about whether we have a third week of

6 hearings.

7 MR. DOWNEY: I would make a suggestion,

8 YOur Honor, if'the other members of the Board would

d 9 like to leave at 6:00, maybe we could just work

10 through until at least Mr. Purdy finishes, which --

11 JUDGE BLOCH: Is that acceptable?

12 We wouldn't break for dinner and would just keep going

13 for a little while longer until Staff thinks they
)

,

14 can't take it anymore?

15 MR. MIZUNO: It's not so much we can't

16 - 'take it any more. We would be agreeable to going past

17 6:00'without stopped and perhaps breaking at 6:30 or

-- 18 7:00 but at this point --

19 JUDGE BLOCH: Madame Reporter, is this

20 a problem to you?

21 THE REPORTER: Not at all.

22 MR. DOWNEY: We don't really have another('}
23 -witness available tonight. I assumed Mr. Purdy would

24 take all the rest of the day.
('
\/ 25 MR. MIZUNO: The Staff does not anticipate'

;
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1

I any cross-examination at this time. l

|

-({
2 JUDGE BLOCH: The Board does have some

3 questions. ,

'

,,

4 MR. MIZUNO: Unless I heard some things !()
5- I need to inquire about.

6 JUDGE BLOCH: Mr. Roisman.

7 BY MR. ROISMAN:

8 G Mr. Purdy, although I've directedoyou

to Page 41,342, I think I'm not going to deal with9

pages as such, the first thing I want to do, though,10

II is get some pages from you about the criteria and as

12 I understand it, there are three criteria that are the

~ 13 first in objective criteria..;}
>'

I4 The s6curity clearince, the number of

15 certifications and the attendance-record below or
16 a'bove the 80 hours of absences in the course of ayear.

-17 Is.that correct those are the first,

18 three criteria /

19 A Yes, sir. The attendance is 80 hours

20 below or more than,~ exclusive of vacations.

2I C As I understand it,
^ ~

'
--

._

22 JUDGE BLOCH: I'm sorry. Is that an all
(')/r

23 or nothing variable?.:..se

' THE WITNESS: It's strictly a GO, NO GO

-' 25 situations..
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ingax

.7-9 1 MR. ROISMAN: It's an A or aB on the

{ 2 form.

3 BY MR. ROISMAN:

4 g Now, Mr. Purdy, I just wasn't clear in
,

(v)
5 looking these over how the ROF category rank number

6 is calculated.

7 What does an -- well, let's just take

8 a look at it.

9 The only option in Item 1, you can have

10 an A or B. How many points do you get for an A?

11 MR. DOWNEY: Can I ask that the witness

12 be shown a copy of the document?

13 MR. ROISMAN: Yes. I hope Counel hase3
.)

14 them.

15 MR. DOWNEY: I don't mind if Mr. Purdy

16 'a-n d M r . Roisman look on one together.

17 MR. ROISMAN: I have a little difficulty

18 to understand why they Applicant, who produced all

19 this material in the first place, depends upon us

20 to produce it at the hearing but --

21 BY MR. ROISMAN:

22 O Mr. Purdy, look at category 1 and tell
(a~')

me, what's the numberical value for an A and what's23

id the numerical value for a B?

C- 25 A There are no numerical values associated
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I spe ifi ally with the A's or the B's sir.
'17-10

{'s 2 G Well, how do you get the number that

3 appears in the forms under the label ROF Category

() 4 Rank?

5 A The way that is done is, the screening

6 process takes into consideration these three objective

7 items. One has to do with "has not been d;enied

8 unescorted access" --

9 O Excuse me, Mr. Purdy. The hour is late

10 and I know what all those categories are. You've

11 testified to it.

12 I just want to understand how you get

13 the number that appears on the ROF category rank.gg
14 A Okay. I'm sorry, sir.

15 0 I don't want to cut you off. I don't

16 'Want to be rude. I just want us to move along.

17 A I appreciate that, any time.

18 The ROF category rank is provided in

19 a matrix that is in the ROF policy and what that

20 diagram does, is divides all the possible combinations

21 of these evaluations to place personnel in ROF

22(; category ranking.

23 Number one, for example, an ROF category

24 ranking would be those individuals least likely to

25 be ROFed. That ROF category rank 1 would mean an. '
*

.

>
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l individual who has not.been denied unescorted .

.- 2 access,. is fully qualified and has missed less thanj
3 80.the preceding year, 12 months, exclusive of

-h 4 . vacations.

5 ~That ranking would be 1.

6 There is.a ranking of 14, as I recall

I'd have to look to be sure -- an ROF category'7 --

8 rank of 14 is an individual who has been denied

9- unescorted access, is in^ training status and has missed

10 more than 80 hours during the preceding year.

.11 In certain combinations of these are

12 pooled'and by pooling this number up here could consist

13 of, for example, an individual who has not been denied}
~14 unescorted access, who is fully qualified but has

- 15 . missed more.than 80 hours during the year.

Within that pool an individual who has16 - *

- 17 .not been denied unescorted access is almost~ fully
.

18 qualified, maybe for example, has one less

19 . certification than the other individual, but has missed

~

'M less than 80 hours during the previous year.

21 4 Now, I take it you testimony did not

22 include as an exhibit the matrix system; is that-{j.
23 correct?

24 - AI I don't recall for sure, Mr. Roisman.
._

(- -

25 -I think that the ROF policy was included as a Vega

.. j
. _ . ___--._-.___---______-__.a___m. --
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1 exhibit, so the policy itself is in Mr. Vega's

{s 2 exhibit.

3 0 I understand that but the matrix itself
.

~

[_)3 4 is a different thing, do I understand?

5 A No, sir, that is part of the policy.

6 G It is?

7 A Yes, sir.

8 g I don't remember seeing that.

9 Let me ask you some questions and see

10 if we can get somewhere without having to have it in

11 front of us.

12 If I understand the way the system works,

13 you can move to a different square on the' matrix
O()
-
,

14 differently for B in the security clearance area than

15 for a B in the certifications area; is that correct?

In other words, the B in the16~ *

17 certification area will knock you down further into

18 will give you a higher number in the ROF category--

19 rank than would a B in the certifications area; isn't

20 that true?

21 A AB in the area of unescorted access

yes, it would slide you down further than a B in22
[}

--

23 the certification rank, yes.

24 G And isn't it true, also, that aB in

(.
25 the area.of what's called dependability would slide'-

-_ _ _ _ _ _ - _ _ _ _ _ - _ _ _ _ _ - _ _
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1 -you down further than would a B in the area of

{[y 2 certifications?

-3 A No, sir, not necessarily.

[) d G Okay. Do you want to explain that?

5 Let's assume a situation in which

6 ' Category 1 is an A.

7- A If you were to assume a situation that

8 Category 1 is an A, then a B in the certification

9 column 2, instead of an A, would put you obviously

10 one step below A.

11 (Judge Bloch handing document to Mr.

12 Roisman.)

13 MR. ROISMAN: I think I'm worse off

14 now than I was before.

15 The Chairman has given me the matrix.

16 'I'm afraid that I saw it and knew I didn't know what

17 it was.

18 JUDGE BLOCH: I don't think you could

19- elicit that very easily through verbal testimony.

20 MR. ROISMAN: Maybe he can explain the

21 chart.
'

/) 22 BY MR. ROISMAN:
^

(/
23 g I guess, Mr. Purdy, what I really want

24 to know is this: Isn't the case, putting aside for a

'

25 moment security clearance, which if I und'ers tand-

..
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.
I correctly from what the Chairman has just given me ,

{'s 2 is attached Mr. Vega's prefiled testimony, it appears

3 to be Vega Exhibit 9 and an unnumbered page of that
i

! .) 4 exhibit shows a matrix on it and the category one area

5 knocks you down tc a minimum of a ROF category rank |
1

6 of rank of 9 right away, if you got a B under

7 category one; isn't that true?

8 A Yes, sir, that's correct.

9 G - So that's a huge jump between a number

one, which is our best and the number 9 and probably,10

as a practical matter means, if you didn't have the11

12 security clearance, you could be among those that

13g get ROFed; isn't that true?

14 A If you were denied that clearance.

15 G Yes; that's correct. I understand it

16 'h'as to be a denial and not a failure to process.

17 A Yes.

18 G My question to you is, is it also the

19 case that with respect now just to categories 2 and 3,

20 and putting five different categories for the

21 certification number and only two categories for the

22( 'j dependability, isn't it the case that the three

23 objective criteria tend to tilt a little bit more

24 towards dependability than certifications? In that

b 25 you can be slightly lower on the certification level
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I and just move-up a little bit on ;.your ROF category
1
'

{5)
2 rank, then you get another gradation and.you_ . . .-

3' move up a little bit more on the category rank but

() 4 that in'the other area of dependability, you immediatel:(

5 go to th other end.

6 You either get the top score or the

7 bottom score, depending'on which side of the 80

8 hours you're on.

9 A The category 2 area, which is

10 certifications, is obviously predicated on the number

11 ~ of certifications. A being the most, E being a

12 trainee.

13 (L Right.

14 JUDGE BLOCH: May I interrupt?

'15 Mr. Purdy, I notice you're not looking
.

16 - 'at the' diagram and he is. Would it help you to see

17 the diagram?

18 THE WITNESS: I can't hear worth a darn

19 but my eyesight is excellent.

20 MR. ROISMAN: Actually, the record should

21 show that I think he is looking at it and I am not.

22 (Laughter.)
(~)'h%

23 MR. ROISMAN: And that's why I'm holding

24 it this way.

L, '
25 JUDGE BLOCH: He is looking at it from|

!

!

!
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1

,

'

1 about 6 or 7 feet, maybe 10.

2 MR. ROISMAN: That is correct and I am('
3 not looking at it from about 8 inches.

r~ ~.
4 THE WITNESS: If you will go then below, (,)
5 any of the individual A,B,C,D's or E's, you'll find

6 that each one of those has addressed an A or a B,

7 which is the 80 hours.

8 So, it's not an individual item that

9 throws in the category 2 and 3, that throws you

10 heavier one way or the other.

11 The largest differentiation is between

12 unescorted access but the dependability factor, Item

, ~', 13 3, is addressed in both the more-than and less-than'

i. /

14 under each certification, so I'm not sure that that

15 answers your question but it doesn't throw you any

16- further down the court.

17 BY MR. ROISMAN:

18 G Okay. I think I understand it.

19 ///

20

21

(m., 22

V
23

24

25-
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I18-1 G (Continuing) Now, when there's a tie,

b
using these three categories, you then move to the five

3 additional categories, is that correct?

# A.' Yes, sir. Maybe I can define the tie-'

5 breaker.

6 G I thought you did very well in the

7 testimony. I was only asking that as a predicate to

8 moving on to the five.

9 A. Okay. If the ROF number is such that --

10 the number of personnel to be ROF'd is such that that

11 number is more than those groups which strictly are in

12 the screening process and the members within that ROF

13 category all have to be evaluated, that's correct., Did.I

14 make myself perfectly unclear?

15 G No, no, no. I understand what you're

16 's aying.

17 If you'll turn on the form that you have

18 in front of you -- -

19 MR. ROISMAN: Again, Mr. Chairman, like we

20 were doing with the liner plate forms, we're looking at

21 this for the non-individualized information and just using

( 22 it as though it were a form.
,

23 JUDGE BLOCH: Should we be placing it in

24 the record as an exhibit?

25 MR. ROISMAN: Yes, I'11 give one to the
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18-2 reporter and she can put it in.

(' JUDGE BLOCH: It may be bound in at this

3 point.

'yi

' (_/ MR. DOWNEY: Your Honor, all of these are,

5 I believe, exhibits from Mr. Purdy's direct examination.

6 JUDGE BLOCH: I still think it would be

7 helpful in reading the transcript to have them right in

8 front of you.

9 (Documents follow.)

10 _____
,

11

12

s 13

0, .'I
14

15

16 -

17

18

19

20

21

r~x., 22

V
23

|

24

25-
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In the *d--t pe=t, he.

T .in.ce W M cf =ue.parta.*= "% ::n. M "" - - ,

empitywe is tz:r te -=;-iice:i:-:r d r In the secondlevel of cer-d '4 mt.ien, and de,,,,.cidsility * e:ces .
etne ==-A- -:rwee is ::= be W =%d on knowledge and *
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-' W -d=, CFSES 74 " d * y azzi
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i$e:: tty the t steger7 T.:est v.leerly applicable to the Q,71ee,4g etq the mos t ac..: rate response for I, II and -Q' yp.
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ta % c4a' thet enteocrv identifications 'be done g
below Tt ~--

_ 7pr een elevec. After enis par: of the rat.no fo- ::r m-

='' inf om tion s hould be ve ritied by $r.e.G :>: et o re ,
-- cur- e n cersonnel 11.le. Once rne 4.
t.h.' a- w ' s -

f.- e n e c t i.n o

Yh =has neve oeen iden- * W and
=r ' * 4 *d, the

yk.s c4
=ocee d ec.i.ei or 3., .31 and .C'I. V m .sh r.13. = . ;_ ,If- % m - - ,."~ u ese =.1 ,= . e 4. u.,, .

~U . . ,, .,.-
--3 *= f.... co ---
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-

- unmg.
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To Twee the employee, + cle the numerical score at the
;

richt-hand margin that corresponds 'to the response that westRatinesec==rately describes the employee's approach to his job.
should be done on the most obiective basis nossible, und

m.,- -

visers should under no circumstances allow oersonality or orner
facts not related :o .h e emnlovee's actual ' loc ce rtu.i ance to

\
olav any role in :nese ra t:.ncs . Ratince on CPStS senior:Ltv and( '

attendsus (nos. 4 end 5) should be verified bv checkinc :.he.
,

m=*e
m ai.cr.nel fil-

. Whem. ~ ampl g z has
:emolowee's currentasc= ci :ne icilowsng espects of job perfc=me.uce the -
=anad tr:

-

employ-re's total rating accre should be recorded in the 1rpece
provided at the end af the rat.ing section.and in the ep

W ='=

space in the upper right-hand cc ner of the first page of his
'

- .

turn. .J.
*

of Acw sriate "J'nseeetion Acceotance Criteria
1. Aeolistien of andDe= castrates extraordina.f knowledge ,

prefi=deney in, applying, appropri, ate inspection ;
a.

t. 3-

ac==ptance criteria. -

Demonst:ates ac==ptahle level of knowledge ofh. m:nd. p==fi=iancy in a:pplying -eg_ we iate inspec-
"en ac=eptance criteria -

2

n --- M a- ' 1y indicates lack cf suf.ficient
-

know. ledge .=f and/or p_- "' ' ancy in m:ppli=- < 'c
C V- y . D. -

of - - " ^ W--n , u-

E . ., ._01y- in1ficates = lack .cf ec=wptabla ,

d .knowled:ye cf and/cc m 1=iency in app 7 *+ar
cri *- a .

j af app M a.to inspec=i,:n au-of nce
t); [" .auch es to e

-

s --= ta = =*--= * ~'m -
| ...

f
.

e' o u - uta. tion2. Op"'' *'reC=usas antly produces.uri.tren reports tha?
-

3a
==-e higtrly ec=u=atm', nest., and charcugt

- acm oc= urate.,
2L_... ?ta iu- .y ef. w=it=en _- c 2- - -

'- -- -~- --
. . . . ..

.a :._,ed. A ma '.

Av cf ,. neatness , and/or .hw. ,uAG a -of -.

1-c. w=t=:en reports is . sometimes lack.ing.
d el tren repor:s a== '' =n= ' 7 y W~~a ,

D
, A =p h and/or T ~****--

*

3 c ..,cien
"

"

aw msen ::s a:nd
.a Eu c a W - "y.aw .,.:a new

3
w,w_ tes wi:5 supervi s on and cen-w k+ s.
- -- --=.r 1 y r ' ' 4 3 tm a q .t.new amniped

2.. b-.
and to. cecor= ate with v_ . bien and con.da

.
. .

'Wwily resists meu assim. , and/c=- a e
..... .,,,.

oc=amicrn2.ly doas not w m_ te with su,m. . isienc ..-

'i.
.

or coverkers.
?:equently resists new assignments and/crd~

(V) cena= ally - '~s. cocpara:e wit.h supervisien
0-

and/cr emwerkers.
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4.,. . c?sts senieri v -
. .

3
-'m a. M.ve ~vea-s ur scr*

b. ".'hree years or more but less than five vears
c. coa yea.: or an=, but .ess than three 2m 1

. . .
- '; ~ .

.d ra t.han one w
- 1

.

.
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5. Attendance j'e tt s: sed 40 h - of Mr. led work or lees fs:- -'rs

j

. .,...
any reocon.( .,,t vacaticus) ds=irug the past .

p. . .

12 zumths. .
. .

... , .
.

i
.i et:ssee m :: nen 43, but noe in:ror tien 95, - ... . . . .

.

hours of scheduled work for any =eason (ez= apt .

i

4v= r =ti ens) duri:rg the past I2 me.--
Missed more than 80, but not more than 120 ~.c . hou=s of si.heduled, work for am!y = meson '(-@
vacatione) during the .past 12 h 1 .
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UA/QC TNSPTO'_"OR RUF KX"'INO * FORM _
*

O ROF Cr.tegory Rank: .[

/7#560# Y" /S1 ca.tegu h : A
II O. gam:=

- n aa 271- III 1y sadge No :
i. -rS. _

- h,Jf .ni.scipline . n e- t

n_n .~8 ng $ m ,,
-

-.... -.
* . ~. s..s. .

.

Dabe! jf9k' "C/'' '

/~~~' *

2
.

SQpervi.scr Compir ring * nas Form _
__
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9 64I Date-
su,,-s

Rev:.ew1.ng Supe d so
4

/. '

7 l'/fV [ ,j | g
.

,g'' -.

-

m . u C"' IONS
'

.

.

In t.he fi=st part, h.

02r. s d:==::r is grised of tuo part.s
^ .t M=a--=m-arM.g ::s. se,

es:rA. =ywe is :::r te categori=ed _ In tt'.m second
le,=1 of ce=*-4 "4 r-= t.ic n , a:nd dependa.bility factors .be e '"=*=don knowledge and.

j
-

pers, :=5n empl-:rywe is :cd appropri.a- e- inspec=ian a%.n== wite: .'.:a.,2

.-atation , m P t4-m., CFSI:3 monia=ity anda=-1' + nn
| t

d.sii.tyact ha a.Ance, essdaning th:r s .rs,.-.iate nQr cf pei' s to h'

| ;17 itattne end Revievine suee-_~r

| gloyee, to: ee. cts =ating fam =.this form cresumes ena:_ the %1=clovee
visces o;.ccid note that st._sne w a r w at to e*u liev rnar as_

1- _.Gde ._ne ra L u d sne =s rne
cam at ComauL= PeeX Anv = C

.s ; tat ==.L co
= C A/ C C c- Osin th:.s reca:-d is eto M t='-

m de ; enculd h '.7' *I
-~

. . . . -

une.ee w w 2 - , C attention et sent:-- manaumaen: so Cm;_ ,'
' '

treu=n: immeciatelv to :neneca f or imme* a :e ter-:: nation can be tad e_.
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an asse nt et tne
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;asr. _zn.A-' on c? L~Ft.cTTE Cars.,v m .s
['

O catevery L-ost t.leerly epplicable to the
.|Please identify the II and M

e=picyee by checking the mos t ac=.. ate response for I,identifiertions be 6:me fI
below._ Tt is essential cha t ca tec erv * -

.utelv ter eecn enclovee. After enis cart of the ra iTic for:r 4
I

d

(")
is conole ted , therefore, a.L1 inf er:..a tion -e hould be verified ev_ f
au -

current eersonnel file. Once the s

cner-e - ne tne e=slovee's have been ioent.if.;*d 2nd u~d"8aA O.he
l _.apr , ate cate,vries checked :'o= I. .II. .and "C.II halou ^-" ' '* be .

in the uppe right -- cf*-N -ec the s + c :
. .caded. .in .tho. ap-~~ ' mee 7-*

, ~~

et:e f * e page cf tt's fa=n.
..

.

. . . < . . . . . . . . _ . ..
.

, ,...
,

~ . " ~

seenrity c'eersneer A. Naployee has trot been denied
I

~ cleerance for unescerted.
-

V
access to Unit 1. g denied-

| B./ E=ployee hes been *

clearance fcr unes...orted
n==ess to unit 1 ,

sear WJ- d ent . cert!"' -

eg -.in_A=a d = . e. A ., , ,f ' ' .elone to be c.1r. mead an e. n. t

c ade/' 2n weJ. J. J 4 ~ ~ W.M . . ! .'' '
.

Ene d.e sci-' * ne to whit:tr tine I'
!

-

..eeplo m is. w M y ... -.1..- _ ..... .

..

.\] -
. . ~ . . . . .

nas .s=.2"f--" a :;t e'"' **- .-
e:ssigne:*

.
s

tiens t.e be ? W es ** '- - __

- w /leve2, 2 inspecter 1:r-

. ihe discip.line to which' the
v - rlr .

.

M. re w e i s
-

_ .; J . w _. . _. _..-
. -

_ __ _ _.
w a,w.. .....- .- -.... . ...- &gmfp4, ,,- y '4

* ... ' -.
--

. . _ .

. .

, g7- %= - . .c.- . . g- - 9 . . - . .

ti =ns tc:be'c1 Lasts O A i
,

grade /le' vel C imiN ---. 12
i the dir e - ' ' = to which the '

-i #
i- :. .

M %oyee is W 7 --- -

es= " M. .

p a m e, a -< ._
- . < . . .--

_=na := de ' %d as a.
w ade/11Mrel *J i.nspect=r 1

. the d 8 W' * -- to wt .3 ch the- ..
--

. .

. , . . ~ . . . . .. e=;.1. cree is p=esen*..LT......
-- -

p. .......-

:- ... g ... ._.
.

|
- . . .. . . . ,

..

; .
r ==aJ.mee .

.

1

| .

. . -

. . .

-:. .
.. . . . . . . . . . , . . . . - . .'

-
. . .. . . . .

..- - .
.

.. .
. .

- . .. ,..., ,
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I RO'SMAN:18-3 BY MR. I

.'([' Q Now, Mr. Purdy, looking at these documents,2

3 is it true that, again as I understand it, the -- in this

() d case there is actually a numerical number.

5 JUDGE BLOCH: A number.

6 THE WITNESS: Yes, sir.
|

7 MR. ROISMAN: Numerical number redundancy.

8 BY MR. ROISMAN:
i

9 G And that unlike the first category, here

10 the higher your number the better you are?

11 A That's correct.

12 % Okay. And that for the first three

s 13 categories the application of appropriate inspection
;b

14 acceptance criteria, quality documentation cooperation

15 and CPSES seniority, the highest number you can get is

16 - a three.

17 A Yes, sir, that's correct.

18 G
,

But that with respect to attendance you

19 could get as high as a six?

20 A Yes, sir.

21 O Is the natural effect of that to give you

22 greater weight at least in the second rating category to-w

23 the person who has a better attendance record than others?

24 A The reason that that particular numerical

- 25 _ assignment was made was in fact to reward those who were
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1

I
18-4 always available, while not penalizing with negative

2 scores those who had larger hours of absences.(''
3 JUDGE BLOCH: Mr. Roisman, the last question

,) puzzles me because obviously you can argue that withoutd

5 the testimony.

6 MR. ROISMAN: Yes, but I couldn't get the

7 predicate in for asking him the next question.

8 JUDGE BLOCH: Okay.

9 BY MR. ROISMAN:-

10 Q Now, Mr. Purdy, in your description of the

11 first three categories which begins around Page 41338 of

12 your testimony you explain the justification for each of

13 those criteria, and I think that on Page 41340 in answer
Cla
;

i
14 to a question you describe the value of retaining the

15 qualified personnel.

16 Now, it would appear, when you compare
.

17 that to what you say at Lines 17 through 20 on Page 41341,

18 that it's your opinion that it is a more valuable

consideration as to the person's qualifications to perform19 |
i

20 their job than is their reliability and dependability.

21
Was that your intent, to indicate that

you thought that as between those two you'd put more- 22

23 weight on the person's qualifications for the job than

24 you would on their attendance record?

- 25 A That's not really what I think I said.
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18-5 Maybe that's the way it comes across in this particular

,(]' scenario.2

3 The three categories that were asked of me

/~s
dI,_) in the ROF screening process was why each one of c sose

5 weren't important --

6 .O Correct.

7 A -- not to decide which one was the most

8 important, because that was done by the matrix.

9 ----

10 EVENING SESSION

11 6:00 p.m.

12 BY MR. ROISMAN:

13- 0 I understand that, but my question to you,r s
-

is your judgment now, as I read your sworn answers to14

15 the questions put to by your counsel, my reading of that,

16 and I'm asking you whether I'm reading you wrong, is that

17 you put, you think that that qualification factor is more

18 important -- I didn't say necessarily first because I

19 left out, as you know, the first one altogether, it says

20 security clearance -- more important than the reliability

21 and dependability factor. Is that correct that that's

22 what you're saying or that's what you believe?^)v.

If you're asking me for my belief --23 A

24 0 Yes.

I- 25 A Okay. I believe that a person's



.

16334
,

18-6 qualifications are very important and more important,

or equally as important is the 80-hour factor, providing

they're not gone 200 or 300 hours so that they're never'

> 4
._) available to do the work.

' Obviously, qualified personnel must be

I retained on the project.

7 JUDGE BLOCH: But you also stated before

3 I that ono of your problems with the attendance criteria was

9 '

that in some cases it's just legitimate illness and there's

10 . really no indication that it reflects adversely on the
s

Il j _epployee.

I2 THE WITNESS: In most cases the attendance

1iaq probably legitimate. In most cases it would be;. ,

14 approved excpned absence or it would be approved
,

15, 1
compensation for an illness, you can't approve an illness%r,

,

,

. 16 ( but we would compensate for ilInesses, or if the employee
i,,

'l 7 ! at the tiime was in a category that would have been

I !ccg ensat'ed for those absences would have been called in
i s

19' - and would not have been considered an absence which was
ss

20i totally unaccounted for and falling under the disciplinary~

'
,s

-;j.s

21 I considaratio of failure to. report.

22 Okay. The absence consideration was taken
.

as a pure objective determination of how often the23

25 individual was available t.o perform the functions that they

25 were assigned, regardless of the reasons, except for
e

1 | , s

|-
\

|
' ,

s ,

.i .
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.kS-7 I ' vacations.

2 JUDGE BLOCH: And for that reason you
{}-|;

3 don't really think as a criteria th't it's all thata

() 'd important, is that right?

5 MR. DOWNEY: Are you asking for Mr. Purdy's

6 personal judgment?

7~ JUDGE BLOCH: Yes.
.

8 THE WITNESS: As an individual criteria

9 all by itself it's only as important as to the degree

10 beyond which it exceeded 80 hours.

11 JUDGE BLOCH: Well, I know that's the way

12 it works,.I guess, I'm saying do you wish the world were

13 otherwise, that you didn't have to use it strictly- )v
14 mathematically? That's the way I understood your testimony.

THE WITNESS: Well, see, I wish my world
15

were such that I could sit down and select a team that I16

felt was. qualified and that I felt their interface and17

18 interpersonal relationships of the organization were such,-

that that!s who I wanted to finish the job.
19

Obviously, that's not the way the ROF3

21 Policy necessarily reads, by design.

22 BY MR. ROISMAN:
b,o

23 g Well, I want to try to get the record clear

24
here, so I'm going to ask you, is it your testimony that

( to you the em,ployees' absences, if they're 90 hours, under' 25
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18i ' I th s ROF policy, would be a less detrimental factor,'8

[ 4 s 2' R should be;a less strimental fa~6' tor than if they are
sn

m-
- -f 3 -3' substantially l'ess qualified to do their job than someone

. . , ,
*

,3

with a better attendance; record?..Q_
4 '

5, A.' In my opinion?

-( p 4

q G% In your opinion.6

7 A. Yes, that's the way I'd prefer to have my''

,

8. teain.

, , ' JUDGE BLOCH: I.t'ake it that's in the9- '$
,

. ,

s ', s ,+
,

}0 , , absence;ofyDOL regulations. . )
,

c. t ,.
, .,,s ,

' '
',5 it

i'' THE WITNESS: That's in the absence of.11 =
' .

*.
,'

73 s
,

'

12 D % redulat' ions', yes, sir. s
-

%

13 ;BY MR. ROIGNANS
. - , s,

~

>l'. %
s

,
. >

~J _

" w; g 3, Well, are you testifying that it's'your
f ; "i dl

opfnionIthat the only reason why the policy uses the15

. criteria, w'ieghted as it is, in the last five categories? M--

to greatsr-we'ight to the attendance record is in order to17
<

'

'

18 meet or to defend DOL litigation? 3i

'\

A. Nh that's not what I said at all.'

19 '

3 ,

_
s

20 3, Okay.
- . - -

_. , , ,

p.

21 h I said 'that the reason that the screeni.ng
s 's,

Process is truly objective based on those three very
-

:22.n.
-(/ tangible items is obviously -- and if not obviously, I23
u-
' will tell you it is ' developed because of DOL.24

( The reason that there is a employee rating4 25 - '
c s

. * }

'%
t h

$
y

x-_--_--______________ _ _ __



16337

18-9 I program which contains at least three subjective

2 evaluations by supervision relative to that employee's(~'
3 rating, score was because we in supervision and management

,m
4 felt that when it got to that point where I had to

~s

5 evaluate peer groups within an ROF ranking, we wanted to

6 be abic to provide some input relative to that employee's

7 over-all qualifications, the way they perform their job

8 and basically the willingness and the attitude and the

9 interpersonal relationships, how they fit into the

10 organization.

The last two items in CPSES seniority in
11

12 attendance were placed there as again purely objective

13 evaluations. They were things that were documented. The
-

14 total weight of those two items, assuming the maximum

15 rating, is equal to the total number that can be

obtained on the first three items, and as a result of that,
16

t
the first three items become significant only if a person

17

18 has very, very poor attendance.

If he has excellent attendance and has
19

been with the project for a long period of time, those
20

three items really become the tie-breaker because the
21

CPSES seniority in attendance predominantly are the over-
- 22

\
4 /

~ weighing factors in that evaluation and rating.-

23

G Well, but even as between CPSES seniority
24

(m - 25
on the one hand, and attendance on the other, attendance'
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I18-10 can get you twice as many points as CPSES seniority, right?

{ Your maximum potential is twice as high.2

3 A That's correct, sir. But the only time

,,
d(,) that this is used is in an area in which all personnel

5 have the same ROF category ranking.

6 G Correct.

7 A Okay. That puts them in equivalent or

8 almost equivalent qualifications, by definition of the

program. Therefore, if a person is equivalently qualified9

10 and one of those individuals misses an hour, other than

11 vacation, vacation excluded, during the previous year

12 and I actually have examples of that, the other person

,

13 who is similarly qualified mssed 120 hours, which I have-

]
14 examples of, or 90 hours or 80 hours, the person who is

15 similarly qualified but is always at the job to perform

16 -that function is the one that is most valuable to the

17 organization.

18 G Let's look at it in the context of the

19 people who were working in the QES review group.

20 JUDGE BLOCH: Mr. Roisman, we're have a

21 patience problem and I think it's because we just don't

r- 22 understand what's happening here or why, because we think
_

we understand the witness' views and that he's testified23

'

24 very fully, and if you're going to go on to new things --

- 25 MR. ROISMAN: I am.'
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'I JUDGE BLOCH: Okay,18-11

.[
2 -BY MR. ROISMAN:

3 0 In your organization, the QES review

4 organization, when you did the ROF category rank, isn't
(Y~)

5 it the case that with the exception of one person all the

6 people who you kept had the same ROF category rank and

7 all~of those who were discharged had a category rank one

'

8 lower?

9 MR. DOWNEY: If he recalls. That's a
,

10 very large number of people.

11 THE WITNESS: I don't recall the actual

12 ranking of the personnel.

13- g Well, do you remember whether Ralph Darby,
('/

-

14 for inatance, had a category rank that was higher or lower
i

15 than Mattie Gregory's?

16 - A (No response.)
,

17 0 Would it refresh your memory if I tell you

18 that Mattie Gregory had a category ran'k of five, with an A,

19 a D and a B, and Ralph Darby had a category rank of four,

20 with an A, a D and an A?

21 A Then I'd believe you.

22 O No, I don't want you to believe -- I mean,

~( ')-
23 I'm delighted to know that you would feel that way, but I''-

24 don't want you to do that, I want you to tell me if that

-~ 25 refreshes your memory. I don't want you to accept my word

L - --
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I-18-12 'for it.

( '. 2 MR. DOWNEY: The documents have been moved

3 into evidence by the Applicants. They're attached to

d() Mr. Purdy's direct examination.

5 JUCGE BLOCH: Well, then, let us turn to

6 this. What exhibit is it?

7 MR. ROISMAN: It's Exhibit 10, I believe.

8 MR. DOWNEY: It's part of Exhibit 10.

9 They'say what they say.

'10 MR. ROISMAN: Again it's necessary to get

11 a predicate here to ask the question. If you'll just bear

12 with me a second here.--

H 13 BY MR. ROISMAN: .. ,s

- ()
14 g .Miss Garde is going to give you

'15 Miss Gregory's ROF, or the one that we were given and

16-. represented wqs hers, and here is Ralph Darby's.

17' JUDGE BLOCH: Mr. Purdy, could you help us

18 to read the chart? If you.look at Mattie Gregory and

19 ' Ralph Darby, where is the category rank on this chart?

20 THE WITNESS: It's in the upper right-hand

21 . corner, sir.

22 JUDGE BLOCH: Well, then, I'm not looking

O
23 at the right exhibit.

24 THE WITNESS: Oh, I'm sorry. On the chart

25 itself?

_ _ - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ - _ _ . . _ . . ._ l
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I18-13 JUDGE:BLOCH: Yes. Well, that's okay,

{ you can describe it.2

3 THE WITNEc3S: Oh, okay.

4 JUDGE BLOCH: Or you can show me over here()
5 and I will describe it.

6 THE WI1IESS: This ROF category rank --

7 JUDGE BLOCH: Oh, are those already

8 exhibits?

9 MR. ROISMAN: Yes. These are physically

10 attached, as I understand it, to Mr. Purdy's testimony.

11 THE WITNESS: A whole stack of them, yes,

12 sir.

13 BY MR. DOWNEY:

CN.]
.n

14 g All right. Now, Mr. Purd pw that you've

15 looked at this, is it a correct statemp #
'

that Mr. Darby

is in the ROF category ranked number / four and Miss Gregory16 .
f

is in the ROF category ranked / b er five?17

18 A. Yes, sir, that's correct.

19 g Al' right. Now, on our copy of the form

20 that was don?' ror Mr. Darby, there is very faintly written

21 somethinc letter and then it looks like off time maybe,

22 and $omething maybe 77 or 75 hours, do you see that?

'''
'

Yes, sir.23 - A.

-. O Do you know what that is?

- 25 A. Yes, sir.

.

- ' - - _ . _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ , _ _ _ _ _ _ _
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18-14 O What is it?I

For performing the evaluation or establish-2 A{
ing the data for the ROF ranking category we had had a lot3

( ') of people -- I say a lot, several people on the project4

5 who had been hospitalized for surgical majors or for

6 various problems.

My managers approached me and asked me if7

8 it ns necessary that we include hospitalization where

they were undergoing physically in the hospital and9

compare it like a day off of illness or an excused absence,10

and I made the decision at that time that if personnel11

had been hospitalized that we were to go back and for all12

personnel that had been hospitalized to take that time13

(-s)
14 off their total absenteeism.'~

15 G Did you make that because that's part of

16. .the ROF pllicy?

17 A I made that because it's a management

prerogative that's provided to me within the ROF policy.18

19 G Were you, aware when you did that, that

that would keep Mr. Darby at the jobsite?
20

A 1 wasn't aware of who it would keep or
21

who it would not keep at the jobsite.
22,-

6 ( !
---

23

24

25

. _ - _ - - - - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ - _ _ _ _ _ - _ _
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BY MR. ROISMAN:;

19-1 g Did you inquire of all the employees
2

, bm
to provide you with information on times that they

3

were absent from the job site due to hospitalization?,- 4

'v)
A We had records of that in the personnel

5

ffice.
6

G And you made no attempt.to advise employee 3
7

that you were making that modification in the ROF
8

9 policy before you actually made the ROF decision?

A Are you saying did I make any attempt to
10

notify the employees?
11

G That's correct.
12

A No.
13

k' g And why would it be pertinent if the'

ja

employees spent six consecutive days in the hospital,'
15

r if they spent six consecutive days at home with a
16

,

disabling illness, in deciding whether they should
17

r should not have six hours removed from their18

attendance record?19

JUDGE"BLOCHi Six days.
20

MR. ROISMAN: Yes. I'm sorry. Six
21

_
22 days. Forty-eight hours.

MR. DOWNEY: Can we ask Mr. Roisman not~

23

to pace behind the witness.24

k- 25 THE WITNESS: The decision was made to

Century Reporters, Inc.
(713) 498 1791
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19-2 .

differentiato hospitalization from six dcys of crip-
1

pling illness at home because a person that was ill,
:2

it would appear that he would go to the hospital.
3

If a person had an illness or had an

() accident or had a problem which predicated that he or
5

she or whoever go to the hospital to have it surgically
6

corrected, was in the hospital for that reason, was
7

significantly different or sufficiehtly enough different

to me than sporadic or periodic days off because of
9

other illnesses.
10

BY MR. ROISMAN:
11

G When this was brought to your attention,
12

the question of whether or not hospitalization should
13

() be used as a mitigating factor in deciding the hours
14

of absence, who brought it to your attention?
15

A I don't recall, Mr. Roisman.
16

,

O Did they make you aware that you might
17

lose some key employees or people who you thought of
18

as key employees if you did not put in this exception?

A Mr. Roisman, I don't recall that either.

I'm not sure that wasn't my idea.
21

O I'm sorry?

/

(, A I'm not sure that it wasn't my idea when

the administrative assistant asked me if I wanted to
24

include hospitalization.
.

Century Reporters, Inc.
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19-3 G Why would they have acked you that?j

A I asked the administrative assistant to
2.

come up with an attendance record for the total days
3

and hours that persons had been off of the job during
4-

- -

the previous year. My administrative assistant knew
S

that I was collecting data for the ROF,
6

I believe I was asked by the administrative
7

assistant if that was to include hospitalization for
8

9 surgical.

g Who was the person who did that?
10

A My administrative assistant.
11

g What was the person's name?
12

A Her name is Paula Wilson.
13

A G And you made no effort to determineja

whether or not the hospitalization -- what consequence 5
15

that differentiation might have?
16 , ,

A I didn't bother to find out who it
17

I have subsequently -- obviously --
18 did or didn't --

when we went through this testimony, but to find out19

20
at that time who it would or would not help --

21
because the decision was made to do it to everybody

I do recall that when I wasthat was applicable --

22

23 asked if it was to include that, I recall a gentleman

|

24 named Glen Grossnickel, who had a large number of'

( 25 hours in the hospital. Glen is an inspector.

.

Century Heporters, Inc.
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1 I remembnr an individ'1al named Cliff
7-4

Brown who had been in an automobile accident. If
2-'

3 you're asking me specifically did I remember Mr.

(~1 4 Darby, no, I don't think I did.
U

But I do recall talking to -- or
5

considering the fact that Grossnickel and Cliff
6

7
Brown had been in the hospital a great period of

8 time.

9 G Do you realize now that if you had not

10 implemented that policy, Mr. Darby would have been

11 ROF'd; is that correct?

12 - A Yes, I do, sir.

13 g Mr. Ralph Darby now.

A Yes, sir.'

14

MR. DOWNEY: For the Board's edification,
15

16 ,he's part of the Darby Brothers team that works for

17 Mr. Purdy. There are two.

18 BY MR. ROISMAN:

19 0 Have you ever attempted to figure out

20 whether as a result of the application of the ROF

21 policy to your QES review group, you ended up with your

,
22 most qualified or least qualified employees as a

.

23 group?

24 A The degree within a given qualification --

b 25 and what I mean by that is people are evaluated within

[cntury Heporters, Inc.
m ) ne.i m
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j thoir paar group -- the degroo of quclificction ic
19-5

that which exceeds an acceptable level of qualifica-g. 2
\,

tion, or they would not be qualified and certified to
3

perform the function.7s 4
! ;

.-

I have not tried to' figure out if I kept
5

the most highly qualified D or I ROF'd the most
6

highly qualified D, because that was not one of the
7

criteria.8

I do know that well-qualified people were
9

10
ROF'd, predominantly because of the policy that we

have had to implement.
33

O Isn't it the case that you also -- not
12

only well-qualified people in terms of the test --

13

I(N!

the ROF testing factors, but that what you were'

ja

left with in the retained employees was a very high
15

16 . percentage of those who joined the OES review group

17
only in the last several months before the ROF

occurred? Were you aware of that?
18

A The personnel currently in the QES review
j9

I

20 | group -- in the group -- are not necessarily the ones

that have been here for a few months.21

| 0 Well, is Shane Hines in the QES review
22

ci !
23 group?

A Shane Hines is in the QES review group.
24

( 25 He has been here longer than the last two or three

Century Heporters, Inc.
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montha.19-6 1

0 I'm talking as of the time of the ROF.
2

Didn't he join the group in May of '84, roughly?
3

A. Mr. Roisman, I don't have the slightest -
7 4

''

idea when he joined the group.
5

O What about Don Whalen? Didn't he join the

group in May of '84? And isn't he still in the
7

9# "E7
8

A. Don Whalen is performing a document
9

review 9r up function for significantly longer than
10 ,

that.
jj

G I'm talking about a member of the QES

review N-5 statusing group, the group that did theg

/ work on these isos that we talked about before.u
j,

Didn't Mr. Whalen join that group in

approximately May of 19847g

A. Mr. Roisman, I'm not sure when Mr. Whalen
j7

j ined that group, but Mr. Whalen had been performing
18

documentation functions for many, many months, and was,
j9

in fact, one of the individuals involved in verifying
20

documentation for the cold hydrostatic test.
g

O My interest is when they got to the QES
22

review N-5 statusing group.'

23

JUDGE BLOCH: He told you that, then he
24

told you something else. So you've got what you wanted.b 25

.

Century Heporters, Inc.
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MR. ROISMAN: All right.19-7 j

BY MR. ROISMAN:-

2

O Mr. Purdy, what about Lisa Holland? Didn'b
3

she remain after the ROFing and didn't she join the
as

m

5
group in May of '84?

A Mr. Roisman, if you're referring strictly
6

co the N-5 group -- the N-5 group -- and you're not
7

talking about the total document review QES group,
8

then that's probably true.9

the combined
10 G I'm talking about the QES --

i

QES review, N-5 statusing group.
11

A If y u're talking about the combined
12

13
QES N-5 statusing group, those individuals responsible

hi ja ' for documentation, which is what that total group

n w consists of -- okay, all phases of documentation --
15 j

then Lisa Holland probably went into the N-5 group
16

,

in that time frame that you just indicated, but she
17

had been in a documentation arena for many months
18

19 preceding thet.

G All right. Locking at the other side, in
20

21
QES review, isn't Agnes Arnold who was discharged,

person who had been in QES review for approximately
7-

22 a

'4
'

23 two years before the discharge?

24 A Yes, sir, that's correct.

b 25 G And isn't it true that Minnie Gregory had

Century Reporters, Inc.
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19-8 i bacn performing her functione in that group for

. 2 approximately ten months to a year before she was-

3 discharged?

4 A Yes, sir, that's correct.'^

v

5 0 And isn't it true that Darlene Swain had

been performing her functions in that group for
6

7 approximately a year before she was discharged?

8 A That';s correct, as I recall.

9 j G And isn't it true that Terry Randall,

10 who was discharged, had been performing his function

11
for about a year and a half in that group before he

was discharged?
12

A Yes, she was.
13

.

'-
14 G I'm sorry. Thank you for correcting me.

Now, as I understand the way the ROF
15

16
Policy worked, the policy involved, if you will, the'

,

17
evaluation of the people, vis-a-vis the peers within

18 the group defined as the peer group; isn't that

19 correct?

20 A Yes, sir.

21 O So that if a substantial number of

22 people were transferred into a group that was going

23 to have an ROF occur in it, then that could alter
.

24 substantially the equation as to who would be

b 25 i
retained and who would be discharged as to how it

[cntury Heporters, Inc.
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would hava axict;d b3foro thn transfor incurrod; ien't19-9 i

that right?' 2

A No, because even though they were in the
3

N-5 group when the ROF occurred, they would have still,s 4

L)
been in the documentation area, which would have

5

been reviewed as a peer group ever since the policy
6

was implemented.7

8 G Well, my understanding is -- now you

9 correct me if I'm wrong -- but my understanding is

10 that in performing this ROF there was a sub-group

of all the groups that were evaluated made up of thegj

12 following individuals: Ms. Barnard, Mr. Trussell,

or Mr. and Mrs. Hines,
13

Ms. Wiseman, Mr. Hines --

Wayland White, both Darbys, Gavin, Holland, Harlan,~-' ja

Henline, Gregory, Swain, Randolph, McGuire; and that
15

16
that was a group that was evaluated among themselves

,

in determining who would be ROF'd and who would not
j7

18
be ROF'd on the 13th of July 1984; isn't that

19 correct?

A As I recall, that's correct.
20

21 G And isn't that group made up of five or

22 six people that you testified about who had been
.

23 transferred into that particular sub-group of all the

24 i document reviewers only a few months before the ROF was

25 initiated?

Century Heparlers, Inc.
| ,,, n . ...,



.

_ - _ _ _ _ _ _

A. There arc only two paar groupe with which

we performed evaluations. One of them was the peer

group of document verification. The other one was

field QC inspection.
( 8 4
_

x") That evaluation would have included those
5

people, whether they were physically in the room,
6

with the N-5 reviewers, or they were physically out

in the field, or they were in the next office doing

isometric takeoffs for hydrostatic tests.
9

.

The group nucleus would have been the

same in the peer group regardless of being transferred

to the N-5 group.

G You're telling me then that there were
13

no people involved in document review who didn't work
14

in the QES review N-5 statusing group as of the 13th

of July 1984?
16 ,

A. No, I'm not telling you that. I am

telling you there were people that worked in other

document review groups prior to that May 1984 period,

and that those individuals would have been evaluated

with all of the people performing document review.

It didn't make any difference whether
g

they were reviewing an N-5 isometric, whether they were*

reviewing a hanger package, whether they were review-
24

in9 processed documentation for piping, or whether
25m

l

Century Heporters, Inc.
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~

_thsy wara reviewing takeoffa for hydrostatic tooting,j
p19-11'

r whether they'were providing documentation functionse- 2

f r inspection reports and checkoffs.
3

They would have all been evaluated in that
7- 4:

U
gr up regardless.

5

O Is your testimony that as of the 13th of
,

July 1984, there were no people at the plant perform-
7

ing the document review function that you've just
8

listed who were not in the names that I just read off
9 ,

to you as being within the relevant peer review
10

group? Is that your testimony?
33

MR. DOWNEY: Objection. I think --

12

only to the point that Mr. Roisman said "at the
13

plant."
34

At the plant includes a substantially
15

larger number.of people than the ASME group for
16 .,

which Mr. Purdy is responsible and as to which the
17

ROF was implemented.
18

BY MR. ROISMAN:
19

g With that qualification --
20

A There were personnel who were also
21 ,

performing document review in the N-5 group who were
22

O
'''' not evaluated in that peer group.

23

24
g And how was that distinction made?

25 A The distinction was made because they were

Century Reporters, Inc.
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j QCI field inopactoro who had boon brought up from tha
19-12

- . 2 field to aid the document review group in my goal of

3
40 isometrics a week, who were all qualified in B or

_ 4 A -- this type of category. It would certainly not

5 have been fair to evaluate those people with the

document review group.
6

JUDGE BLOCH: Just so I understand it
7

8 correctly, all of the document reviewers in ASME

9
were document reviewers only; they were not

10
field QCI's -- were included in the group?

THE WITNESS: Were evaluated as a peer
11

12 group, yes, , sir.

The QCI field inspectors were evaluated
13

't ja as a peer group.

JUDGE BLOCH: And I also understand that
15

16
defining the group that way, there was no large

,

17 transfer into that group?

THE WITNESS: That's correct, sir.
18

BY MR. ROISMAN:39

20 0 You've testified with regard to the

21 persons who were ROF'd of efforts that you made both

22 before and after the ROF to get them reassigned or to
m

'i
23 find them jobs elsewhere. And one of the things that

24 I don't remember you testifying about is the policy

k 25 on rehiring.

Century Heporters, Inc.
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19-13 If you datarmincd that you noodod morai

(- 2 people in the QES review N-5 statusing organization

or in that broader group of documentation review that
3

you had identified to me in your testimony a few
_ 4

i

m ments ago, where did the ROF'd people stand on your
5

list for rehire?
6

A On my list?
7

0 Yes.
8

A I would certainly hopa they were still
9

around. They would be first.
10

jg g Where did they stand as far as you

understand on the company's policy sheet?
12

A I'm not sure that I know what t.ie company
13

-

policy is. I am the company when it comes to rehiring
14

15
personnel for Brown & Root on the Comanche Peak

16
project.
,

37
g So that, for instance, it would be a

18
reasonable assumption on my part that if any additional

personnel had been added to the QES review N-5 status-
19

20 ing function that you've described here today, plus

all those other document review functions, that if
21

additional people were needed in that, that I would'

22

23 ;
assume that you had rehired people out of the ROF'd

!

24 group before you brought transfers in from other

U 25 places in the plant? Is that a fair assumption on my

Century lleporters, Inc.*
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19-14 i part?

A Since the ROF?
2''

3 G Since the 13th of July 1984.

'x 4 A Yes, sir.

JUDGE BLOCH: I'm sorry. Do you have
5

anything more specific, Mr. Roisman? I don't know
6

after that answer whether he has hired anyone after
7

that date.
8

MR. ROISMAN: I go into that.
9

BY MR. ROISMAN:10

11 G Have you hired anyone after that date?

A No, sir.
12

13 G That was my understanding.

Have you transferred anybody in to workja

on these functions since that date?15

16 A No, sir.
,

0 Have any of these functions been assigned
37

to other people who you didn't formally transfer
18

|

19
in -- inspectors like you mentioned before who would

20
carry out these functions?

A S me f the inspectors are still working
21

22 in the group until it's completed, but I have not
x

hired or transferred any of the individuals in.23
|

24 0 You've not hired or transferred in any

k 25 additional inspectors --

.

,

Century lleporters, Inc.
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A No, not to tho bact of my knowledge.19-15 ;

G All right.
. 2

3 ///

em 4

x_ /

5

6

7

8

9

10

11

12

13
cm
x _J 34

15

16
,

17

18

19

20 j

|
21 '

|
22 |

7- 's, j
\ ]

23_ - -

24

b 25
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|0-1 1 BY MR. ROISMAN:

2 g I would like to direct your attention
Fi{'

3 to Page 41367. You make the statement at Lines 21

; 4 and 22 about the wearing of the T-shirts, that, and
_.

5 I quote: "It obviously created a very volatile

situation."6 ,

What was the basis for your belief
7

8
that it created a volatile situation on the day on

9 which the T-shirt incident occurred?

10 A The volatile situation that I was

11 referring to was the situation in which management

12 and supervision was attempting to reconcile the

13 problem.
,

14
I was not referring to any volatile

situation necessarily in the field.
15

G You mean the volatile situation was16 .

17
the situation created by management's response to

18 the wearing of T-shirts?

19 A I meant that the volatile situation

let me take that back -- that the volatile20 was that --

21
situation was trying to decide in management what to

22 do because of the wearing of the T-shirts.
.

23 0 Why should it have been a volatile

24 situation at all? What was it about the wearing of

k- 25 ,the T-shirts that presented any kind of situation,
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;0-2 1 much less a volatile one?

2 A At least in the minds of some supervisory

3 and management personnel, they considered the group

4
action of wearing those T-shirts on that day to be~'

5
creating a less-than-satisfactory working environment;

Possibly verbal interraction.
6

and I'm not sure whatThe fact that --

7

first brought the T-shirts to anybody's attention.
8

I'm not sure how that started, but at least when it
9

10
was brought to the attention of supervision and

11
management, they considered it to be an unsatisfactory

12
thing to do within that task group, called those

individuals in, and were upset enough about it to
13

b" basically bring them in into the Administrationja

Building and try to reach some type of a disposition
15

.on their activity and what they were going to do
16

about it.17

je G Would you consider it to have been a

similarly volatile situation if there had been
19

Posted on the bulletin board near where the Safeguards
20

not the official bulletin board, butBuilding was --

21

I the bulletin board on which employees posted
x 22

|

individual notices -- a notice that said, "All OC
23

24
electrical inspectors working in the Safeguards

('- 25 Building who are concerned about building management

.
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10-3 1- ' pressure'being placed on them for reporting

2 nonconforming conditions should meet at the feedlot
- {}f
^

3 tonight-at 7:30"?
;

.4 Would you consider that that would |j{])
5 have been creating a volatile situation? '

,

6 A I would consider it a situation that I

7 .probably could arouse unsatisfactory interaction.

8 I would also consider it a situation

.9 that I'had better look into very rapidly because |

:

'10 .something is wrong. ;

. i

11 g would you consider it unprofessional ;
;

'

12. conduct on the parttof-the person who put the note

:
- 13 up there?

I ?

'

14 -A I would consider it in poor taste.

15 g. Because the note was there or because

16 the meeting was being called? i
~

17 A -Because the note was there. ,

18 g If they put the note up at the feedlot,

19 would it have been okay?

20 A Yes.

21 g Would you have thought you had to look ,

22 into it?
,

'

23 A Certainly.

24 g Were you aware --

25' JUDGE BLOCH: I'm sorry. What was that<

,

. _ _ _ _ _ . . _ _ _ _ _ - _ - _ - _ _ _ _ _ - _ _ _ _ _ _ - _ _ _ _ . _ - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ . _ . _ _ _ - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ . _ - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ - _ _ _ _ . _ _ - _ _ _ - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ -
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10-4. 1 . answer?

THE WITNESS: Yes, sir. Certainly.
i 2

3 BY'MR. ROISMAN: ,

.4' S War.e you aware of any concern on.the ,

,

part of the-QC electrical inspictors in the Safeguards5

IBuild'ing , and particularly in the post-construction
6

verification task force of a concern about pressures
7

from building management on or before the day of the
8

T-shirt incident?_9

A Bear in mind'that I had very peripheral
10

involvement in those task' groups. It was not an
'11

activity that was taking place in my arena.
12

It was not an ASME-related task group.
13

I was'not out'in the task group observing what was
34

901"9 0"*
15

Anything_that I knew of would-be
16

.
.

translated to me, or was generally translated to me
g7

through Greg Bennetzen, who worked for me; and,
18

19
therefore, again, it's what I was told.

Mr. Bennetzen had indicated that there
20

were some concerns by the QC personnel in his task
~21

22 group, and that these are what they were related

to and asked me what he would recommend or what23

24
I'would recommend; and at that particular time I

25
recommended that he get together with Mr. Toldon to
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y,
0-5 I 1 discuss thoao and coa what kind of rocolution could

s, -

b be achieved.J2

....

3
I believe Mr. Bennetzen himself only( ,

s
t

3
'

two occasions relativeone' ory ,~ '4 talked to me on about
'

. .ss

k 5 ,
to the inspectors' attitudes.

0 Roughly', when did those conversations
6

'sc-
,

I take place?)j. s
s

A. I believe that one of them was very
8 ..;

, 9 early in the task group development.

'

10 \ G Wouly! you say maybe January of this

u Ylar r oucthly ? 4

<.

i n ?.
5' 4 ' Probaby six to eight weeks, twoa

12
3, _,s.

- months, maybe, after the development of the task.' 13 ' j s g.
7

c .<y 1

N4 group. x , '

J0DGE BLOCH: hhen you speak towards,

15
'

16
Mr. Roisman, you need the di tophone in front of you.

1. , ,

,37 } ( ,Does the reporter need the last questioni
, ,

'
n 0, , - ,, .

,

i gy ,"l and ant.Nori dgnin?'

,,,,

'

19 '5,'!(,- THE WITNESS: The first time Mr. Bennetzon'' ''
s

,

j l 4).-

20 |'came't'4.rht was-probably not more than six to eight,
s s

1,

yedks M t? he implementation of the task group.' - '
21

- s - ,
,

O 22 ' ' BY MR. RO19 MAN:i N it ,

' 23 i' \. Can f ou pir that down? Is that

'\..
' - i

s ,
,

24 Ufeember - January period; does that sound right,-

) ,

. ., 23t Decembor, 'd1 - January''847
.

.
.

.8 *

> '.*

\
i, ,

..
*

\
' y

, - N _
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<0- 6 1 A Probably in that tima frcmo, yOO, Cir.

2 G When was the second time?{'
3 A Probably not much more than a couple

4 of weeks after that.^'

.

5 0 And what concerns, specifically, as

6 you remember it, did he express to you in the first

7 meeting, and what concern, as you remember it, did he

8 express to you in the second meeting?

9 A The concerns that he expressed to me

10 in the first meeting was that he was having a problem

11 getting across to various task group management

12
members the kinds of problems that they were finding,

13 that they were concerned because they appeared to

(\
14 be finding more problems than other task groups.

15 G Just stop there a second.

What was it that he thought was a
16 .

17 problem with that? What part of it was the problem?

18 A The question he had was that in the

19 post-construction verification procedure, that the

10 way he was interpreting or his personnel were

21 interpreting the post-construction verification

22 procedure, they were looking at a great deal number
-

23 of items than some of the other groups.

24 0 You mean they were nitpicking?

25 A I don't believe that that was the word

_
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'

.
,

10-7 i he used.' i

. o.

...D 2 O What did you perceive? What did you
. :

3 think he was saying? Did you think that he was

' saying'that they were being nitpickers?;'' 4
'

A. 'No.U- 5

g All right. Go ahead. What was the'

t 6 ,

?,

.2"
7

next concern expressed at that first meeting?

* JUDGE BLOCH: Well, I would like a*

8

* little clarification as to what the problems were
9

10 that.they were identifying?

THE WITNESS: I will try to recall.gj

I ""s very peripherally involved.
12

JUDGE BLOCHt- Take your time.
13. p3 ,s

' O THE WITNESS: I take it it.had toja

do with terminations, as I recall, terminations in'

15

16 . . components for lighting.
'

17 BY MR. ROISMAN:

Did it have anykh'ing to do with
18 -G-

t 19
the procedures that had been writ:. ten for'doing that

t

~M . , ~ evaluation of the. terminations . of lightiing,

20,

21 component's ? ,

N. . , '22
A. Not as I recall,sto them. They felt'

- / .u
'

|
-[d they understood what the procedure said.23* j. ,

The problem was that they weren'tj - ;4

'

25 sure that the task management that they were involved

~

% . ,
4

r e * :. ..zy ; ,..g
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h)- 8 1 with had the came interpretation of what tho

2 Procedure said.-

3 G By " task management," you mean the

(s 4 craft?
4(g

5 A No.

6 JUDGE BLOCH: Which people do you mean?

7 THE WITNESS: I mean construction

8 management. I mean people like foremen, superintendent,

9 building managers, this type of a thing.

10 BY MR. ROISMAN:

11 G Like Fred Powers?

12 A Fred Powers wasn't even in the same

13 task group.
(,

14 G Go ahead.~'

A (No response.)
15

16 G You were going to give me the other
.

17 concerns.

18 A I'm trying to remember. -

19 JUDGE BLOCH: I'm sorry. Before you

20 go to the other concerns, what about his QC

21 management? What was the QC line on this and how

22 did his QC managers stand on this?
)

23 Were you in the line of command?~'

24 THE WITNESS: No, sir, I wasn't in the

25 line.-
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|0-9 1 JUDGE BLOCH: Did he mention how his

2 QC supervisors were standing on these matters?
{S

3 THE WITNESS: At that time I don't

(^) 4 recall him mentioning his QC managers.
x;

5 See, Mr. Bennetzen was asked to

6 supervise in an area which was a management function

7 and not his normal area of technical expertise.

8 His job was a function of personnel

9 management, distribution and coordination at the

10 time.

11 The first couple of get-togethers that

12 the building management group had where they were

13 trying to set up the program, I sat with Mr. Bennetzen
77 s
('( )

14 so I could try and figure out what was going on~'

15
within that area since Mr. Bennetzen, one of my

16 personnel normally in the ASME activities, was going

17 to be involved in it.

18 JUDGE BLOCH: Do you know to whom he

19 reported in the QC line?

20 THE WITNESS: I believe that he

21 reported through Dan Hicks to Ron Tolson, I believe.

- 22 I don't find it abnormal, though, that Greg would

(b
23 come and ask me, "What does this thing mean?"

24 I also don't think Greg found it

25 abnormal that I told him that he ought to go discuss

.
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0-10 1 Lit with.Mr. Toleon. I wasn't sure what it meant.

2 BY MR. ROISMAN:{'.
3 g Then you did not get substantively

- 4 involved in it? You said, "Go see Tolson."

5 A~ I told him to go see whoever he was

6 reporting to.

7 G Okay.

8 A I don't recall who.

9 O And the second meeting, what concerns

10 came up at that meeting?

11 A I think his question was on go/no-go

12' gauges at the dme. There was a question of go/no-go

1:L gauge calibration, and Greg had said, "I have tried

'Co.
,

' ' ' '
! 14 to see if they would use mich ometers that were -

r

'

15 calibrated; do you see any problem with that?"

16 I said, "No. It appears to me that
.

17 it's more definitive and quantitative than a go/no-go

18 gauge." And Greg said'that there was a problem

19 because the procedures specifically said a go/no-go

l 20 gauge.

21 I said, "Well, if they.are following

22 the procedures and they interpret it that it

23 precludes the use of the michrometer, I would

24 recommend either changing the procedure or go get
i

b 25 _the go/no-go gauges."'

I
,

u
. , - -. . - , , _ . . , . . - - _ . -
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To the best of my knowledge, thoso0-11 i

were the concerns that were brought to me by Greg.s. 2

3 G And did he report to you on his

conversations with Tolson at all? Did he come back~'s 4,

( )v

5 to you and tell you how that had worked out?

A I don't recall, Mr. Roisman.
6

O Did you ask him at the second meeting,
7

8 "Say, how did things go with that problem you saw
,

me about a few weeks ago?"
9

A And I don't recall whether I asked him.
10

0 Knowing at the time what you knew about
33

some problems among the QC electrical inspectors in
12

the Safeguards Building, did you in your own head
13

- V' ''
ja put together that problem with the T-shirt incident-

when it arose in March?
15

A I quite obviously felt that the
|16 .

1

I take that back. Greg did talk to meinterface --

37

one more time, and I did have another conversation
,

18

with Greg.
19

Greg had indicated that they had had
20

a meeting with construction management and engineering
21

and the QC folks, both within their task group and
_ 22

23 another task group, and he thought that they were' ' '

24 going to be able to reconcile the concerns of + ae
>

I(- 25 task group. I do remember that.

d

i -
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0-12 1 O When you say "they had had a meeting,"

2 I wasn't clear. Who from Mr. Bennetzen's group did
{^'

3 you --

t-
'. 4 A Well, I know Mr. Bennetzen was there.-

!
% s'

5 I don't know who else was there, Mr. Roisman. I'm

6 not sure.

7 0 You don't know whether his inspectors

8 were there?

9 A No, sir, I don't.
s

10 0 When did that take place?

11 A I don't even really recall.

12 G It was around the time of the T-shirt

13 incident that Mr. Bennetzen returned to your direct
,

'

14 supervision; isn't that true?''

15 A Yes, sir, that is correct.

16 G Was that at your request or his request
.

17 or somebody else's request?

18 A That was at my request.

19 G And why did you request that?

20 A I requested it for basically two

21 reasons. The first reason was we obviously had a

(,_
22 major effort in the N-5 program during that particular

)
23 period of time.''

24 Mr. Bennetzen was familiar with it and

25 I wanted him to coordinate that particular activity.
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0-13 1 The second reason was that Greg was

/S 2 having a hard time communicating with project manage-

3 ment or with that task group management at the time;

7 3 4 and I felt that under the circumstances, that if Greg

N)
5 would feel more comforable back in the N-5 group and

6 somebody who was more technically proficient into

7 the area because the questions that were being raised

8 were technically oriented, that it would be to the

9 benefit of the task group and to the N-5 group.

10 G Did Mr. Bennetzen tell you what were

11
the communications problems that he was having with

12 building management or what he meant hy that?

13 A Mr. Bennetzen related to me that he
..

-

14 was having a hard time communicating with the building-'

15 manager.

16 G But what exactly did he mean? Was
.

17 one speaking Portuguese and the other speaking German

18 or was it that they were disagreeing and not getting

19 them resolved or what?

20 A I think it was on the interface

21 responsibilities of the construction activities versus

22 the inspection post-construction verification
,

''

23 activities.~'

24 G I guess I would like to get out of the

k- 25 in ter f .tce talk and into the real talk.
'
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0 14 1 Were they arguing about whether the

2 inspectors were doing their job properly or improperly?{"
3 Was that what was going on?

cm 4 A I don't know.
Q ,I

5 G He didn't tell you?

6 A No, I wasn't out there.

7 G Well, but it was one of the reasons why

8 you brought him back. You didn't test him to see

9 whether or not he was backing aw'ay from a tough job

10 or anything like that?

11 A No, Greg won't back away from a tough

12 job.

13
Greg did not tell me that he was

,

14 continuing to have problems communicating or''

interfacing with the building manager.15

The assistant building manager told me
16 .

! 17 that he was having a hard time communicating with

I

is Greg,

19| ///

20 ///
,

21

22
,n.

m /'

24
' ..

25 ,

.

a
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bm EY M8, ROISMAN:j

2 G And who was that?~

A Nelson Smith.
3

G Nelson Smith?
,. , 4
( :
'u/ .

A Yes, sir.
5

G Did you know whether or not Mr. Bennetzen
6

~

had taken this communications problem to his
7

supervisor, Mr. Tolson or Mr. Hicks?
8

A I don't know for sure.
9

.

JUDGE BLOCH: Mr. Roisman, what's your
10

,

estimate on time at this point?
11

MR. ROISMAN: I'm taking a look at that,
12

Mr. Chairman. Right at this minute anticipating
13

,

i(s that you'd like to know that answer, as would I.ja

ause.)
15

JUDGE GROSSMAN: While you're reviewing
16

,

17 your notes, I have one or two questions.

Sir, I'm not sure we ever got to an
18

answer to the question of whether you associated
19

! the T-shirt incident in your mind with the problems
20

that had been occurring at that time with the post-
21

inspections.
22

o
/ i
'N / 23 Can you answer that question?

24 THE WITNESS: When I was called into the

( 25 situation, it certainly flahsed through my mind that

Century Heporters, Inc.
(713) 496-1791
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21-2 thoro may ba'como corrolation betwoon the two.

3

' 2-
JUDGE GROSSMAN: And then could you also

tell me what the schedule of work is that was in3

this matrix -- I guess -- for determining the ROF's.
4

1

Was that scheduled work within that particular
. 5

I'm talking about the absences' unit, or was that --

6

now that was considered as a part of the determination
7

f r laying someone off or ROFing someone, whatever
8

the terminology is.9 ,

JUDGE BLOCH: He said it was --

10

- JUDGE GROSSMAN: We're talking about the
)3

80-hours missing of scheduled work.
12

THE WITNESS: Yes, sir.
13

JUDGE GROSSMAN: We'll, you looked puzzled.
14

THE WITNESS: No, I understand.
.15

JUDGE GROSSMAN: Was the scheduled work
16

,

that's referred to there scheduled work for that
17_

18 particular work unit; or was it scheduled work for

19 -
the company as a whole?

THE WITNESS: It was an overall attendance
20

21
schedule, sir. In the QA department.

JUDGE GROSSMAN: In the QA department?i
22

(3
() -23' THE WITNESG: Yes, sir.

24 JUDGE GROSSMAN: Well, if someone had

k- 25 been in another department and moved over to QA, you

Century Reporters, Inc.
'''')***

l.-.. .
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21-3 i would only havo the work records for the QA that you

-. 2 were interested in; is that correct?

3 THE WITNESS: No. If the situation arose

7- . , 4 where a person had been transferred over from outside
( )

5 of QA into QA, we would obtain their attendance

record from the time office for the period of time
6

7 they were not within our organization.

JUDGE GROSSMAN: Well, then it's scheduled
8

work for the company as a whole that you --
9

THE WITNESS: For the project as a
10

whole. I.have a hard time answering the question
11

because I don't know the situation where they had not
12

been in the QA organization for the entire period of
13

- ,-

time.k) ja

JUDGE GROSSMAN: Okay. That's fine. I'm
15

16 sorry to interrupt.
.

17 JUDGE BLOCH: Mr. Roisman.

18 MR. ROISMAN: I've got a couple of'

19 questions, but I think Ms. Garde has got more than

20 that. I'd like to do my couple and then, given the

21
hour, I suspect we're going to need to break.

JUDGE BLOCH: The reporter needs a five-
22

,.-

i> 23 minute recess, so we have to take a five-minute

24 recess,

k 25 (A short recess was taken.)

Century Reporters, Inc.
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21-4 j JUDGE BLOCH: Mr. Roisman.

2 BY MR. ROISMAN:.

3 G Mr. Purdy, I have one question, just to

take us back to the ROF for a second, and then I have
4,3

),.'' a couple of questions for you on your Exhibit 16 to
5

y ur testimony.
6

In the ROF policy -- the por' tion of it
7

that dealt with the absences caused by medical reasons,
8

9 did you exclude in the tabulation of hours absent
.

10
not only the hospital time, but time that was

absent with a doctor's statement indicating a
jj

justifiable reason for the employee to be away due
12

to illness?13

h(,y'
'

t
A No, sir, I did not.ja

4 And in calculating the number of hours
15

that were absent, what did you use as the base
16

,

number for the employee? Did you use just a straight
17

I 40-hour week?18

19 A The number of hours for excused absence

or absence or sick absence was strictly eight hours
20 j

I a day for the days that were absent.
21

22 G No, I'm sorry, I didn't mean that. What

23
I meant was in deciding whether a person had been'

i

24 ! absent, what were you measuring them against? A
|

| r | For instance, in the QES N-5 review(_ 25 i lot of the --

|

Century Heporters, Inc.
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wl-5 group, as you know, there wcs a lot of overtime being

worked.

1
How did you deal with that in making

your calculations?
. 4

N./ A. Well, that's what I'm trying to say. From
5

just a total macroscopic look at attendance, if a

person was absent.on a given day, it was eight hours

for that day.

Now, that's obviously Monday through
9

Friday. If it were hours that they were late reporting

in or leaving, it was hours that were recorded on

the gate log and on the time sheets that the individua Ls

have and that my personal administrative assistant
13

{' sy keeps for the scheduled work days.

Q. How did you decide whether the person was

Let's say that you had ordered your staffabsent --

.

to work six 12's, and you had a person who that week

worked every day at least eight hours, but not 12 on

every day.

Would the days that they didn't make a

full 12, would the hours missed be counted as absences

in your calculations?

( A. The total hours that were missed of theg

scheduled day -- or the scheduled work day would haveg

**" "* " 'O'
25

Century Reporters, Inc.
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~

G And by " scheduled," do you mean it might|1p-6 j-

have been a 12-hour scheduled day as opposed to an
2

eight-hour scheduled day?3

A. It may have been a 12-hour scheduled day.
4

/3
^ .b Now, those hours were included only as they related

5.

to getting there early or leaving late -- excuse me --
6

the other way around.
7

- Getting to work late or leaving early.
8

okay.
9

If the person was scheduled'to work 12
10

hours on Tuesday, and they missed a day of excused
jj

I2
absence on Tuesday, it was eight hours.

G Even though it was a 12-hour schedule?
13

'

\ (,) A. Even though it was a 12-hour day becauseja

we compensate for eight hours.
15

O And what did you do with people who
16 .,

worked voluntary overtime; that is, unscheduled
j7

overtime? Were they given credit against other
18

absences of any kind?
19

A. No, sir.
20

G Looking at Purdy Exhibit 16, which is
21

entitled " Testimony of Gordon R. Purdy Regarding
22

Redundant Inspection and Testing of ASME Components'

23

and Systems."24

25 I'll give you a copy.

Century Reporters, Inc.
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21-7 (Docum3nt handed to witness.)j

G Mr. Purdy, if all of the inspections
2

that are identified in there and all of the procedures
3

that are identified from there and carried outa

'

exactly as required, would it excuse the Applicant
5

f r m n.e ting any other requirements of 10 CFR
6

l

Part 50, Appendix B? |7
1

MR. DOWNEY: Objection. It calls for a
8

legal conclusion.
9

BY MR. ROISMAN:
10

G In your judgment would it excuse the
11

Applicant from meeting any other requirements of 10
12

CFR Part 50, Appendix B?
.

13
'

') A. I'm not quite sure, Mr. Roisman, whatja

15
you mean. If the redundancy of this program were

implemented precisely, and there were something else
16

,

that Appendix B required, would it excuse them from
17

doing that? Is that the question?
18

That talks about
19 G Well, I take it --

redundant programs, correct -- and there's also just
20

the basic program.
21

And my question to you is: If you did
22

,.
all of the redundant things that your testimony inO 23 j

there indicates'are within the program plans of this
24

b 25 Applicant either have been done or will be done,--

Century Reporters, Inc.
(713) ASS.1791
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\

would the doing of thoso dischargo any other -- in

,,

your judgment discharge the company from any other

responsibilities that it had under 10 CFR Part 50,

Appendix B?

A No, sir, I don't believe it would.
5

MR. ROISMAN: Okay. I have no further
6

questions for the witness at this time.
7

Ms. Garde has one statement to make for
8

the record.
9

MS. GARDE: In regard to the Travelers
10

which were produced this morning, it's apparent that
11

there is missing in the chronological order of the
12

Travelers 55 miscellaneous Travelers and a group of 81
13

( ''']
Travelers, and anything beyond the last number, which

u- ta

is 1355.
15

It's also apparent that only two Travelers
16

,

have been produced with Mr. Fred Evans' signature on

them.
18

Our understanding is that Mr. Evans also
19

worked all night with Ms. Neumeyer signing off
20

documentation.
21

Those Travelers either have not been
22

produced or are missing. We would request that these'

;

xs 23

documents be produced.

/ MR. DOWNEY: I don't know -- I don't
( 25

Century Reporters, Inc.
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21-9 ncccpt Ms. Gardo's reprocontation as evidence thatj

there are somehow missing Travelers.

~

JUDGE BLOCH: I think counsel should have

a discussion after the hearing. If there's a problem

4
g

with missing Travelers, every effort should be made
- 5

to find them.

If there is a necessity to take testimony
7

to establish that there are missing Travelers, we

may have to do that.
9

MR. ROISMAN: I think, Mr. Chairman, ' ne
g

thing that's important from CASE's perspective is

to understand and to document on this docume.t, which

is why I asked Ms. Garde to make this statement ong

C|,,) that ever since Ms. Neumeyer'sand not off the record --

v 14

deposition was taken back starting in Glen Rose and

ending up in Fort Worth, we have had pending -- at<

a request for Travelers.least since then --

g

First, there was a substantial time
18

before we got the so-called Neumeyer Travelerc. Those
39

were not Complete.

Now, we've got this pile. It was
g

represented by the witness on the witness stand this
22

j morning -- Mr. Brandt -- that M s was a11 of %e
g3

Travelers.
24

It goes to one of the issues that's
25

Century Heporters, Inc.
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| legitimately hore; and that is, is there any adequate
3I21-10

documentation retrieval system --
2

JUDGE BLOCH: But now you're making a
3

final argument.
4

""" "" " ""#* '*

5

that you understand that I'm now going to read what

we believe are the missing Travelers into the record

because I want it to be a part of the record.
8

I want to read off the numbers of the
9

missing Travelers.
,

JUDGE BLOCH: You may not be aware that

I requested from Mr. Horin an explanation of the

lateness in responding to document requests.
13,

) Specifically this one was one of them.

MR. ROISMAN: No, I was not aware of

I that.g

MR. DOWNEY: I'm sorry. I missed the
p

question.
18

JUDGE BLOCH: I asked Mr. Horin to explain
9

the lateness in responding to document requests. One
g

f them was in the other branch of the case, and the
21

other one was in this branch of the case.g

MR. DOWNEY: The only thing I can say is
23

that we have put -- we have had piecemeal --

24

JUDGE BLOCH: I asked him to submit
25

.

Centary Reporters, Inc.
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1

21-11
j ovidence on the latoncos in responding. I want to

know from evidence whether it is related to a
- 2

deficient document system, because one of the issues
3

in the other case is the document system.
4

MR. ROISMAN: May I for the record read' 5

the numbers?
6

JUDGE BLOCH: Please do.
7

MR. ROISMAN: The numbers are individual
8

numbers of Travelers that we were unable to locate9

10 in the pile given to us this morning.

50 --

11

MR. MIZUNO: Excuse me. Before Mr.
12

I don't have any objection to himRoisman begins --

13-

() ja putting these numbers into the record -- but could he

just indicate what his basis is for believing that
15

these are missing Travelers for the --

16 ,

JUDGE BLOCH: Is it a sequential numbering
17

18 system, and there are numbers missing?

19 MR. ROISMAN: That's correct. That's

20 right.

I will state for the record that one of
21

them is a forward document reviewer -- a -certified22

.o
'J 23 ,

document reviewer from Comanche Review, Ms. Hatley
-

24 and Ms. Gregory.

k. 25 MR. MIZUNO: I see. Ms. Gregory and perhaps

Century Heporters, Inc.
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21-12 cnother person recollected como numbars, and those
1

numbers are --
2(7,

JUDGE BLOCH: No, no.
3

MR. ROISMAN: There's a sequential

numbering system of the Travelers, and there's

gaps.
6 l

MR. DOWNEY: There is an assumption in
7

Mr. Roisman's statement that I don't think is borne
8

out by the evidence.
.

That is, there is a wealth of corresponden ce
10

with every number from one to the top number in that
11

list.
12

MR..ROISMAN: That's all right. I mean,

13

( '^) we're satisfied with any full record explanation of
u-| 14

what's goin3 on, that they're missing, that these are
15

the numbers where the gaps are, that it's a hole in
16

,

the wall.
17

I just need to know, and when you get a
18

group of numbered documents, you get a suspicion

that it's a sequential numbering.
20

JUDGE BLOCH: Let's just read the ones
21

that are missing.
22

' ') MR. ROISMAN: 50, 55, 58, 64, 76, 79,~

s/ 23

82, 83, 87, 106, 123, 149, 161, 204, 226, 238, 246,

(
255, 256, 272, 274, 285, 304, 311, 326, 343, 344,

.

Century Reporters, Inc.
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3
345, 346, 347, 348, 350, 358, 367, 460, 536, 608,

21-13

2
628, 629, 630, 631, 649, 718, 763, 764, 771, 772,'

1000 through.1081, 1098, 1143, 1174, 1180, 1252, 1253,
3

1

1273 through 1354 and anything after 1355, if there
4

r 5 is anything.

Thank you.
6

MR. DOWNEY: I believe No. 82 was received
7

-

in evidence this morning. I don't know about any
8

others.9

JUDGE BLOCH: Okay. Back to the witness,
10

JUDGE GROSSMAN: I just want to pursue
11

this thing on attendance which may have been satisfied,
12

but I'm not quite sure.
13

You mentioned there is a referral to timeA-/ ja

in order to determine thesheets; is that correct --

15

attendance?
16

'

!

THE WITNESS: Yes, sir.
17

JUDGE GROSSMAN: How long were the time
18

sheets kept?
19

THE WITNESS: Time sheets on the project
20

actually are title documents. They keep time sheet
21

22 runs for a long time. I don't know how long

23 administration keeps them.

We keep them --
24

JUDGE JORDAN: From t'he beginning of a(. 25 ,

.

Century Heperters, Inc.
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point?21-14 y

THE WITNESS: Yes, sir.
, _ . 2

The time sheets that are in the time
3

office represent personnel reporting to a foreman,

9
4

as long as they wereso whenever a person came on --

5

n the project, regardless of who they reported to,
6

they would end up -- that par'ticular chronology of
7

attendance, which is primarily a salary consideration
8

because the time office -- going through the gate
9

at the project bases their pay on when they reported
10

and when they left.
33

Additionally, each of those individuals
12

will fill out a time sheet. My administrative
13

;
; j assistant would balance their time sheet against

_ ja

at the gate where they pickthe records in the --

15

up their brass to come into work, to insure that
16 ,

there's no difference between the hours reported at
37

work.
18

JUDGE GROSSMAN: And the time sheet that
j9

was referred to then was one that was kept by someone
20

21
in your unit?

THE WITNESS: Yes, sir.
22

JUDGE GROSSMAN: Is it your testimony that
23

24
when someone transfers out of your unit, that your

(. 25
foreman then went and took his time sheet out of your

Century Reporters, Inc.
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f 1 tims recordo and cent them comswhnro elco -- to the
21-15

unit that the person was now reporting to?-

2

THE WITNESS: I'm not sure that was
3

4 my testimony.

9 If an individual in the QA department was
5

transferred outside of the QA department, then his
6

7
attendance record would be provided to his new

8 foreman.

9 JUDGE GROSSMAN: When you say attendance

10 record, do you mean the time sheets that were --

THE WITNESS: The records that we would
11

12 keep. They would always have those records with the

13 time office. There's only one time office for the

|| entire project, and they keep the attendance records
34

for everybody on the project.
15

16 The individual records that we would

17 | keep, we would provide.

JUDGE GROSSMAN: Well, I understand
18

you're teling me there are really two sets of19
|

20 records, one for tne company as a whole and one for

21 each unit; and they duplicate each other.

22 THE WITNESS: Yes, sir.

\_) 23 JUDGE GROSSMAN: I just wanted to make

24 sure that what you're telling me is that the time

f

(. 25 sheets that you maintained in your unit would go with

Century Reporters, Inc.
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!21-16 j cach individual employco, if he transferred out of
L

-

2 your unit. You would no longer keep a time sheet

3
representing his attendance in your unit for the time

4 he had been in your unit; is that correct?

9 THE WITNESS: We would transfer our
5

documentation of that, yes, sir.
6

JUDGE GROSSMAN: And, similarly, when
7

8
someone came into your unit, his time sheet in the

9 other unit would come to your unit?

THE WITNESS: Yes, sir,
10

JUDGE GROSSMAN: Okay.gj

JUDGE JORDAN: One quick question.
12

Was company service a consideration
13

length of company service?for ROF --

14

THE WITNESS: Project service was,
15

16
service at the project, not totally for the company.

,

JUDGE JORDAN: Service with the
17

18 project was considered. Length of service wasn't

19 one of the criteria.

THE WITNESS: Yes, sir.'

20

21 JUDGE JORDAN: All right.

22 MR. ROISMAN: Just so the record is

- 23 clear, Dr. Jordan, one of the criteria when you got

24 past the first three categories. One of those five.

k_ 25 JUDGE JORDAN: Okay. Thank you.

Century Reporters, Inc.
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)21-17
1 MR. ROISMAN: I just wanted to correct

2 that list, since Mr. Downey raised a question about'

3 ones that may have been given to the reporter and

4 remove from the list 82, 87, 246, 256 and 274.

9 5 JUDGE BLOCH: Thank you.

6 MR. DOWNEY: I thought we only gave the

7 court reporter three --

8 JUDGE BLOCH: Good night. The hearing

9 is recessed.
.

10 (Whereupon, at 7:20 p.m. the hearing was

11 recessed, to reconvene at 8:30 a.m., Friday,

12 September 14, 1984, in the same place.)

13

14

15

16
,

17

18

19

20

21

22

g ~s,

'xj 23
'

24

t'
( 25
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